NEH/USAIN National Agricultural Preservation Project Historical Bibliography Oklahoma

June 1, 2006

Table of Contents

NEH/USAIN National Agricultural Preservation Project	1
Historical Bibliography	
Oklahoma	1
Table of Contents	
Sources Searched	3
Lists of Search Terms	11
Subject Headings Searched	
Unique Oklahoma Subject Headings	
Categories Reviewed for Preservation	28
Monographs	28
Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletins	148
Serials	
Oklahoma Agricultural & Mechanical College Non-Agricultural Theses	164
Other Universities Theses	
Oklahoma University Theses	173
Categories Automatically Targeted for Preservation	178
Oklahoma Agricultural & Mechanical College Agricultural Theses	
Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station Bulletins	194
Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station Circulars	224
Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station Mimeographed Circulars	236
Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station Miscellaneous Publications	
Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station Technical Bulletins	
Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station V Series Publications	253

Sources Searched

This bibliography contains a list of the electronic databases, card catalogs, and published bibliographies that were searched for citations during the project. Included in the citations for electronic databases is the last date of search.

Agricola (Community of Science). 2005. 2/12/2005. http://agricola.cos.com/>.

Agricola (Ebsco). 2005. 2/12/2005. http://web104.epnet.com/search.asp.

Agricola (National Agricultural Library). 2004. 11/11/2004. http://agricola.nal.usda.gov/.

Bibliography of Agricultural Engineering Books. St. Joseph, MI: American Society of Agricultural Engineers.

Bibliography of Dryland Agriculture. 3 ed. Vol. 1.

<u>Dictionary catalog of the National Agricultural Library, 1862-1965</u>. New York: Rowman and Littlefield, 1967. 73 v. 29 cm.

Digital Dissertations. 2005. 2/12/2005. http://proquest.umi.com/pqdweb.

<u>Directory of Agricultural Organizations and Institutions 1924</u>. Ed. W. I. Drummond. Kansas City, MO: International Farm Congress of America, 1924.

GeoRef. 2005. 2/12/2005. http://web112.epnet.com/search.asp.

<u>Guide to Sources for Agricultural and Biological Research</u>. Eds. J. Richard Blanchard and Lois Farrell. Berkeley, CA: University of California Press.

Important Sources of Information for Work in Agricultural Economics with Special Emphasis on California. 9 ed.

Berkeley, CA: University of California Division of Agricultural Sciences Agricultural Experiment Station, 1956.

<u>Information Sources in Agriculture and Food Science</u>. Butterworths Guides to Information Sources. Ed. G. P. Lilley. London: Butterworths.

Langston University Library Catalog. 2005. 2/11/2005. http://www.lunet.edu/lib/>.

The last run, Kay County, Oklahoma, 1893. Ponca City: Okla., Courier Print. Co., 1939. 6 p. l., 352 p. front., illus. (incl. map) port. 28 cm.

Northeast Oklahoma A&M Library Catalog. 2005. 2/12/2005. http://neo.library.okstate.edu/>.

Northwest Oklahoma State University Library Catalog. 2005. 2/12/2005. http://www.nwosu.edu/library/.

O. A. M. C. Summaries of Theses (various years). [Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College?]. (various paging).

<u>The Oklahoma cotton grower</u>. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Oklahoma Cotton Growers' Association,; United States; Oklahoma; Oklahoma; Oklahoma City. Began in 1921?; v.

Oklahoma Department of Libraries Library Catalog. 2005. 2/12/2005. http://catalog.odl.state.ok.us/>.

Oklahoma Historical Society Resources Library Catalog. 2005. 4/2/2005. <This catalog is not online>.

Oklahoma State University Library Catalog. 2006. 5/19/2006. http://osucatalog.library.okstate.edu/.

Oklahoma University Library Catalog. 2005. 2/12/2005. http://libraries.ou.edu/eresources/catalog/>.

<u>Panhandle State University Library Catalog</u>. 2004. 12/9/2004. http://www.opsu.edu/McKeeLibrary/LibraryIndex.htm.

Pioneer Library System Library Catalog. 2005. 2/12/2005. http://www.pioneer.lib.ok.us/>.

<u>Proceedings of the ... annual Convention of the Association of American Agricultural Colleges & Experiment Stations.</u> [S.l.: The Association. 1st-33rd.; 33 v. ;; 24 cm.

<u>PsychInfo (Ebsco)</u>. 2005. 2/12/2005. http://web19.epnet.com/>.

Public Library of Enid [Oklahoma] & Garfield County Library Catalog. 2005. 2/11/2005. http://www.enid.lib.ok.us/>.

<u>The Reconstructionist</u>. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Executive Board of the Farmer-Labor Reconstruction League of Oklahoma; United States; Oklahoma; Oklahoma; Oklahoma City. Vol. 2, no. 13 (Nov. 12, 1921)-; v.

<u>Selective Guide to Literature on Agricultural Engineering</u>. Engineering Literature Guides. Vol. 4: American Society for Engineering Education Engineering Libraries Division.

Southwestern Oklahoma State University Library Catalog. 2005. 2/12/2005. http://www.swosu.edu/library/.

Tulsa Community College Library Catalog. 2004. 11/11/2004. http://www.tulsacc.edu/page.asp?durki=117>.

<u>University of Central Oklahoma Library Catalog</u>. 2004. 11/11/2004. http://librarycatalog.ucok.edu/.

University of Tulsa Library Catalog. 2004. 11/11/2004. http://www.lib.utulsa.edu/.

The Western age. Langston, Okla.: S. Douglas Russell; United States; Oklahoma; Logan; Langston. Began in 1904. Ceased in 09?; v.

WorldCat. 2006. 5/19/2006. http://firstsearch.oclc.org/>.

Adams, Ramon F. The rampaging herd; a bibliography of books and pamphlets on men and events in the cattle industry. [1st]. ed. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1959. xix, 463 p. facsims. 24 cm.

Agriculture, U.S. Department of. <u>Agriculture of the American Indian</u> <u>A Select Bibliography</u>.

---. Bibliography of Agricultural Bibliographies. 1977.

Allen, Durward Leon. <u>The life of prairies and plains</u>. Our living world of nature;. New York: McGraw-Hill, 1967. 232 p. illus. (part col.), col. maps. 26 cm.

Atkeson, Mary Meek. The woman on the farm. The Century rural life books;. New York: London, 1924. ix, 331 p.

Beals, Carleton. American Earth

The Bibliography of a Nation. Philadelphia, New Yok, Toronto: J. B. Lippincott Co., 1939.

Benedict, Murray R. <u>Farm Policies of the United States</u> 1790-1950

A Study of Their Origins and Development. New York, NY: The Twentieth Century Fund, 1953.

Billington, Ray Allen. <u>The Far Western frontier</u>, 1830-1860. The New American nation series;. [1st] ed. New York: Harper, 1956. 324 p. illus. 22 cm.

Bowers, Douglas E., and James B. Hoehn. <u>A list of references for the history of agriculture in the midwest, 1840-</u>1900. Davis, Calif.: Agricultural History Center, University of California, 1973. 72 p.

Brucher, Mary Bryan. <u>Study of homemakingt activities of problems of girls employed while attending high school.</u>
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma: Colorado State College of Agriculture and Mechanic Arts, 1931. 96.

Burchfield, Laverne. <u>Our rural communities</u>, a guidebook to published materials on rural problems. Chicago: Public Administration Service, 1947. xiii, 201 p. 24 cm.

Cannon, Grant G. Great men of modern agriculture. New York: Macmillan, 1963. 256 p.

---. "Great Men of Modern Agriculture."

Carman, Harry J. American Husbandry. Morningside Heights, NY: Columbia University Press, 1939.

Clark, Thomas D. Travels in the New South. Norman, OK: University of Oklahoma Press, 1962.

Clawson, Marion. The Western Range Livestock Industry. New York, NY: McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1950.

Cochrane, Willard W. "The Development of American Agriculture: A Historical Analysis." Collier, John. "Indian education should be practical." <u>Indians at work 2</u> (1937): 13-14.

Committee, The ASAE Fruit and Vegetable Harvesting. <u>Fruit and Vegetable Harvesting Publications - 1964</u>
<u>Bibliography.</u> Saint Joseph, MI: The American Society of Agricultural Engineers, 1964.

Dale, Edward Everett. The range cattle industry; ranching on the great plains from 1865 to 1925. New ed. Norman: University of Oklahoma press, 1960. 207 p.

Dale, Tom, and Vernon Gill Carter. Topsoil and Civilization. Norman, OK: Univesity of Oklahoma Press, 1955.

Dyson, Lowell K. Farmers' Organizations. Westport, CT: Greenwood Press, 1986.

Ebeling, Walter. The fruited plain: the story of American agriculture. Berkeley: University of California Press, 1979. xiii, 433 p.

Edwards, Everett E. <u>A Bibliography of the History of Agriculture in the United States</u>. New York, NY: Burt Franklin.

Edwards, Everett E., and Wayne D. Rasmussen. <u>A Bibliography on the Agriculture of the American Indians</u>. USDA Miscellaneous Publication No. 447. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office, 1942.

Edwards, Helen H. ed. A list of references for the history of agriculture in the Southern United States, 1865-1900. Davis: Calif., Agricultural History Center, University of California, 1971. iii, 89 p. 28 cm.

Emmons, David M. <u>Garden in the grasslands</u>; boomer literature of the central Great Plains. Lincoln: University of Nebraska Press, 1971. xi, 220 p. illus., facsims. 24 cm.

Fite, Gilbert Courtland. <u>Oklahoma's Reconstruction League: an experiment in farmer-labor politics</u>. [Baton Rouge, La.: Southern Historical Assn., 1947. [21] p.

Foreman, Carolyn Thomas. Oklahoma Imprints 1835-1907

A History of Printing in Oklahoma Before Statehood. Norman, OK: University of Oklahoma Press, 1936.

- Gard, Wayne. The Chisholm Trail. [1st] ed. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1954. xi, 296 p. illus., ports., maps. 25 cm.
- Gates, Paul Wallace. The farmer's age: agriculture, 1815-1860. The Economic history of the United States;; v. 3;. New York: Holt, Rinehart and Winston, 1960. xviii, 460 p., [16] p. of plates.
- Gibson, Arrell Morgan. Oklahoma: a students' guide to localized history. Localized history series;. New York: Bureau of Publications, Teachers College, Columbia University, 1965. x, 36 p.
- Gray, R. B. "Development of the Agricultural Tractor in the United States: Part II." ---. "Development of the Agricultureal Tractor in the United States: Part I." Guither, Harold D., and Harold G. Halcrow. The American Farm Crisis.
- Hall, Carl W. <u>Bibliography of Bibliographies of Agricultural Engineerin and Related Subjects</u>. St. Joseph, MI: American Society of Agricultural Engineers, 1976.
- Harding, T. Swann. <u>Two blades of grass: a history of scientific development in the U.S. Department of agriculture</u>. 1st ed. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1947. xv, 352 p., [15] leaves of plates.
- Hart, Lee. The Farmer-Labor Reconstruction League of Oklahoma. iv, 93 leaves; 28 cm.
- Hasse, Adelaide Rosalia. <u>Index of economic material in documents of the states of the United States</u>. Carnegie Institution of Washington publication. Vol. 85. Washington: Dept. of Economics and Sociology of the Carnegie Institution of Washington, 1907. 13 v. in 16. 30 cm.
- Haystead, Ladd, Gilbert Courtland Fite, and author joint. <u>The agricultural regions of the United States</u>. [1st]. ed. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1955. xx, 288 p. illus., maps (part fold.) 24 cm.
- Huffman, Mary, and Brian Basore. Oklahoma history: a bibliography. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Library Resources Division, Oklahoma Historical Society, 1991. 102 p.
- Hungerford, Edward. Wells Fargo: advancing the American frontier. New York: Bonanza Books, 1949. xvi, 274 p.
- Hurt, R. Douglas. American agriculture: a brief history. 1st ed. Ames: Iowa State University Press, 1994. xii, 412 p.
- International Maize and Wheat Improvement Center, Mexico. <u>Bibliography of Wheat</u>. Vol. 1. Metuchen, NJ: The Scarecrow Press, 1971.

- Irving, Washington. A Tour of the Prairies.
- Jensen, Richard D., Connie Lamb, and Nathan M. Smith. <u>Agricultural and Animal Sciences Journals and Serials</u>. Westport, CT: Greenwood Press, 1986.
- Johansson, T. S. K., and M. P. Johansson. Agricultural Literature Published in Canada and the United States. 1972.
- Kirkland, Edward Chase. A history of American economic life. 3d ed. New York: Appleton-Century-Crofts, 1951. xii, 740 p. maps (part col., part fold. col.) diagrs. 25 cm.
- Lawson, Mary E. Occupation of Indian girls after graduation at Sequoyah orphan training school, Tahlequah, Oklahoma. 62 leaves.
- Lindquist, Emory. The University of Wichita Bulletin
- <u>The Protestant Church in Kansas: An Annotated Bibliography</u>. University Studies No. 35. Wichita, KS: University of Wichita, 1956.
- Marti, Donald B. Historical Directory of American Agricultural Fairs. New York, NY: Greenwood Press.
- McDean, Harry C. <u>A Preliminary List of References for the History of American Agriculture During the New Deal Period</u>. Davis, CA: University of California Agricultural Research Center, 1968.
- McWilliams, Carey. <u>Ill fares the land; migrants and migratory labor in the United States</u>. Boston: Little, Brown and Company, 1942. 5 p. 1., [3]-419 p. 23 cm.
- Milner, Clyde A., Carol A. O'Connor, and Martha A. Sandweiss. <u>The Oxford history of the American West</u>. New York: Oxford University Press, 1994. xiii, 872 p., [16] p. of plates.
- Morris, John W., and Charles R. Goins. <u>Historical Atlas of Oklahoma</u>. 2nd ed. Norman, OK: University of Oklahoma Press, 1976.
- Morris, Mary E. <u>Bibliography of Theses on Oklahoma in the University of Oklahoma Library</u>. Norman, OK: Institute of Community Development, University of Oklahoma, 1956.
- Olmstead, Alan L., and Paul Webb Rhode. <u>The diffusion of the tractor in American Agriculture</u>. Vol. 30. Davis, CA: University of California Agricultural History Center, 1997. [13] leaves.
- Paul, Rodman W. The far west and the great plains in transition, 1859-1900. The New American Nation series; 1st ed. New York: Harper & Row, 1988. xv, 381 p., [18] p. of plates.
- Peffer, E. Louise. The Closing of the Public Domain. Stanford, CA: Stanford University Press, 1951.

- Peterson, Clarence Stewart. Consolidated Bibliography of County Histories in Fifty States in 1961. Baltimore, MA: Genealogical Publishing Company, 1963.
- Phillips, John Bartell. Sources of Oklahoma agricultural history. v, 72 leaves.
- Poulton, Helen J. <u>Analytical Index and List of Publications of the Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station 1897-</u> 1956.
- Prucha, Francis Paul. The great father: the United States government and the American Indians. 2 vols. Lincoln: University of Nebraska Press, 1984. (xxxii, 1302 p., [52] p. of plates).
- Reese, William S. <u>Six Score: the 120 Best Books on the Range Cattle Industry</u>. Austin, TX: Jenkins Publishing Company, 1976.
- Riegel, Robert Edgar. <u>The story of the western railroads</u>. Lincoln: Neb., University of Nebraska Press, 1926. xv, 345 p. 21 cm.
- Robbins, Roy M. <u>Our landed heritage: the public domain, 1776-1970</u>. 2d , rev. ed. Lincoln: University of Nebraska Press, 1976. xii, 503 p.
- Rogers, Earl M. A list of references for the history of agriculture in the Great Plains. Davis, Calif.: Agricultural History Center, University of California, 1976. vi, 90 p.
- ---. A list of references for the history of agriculture in the Mountain States. Davis: Calif., Agricultural History Center, University of California, 1972. 91 p. 28 cm.
- ---. A list of references for the history of fruits and vegetables in the United States. [Washington, D.C.?]: USDA, ERS, 1963, 41 leaves.
- Ross, Earle Dudley b. <u>Democracy's college; the land-grant movement in the formative stage</u>. Ames: Ia., Iowa State College Press, 1942. 3 p. 1., 267 p. 21 cm.
- Rossiter, Margaret W. A list of references for the history of agricultural science in America. Davis, Calif.: Agricultural History Center, University of California, 1980. vii, 62 p.
- Saloutos, Theodore. Farmer Movements in the South. Lincoln, NE: University of Nebraska Press, 1960.
- Schafer, Joseph. The Social History of American Agricultural. New York, NY: The Macmillan Company, 1936.
- Schlebecker, John T. <u>Bibliography of Books and Pamphlets on the History of Agriculture in the United States 1607-1967</u>. Santa Barbara, CA: American Bibliographical Center Clio Press, 1969.

- ---. Cattle Raising on the Plains. Lincoln, NE: University of Nebraska Press, 1963.
- ---. Cattle raising on the Plains, 1900-1961. Lincoln: University of Nebraska Press, 1963. viii, 323 p. illus., map. 24 cm.
- ---. Whereby We Thrive. Ames, IA: The Iowa State University Press, 1975.
- Schor, Joel, Cecil Harvey, and author joint. <u>A list of references for the history of Black Americans in agriculture,</u> 1619-1974. Davis: Agricultural History Center, University of California, 1975. v, 116 p.

Shannon, Fred A. <u>The Farmer's Last Frontier</u> <u>The Economic History of the United States</u>. Vol. 5. New York, NY: Holt, Rinehart and Winston.

Sims, Bobbie Carl. The Oklahoma Farmer-Labor Reconstruction League. v, 89 leaves; 29 cm.

- Toole, K. Ross, and America ed. Conf Author: Conference on the History of Western. <u>Probing the American West;</u> papers. Santa Fe: Museum of New Mexico Press, 1962. viii, 216 p. 25 cm.
- University, Oklahoma State. <u>Summaries of theses submitted in partial fulfillment of the requirements for [advanced] degrees</u>.
- Ward, Geoffrey C., and Dayton Duncan. <u>The West: an illustrated history</u>. 1st ed. Boston: Little, Brown, 1996. xvii, 445 p.
- White, Richard. The roots of dependency: subsistence, environment, and social change among the Choctaws, Pawnees, and Navajos. Lincoln: University of Nebraska Press, 1983. xix, 433 p.
- Whitehead, Vivian B. <u>Agricultural History: an index, 1927-1976</u>. Davis: University of California, Agricultural History Center, 1977. 100 p.
- Whitehead, Vivian B., and Darla Fera. Women in American Farming. Davis, CA: University of California Agricultural History Center, 1987. [iii], 104 leaves.
- Whitehead, Vivian B. comp. <u>A list of references for the history of agricultural technology</u>. Davis: Agricultural History Center, University of California, 1979. vii, 76 p.
- Withers, Vicki Dale. A check list of theses and dissertations relating to Oklahoma history: completed at the University of Oklahoma and Oklahoma State University through 1973. v, 158 leaves; 28 cm.

Lists of Search Terms

The following sections contain lists of subject headings that were used to search the electronic databases, card catalogs, and published bibliographies.

Subject Headings Searched

These terms were combined with "Oklahoma" and then searched to create a narrower focus.

Agricultural Administration Agricultural Chemistry Agricultural Colleges Agricultural Colonies Agricultural Conservation

Agricultural Conservation Program

Agricultural Cooperative Credit Associations

Agricultural Credit Agricultural Development

Agricultural Development Projects

Agricultural Ecology Agricultural Economists Agricultural Education Agricultural Engineering Agricultural Engineers

Agricultural Estimating and Reporting

Agricultural Exhibitions

Agricultural Experiment Stations Agricultural Extension Work Agricultural Extension Workers

Agricultural Geography Agricultural Implements Agricultural Innovations Agricultural Inventions Agricultural Laborers

Agricultural Laws and Legislation

Agricultural Literature Agricultural Machinery

Agricultural Machinery Industry Agricultural Meteorology Agricultural Microbiology

Agricultural Pests Agricultural Pollution Agricultural Prices

Agricultural Processing Industries Agricultural Processing Plants Agricultural Productivity Agricultural Research Managers

Agricultural Resources Agricultural Societies Agricultural Students Agricultural Subsidies Agricultural Surveys Agricultural Systems Agricultural Trade Agricultural Virology Agricultural Wages Agricultural Wages

Agricultural Wastes as Feed Agricultural Wastes as Fuel

Agriculturalists

ALSO:

Insurance, Agricultural Missions—Agricultural work Meterology, Agricultural

Agriculture

Agriculture—Accidents
Agriculture—Accounting

Agriculture—Accounting—Forms

Agriculture—Addresses, Essays, Lectures

Agriculture—Bibliography
Agriculture—Congresses
Agriculture—Economic Aspects

Agriculture—Economic Aspects—Bibliography

Agriculture—Experimentation

Agriculture—Handbooks, Manuals, etc.

Agriculture—New York Agriculture—Periodicals

Agriculture—Periodicals—Bibliography

Agriculture—Research
Agriculture—Social Aspects
Agriculture—Societies, etc
Agriculture—Study and Teaching

Agriculture—Study and Teaching (Secondary)

Agriculture—Taxation
Agriculture—Statistics
Agriculture, Cooperative
Agriculture, Primitive
Agriculture and Energy
Agriculture and Politics
Agriculture and State
Agriculture Publishing
Agriculture Teachers

Agriculturists ALSO:

Electricity in Agriculture Communication in Agriculture

Sugar Beet Alfalfa Sugar Beet as Feed Sugar Beet Industry Animal Breeders Animal Breeding Animal Breeds Butter—Cooperative Marketing Animal Culture Butterfat Animal Feeding **Butter Trade** Animal Food Cream Animal Health Creameries Animal Housing Cream Separators Animal Industry Process Cheese Animal Introduction Animal Nutrition Cattle Animal Pedigree Cattle Brands **Animal Products** Cattle—Breeding Animal Waste Cattle Breeders Animals Cattle—Buying ALSO: Cattle Trade Working Animals Jersey Cattle **Draft Animals** Cereal Domestic Animals Cereal Smut Diseases Bison Hunting Cereals Apple Cherry Apple—Diseases and Pests Apple—Marketing Cheese Apple Growers Cheese Factories Apple Industry Cheese Industry Apple Maggot Cheese Products Cheesemakers Barley Barley Breeding Chippewa County Barley—Genetics Barley—Industry Combines Bee Culture Communicable Diseases in Animals Bee Pollen Bee Products Coccidiosis Beekeepers Beekeeping Corn Bees Corn—Breeding Economic Aspects Beeswax Corn-Fertilizer Beeswax industry Corn—Marketing ALSO: Corn—Research Honey Corn—Silage Corn Industry Beef Hybrid Corn Beef cattle Beef-Marketing Cotton Beef—Prices Cottonseed Meal Beet Country Dance Beet Sugar Country Furniture

Country Homes

Country Life

Beet Sugar Industry

Beets and Beet Sugar

Country Life—Congresses
Country Music

ALSO: General Store Village Exhibitions Fairs 4-H Clubs Cooperatives

Cooperative Societies

County Agricultural Agents

Crop

Crop Insurance Crops Losses Crops Residues

Crops Residues as Feed

Crops Rotation Crops Yields Crops Zones

Cropland Conversion Programs

Cropping Systems

Crops

Crop—Herbicide Injuries
Crops—Water Requirements

Crops and Climate Crops and Nitrogen Crops and Soils Crops and Water

ALSO: Cole Crops Cover Crops Food Crops Root Crops Tree Crops Energy Crops Field Crops

Green Manure Crops

Harvest(s) Harvesting

Harvesting Machinery Harvesting Time

Drills (Planting Machinery)

Double Cropping Fallowing Intercropping Multiple Cropping Replant Diseases Nitrogen

Cultivation
Shifting Cultivation
Conservation Tillage

Drainage Drainage Laws Cucumbers

Dairy
Dairy(ies)

Dairy Bacteriology
Dairy Barns
Dairy Cattle
Dairy Engineering
Dairy Farmers
Dairy Farming
Dairy Farms
Dairy Inspection
Dairy Laws

Dairy Microbiology Dairy Plants Dairy Processing

Dairy Products
Dairy Products Industry

Dairy Schools Dairy Scientists Dairy Workers Dairying

Dairying—Research

Dairying-Study and Teaching

Dairying, Cooperative

ALSO: Egg

Egg Processing
Egg Products Industry

Egg Trade Eggs Goats

Cookery (Dairy Products)

Cow Testing Ice Cream

Damping Off Diseases

Diaries Digestion

Ecological Succession Economic Geography Energy Conservation

Engineering Ergot

Factories

Farm

Farm Buildings
Farm Bureaus
Farm Corporations
Farm Engines
Farm Equipment
Farm Income
Farm Law
Farm Layout

Farm Life Truck Farming Farm Management Orchards Farm Manure Ex-Farmers Farm Mechanization Part-time Farming Farm Mechanization, Cooperative Irrigation Farming Farm Ownership Barns Farm Partnership Silos Farm Ponds **Tractors** Farm Produce Trucks Farm Produce—Marketing Used Farm equipment Farm Produce—Prices Used Farm tractors Farm Produce—Storage Sharcropping Farm Produce—Transportation Potato Growers Farm Production Quotas Farm Rents Feed Farm Risks Feed Additives Farm Roads Feed—Prices Farm Shops Feed Grain Program Farm Supplies Feed Mills Farm Supply Industries Feeding Farm Tenancy Feeding and Feeding Stuffs Feedlot Runoffs Farm Tenancy—Economic Aspects Farm Tractors Feedlots Farm Trailers Feeds Farm Trucks Feeds Analysis Farmers Family ALSO: Farmers Grain Farmers, Part-time Grain Cooperative Marketing Farmers as Consumers Grain Elevators Farmers' Institutes Grain Elevators, Cooperative Farmer's Lung Grain—Grading Farmers' Spouses Grain—Inspection Farmers' Wives Grain—Prices Farmers Alliance Grain—Standards Farmers—Economic Conditions Grain—Storage Farmers Grain Dealers Association Grain Trade Farmers National Grain Corporation Grain—Transportation Farmers—Training of Grain—Varieties Farmers Union Grain—Yields Farmers' Grain & Shipping Company Farmhouses Fertilizers Farming Fertilizers and Manures Farms Fermentation Farms, Abandoned Farms, Large Field Farms, Size of Field Choppers Farms, Small Field Crops Farms—Valuation Field Crops—Research ALSO: Field Crops—Varieties Amenia Farms Field Experiments Bonanza Farming Fieldwork

Century Farms

Family Farms

School Farms State Farms

Pick Your Own Farms

Fires

Fish Culture

Field Work Educational Methods

Fishery Conservation

Flax

Flax Disease and Pest Resistance

Flax—Marketing Flax—Varieties Flax—Yields Flaxseed Flaxwilt

Flour Mills Food(s)

Food Consumption Food Crops

Food Engineers

Food Industry and Trade

Food Prices

Food Processing Plants

Food Relief Food Supply

Food Supply—Produce Trade

Forest

Forest Conservation Forest Credit Forest Decline Forest Districts Forest Drainage Forest Ecology

Forest Fauna
Forest Fires
Forest Flora
Forest Genetics

Forest Influences
Forest Insects

Forest Management Forest Mapping Forest Meteorology Forest Microclimatology

Forest Nurseries
Forest Policy
Forest Productivity
Forest Products
Forest Protection
Forest Rangers
Forest Reproduction

Forest Roads Forest Site quality Forest Surveys Forest Thinning

Forest Reserves

Forestry

Forestry Extension Work Forestry Laboratories

Forestry Schools and Education

Forestry Teachers Forests, County

Forests

Forests and Forestry

Forests and Forestry—Social Aspects Forests and Forestry, Cooperative

Forest Fire Fighters Forest Fungi

Forest Products Industry Forest Reservations

Forest Soils

Forestry Club (University of Michigan)

Forestry Law and Legislation United States Forest Service

ALSO:

Community Forests Reforestation Deforestation Fire Weather Timer Lumber Lumber Trade Lumbering Logging

Logging Railroads Lumber Camps Lumber Industry Lumbermen

Wood

Wood Decaying Fungi

Woodlots Woodwork

Frontier and Pioneer Life

Frozen Foods Fruit—Culture

Fruit, Dried

Fruit—Disease and Pests Fruit—Transportation

Fruit Breeders
Fruit Drink Industry
Fruit Trade
Fruit Trees
Fruit
Fruits

Strawberries—Harvesting Strawberries—Marketing

Strawberries—Statistics Strawberry Industry

Plum Berries Peach

ALSO:

Peach Industry Peach Yellows

Pear Prune Pruning Melons Blueberries Raspberries Fur Farming Furnaces

Game Bird Management

Game Protection

Garden

Garden Borders Garden Ecology Garden Fauna

Garden Ornaments and Furniture

Garden Pests
Garden Structures
Garden Tools
Gardeners
Gardening

Gardening – Equipment and Supplies

Gardening Equipment Industry

Gardens
ALSO:
Cold Frames
Cloche Gardening
Dry Farming
Herb Gardening

Pruning

Organic Gardening Urban Agriculture Garden Club of America

Geography Geology Ginseng Gladiolus

Good Will Farm and Home Finding Association

Gossypol

Grapes

Grapes—Disease and Pests Grapes—Harvesting

Grapes—Irrigation Grapes—Pruning Grapes—Varieties

Grasses Bromegrasses

Greenhouse

Greenhouse Gardening Greenhouse Management Greenhouses
Gypsum
Harrows
Hay
Heart Rot
Helminths
Hemlock

Greenhouse Plants

Herbs Hesperia Hessian Flies

Herbicides

Holstein Friesian Cattle

Hops Horse(s)

Belgian Draft Horse Percheron Horse Race Horses

Horses—Breeding
Horse Diseases
Horse Iindustry
Horse Shows
Horseshoeing
Horticultural Crops
Horticultural Exhibitions
Horticultural Literature
Horticultural Machinery
Horticultural Products

Horticultural Products Industry Horticultural Service Industry

Horticulture

Horticulture—Societies, etc.

Horticulturists Horticulturalists ALSO: Floriculture

Flower(s)

Flower Arrangement Shows

Flowering Shrubs Mushroom Culture Seed Industry and Trade Nursery Growers

Humus

Hydroelectric Power Plants

Hydroponics INSECTS Beneficial Insects Cherry Fruit Fly Entomology

European Corn Borer Insect Baits and Repellents

Insect Pests

Insect-Plant Relationships

Insects

Insects, Injurious and Beneficial Insects as Carriers of Plant Disease Injurious and Beneficial Insects

Locusts Industries Insecticides

Internal Combustion Engine

Intestines Iodine

Iron Mines and Mining

Irrigation

Irrigation—Research

Kilns

Labor

Labor Mobility Labor Unions

Lactation Lactobacillus Lamiaceae

Land

Land Capability for Agriculture

Land Claim Associations

Land Companies Land Grants Land Reform

Land Reform Beneficiaries

Land Settlement
Land Subdivision
Land Tenure
Land Titles
Land Trusts
Land Use
Land Use, Rural
Land Use Surveys
Landscape Gardening
Landscape Architecture

ALSO:

Acreage Allotments

Law Forms Lawns Leaf Mold Leaves

Legumes Leveling

Local Government

Livestock

Livestock Breeders Livestock—Breeding Livestock Brands Livestock Exhibitions Livestock Factories Livestock Inspection Livestock Sanitary Board Livestock Workers

Livestock—Cooperative Marketing

Livestock—Housing Livestock—Marketing Livestock—Research

Livestock—Study and Teaching

Livestock Breeds Livestock Handbooks

Manual Training
Manufacturers Catalogs

Markets

Meat Substitutes

Metabolism Microorganisms

Milk

Milk, Condensed
Milk Consumption
Milk Hygiene
Milk Plants
Milk Production
Milk Supply
Milk Trade
Milking
Milking Parlors
Milk Yield
Milkfat

Dried Milk Industry

Cows Cow Ttesting

ALSO:

Log Transportation

Loggers Logging

Mills and Mill Work Molds (Fungi)

Mortgage Bonds Mortgages Mosaic Diseases Motors

WIOTOIS

Mung Bean Mushrooms

National Parks and Reserves

Natural Pesticides Natural Resources

Natural Resources, Communal Natural Resources, Nonrenewable Natural Resources, Renewable Natural Resources Surveys

Naturalists

Nature Conservation Nature Study Natural History ALSO:

Conservation of Natural Resources

Wilderness Areas Research Natural Areas National Grange

Nitrification

Nurseries (Horticulture) Nursery Dealers Nursery Growers Nursery Stock

Nut Products

Nuts

Oats

Oats Varieties Onions

Ornamental Shrubs
Ornamental Woody Plants

Ox Driving Oxcart(s) Oxen

Ovulation

Pasture

Pasture Ecology Pasture, Right of

Pastures

Patent Medicines Pathogenic Bacteria

Peat

Peppermint

Pesticide Residues in Food

Pheasants Phosphorus

Plant

Plant Breeding Plant Diseases Plant Indicators Plant Nematodes
Plant Parasites
Plant Spacing
Plant Succession
Plant Viruses

Planting (Plant Culture)

Plants, Edible

Effect of Light on Plants Plants, Effect of Manganese on Effect of Temperature on Plants Effect of Water Quality on Plants

Plants, Ornamental Plants, Protection of Plants, Useful

Plants

Fertilization of Plants Plant Cells and Tissues

Plant Growth
Plant Propagation
Plant Soil Relationships

Planters (Agricultural Machinery)

ALSO:

Cultivated Plants Forage Plants

Fungal Diseases of Plants

Fungicides Germination Grafting Woody Plants Potassium

Potassium Fertilizers Photosynthesis

Pruning Seedling

Seed Industry and Trade

Seeds

Seed Adulteration and Inspection

Seed Crops Seed Potatoes Seed Technology Seeds—Certification Seeds—Disinfection Seeds—Quality

Plows

Potato Industry Potatoes

Potato Planters (Machines)

Potato Scab Potatoes—Prices

Poultry

Poultry— Bibliography Poultry— Diseases Poultry— Prices Poultry Breeds Poultry Industry Poultry—Marketing
Poultry Plants
ALSO:
Aviculture
Turkeys
Chickens

Chicken Breeders Chicken Breeds Leghorn Chickens Barred Rock Chickens Plymouth Rocks (Poultry)

Pork Industry and Trade

Produce trade ALSO:

Cooperative Marketing of Farm Produce

Property

Railroads

Chicago and North Western Railway Chicago, Milwaukee and St. Paul Railway

Great Northern Railway Company

Northern Pacific Railroad Northern Pacific Railway Railroad Companies Railroad Land Grants

Railroad Law Railroad Travel Railroads

Railroads and State Railroads—Fares Railroads—Freight Railroads—Surveying

Union Pacific Railroad Company

Ranches

Range

Range Management Range Plants Rangelands

Rangelands—Research

Rural

Rural Churches Rural Conditions Rural Development Rural Development Projects

Rural Electrification Rural Extension Rural Families Rural Industry Rural Libraries

Rural Libraries
Rural Life

Rural Mental Health Services

Rural Poor Rural Population Rural Renewal Rural Roads

Rural School Libraries

Rural Schools

Rural Telecommunications

Rural Telephone Rural Transit

Rural-Urban Migration

Rural Women
Rural Youth
Rural Credit
Rural Education
Rural Home Economics
Rural Land Use
Rural Sanitation

ALSO:

Radio in Rural Development

Sanitation, Rural Electrification

Manpower Policy, Rural

Education, Rural Medicine, Rural

Home Economics, Rural Home Economics Teachers

Hospitals, Rural Journalism, Rural Cottage Industries Land Use, Rural Outdoor Life

Social Services, Rural School Supervision, Rural

Sociology, Rural Urbanization

Rye Sheep Ewes Lambs

Lambs—Feeding and Feeds

Sheep Breeding Sheep Breeds Sheep Ranchers Hampshire Sheep Merino Sheep Sheep Industry Sheep Ranches Shropshire Sheep

Silage

Social Life and Customs

Soil

Soil Conservation

Soil Conservation Districts

Soil Degradation Soil Dynamics Soil Erosion Yellow Pines Soil Fauna Soil Fertility Wheat Soil Mapping Bunt (Disease of Wheat) Soil Mechanics Durum Soil Microbiology Durum Wheat Soil Moisture Hard Red Spring Wheat Soil Pollution Wheat—Breeding Soil Productivity Wheat—Cooperative Marketing Soil Protection Wheat—Disease and Pest Resistance Soil Science Wheat—Diseases and Pests Wheat—Genetics Soil Stabilization Soil Surveys Wheat—Milling Soils Wheat-Storage Soil Temperature Wheat Trade United States Soil Conservation Service Wheat Varieties Winter Wheat Soybean Sunflowers Vegetable Vegetable Gardening Swine Vegetable Processing Plants Vegetable Trade Swine Breeding ALSO: Vegetables Vegetation and Climate Pig(s) Pork Vegetable Hybridization ALSO: Threshing Beans Threshing Machines Cabbage Celery Transportation Bell pepper Automobile Driving Lettuce Tomatoes Automobile(s) Highway(s) Peas Roads Potatoes Steamboats Carrots Roadside Marketing Truck Revegetation Trees Vegetarianism Radishes Tree Planting Trees Viruses Trees-Diseases and Pests **Sweet Potatoes** Tree Farms Viticulture Tree Felling Viticulture - Equipment and Supplies Viticulturists Timber ALSO: Hardwoods Hardwoods East Wine Wine and Wine Making Ornamental Trees Jack Pine Vitamin A Paper Birch Vitamin B1

Vitamin C

Vitamin D

Water Quality

Water

Pine

Austrian Pine

Yellow Pine

Red Pine Scots Pine White Pine Water Quality Management Water resources Development

Water-power

Watershed Management

Water—Supply

Weather Blizzard(s) Drought Relief Droughts Dust Storms Dustbowl Flood Control

Flood Damage Prevention

Floods

Rain and Rainfall

Storms Snow Summer Tornadoes Winter Storms

Weed(s) Weeds Control Windmills

Women

Women—Employment
Women—Services for
Women—Societies and clubs
Women in Agriculture
Women in War

Women Agricultural Engineers Women Agricultural Laborers

Women Agriculturists Women Farmers Women Gardeners Women Pioneers

Women Social Reformers

Women Suffrage Women's Domestics Women's Periodicals

Home Ec Headings Applied Arts and Design

Aesthetics Architecture

Art

Art—Study and Teaching Clothing and Dress

Color

Composition (art)

Decoration and Ornament

Decorative Arts

Cosign

Fashion and Art

Folk Art

Interior Decoration

Interior Decoration—Study and Teaching

Clothing and Textiles

Bedding

Clothing and Dress

Clothing and Dress-Study and Teaching

Costume

Costume—History
Costume Design

Cotton
Draperies
Dressmaking
Dyes and Dyeing
Embroidery
Fancy Work
Fashion
Fashion and Art
Fashion Merchandising

Garment Cutting Handlooms Household Linens

Knit Goods

Lace and Lace Making

Linen Looms

Machine Sewing Needlework Rayon Sewing Silk Tapestry Textile Design Textile Fabrics

Textile Fabrics—Testing

Textile Fibers Textile Industry Textile Printing Weaving Wool

Food and Nutrition Adulterations

Canning and Preserving

Cold Storage Cookery

Cookery, American

Cookery—Laboratory Manuals Cookery—Study and Teaching

Cookery for the Sick

Diet

Diet in Disease Dietaries Dietitians

Dinners and Dining

Food

Food—Analysis

Food—Preservation

Food—Drying

Food Adulteration and Inspection

Food Conservation Food Handling Food Prices Food Service Food Supply Grocery Shopping

Menus Nutrition

Nutrition Education Quantity Cookery

Recipes

Children-Food

Table

General Works

Etiquette

Etiquette—for Women

Farm Life

Farmers' Spouses

Home

Home Economics Manners and Customs

Table Etiquette

Home Economics

American Home Economics Association

Dietitians—Vocational Guidance

Domestic Education
Domestic Engineering

Eugenics Euthenics

Home Economics

Home Economics—Bibliography
Home Economics—Biographies
Home Economics—Congresses
Home Economics—Dictionaries
Home Economics—History
Home Economics—Rural

Home Economics Study and Teaching Home Economics—United States

Home Economics—Vocational Guidance

Vocational Guidance for Women

Women—Education Women—Employment Women Scientists

Home Management Budgets, Personal

Consumption (Economics)
Cost and Standard of Living

Cottage Industries

Domestics Fatigue

Finance, Personal

Home

Home and School Gardening Committee

Home Economics

Home Economics—Accounting

Home Furnishings Households

Household Sanitation

Housewives

Industrial Efficiency Insurance, health

Motion Motion Study Rationing

Saving and Investment

Shopping

Time Management Time Study Work Measurement

Housing, Furnishings, and Equipment

Air Conditioning Architecture, Domestic Clothes Dryers Dwellings

Electric Lighting Electric Industries Electric Power Electric Utilities

Electric Light Plants

Farm Life Farmhouses

Flower Arrangement

Fruit Culture Furniture Heating Home

Home Economics

Home Economics—Equipment and Supplies

Home Economics—Rural

Home Freezers Household Appliances

Housing

Housing—Congresses Interior Decoration Kitchen Gardens Kitchens

Landscape Gardening Laundry Machinery

Lighting Plumbing

Refrigeration and Refrigerating Machinery

Refrigerators Rural Electrification

Sanitation Sanitation, Rural Sewage Disposal

Sewage Disposal—Rural

Sewer Design Stoves

Table Setting and Decoration

Truck Farming Vegetable Gardening Ventilation

Ventilation
Victory Gardens
Wallpaper
Washing Machines
Water Supply, Rural

Church

Church and Education Church Buildings Church History Church Work

Church Work with Youth

Child Care / Human Development / the Family

Adolescence Childbirth Child Abuse Child Care

Child Development Child Health Services

Child Labor
Child Psychology
Child Rearing
Children

Children—Death
Children—Health and Hygiene

Children—Institutional Care Children—Nutrition Children of Immigrants Children's Periodicals

Divorce Family

Family Life Education

Households Hygiene, Sexual

Children's Plays

Infants

Infants Clothing Infants—Care Infants—Growth

Infants-Health and Hygiene

Infants-Nutrition

Marriage

Moral Education

Mothers

Nursery Schools

Old Age

Parent and Cchild

Sex

Sex Instruction Sexual Ethics Women

Women-Conduct of Life

Youth

Hygiene Bacteriology Beauty, Personal

Cleaning

Cleaning Compounds Drainage, House

First Aid in Illness and Injury

Health Boards
Health Education
Home Accidents
House Cleaning
Household Pests
Hygiene
Insect Pests

Laundry Medicine, Popular

Nursing
Plumbing
Posture
Public Health
Rural Health
Sanitary Chemistry
Sanitation

Sanitation, Household Sanitation, Rural Sewage Disposal

Sewage Disposal—Rural

Sewer Design Sewerage Soap

Water—Analysis Water—Conservation Water—Diversion

Water-Law and Legislation

Water—Pollution Water—Purification Water Supply, Rural

Women— Health and Hygiene

Institutional Management

Dormitories Food Service Hotel Housekeeping Hotel Management

Hotels Purchasing Quantity Cookery Restaurants

School Children-Food

Emigration and Immigration

Immigrants Immigration

Jewish Agricultural Society

Jewish Farmers

Jews

Migrant Agricultural Laborers

Migration, Internal Swedish Americans

Retail Studies Chain Stores Department Stores Market Surveys Marketing Retail Trade Sales Personnel Selling Waitresses

School Attendance School Buildings School Gardens School Grounds School House Grounds School Hygiene School Libraries

School Management and Organization School of Forestry and Conservation

School of Home Economics

School Shops Schools

Social or Policy Action Boys—Societies and Club Boy Scouts of America

Child Welfare Commercial Products

Commercial Products—Specifications

Consumer Education

Consumers

Consumers' Leagues

Cooperation

Cooperative Societies
Friendly Visiting

Girls—Societies and Clubs

Labels

Medical Economics

Occupational Training for Women

Public Health Rural Health Sex Instruction Sexual Ethics Social Problems Social Service Social Surveys Standardization

United States—Moral Conditions United States—Social Conditions

Visiting Housekeepers Visiting Teachers

Women

Women—Conduct of Life
Women—Economic Conditions

Women—Education
Women—Employment
Women—Health and Hygiene
Women—Psychology

Women—Social and Moral Questions

Women—Social Conditions

Young Women

Youth

Teaching and Communication

4-H Clubs Adult Education

Agricultural Education—United States Authorship—Handbooks, Manuals, etc.

Boys-Societies and Clubs

Domestic Education—Study and Teaching

Education

Education—Curricula
Education—Finance
Education—Primary
Education—Societies, etc
Education, Elementary
Education, Higher
Education, Rural
Education, Secondary
Educational Psychology
Future Farmers of America
Future Homemakers of America
Girls—Societies and Clubs

Home Economics

Home Economics—Curricula

Home Demonstration Work

Home Economics—Study and Teaching Home Economics—Teacher Training Home Economics Extension Work Home Economics Extension Workers Interior Decoration—Study and Teaching Occupational Training for Women Physical Education and Training

Women Scientists

Teachers

Types of Corporate Headings

State Agricultural Experiment Station State Agricultural Extension Service State Bureau of Agricultural Education

State Bureau of Educational Experiments

State College of Home Economics

State Department of Agriculture

State Department of Home Economics

State Education Department

State Education Dept., Vocational Division

State Fair

State Farm Bureau (Federation)

United States—Census—1935

United States—Census—1940

United States—Census—1950 United States—Census—1954

United States—Census—1959

Unique Oklahoma Subject Headings

These terms were developed for Oklahoma agriculture.

Great Plains
Tall Grass Prairie
Prairie Hay
Ranches
Cattle Brands
Livestock Brands
Cowboy

Cowboy Cattle Drives

Chisholm Cattle Trail
Great Western Cattle Trail
West and East Shawnee Trail

Cattle Sheep

Swine Homesteading

Irrigation
Dust Bowl
Erosion Control
Wind Break
Water Wells

Wheat Alfalfa Kafir Corn Clover Maize Cotton Sorghum

Missions Dawes Commission Indian Schools

Tribes

Trail of Tears Five Civilized Tribes

Cherokee Choctaw Seminole Creek Chickasaw

Jim Thorpe Fort Gibson Fort Supply Fort Sill

Oklahoma

Oklahoma Territory Indian Territory Twin Territories Red River Panhandle No-Man's Land Cherokee Strip Wichita Mountains Wichita National Reserve

Ozark Mountains Great Salt Plains Unassigned Lands Oklahoma City

Tulsa Enid Muskogee

Oklahoma Land Openings

Land Rush
Sooner Boomer
Land by Run
Land by Lottery
Land by Sealed Bid
Land by Allotment

State Fair Public Domain Green Corn Rebellion

Will Rogers Farm Bureau

Agriculture, Cooperatives

Co-operatives Grain Elevators

Grain Elevator, Cooperatives Private Plot Agriculture

Farm Tenancy Farm Tenanty

Fur Lumber

Gather – Lumber Gather – Honey Gather – Pecans

Gypsum Zinc Lead Salt Coal Silver

Tri-State Mining District

Counties: Adair Alfalfa Atoka Beaver Beckham Blaine Bryan Caddo
Canadian
Carter
Cherokee
Choctaw
Cimarron
Cleveland
Coal
Comanche
Cotton
Craig
Creek
Custer
Delaware
Dewey

Ellis

Garfield

Garvin

Grady

Grant

Greer

Harmon

Harper

Haskell

Hughes Jackson

Jefferson

Johnston

Kingfisher

Kay

Kiowa Latimer

Le Flore

Lincoln

Logan

Major Marshall Mayes McClain McCurtain McIntosh Murray Muskogee Noble Nowata Okfuskee Oklahoma Okmulgee Osage Ottawa Pawnee Payne Pittsburg Pontotoc Pottawatomie Pushmataha Roger Mills Rogers Seminole Sequoyah Stephens Texas Tillman Tulsa Wagoner Washington Washita Woods

Woodward

Love

Categories Reviewed for Preservation

The documents in the following categories of the bibliography have been reviewed for preservation. Reviewers were asked to determine the relative importance of each title for historical research in the humanities compared to other titles in the lists according to the following scheme:

First Priority: Very important historical title, of critical importance to preserve. First priority for preservation in this grant project.

Second Priority: Important title definitely worth preserving, funds permitting. Should be preserved as part of this grant project

Third Priority: Worth preserving at some time, but of a lower priority.

Fourth Priority: Low priority. Not worth preserving.

In this presentation of the bibliography, each title displays the average rating. The citations were discovered during searches of electronic databases, card catalogs, and published bibliographies. For a list of sources, refer to the Sources Searched section of this bibliography. Additional information such as the source or notes may be available for these citations. Contact the primary investigators to obtain this information.

Monographs

This section of the bibliography includes monographs which meet the criteria of the grant. These monographs were not identified as part of a major series, a thesis or dissertation, or an agricultural experiment station publication. Each citation includes the most complete bibliographic information we were able to compile, subject headings, and the average rating of the expert reviewers. For each title, the ratings of the four expert reviewers have been averaged. The citations follow a modified MLA format, underlining all titles and including the page numbers. The citations are listed alphabetically by author.

The Afton (Indian Terr.) cook book, 1903. Cassville, Missouri: Republican Job Print, 1903. 69 p.; 23 cm. Cookery.

Cookbooks -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

Agriculture plans in an emergency; a summary of reports made by state agricultural planning committees in Arkansas, Mississippi, Louisiana, Oklahoma, and Texas, Little Rock, Arkansas, June 25, 1941. Little Rock, Ark., 1941. 21. 96 p. 26 cm.

Agriculture -- Southwest, Old.

Agriculture -- Economic aspects -- Southwest, Old.

Rating: 2.25

Alice 'crossing the bar', symbol and standard of womanhood and home, of wife and mother. To the memory of Mary

Alice Hearrel Murray. [Oklahoma City?], 1938. 39 p. illus. 23 cm.

Murray, Mary Alice Hearrell, 1875-1938.

Rating: 3.75

Allotment map, home-seekers' guide: complete handbook to the Oklahoma Indian reservations. Guthrie, Okla.: F.L. Wenner, 1901. 26 p.

Land settlement -- Oklahoma -- Handbooks, manuals, etc.

Rating: 1.5

The Alva pioneer, 1893-1903. Tenth anniversary. Souvenir edition and historical album. Alva and Woods County, Oklahoma. Alva pioneer,; Jan. 1, 1904. Souvenir ed. Vol. 11. Alva, Okla.: W.F. Hatfeld Pub., 1904. [96] p. illus. (incl. ports.) 35 cm.

Alva (Okla.) -- History.

Woods County (Okla.) -- History.

Oklahoma -- Newspapers.

Rating: 1

<u>Anadarko, Oklahoma: An Important Agricultural Center, Presenting in Brief Form Its Opportunities, Attractive Homes, Fine Churches, Excellent Schools, Citizens, and Leaders in the Community</u>. 1931.

Rating: 1.75

Appendix surveyors notes, appraisal report: Cherokee Outlet in the Indian Territory-State of Oklahoma, 1893. s.l.: s.n., 1900. 253 p.

Cherokee Outlet.

Rating: 2

Aprilis Fiesta: souvenir program. Oklahoma City, Okla.: [s.n.], 1911. 24 p.

Oklahoma -- History -- Land Rush, 1889.

Rating: 3.75

Articles about Indian Territory matters, Dawes Commission, Territory of Indianola, Cook gang, etc. S.l.: s.n., 1894. [3]-40 p.

United States, Commission to the Five Civilized Tribes.

Cherokee Indians.

Five Civilized Tribes -- Government relations.

Outlaws -- Indian Territory.

Milam Collection.

Indian Territory.

Territory of Indianola.

Rating: 3

Before the Honorable United States Commissioners appointed under act of Congress approved March 2, 1889: in the matter of the claim of the Cheyenne and Arapahoe Indians, relative to their lands in the Indian Territory, petition and statement of facts. S.l.: Geo. W. Crane Pub. Co., 1889. 31 p.; 23 cm.

Cheyenne Indians -- Claims.

Arapaho Indians -- Claims.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma -- Claims.

Indians of North America -- Land tenure -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.5

Bensel Directory Company's business directory of the cities and towns on the Atchison, Topeka & Santa Fe and Chicago, Rock Island & Pacific R'Ys. Trinidad, Colo.: Bensel Directory Co., 1893. 357 p.

Business -- Oklahoma -- Directories.

Oklahoma -- Directories.

Texas -- Directories.

Kansas -- Directories.

Rating: 2.75

Biennial reports of territorial officers of Oklahoma Territory: to the eighth legislative assembly of the Territory of Oklahoma, at Guthrie, Jan. 10, 1905. 1 vol. vols. Guthrie, Okla.: State Capital Co., 1904. (various paging). Oklahoma -- Politics and government -- To 1907.

Rating: 3.5

Bliss, Oklahoma: in the heart of the rich Ponca Reservation. S.l.: s.n., 1910. [34] p.

Bliss (Okla.) -- History.

101 Ranch Historic District (Okla.)

Indian Territory.

Rating: 2.25

Brief biography of Murray (Alfalfa Bill): the statesman and sage of Oklahoma. Ardmore, Okla.: McClean Printing Co., 1929, 55 p., [1] leaf of plates.

Murray, William H., 1869.

Rating: 3.75

Brief of the city of Hominy, Osage County, Oklahoma. Hominy, Okla.: s.n., 1940. 29 leaves.

Hominy (Okla.) -- Economic conditions.

Osage County (Okla.)

Osage County (Okla.) -- Economic conditions.

Rating: 3

The building ordinance of Oklahoma City, Oklahoma: in force November 24th, 1909. [Oklahoma City, Okla.:

Warden Ptg. Co.], 1909. 141, [15] p.

Building laws -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma City.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 4

Business & Resident Directory of Guthrie and Logan County, OK. for the Year Commencing Sept. 1, 1892. Guthrie,

OK: Frank G. Prouty.

Rating: 3

Business Directory and Handy Guide of Ardmore, Indian Territory, 1894.

Rating: 3

Business Directory of Certain Towns in the State of Oklahoma and Texas. Oklahoma Publishing, 1914.

Rating: 3.5

Business directory of Oklahoma Territory. Kansas City, Mo.: G.A. Sullivan, 1902. 89 p.

Business -- Oklahoma -- Directories.

Oklahoma -- Directories.

Rating: 3

Carmen, Woods County, the center of the most populous, largest and best in Oklahoma, on the Kansas City, Mexico

& Orient Railway. Kansas City, Mo.: Union Bank Note Company, 1902.

Rating: 1.5

Centrahoma Fifty Years Ago with Biographical Sketches and Information on Nearby Towns.

Rating: 2.75

Cherokee almanac: for the year of our Lord, 1852. Park Hill: Mission Press, 1851. 36 p.; 18 cm.

Almanacs, American -- Oklahoma.

Cherokee language -- Texts.

Rating: 3.75

<u>Cherokee Strip brand book, containing the marks and brands of the members of the Cherokee Strip Live Stock</u>
<u>Association, for the round-up of 1886</u>. Caldwell: Kansas, Journal Co., 1886. 48 p. illus. 15 cm.

Cattle brands -- Kansas.

Kansas -- History.

Rating: 2

Chilocco, the school of opportunity for Indians. A handbook of information about the U.S. Indian vocational school located at Chilocco, Oklahoma. [Chilocco, Okla.]: The Indian Print Shop, 1933. 70 p., 1 l. illus. 27 cm.

Rating: 1.5

A compendium of graphic studies relating to farm tenancy. Rev. ed. 1 vol. vols. s.l.: Oklahoma State Planning Board, 1936.

Agriculture -- Economic aspects -- Oklahoma.

Tenant farmers -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.5

A compendium of maps and charts pertaining to state planning in Oklahoma. April, 1936. Oklahoma City, Okla., 1936. 132 p. incl. plans, tables, diagrs. maps (1 fold.) 28 cm.

Social surveys.

Oklahoma -- Social conditions.

Rating: 2.75

Constitution of the state and sub-orders of the A.H.T.A. of Oklahoma & Indian territory. Edmond, Okla.: Edmond Sun Print, 1907. 16 p.; 20 cm.

Rating: 3

Constitution, by-laws and general regulations, of the M.W. Grand Lodge, A.F. and A.M. of the Indian Territory. Muskogee, I.T.: Indian Journal Steam Job Print, 1887. 44 p.; 15 cm.

Rating: 3.75

Constitution, by-laws and regulations of the M.W. Grand Lodge, A.F. & A.M. of Indian Territory: with resolutions of Grand Lodge and decisions of grand masters, 1897. Muskogee: Phoenix Printing Co., 1898. 85 p.

Freemasonry -- Law and legislation -- Oklahoma.

Freemasons -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.75

<u>The co-operative pooling of oil royalties ... : Flag Oil Corporation of Delaware, Panhandle Co-operative Royalty Company (Oklahoma), Farmers' Union Co-operative Royalty Pool.</u> [Oklahoma City, Okla.], 1929. 34 p. illus. (port.), fold. map. 30 cm.

Petroleum industry and trade -- United States.

Leases.

Rating: 4

Course of study and guide for teachers to be used in the schools of the Indian Territory. Mus[k]ogee, I. T.: [Superintendent of Schools, C.M. Parker], 1899. 145 p.; 22 cm.

Rating: 2.75

The Daily Oklahoman Sunday supplement: Oklahoma City, Oklahoma, Sunday, April 19, 1925. Oklahoma City, 1925. [104] p.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.75

Descriptive of Garfield County, Oklahoma. [Enid, Okla.]: Enid Sun, 1898. [32] p.

Garfield County (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Enid (Okla.) -- Directories.

Waukomis (Okla.) -- Directories.

Rating: 1

<u>Durant public schools: announcements, course of study and rules and regulations</u>. Durant, Okla.: Bryan County Democrat, 1908. 32 p.

Public schools -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.5

The duty roster, infantry, Oklahoma A. & M. College, Stillwater, Oklahoma [and] Oklahoma Military Academy, Claremore, Oklahoma, R.O.T.C. summer camp, Fort Sill, Oklahoma. Fort Sill, Okla.: Infantry Cadets, 1935. v. illus.

Students.

Military training camps.

Rating: 4

Echoes of eighty-nine. Kingfisher, Okla.: Kingfisher Times and Free Press, 1939. 219 p.

Kingfisher (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 2.5

Economic survey of Oklahoma. St. Louis: General Commercial Engineering Dept., Southwestern Bell Telephone Co., 1929. 267 p. illus., maps (part fold.) 29 cm.

Oklahoma -- Economic conditions.

Rating: 1.75

End of the century edition of the Muskogee Phoenix. Muskogee, Ind. Ter.: Phoenix Printing Co., 1899. 96 p.

Milam Collection.

Muskogee (Okla.) -- History.

Indian Territory -- History.

Indian Territory -- Biography.

Rating: 1.75

Enid: supplemental industrial edition of the Enid daily eagle: March 29, 1909. Variation: Enid daily eagle. [Enid, Okla.: Eagle Print. and Pub. Co.], 1909. 48 p.

Merchants -- Oklahoma -- Enid.

Enid (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2.5

The federal courts. Inventory of federal archives in the states. Vol. no. 35, ser. 2. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Oklahoma Historical Records Survey, 1939. v. 55 p.

Archives -- United States -- States.

Archives -- Oklahoma.

Courts -- Oklahoma -- History.

United States. District Court (Oklahoma: Western District)
United States. District Court (Oklahoma: Eastern District)

United States. District Court (Oklahoma: Northern District)

United States. District Court (Oklahoma Ter.)

United States. District Court (Indian Ter. (Okla.))

Oklahoma -- History -- 1933-1945. Oklahoma -- History -- 1929-1933.

Indian Ter. (Okla.)

Rating: 4

<u>Field Artillery Replacement Training Center, Fort Sill, Oklahoma</u>. Atlanta: Albert Love Enterprises, 1943. [36] p. Military training camps -- Oklahoma.

Field Artillery Replacement Training Center (Fort Sill, Okla.)

Rating: 4

Field trip to study the Pease River group (approximately equivalent to the Texas Blaine) and the Custer in North

Texas, the Texas Panhandle, and in Southwestern Oklahoma, April 28-29, 1939. [Wichita Falls, Tex.?],

1939. 1 v. 2 maps (fold. in pocket).

Geology -- Texas -- Guidebooks.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Guidebooks.

Geology -- Guidebooks.

Rating: 3.75

Field, forest and stream in Oklahoma: being the 1912 annual report of the State game and fish warden, John B.

Doolin, to the Governor of the State of Oklahoma, the Honorable Lee Cruce. Guthrie, OK: Co-operative Pub. Co., 1912. 159 p.

Game and game-birds -- Oklahoma.

Game protection -- Oklahoma.

Game laws -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.75

<u>First biennial report of the Secretary of the Oklahoma Live Stock Sanitary Commission, 1897-8.</u> Guthrie, Oklahoma: State Capital Printing Co., 1899. [3]-11 p. 23.2 cm.

Rating: 1.75

First Presbyterian Church, Muskogee, Oklahoma: Seventieth anniversary booklet, 1845-1945. Muskogee, Okla.:

Press the Star Printery, 1945. 29 p. 23 cm. Presbyterian Church -- Oklahoma -- History. Muskogee, Okla. -- Presbyterian Church. Rating: 3

The first stockman's brand book in Coal County, Oklahoma. s.l: s.n., 1900. unpaged.

Cattle brands -- Oklahoma -- Coal County.

Rating: 2

<u>Five point federal emergency education in Oklahoma, 1934-1935</u>. [Oklahoma City]: The Dept., 1935. 44 l. Rating: 3.25

The Fort Sill country: comprising the Comanche, Kiowa, and Apache reservations: including map showing the country just as it is, together with topographical and physical resources. Duncan, Ind. Ter.: J.P. Sampson & Son, Printers, 1894. 31 p., [2] leaves of plates (1 folded).

Indian reservations -- Oklahoma.

Comanche Indians.

Kiowa Indians.

Apache Indians.

Rating: 2

Fourth biennial report of the Secretary of the Oklahoma Live Stock Sanitary Commission of Oklahoma Territory, 1904. Okeene, Okla.: Eagle power print, 1904. [3]-5 p. 21.6 cm.

Rating: 2

<u>Frank Modoc: a Modoc Indian and minister of the Gospel of Christ</u>. [Newport, R.I.]: The Indian Dept. of the Women's Foreign Mission Society of Friends of New England, 1886. 24 p.

Modoc Indians -- Biography.

Society of Friends -- Missions -- Indian Territory.

Society of Friends -- Rhode Island.

Modoc, Frank, d. 1886.

Rating: 2.75

Free guide to Texas through the beautiful Indian territory over the great and liberal M.K. and T. Railway. Western Americana, frontier history of the trans-Mississippi West, 1550-1900. 25th ed. Vol. reel 373, no. 3673. [St. Louis: Woodward, Tiernan & Hale, printers], 1878. 26, [2] p.

Texas -- Description and travel.

Rating: 1.5

Garfield County, Oklahoma. Historical and descriptive. Enid, Oklahoma, 1902. 4 p. l., 55 p., 1 l. incl. front., illus., ports. pl. 28 cm. (In case 39 cm.).

Rating: 1

Glimpses through Holdenville and vicinity: located in the Creek Nation, Indian Territory. Holdenville, I.T.: s.n., 1905. [30] p.

Holdenville (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 1

Helping build Oklahoma agriculture. [S.l.]: Oklahoma Dept. of Agriculture, 1941. 40 p.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.5

Historical review of Oklahoma City. [Oklahoma City?]: s.n., 1930. 32 p.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 3.25

History of Custer and Washita Counties, Oklahoma, 1883-1937: dedicated to the pioneers, presenting the history of Custer and Washita Counties, Oklahoma since the arrival of John Seger. Vol. 1 v. Clinton, Okla.: Clinton daily news, 1937. (unpaged).

Seger, John Homer, 1846-1928.

Custer County (Okla.) -- History.

Washita County (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 1.75

History of free masonry in Oklahoma. [Muskogee, Okla.]: Muskogee Print Shop, 1935. 266 p. illus., ports. 24 cm.

Secret societies -- Oklahoma.

Murrow, Joseph Samuel, 1835-1929.

Oklahoma -- Secret societies.

Rating: 3.25

A history of the National Youth Administration in Oklahoma, June 26, 1935 - July 3, 1943. Kansas City, Mo.: War Manpower Commission, 1943. 78, xxxii p.

National Youth Administration of Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2

Hoffhine's Sapulpa, Oklahoma directory. 1922. Containing an alphabetically arranged list of business firms and private citizens; a directory of miscellaneous information; city and county officials, churches, schools, lodges, etc. Street and Avenue guide, and a numerically arranged street directory. A complete classified business directory also a list of taxpayers of Creek county, outside of Sapulpa. St. Joseph, Mo.: Hoffhine Directory Co., 1922. 310 p.

Sapulpa (Okla.) -- Directories.

Rating: 3.25

The Idabel (Okla.) cookbook. S.l.: s.n., 1911. 73 p.; 23 cm.

Cookery.

Cookbooks -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3

An illustrated souvenir catalog of the Cherokee National Female Seminary, Tahlequah, Indian Territory, 1850-1906.

Chiloco, Okla.: Indian Print Shop, 1906. [71] p.

Cherokee National Female Seminary.

Rating: 2.75

In Oklahoma: 1927 book. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma Farmer-Stockman [1927], 1927. 46 p. (1 folded).

Agriculture -- Economic aspects -- Oklahoma.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.75

In the United States Court of Appeals for the Indian Territory, Eginio Monyos, et al, appellants, vs. Ben Fillmore, et al, appellees: Appealed from the United States Court at Chickasha, Southern District, Indian Territory. [S.l.: s.n., 1900. 27 p.

Chickasaw Indians -- Claims.

Comanche Indians -- Claims.

Chickasaw Nation.

Indian Territory -- Boundaries.

Rating: 3.5

Independence daily reporter. Oil and gas magazine. History of the mid-continent oil and gas field, Kansas,

Oklahoma and Indian Territory [1881-1905]. 2d ed. Independence, KS, 1905. [5]-44, 44A-44B, [14], [45]-66 p. illus. (incl. ports.) 35 cm.

Petroleum -- United States.

Natural gas -- United States.

Rating: 4

"International Congress of Farm Women - Third Meeting of the International Congress." Tulsa, Oklahoma, 1913.

Rating: Average Rating

International Indian congress: the Indians of the United States, Canada and Mexico will assemble around their council fires at Muskogee, Oklahoma ... June 27, 28, 29, 30 and July 1, 2, 3 and 4, 1910. Muskogee, Okla.: Indian Printing Co., 1910.

Indians of North America -- Congresses.

Indian newspapers -- Oklahoma.

Robertson Collection.

Shleppey Collection.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma -- Newspapers.

Rating: 2.75

The Kaki-Inla cook book. South McAlester, Indian Terr.: Ladies' Aid Society of the Presbyterian Church, 1900. 54 p.; 22 cm.

Cookery.

Cookbooks -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3

Kay county, Oklahoma. Ponca City, Okla.: Kay County Gas Co., 1919. 75, [1] p., 1 l. illus., fold. plates, ports., double maps. 23 cm.

Petroleum -- Oklahoma -- Kay County.

Kay County (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 2.25

The largest and grandest entertainment ever given: celebrating the opening of the Cherokee Strip, at 101 Ranch, Bliss, Oklahoma, September 15 and 16, 1906. [Kansas City, Mo.]: s.n., 1906. 32 p.

Cherokee Strip (Okla. and Kan.)

101 Ranch Historic District (Okla.)

Rating: 2.5

The Largest trust in history; a brief sketch of the Dawes Commission with particular reference to the services of Tams Bixby as Commissioner. n.p., 1922. 30 p., illus. 28 cm.

Five Civilized Tribes.

Bixby, Tams, 1855-1922.

Rating: 2

Loumar guides: season of 1923. Fort Smith, Ark.: Loumar Service, 1923. [164] p.

Ozark Mountains -- Guidebooks.

Ozark Mountains -- Pictorial works.

Arkansas -- Guidebooks.

Missouri -- Guidebooks.

Oklahoma -- Guidebooks.

Louisiana -- Guidebooks.

Texas -- Guidebooks.

Kansas -- Guidebooks.

Rating: 3.25

<u>Lure of the Southwest; history, legend, romance</u>. Dallas, Tex.: Magnolia Petroleum Co., 1934. iii, [1], 124 p. illus. (incl. maps) 23 cm.

Roads -- Southwest, Old.

Southwest, Old -- Guidebooks.

Rating: 3.25

The magic empire; facts and statistics concerning Tulsa and its true profit area. Tulsa, Okla., 1930. [60] p. ill.

Oklahoma.

Tulsa (Okla.)

Rating: 3.25

The McMaster Publishing Co.'s gazetteer and business directory of the Indian Territory 1901. Buffalo, N.Y.:

McMaster, 1901. 377 p.

Indian Territory -- Gazetteers.

Indian Territory -- Directories.

Rating: 3.25

Miami, Oklahoma in pictures and prose: describing its resources, enterprises and opportunities and the men behind

them. [Oklahoma?]: s.n., 1927. 29 p.

Miami (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Ottawa County (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2.75

Miami, Oklahoma, 1910. S.l.: s.n., 1910. [78].

Ottawa County (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Miami (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2.75

Midway Addition, Enid, Oklahoma. [Oklahoma?]: s.n., 1907. 44, [2] p.

Real estate development -- Oklahoma -- Enid.

Enid (Okla.) -- Pictorial works.

Enid (Okla.)

Rating: 3.25

<u>Muskogee! third city of Oklahoma</u>. Muskogee Oklahoma Printing Co., 1927. 1 v. (unpaged) illus. 28 cm. Rating: 2.5

Muskogee, Indian territory: Merchants and manufacturers record. Muskogee: Muskogee Chamber of Commerce, 1904. 157 p.

Muskogee (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 2.5

New thrills ahead in beautiful historical Oklahoma. [Oklahoma City]: The Commission, 1938. 1 v. (unpaged) illus., maps 25 cm.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2.25

News and views of Chilocco: for field agents, superintendents, students, teachers. Chilocco, Okla.: The School, 1945. 32 p.

Indians of North America -- Education.

Indians of North America -- Education -- Oklahoma.

Chilocco Indian Agricultural School.

Rating: 2.5

Official souvenir magazine: Oklahoma City, March 3-4-5, 1914. s.l.: s.n., 1914. 96 p.

Panhandle and Southwestern Stockmen's Association.

Rating: 1.5

Oklahoma. N.p., 1919. 46 p. (folder) illus. (incl. map) 23 x 11 cm.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Economic conditions.

Rating: 2

Oklahoma A & M College during wartime. [Stillwater, Okla.], 1944. v, 101 l. illus., photos, tables, diagrs.

Oklahoma A & M College.

Rating: 3

Oklahoma agricultural and mechanical college and its services. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma A & M College, 1930.

Agricultural colleges -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma State University.

Oklahoma A & M College.

Rating: 1.75

Oklahoma and the Cherokee Strip, reached via Missouri Pacific Railway and the Iron Mountain Route "The Canaan of the home seeker". Western Americana, frontier history of the trans-Mississippi West, 1550-1900. Vol.

reel 374, no. 3675. St. Louis, Mo.: Woodward & Tiernan Print. Co., 1891. folder (14 p.).

Land -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.5

Oklahoma City and its market: a compilation of facts necessary to visualize Oklahoma City's radius. Oklahoma City,

Okla.: Oklahoma Pub. Co., 1926. 79 p.

Marketing -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma City.

Retail trade -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma City.

Advertising -- Newspapers -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

Oklahoma City illustrated 1900. S.l.: s.n., 1900. 1 v. (unpaged).

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Pictorial works.

Rating: 2.75

Oklahoma City's progress: a brief account of the accomplishments of the municipal government of Oklahoma City,

Okla. Oklahoma City, 1937. [24] p.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3.25

Oklahoma Historical Society Annual meeting: May 13, 1941. 1 vol. vols. Fort Sill, Okla.: The School, 1941.

(Various paging).

Oklahoma Historical Society -- Meetings.

Fort Sill (Okla.) -- History.

Military bases -- Oklahoma -- Fort Sill.

Rating: 3.75

Oklahoma illustrated A book of practical information. Showing the territory's present status and future prospects.

Her great resources, climate, size, inhabitants, cities, towns and villages, and various other valuable and interesting information. Fully illustrated. Guthrie, Okl.: O.C. Seely, 1894. 1 l. [13], 8-229 p.

Shleppey Collection.

Oklahoma.

Oklahoma Territory.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 1.75

'Oklahoma in tabloid 1911' Supplement to the Daily Oklahoman Friday, September 22, 1911. Oklahoma City, 1911.

[36].

Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.5

Oklahoma libraries, 1900-1937; a history and handbook, published in observance of the thirtieth anniversary of the organization of the Oklahoma library association. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Oklahoma Library Commission,

organization of the Oklahoma library association. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Oklahoma Library Commission, 1937. 276 p. illus. (incl. maps) 23 cm.

Libraries -- Oklahoma.

Librarians -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.5

Oklahoma number. Wytheville, Va.: News Publishing Company, 1936. 48 p.

Watie, Stand, 1806-1871.

United Daughters of the Confederacy. Oklahoma Division.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma -- History -- Civil War, 1861-1865.

Five Civilized Tribes.

Universities and colleges -- Oklahoma -- History.

Milam Collection.

Rating: 4

Oklahoma schools move forward; cooperative program for improvement of instruction. Oklahoma. Dept. of Education Bulletin 1945. Vol. 3. [Oklahoma City?], 1945. 168 p. 23 cm.

Education -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 4

Oklahoma State Fair and Exposition: Oklahoma City, U.S.A., September 25-October 2, 1915: premium list. [Oklahoma City]: State Fair of Oklahoma, 1915. 220 p., [1] folded leaf of plates.

Fairs -- Oklahoma -- Awards.

Agricultural exhibitions -- Oklahoma -- Awards.

Named Conf: State Fair of Oklahoma.

Rating: 2

Oklahoma territory and state, 1907-1910. 1907. 1 v. (unpaged).

Scrapbooks.

Oklahoma -- Politics and government -- 1907-

Rating: 3

Oklahoma water. [Oklahoma City]: Oklahoma Planning and Resources Board, 1945. 3 p. l., 145 p. incl. maps, tables, diagrs. 28 cm.

Water-supply -- Oklahoma.

Groundwater -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

Oklahoma Women.

Rating: 3.75

Oklahoma, the beautiful land. Oklahoma City: Times-Journal Pub. Co., 1943. 352 p. illus.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.75

Oklahoma: its history and growth officially detailed, its finances, agriculture and industries, the Governor's report to Secretary of Interior. Guthrie, OK: State Capital Printing Co., 1898. 64 p.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.25

Oklahoma: the twentieth century state: a description of the land and its resources, what statehood means to future development, agricultural possibilities and industrial opportunities. St. Louis, Chicago, 1908. 45, [2] p.

Oklahoma. Rating: 1.75

Oklahoma; a guide to the Sooner state. American guide series. Norman, OK: University of Oklahoma Press, 1941. xxvi, 442 (i.e. 50) p. plates, ports, maps, (6 on 1 fold. l., in pocket) 21 cm.

Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Guidebooks.

Rating: 3.5

[Oklahoma] picture book. S.l.: s.n., 1900. 99 p.

Oklahoma -- Juvenile literature.

Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.5

A pictorial description of the Chilocco School's 'Hiawatha': 'Nanabozho,' the Ojibwa Indian play. [Chilocco, Okla.]: The School, 1910. [24] p.

Indians of North America -- Education.

Longfellow, Henry Wadsworth, 1807-1882. Song of Hiawatha.

Chilocco Indian Agricultural School (Chilocco, Okla.)

Rating: 3.75

Pictorial Guide to Oklahoma: Meaning "The Land of the Redman". Storer's Cards, .

Rating: 3.5

Portrait and biographical record of Oklahoma; commemorating the achievements of citizens who have contributed to the progress of Oklahoma and the development of its resources. Chicago: Chapman Pub. Co., 1901. 2 p. 1., [7]-1298 p. plates, ports. 29 cm.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Rating: 2.75

Post-war planning report, Ada and Potomac County, Oklahoma. S.l.: s.n., 1945. 22 p. leaves, 173 p.

Regional planning -- Oklahoma.

Natural resources -- Oklahoma -- Pontotoc County.

Ada (Okla.) -- Economic conditions.

Rating: 3.25

Post-war planning report: Seminole and Seminole County, Oklahoma. [Oklahoma]: The Chamber, 1945. 76 p.

Regional planning -- Oklahoma -- Seminole County.

Seminole County (Okla.) -- Economic conditions.

Seminole (Okla.) -- Economic conditions.

Seminole County (Okla.) -- Statistics.

Rating: 3.25

Premium list of the sixth annual exhibition of the State Fair of Oklahoma: to be held at Muskogee, Oklahoma, October 4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9 inclusive 1915. [Muskogee]: State Fair of Oklahoma, 1915. 169 p., [3] leaves of plates (2 folded).

Fairs -- Oklahoma -- Awards.

Agricultural exhibitions -- Oklahoma -- Awards.

Named Conf: State Fair of Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.5

Premium list of the twenty-first Oklahoma Free State Fair, Muskogee: October 5-11, 1936. Muskogee: Prompt Printers, 1936. 100 p.

Fairs -- Oklahoma -- Awards.

Agricultural exhibitions -- Oklahoma -- Awards.

Named Conf: State Fair of Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.5

Proceedings of the inter-state convention. Pittsburg, Kan.: United Mine Workers of America District 14, 1904. 225 p. ; 23 cm.

Coal miners -- Labor unions -- Kansas -- Congresses.

Coal miners -- Labor unions -- Arkansas -- Congresses.

Coal miners -- Labor unions -- Oklahoma -- Congresses.

Coal miners -- Labor unions -- Missouri -- Congresses.

Coal miners -- Labor unions -- Texas -- Congresses.

Rating: 3.75

Proceedings of the State Soil Conservation Conference: held in state capitol, Oklahoma City, November 1, 1929. [Stillwater, Okla.]: Extension Division of Oklahoma A. & M. College cooperating with United States Dept. of Agriculture, 1929. 61 p.

Rating: 1.5

Progress of a Year. 1912.

Rating: 3.5

Public sale of city and town lots, blocks and tracts of farm lands, of the State of Oklahoma ... Fifth Sales District school land addition to Town of Luther in Oklahoma County, Oklahoma. Shawnee, Okla.: Herald, 1911. 72 p.

Land records -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma County, Okla. -- History.

Comanche County, Okla. -- History.

Rating: 2.75

The Rand-McNally hand-book of the Kiowa, Comanche, and Apache reservation, Oklahoma Territory: containing a description of the newly opened country. Chicago: Rand McNally & Co., 1901. 32 p.

Indian reservations -- Oklahoma.

Kiowa Indians -- Oklahoma.

Comanche Indians -- Oklahoma.

Apache Indians -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 1.5

The Record-democrat and Tribune cook book: tested recipes. Wagoner, Okla.: Wagoner Pub. Co., 1920. 64 p.; 24 cm.

Cookery, American.

Cookery -- Oklahoma -- Wagoner.

Rating: 3.5

Revised minimum tariff of fire insurance rates for Oklahoma Territory: also forms and rules governing the writing risks in said territory. 2nd revision, Mar. 1905. ed. [Topeka, Kan.]: H. Clarkson, 1905. 55 p.

Insurance, Fire -- Rates.

Insurance, Fire -- Oklahoma.

Insurance, Fire -- Premiums.

Rating: 4

<u>The role of Oklahoma schools in the war effort</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 2. [Oklahoma City]: Cooperative Program for Improvement of Instruction, Dept. of Education, 1942. 184 p.

Education -- Oklahoma.

World War, 1939-1945 -- Oklahoma -- Education and the war.

Rating: 3.5

<u>The romance of Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Oklahoma Author's Club, 1920. 3 p. l., 86 p. plates 23 cm. Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.75

Rural Route Directory. 1904.

Rating: 3.25

The schools of Greer County, Oklahoma. Mangum, Okla.: [s.n], 1921. 86 p.

Rating: 3.25

Second biennial report of the Secretary of the Oklahoma Live Stock Sanitary Commission of the Territory of
Oklahoma for the years 1899 and 1900. Guthrie, O.T.: State Capital Printing Co., 1900. [3] - 6 p. 22.2 cm.
Rating: 2

Senior edition of Smoke dreams: class of 1945, Riverside Indian School, Anadarko, Oklahoma. [Anadarko]: Riverside Indian School, 1945. [31] leaves.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Riverside Indian High School (Okla.)

Rating: 3

<u>Settlement of Oklahoma the rush of the 'Boomers'</u>. New York: Tribune Association, 1889. 21-51 p. Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2

Social statistics: changes in volume and kinds of services, 1941-44, Oklahoma City Area. Oklahoma City: Council, 1945. [3], 22 leaves.

Social service -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma City.

Public welfare -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma City.

Social sciences -- Statistical methods.

Statistics.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Social conditions.

Rating: 3.5

Sorosis cook book. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Sorosis Club, 1916. 146 p.

Cookery.

Rating: 3.75

A souvenir book of photographic views of the Chilocco Indian training school: an institution supported by the U.S. Government for the education of Indian boys and girls, located at Chilocco, Oklahoma, and near Arkansas City, Kansas. Chilocco, Okla.: C.I.A.S., 1906. [48] p.

Indians of North America -- Education -- Pictorial works.

Chilocco Indian Agricultural School.

Rating: 1.5

Souvenir edition of the Chickasha Express: seventh year. Chickasha, Chickasha Nation, Indian Territory: A.M. Dawson, 1898. [44] p.

Chickasha (Okla.) -- History -- Periodicals.

Chichasha (Okla.) -- Biography -- Periodicals.

Chickasaw Nation -- Periodicals.

Indian Territory.

Rating: 3.25

Souvenir of Oklahoma City, Oklahoma, 1908-9. Oklahoma City: Times-Journal Pub. Co., 1909. 40 p. Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Description and travel. Rating: 3.25

Souvenir of the 101 Ranch. Marland, Okla.: s.n., 1930. 32 p. Ranch life -- Oklahoma.

Miller family.

101 Ranch Historic District (Okla.)

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.25

Stripping plant, Pittsburg and Midway Coal Mining Company. Pittsburg, Kan.: Pittsburg and Midway Coal Mining Co., 1918. [52] leaves.

Coal mines and mining -- Kansas -- Photographs.

Pittsburg & Midway Coal Mining Co. -- Photographs.

Rating: 4

Study of local school units in Oklahoma. Oklahoma City, Okl., 1937. xix, 392 p.

School management and organization -- Oklahoma.

Education -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.75

Supplement; the matchless story of a great and prosperous country, Beaver County, Oklahoma, and its several enterprising communities. Special magazine ed. Beaver, Okla., 1929. [44] p.

Beaver County (Okla.) History.

Oklahoma History.

Rating: 1.75

Texas County, Oklahoma: something of the history of the county, the towns, crops and people--a land of opportunity and its advantages: where crops pay for a farm in one year. Guymon, Okla.: Guymon Herald, 1928. 100 p. Texas County (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 1.25

<u>Texiana: Arkansas, cowboys & cattle, Louisiana, Mexico, New Mexico, Oklahoma, southwest & west</u>. Clarendon, Tex.: Clyde I. Price, 1940. 32 p.

Texas -- Bibliography.

West (U.S.) -- Bibliography.

Rating: 2.5

Three decades in Muskogee city schools [September 1898-May 1929]. Souvenir ed. Muskogee, Okla.: s.n., 1929. 48

p.

Education -- Oklahoma -- Muskogee.

Muskogee (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 3.75

Tractor facts for Oklahoma farmers. Oklahoma City, Okla.: The Oklahoma Farmer, 1917. 39 p. illus. 8 vo.

Agriculture -- Machinery (Motor-driven)

Rating: 1.75

Transcript of principal addresses: first Oklahoma Save-the-Soil Clinic at Oklahoma City, March 27-28, 1944.

Oklahoma City: The Committee, 1945. 82 p. in various pagings.

Soils -- Oklahoma.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2

Tulsa, a guide to the oil capital. American guide series. Tulsa, Okla.: Mid-West Print. Co., 1938. 79 p. incl. front.,

illus. (incl. maps) 21 cm.

Tulsa (Okla.) -- Guidebooks.

Tulsa (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 3.75

Tulsa, Indian Territory. [Tulsa]: s.n., 1905. [24] p.

Tulsa (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3.75

Twelfth Annual and Second National Meeting of the National and State Order A.H.T.A. of Oklahoma and Indian

Territory. S.I.: Edmond Sun Job Print, 1906.

Rating: 3.25

United States Indian training school, Chilocco, O.T. [S.l.]: C.E. Dagenett, 1900. [30] p.

Indians of North America -- Education -- Oklahoma.

United States Indian training school (Chilocco, Okla.)

Rating: 2

'Unto the least of these'; a sketch of the life of the late Charles Page, Sand Springs, Oklahoma. [Sand Springs?]

Okla., 1939. 28 p. illus., ports.

Page, Charles, 1860-1926.

Rating: 3.25

Who's who in Logan county; the people and enterprises who have made Logan county. Guthrie, Okla.: Co-operative Pub. Co., 1927. 135 p.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Oklahoma -- History.

Logan County (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 3

Willing workers home demonstration club cook book. Henryetta, Okla.: Willing Workers Home Demonstration Club, 1935. 103 p.; 23 cm.

Cookery, American -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

Yearbook 1912-13, 1913-14.

Rating: 4

1936), Garfield County Free Fair (Okla.) (12th:. <u>Premium list</u>. Enid, Okla.: [Garfield County Free Fair Association], 1936. 57 p.

Fairs -- Oklahoma -- Enid.

Named Conf: Garfield County Free Fair (Okla.)

Oklahoma Wheat Exposition.

Rating: 2.5

A. H. T. A. of Oklahoma and Indian Territory. <u>Ritual of the national and state order</u>, <u>A.H.T.A. of Oklahoma and Indian Territory</u>. Oklahoma: Edmond Sun Print.

Rating: 3.75

Abbott, E. C., and Helena Huntington Smith. We pointed them north: recollections of a cowpuncher. [New] ed. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1939. xv, 247 p., [8] p. of plates.

Cowboys.

Ranch life.

Frontier and pioneer life -- West (U.S.)

Abbott, E. C. (Edward Charles), 1860-1939.

Rating: 3.25

Abbott, Luther Jewett. <u>History and civics of Oklahoma</u>. Boston: Ginn and Co., 1910. viii, 220, 141 p. illus. (incl. ports.) fold. map. 19 cm.

Oklahoma -- History.

Oklahoma -- Politics and government.

Rating: 3.25

Abel, Annie Heloise. <u>The American Indian as participant in the Civil War</u>. Slaveholding Indians. Vol. 2. Cleveland: The Arthur H. Clark company, 1919. 403 incl. front. (facsim.) port., double map, 2 fold. facsim.

Indians of North America -- History -- Civil War, 1861-1865.

United States -- History -- Civil War, 1861-1865 -- Indian troops.

Indian Territory -- History -- Civil War, 1861-1865. Rating: 4

---. The American Indian as slaveholder and secessionist; an omitted chapter in the diplomatic history of the Southern Confederacy. Slaveholding Indians. Vol. 1. Cleveland: Arthur H. Clark Co., 1915. 394 p. incl. front., ports., maps, plan. 25 cm.

Slavery -- Indian Territory.

Indian Territory -- History -- Civil War, 1861-1865.

United States -- History -- Civil War, 1861-1865 -- Participation, Indian.

Rating: 3.5

---. The American Indian under Reconstruction. Slaveholding Indians. Vol. 3. Cleveland: The Arthur H. Clark company, 1925. 419 p.

Indians of North America -- Treaties.

Reconstruction -- Indian Territory.

Indians of North America -- History -- Civil War, 1861-1865.

Indian Territory -- History -- Civil War, 1861-1865.

Rating: 3.5

Abernathy, John R. b. A son of the frontier. Croton-On-Hudson, N.Y.: News Press, 1935. 57 p.

Cowboys.

Frontier and pioneer life -- West (U.S.)

Rating: 3.5

Adams, Andy. <u>Cattle brands; a collection of western camp-fire stories</u>. Boston and New York: Houghton, Mifflin and Company, 1906. 5 p. l., 316 p., 1 l. 20 cm.

Western stories.

Rating: 3.25

---. The log of a cowboy; a narrative of the old trail days. Boston and New York: Houghton, Mifflin and company, 1903. 5 p.l., 387, [1] p. front., 5 pl. 20 cm.

Cowboys -- Fiction.

Cattle drives -- Fiction.

Rating: 3.25

---. The ranch on the beaver; a sequel to Wells brothers: the young cattle kings. Boston and New York: Houghton Mifflin company, 1927. 4 p. l., 307 p. front., illus., plates. 19 1/2 cm.

Rating: 2.5

---. Reed Anthony, cowman: an autobiography. Boston, New York, 1907. [12], 384, [8] p. (first 3 p. and last 2 p. blank), [1] leaf of plates.

Rating: 2.75

Adams, Andy, and E. Boyd Smith. The outlet. Boston, New York, 1905. [4], x, [4], 371, [7] p. (first 3 p. and last 2 p. blank), [6] leaves of plates.

Rating: 2.5

Adams, Andy, and Erwin E. Smith. Wells brothers: the young cattle kings. Boston, New York, 1911. [2], vi, [2], 356, [2] p. (first p. blank), [8] leaves of plates.

Cowboys -- Pictorial works.

Rating: 2.75

Adams, Arthur B. <u>Our economic revolution; solving our depression problems through public control of industry</u>. 1st ed. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1933. xiii, 196 p. 24 cm.

Industrial policy -- United States.

Prices -- United States.

United States. National Industrial Recovery Act of 1933.

United States -- Economic policy.

United States -- Economic conditions -- 1918-1945.

United States -- Politics and government -- 1933-1945.

Rating: 3.5

Adams, Ramon F. Western words; a dictionary of the range, cow camp and trail. [1st]. ed. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1944. xiv, 182 p. 23 cm.

Cowboys -- Language -- Dictionaries.

English language -- West (U.S.) -- Dictionaries.

English language -- West (U.S.) -- Slang -- Dictionaries.

Americanisms -- West (U.S.) -- Dictionaries.

Rating: 3.5

Aitchison, Robert T. <u>Aitchison maps portfolio</u>. S.l.: McCormick Armstrong Printing Plant, 1939. 29 leaves. Cartographers -- Kansas.

Maps.

Historic sites -- United States.

Immigrant routes -- Maps.

Forts -- Maps.

Rating: 3.25

Aldridge, Reginald. <u>Life on a ranch: ranch notes in Kansas, Colorado, the Indian Territory, and northern Texas</u>. New York: D. Appleton and company, 1884. vi , 1 l., 227 p.

Ranch life.

Cattle trade -- West (U.S.)

Kansas -- Description and travel.

Colorado -- Description and travel.

Indian Territory -- Description and travel.

Texas -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2

Alexandre, Philip Luce. <u>Alexandre's compendium; facts about Oklahoma City in detail, Oklahoma Territory in general, Kiowa & Comanche country in particular</u>. Oklahoma City, Oklahoma Territory: P.L. Alexandre, 1901. 2 p. l., 183 p. pl., map. 16 cm.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2

Alford, Thomas Wildcat, and Florence Drake. <u>Civilization, as told to Florence Drake</u>. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1936. xiii p., 1 leaf: 203 p., 1 leaf ill., plates, ports.; 24 cm.

Shawnee Indians.

Rating: 4

Allen, Clinton McClarty, and James Shannon Buchanan. The 'Sequoyah' movement. Oklahoma City: Harlow, 1925. 102 p.

Indian Territory. Constitutional convention (1905)

Shleppey Collection.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Politics and government.

Oklahoma -- History.

Indian Territory -- Politics and government.

Rating: 2.75

Allen, L.A. Our Cattle Industry Past and Present.

Rating: 3.5

Alley, John. City beginnings in Oklahoma territory. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1939. vii, [1] p., 3 l., 3-127, [1] p. plates, map. 21 cm.

Cities and towns -- Oklahoma.

Municipal government -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

American Association of Petroleum Geologists, Meeting. Anadarko Basin field trip, March 19-20. [Oklahoma City?], 1939. 42 p.

Geology -- Anadarko Basin.

Rating: 3.5

American Mining Congress. The World's greatest zinc and lead district as seen through the camera: a concise and accurate history of mining in the Missouri-Kansas-Oklahoma-Arkansas district, together with varied resources, transportation, manufacturing facilities and tables of total output of zinc and lead ore, 1830-1907, with an outline map of the district. Containing more than one hundred handsome scenes of mills, methods and machinery employed in zinc and lead mining, also street scenes, public buildings, manufacturing plants and residences of some of the leading cities and towns. Joplin, Mo.: Means & Head, 1907. [89] p.

Lead mines and mining -- Great Plains.

Zinc mines and mining -- Great Plains.

Rating: 3.25

American Mining Congress. Western Division. The story of the tri-state zinc and lead mining district. Convention souvenir. Joplin, Mo.: Joplin printing co., 1931. 43 p.

Zinc mines and mining Kansas.

Zinc mines and mining Missouri.

Zinc mines and mining Oklahoma.

Rating: 4

American Public Health Association. Public health in Oklahoma, 1938. [New York?], 1938. 1 v. ill. Health Surveys.

Public Health -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma. State Dept. of Health.

Rating: 3.25

Ames, C.B., B.A. Ames, and J.H. Hill. <u>In the United States Circuit Court of Appeals, Eighth Circuit: United States of America, appellant, vs. Cimarron River Bed Oil Company et al., appellees: brief of the Texas Company, appellee.</u> Oklahoma City: Francis & Holden, 1923. 76 p., [1] leaf of plates.

Land tenure -- Oklahoma.

Land tenure -- Texas.

Indians of North America -- Land tenure.

Rating: 3.25

Ames, William A. <u>Textile education among the Indian people of Oklahoma Cherokee and Choctaw nations</u>. S.l.: s.n., 1943. 31 p.; 24 cm.

Indian textile fabrics -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.25

Anderson, Mabel Washbourne. The life of General Stand Watie the only Indian brigadier general of the Confederate army and the last general to surrender. 2d, rev. ed. Pryor, Okla.: Mrs. M.W. Anderson, 1931. 85 p.

Watie, Stand, 1806-1871.

Indians of North America -- History -- Civil War, 1861-1865.

Shleppey Collection.

United States -- History -- Civil War, 1861-1865 -- Indian troops.

Indian Territory -- History -- Civil War, 1861-1865.

Rating: 3.75

Anderson, William M. <u>Decisions of M.W. Grand Lodge A.F. & A.M. of Indian Territory and Oklahoma Territory made by their Grand Masters with a Topical Digest</u>. Waurika, Okla.: Waurika News, 1910. 128 p.; 18 cm. Freemasons -- Laws, decisions, etc.

Rating: 4

Anshutz, Carrie W., and M.W. Anshutz. The saga of No Man's Land. N.p., 1936. 356 l. mounted illus. 29 cm.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Kansas.

Oklahoma Panhandle (Okla.)

Dodge City (Kan.) -- Pictorial works.

Rating: 2.75

Antlers Chamber of Commerce. <u>Antlers, Pushmataha County, Oklahoma: sportsman's paradise of Eastern Oklahoma</u>. Antlers: s.n., 1945. 1 v. (unpaged).

Antlers (Okla.)

Rating: 2.5

Ardmore Chamber of Commerce. <u>Facts about Ardmore, Oklahoma and Carter County</u>. Ardmore: s.n., 1937. 25 p.; 28 cm.

Ardmore (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2

Arkansas and Oklahoma Coal Operators' Association, United Mine Workers of America, and Provisional District.

Contract. Mus[k]ogee, Okla.: Provisional District No. 21 (Askew Print. Co.), 1939. 128 p.; 16 cm.

Collective labor agreements -- Coal mining industry -- Arkansas.

Collective labor agreements -- Coal mining industry -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.75

Arkansas-Oklahoma Interstate Water Resources, Committee, and States United. <u>The states of Arkansas and Oklahoma present additional benefits in the proposed comprehensive improvement of the Arkansas river basin.</u> n.p., 1945. 89 p.

Arkansas River -- Navigation.

Arkansas -- Economic conditions.

Oklahoma -- Economic conditions.

Rating: 3.5

Arnold, Oren, and John Prentiss Hale. <u>Hot irons; heraldry of the range</u>. New York: The Macmillan Company, 1940. viii p., 2 l., 242 p. illus. 22 cm.

Cattle brands.

Rating: 3

Arnold, T.H. <u>Pottawatomie County Oklahoma Territory</u>. Shawnee, Okla.: Shawnee Democrat Print, 1903. 1 v. (unpaged).

Pottawatomie County (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 1.75

Atchison, Topeka and Santa Fe Railway Company. <u>The truth about Oklahoma</u>. Homeseekers' series. "Fortieth thousand" ed. Vol. 1. Chicago, Ill.: Rand McNally & Co., 1899. 102 p.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma.

Land settlement -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2

Atkeson, Mary Meek. The woman on the farm. The Century rural life books. New York, London, 1924. ix, 331 p. Farm life.

Rating: 2.75

Atlantic and Pacific Railroad Company. <u>Atlantic and Pacific Railroad and the Indian Territory</u>. S.l.: s.n., 1870. 64 p.; 21 cm.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Indians, Treatment of -- Oklahoma.

Railroads -- Oklahoma.

Pacific railroads.

Atlantic and Pacific Railroad Company.

Indian Territory -- History.

Rating: 2.25

Atlantic and pacific Railroad Company. <u>Atlantic and Pacific Railroad and the Indian Territory</u>. Washington: McGill & Witherow Printers, 1871. 63 p.; 23 cm.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Indians, Treatment of -- Oklahoma.

Railroads -- Oklahoma.

Pacific railroads.
Atlantic and Pacific Railroad Company.
Indian Territory -- History.
Rating: 2

Atoka County Live Stock Association. <u>Brand book, April 10, 1940</u>. S.l.: s.n., 1940. [8], 107, 4 p. Cattle brands -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2

Babcock, Sidney Henry, and John Young Bryce. <u>History of Methodism in Oklahoma; story of the Indian Mission Annual Conference of the Methodist Episcopal Church, South</u>. Oklahoma City, 1935. 440 p. illus., ports. 23 cm.

Methodist Church in Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.5

Baker, Frances. The Quapaw Country. S.l.: s.n., 1900. 30 p.

Quapaw Indians -- Legends.

Quapaw Indians -- Oklahoma.

Lead mines and mining -- Oklahoma.

Zinc mines and mining -- Oklahoma.

Ottawa County (Okla.) -- History.

Picher (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 2.75

Ballenger, Thomas Lee. <u>Around Tahlequah council fires</u>. Muskogee, Okla.: Motter, 1935. 172 p. 21 cm. Tahlequah (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 3.5

Ballenger, T.L., Eula E. Fullerton, and author joint. <u>Outline of American history, with text assignments and reading references</u>. [Muskogee: Star Printery, 1931. 65 p. 25 cm.

United States -- History -- Outlines, syllabi, etc.

Rating: 3.5

Barde, Frederick S. <u>Outdoor Oklahoma in which may be found reasons for the preservation of its natural beauties, and the protection of its wild inhabitants</u>. Guthrie, Okla.: Co-operative Pub. Co., 1915. 96 p.

Game and game-birds -- Oklahoma.

Fisheries -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

Barker, Omar Squire. <u>Buckaroo ballads</u>. [Santa Fe, N.M.: Santa Fe New Mexican Pub. Corp., 1928. 4 pl. [7]-124 p. 11. 20.5 cm.

Cowboys -- Poetry.

Rating: 3.25

Barnard, Evan G. <u>A rider of the Cherokee strip</u>. Boston and New York: Houghton Mifflin Co., 1936. xviii p., 1 l., 233 p. front., plates, ports. 22 cm.

Cowboys.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma.

Cherokee Strip (Okla. and Kan.)

Rating: 2.75

Barnett, Jackson, et al. In the matter of the estate of Jackson Barnett, deceased: record of proceedings held at Muskogee, Oklahoma, March 22, 23 and 24, 1937, before Honorable R.L. Williams, United States District Judge. Muskogee, OK: s.n., 1937. 25 v. (loose-leaf).

Indians of North America -- Probate law and practice.

Inheritance and succession -- United States.

Distribution of decedents' estates -- United States.

Probate law and practice -- United States.

Names, Personal -- Law and legislation -- United States.

Barnett, Jackson.

Rating: 3.5

Barrett, Charles Franklin. Oklahoma after fifty years, a history of the Sooner state and its people, 1889-1939 ... a narrative historical edition preserving the record of the growth and development of the territory, together with genealogical and memorial records of its prominent families, covering the period from the earliest movement of the Indian tribes into the territory to the present, but particularly recording its progress since 1889 ... with ... episodes taken from the personal memoirs of the author. Hopkinsville, Ky.: Oklahoma City, Okl., Historical Record Association, 1941. 4 v. front., illus. (incl. map) ports. 27 cm.

Oklahoma -- History.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Rating: 3

Barrett, S. M. Government in Oklahoma. Oklahoma City: Warden Co., 1913. xii, 84 p. illus. 12mo. Oklahoma -- Government.

Rating: 3

---. Mocco, an Indian boy. New York: Duffield & Company, 1911. 191 p. front., plates. 20 cm. Apache Indians. Rating: 3.75

---. Shinkah, the Osage Indian. Oklahoma City: Harlow Pub. Co., 1916. 2 p. l., 113 p. Osage Indians.

Rating: 3.25

Barrett, S. M. b. Beaver, the Pawnee Indian. Oklahoma City: Harlow Pub. Co., 1918. 98 p., [1] leaf of plates. Pawnee Indians.

Rating: 3.25

Barrows, Benjamin H., and comp. The resources and attractions of the Texas panhandle for the home seeker, capitalist and tourist. Facts on climate, soil, farming, stock raising, dairying, fruit growing, game and fish. 4th ed. St. Louis: Woodward & Tiernan printing co., 1893. 127 p. fold. map. 21 cm.

Texas.

Rating: 2.75

Bass, Althea. A Cherokee daughter of Mount Holyoke. Muscatine, LA: The Prairie Press, 1937. 24, [2] p. incl. front. 24 cm.

Cherokee Indians.

Cherokee female seminary, Park Hill, Oklahoma.

Mount Holyoke College.

Rating: 3.25

---. <u>Cherokee messenger</u>. The Civilization of the American Indian. 1st ed. Norman, Okla.: University of Oklahoma Press, 1936. [6], 7-348, [2], [8] leaves of plates.

Worcester, S. A. (Samuel Austin), 1798-1859.

Brainerd Mission (Tenn.)

Cherokee Indians -- Missions.

Missionaries -- Indian Territory -- Biography.

Missionaries -- Tennessee -- Biography.

Shleppey Collection.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma.

Indians.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.5

Baughman, Theodore. <u>Baughman, the Oklahoma scout. Personal reminiscences</u>. Chicago & New York: Belford, Clarke & Co., 1886. 215 p. incl. front. 11 pl. 18 cm.

Scouts and scouting.

United States -- History -- Civil War, 1861-1865 -- Personal narratives.

Rating: 4

---. The Oklahoma scout. Chicago: Homewood, 1886. 216 p., [7] leaves of plates.

Scouts and scouting.

United States -- History -- Civil War, 1861-1865 -- Personal narratives.

Rating: 3.25

Beaird, Miriam G., and ed. Notable women of the Southwest; a pictorial biographical encyclopedia of the leading women of Texas, New Mexico, Oklahoma, and Arizona. Dallas, Tex.: W.T. Tardy, 1938. [iii]-vii, 384 p. illus. (ports.) 24 cm.

Women -- Biography.

Southwest, New -- Biography.

Rating: 2.75

Beam, Lura, and American Association of University Women. Oklahoma: an impression of her arts. Amer. Assoc. of Univ. Women. Washington, D.C.: American Association of University Women, 1943.

Rating: 3.75

Bell, L.B. 'Oklahoma,' and The rights of the five tribes of the Indian Territory. Washington, D.C.: Gray & Clarkson, 1888. 13 p. fold. facsim. 24 cm.

Rating: 2.5

Bell, Marjorie. The care of delinquent children in Tulsa, Oklahoma; report of a survey. New York, N.Y.: National Probation Association, 1934. 2 p. 1., 2-50 numbered leaves 29 cm.

Juvenile delinquency -- Oklahoma -- Tulsa.

Juvenile courts -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.5

Benedict, John Downing. Muskogee and northeastern Oklahoma, including the counties of Muskogee, McIntosh, Wagoner, Cherokee, Sequoyah, Adair, Delaware, Mayes, Rogers, Washington, Nowata, Craig, and Ottawa. Chicago: S.J. Clarke Pub. Co., 1922. 3 v. illus., ports., facsims. 28 cm.

Oklahoma -- History.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Rating: 2.75

Bennett, Henry Garland. <u>The coordination of the state institutions for higher education in Oklahoma</u>. Durant, Okla.: Southeastern Teachers College, 1926. 3 p. l., 123, [1] p., 1 l. 23 cm.

Education and state -- Oklahoma.

Universities and colleges -- Oklahoma.

Educational law and legislation -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

Bennett, Henry G., and State Soil Conservation Committee (Okla.). <u>Biennial report for 1943 and 1944</u>. Stillwater, Okla.: The Committee, 1945. 28 p.

Soils -- Oklahoma.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2

Bennett, John Edward. The law of titles to Indian lands. Oklahoma City: Harlow Pub. Co., 1917. xxi, 408 p. 24 cm. Indians of North America -- Land tenure.

Public lands -- United States.

Oklahoma -- Indians -- Land tenure.

Rating: 2.75

Bensel Directory Company. Directory of the cities and towns on the M.K. & T. Railway between Parsons, Kansas and Denison, Texas. 1892-93. Containing a general directory of the citizens of Muskogee, Vinita, Eufaula, South McAlester, Krebs, Tahlequah, Atoka, Lehigh, Coalgate, Checotah, South Canadian, Sayanna, Kiowa, Stringtown, Chouteau, Caddo, Durant, Cale, Colber, Ft. Gibson, Wagoner, Hartshorne, Alderson, Braggs, Illinois, Red Oak, Fanshawe, Wister, Wilburton, a consolidated business directory of the above towns, a partnership directory, and appendices giving public institutions, societies, corporations, etc. Trinidad, Colo.: R.M. Roberts printer, 1892. 332 p. (includes advertisements) 23 cm.

Cities and towns -- Oklahoma -- Directories.

Missouri, Kansas and Texas Railway Company -- Directories.

Rating: 2

Billingsley, Joe B. comp, et al. <u>Rural electric line construction practices</u>; a training manual. Stillwater, Okla.: College Bookstore A. and M. College, 1940. [4], 86, 30 p. illus. 28 cm.

Electric lines.

Rating: 2.5

Blair, Charles A., and W.C. Barnhardt. <u>The territorial policy of the United States</u>. Guthrie, OK: State Capital Co., 1903. 176 p.

United States -- Territories and possessions.

Oklahoma.

Indian Territory.

Rating: 3

Blake, Forrester. Riding the mustang trail. New York: C. Scribner's Sons, 1935. 5 p., l., 261 p. front., plates, ports. 23 cm.

New Mexico -- Description and travel.

Rating: Unrated

Bloomfield Academy for Girls. Ardmore, Okla. Bloomfield Seminary edition of the Oklahoma Indian School Magazine. Chilocco: Oklahoma Government Boarding Schools in Oklahoma, 1932. 25 p. front. (plate)

Indians of North America -- Education.

Chickasaw Indians -- Education.

Rating: 2.5

Bollinger, Clyde John. The geography of Oklahoma. [Chicago]: Rand McNally & Co., 1930. 52 p. Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2.75

Bolton, Herbert Eugene. The Spanish borderlands: a chronicle of old Florida and the Southwest. The Chronicles of America series. Vol. 23. New Haven [Conn.]: Yale University Press, 1921. xiv, 320 p., [8] leaves of plates.

America -- Discovery and exploration -- Spanish.

Florida -- History -- To 1565.

Spain -- Colonies -- North America.

Southwest, New -- History.

Rating: 4

Bond, Oscar Harrison. Life story of the Rev. O.H. Bond. Oakgrove, Ark.: s.n. 186 p.

Pentecostalism -- Oklahoma.

Church of God of The Apostolic Faith (Tulsa, Okla.) -- Bibliography.

Rating: 3

Boorstin, Samuel A. Samuel A. Boorstin scrapbook. 1 v. (loose-leaf).

Boorstin, Samuel A.

Lawyers -- Oklahoma -- Tulsa -- Correspondence.

Rating: 4

Boren, Lyle H., and Dale Boren. Who is who in Oklahoma: a biographical history of men ad women in Oklahoma life today. Guthrie, Okla.: Co-operative Pub. Co., 1935. 568 p.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Rating: 3.25

Boudinot, Elias C. Indian Territory, argument of Elias C. Boudinot. s.l.: s.n., 1879.

Rating: 2.25

---. The manners, customs, traditions, and present conditions of the civilized Indians of the Indian territory. n.p., 1872. 43 numbered leaves, 26 cm.

Rating: 1.75

---. Oklahoma. Alexandria, Va.: G.H. Ramey & Son, printers, 1878. 69, [1] p.

Indians of North America -- Land tenure -- Indian Territory.

Indians of North America -- Land tenure -- Oklahoma.

Indians of North America -- Government relations -- 1869-1934.

Rating: 3

---. Speech of Elias C. Boudinot, a Cherokee Indian: delivered before the House Committee on Territories, February 7, 1872, in behalf of a territorial government for the Indian Territory, in reply to Wm. P. Ross, a Cherokee delegate, in his argument against any congressional action upon the subject. Washington City: McGill & Witherow, printers, 1872. 30 p.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory -- Government relations.

Cherokee Indians -- Government relations.

Indian Territory -- Politics and government.

Rating: 3.5

---. A territorial government for the civilized Indians of the Indian Territory if they must be subjected to the responsibilities of citizens of the United States, they should have the privileges also. S.l.: s.n., 1873. 26 leaves.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Shleppey Collection.

Indians of North America -- Legal status, laws, etc.

Indian Territory -- Politics and government.

Rating: 2.75

Boutcher, Charles S. Notes of a Western hunting trip: a series of letters of a hunting expedition in Missouri, Kansas, and the Indian Territory, in the winter of 1874. [Easton, Pa.]: Easton Free Press, 1875. 34 p., [6] leaves of plates.

Rating: 3.25

Bradley, Cass M. Bradley's manual of statistical information pertaining to the Indian Territory, by C.M. Bradley.

Rules and regulations for the sale of land. Historical data and treaties with the five civilized tribes.

Muskogee, Ind. Ter.: Phoenix Printing Co., 1903. 104 p. front., illus. (incl. ports.) fold. maps. 25 cm.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Indian Territory.

Rating: 2.25

Brazelton, James Henry Augustus comp. <u>Self determination</u>, the <u>salvation of the race</u>. Oklahoma City, Okla.: The Educator, 1918. 292 p. incl. front. plates (1 col.) ports. 23 cm.

African Americans.

Rating: 4

Brill, Charles J. Conquest of the southern plains; uncensored narrative of the battle of the Washita and Custer's southern campaign. Golden saga series. Oklahoma City: Golden Saga Publishers, 1938. 5 p. l., 13-323, [1] p. incl. plates (1 fold.) ports., maps. 23 cm.

Indians of North America -- Wars -- 1868-1869.

Custer, George Armstrong, 1839-1876.

Rating: 3.25

Brill, Harry E. Story of Oklahoma City University and its predecessors: Texas Wesleyan College, Fort Worth

<u>University, Epworth University, Methodist University, Oklahoma City College</u>. Oklahoma City: University

Press, 1938. 263 p.

Oklahoma City University.

Methodist Episcopal Church -- Education.

Rating: 3.75

---. <u>Story of the Methodist Episcopal Church in Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma City: The University Press, 1939. 223 p. Methodist Episcopal Church Oklahoma.

Rating: 3

Britton, Wiley. Memoirs of the rebellion on the border, 1863. Chicago Cushing: Thomas & Co., 1882. 458 p. 20 cm. United States -- History -- Civil War, 1861-1865 -- Campaigns.

Southwest, Old -- History -- Civil War, 1861-1865.

Rating: 4

Brooks, John S. comp. <u>First administration of Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma Engraving & Print. Co. and John S. Brooks, 1908. [9]-229, [1] p. ports. 24 cm.

Oklahoma. Legislature. 1st -- Directories.

Oklahoma. Legislature -- Biography.

Oklahoma. Constitutional Convention, 1907.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.25

Brown, Rollo Walter. <u>I travel by train</u>. New York [etc.]: D. Appleton-Century Co., 1939. xi p., 1 l., 317 p. incl. front., illus. 22 cm.

United States -- Civilization.

United States -- Social conditions.

Rating: Unrated

Bruner, William Edward. The vegetation of Oklahoma. Lincoln, Neb., 1931. 1 l., [99]-188. p. illus. (incl. maps). Botany Oklahoma.

Plant ecology.

Rating: 2.25

Brush, Wilmot Proviso. <u>Brand book containing the brands of the Cherokee Strip, authorized by Stock-men's Convention, held at Caldwell, Kans., March 1 and 2, 1882.</u>: Also, the brands of the Southwestern Cattle-Growers' Association, organized at Medicine Lodge, Kas., March 17 & 18, 1882. Kansas City: I.P. Moore, 1882. 56 p.

Cattle brands -- Oklahoma -- Cherokee Outlet.

Cattle brands -- Kansas.

Rating: 2

Buchanan, James Shannon, and Edward Everett Dale. A history of Oklahoma. [Chicago]: The Authors, 1924. 356 p., 1 l., vi p. illus. (incl. ports.).

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.75

Bunyan, Nelle. Handbook for women voters. Tulsa, Okla.: N. Bunyan, 1924. 95 p.

Voting -- Oklahoma.

Women in politics -- Oklahoma.

Civil rights -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Politics and government.

Rating: 3

Burdette, Mary G. <u>Thirty-two years' work among Indians</u>, 1877-1909. 2 vols. Chicago: Woman's American Baptist Home Mission Society, 1909. ill., ports.; 20 cm.

Indians of North America -- Missions -- Oklahoma.

Baptists -- Missions.

Woman's American Baptist Home Mission Society.

Rating: 2.75

---. Young women among blanket Indians: the trio at Rainy Mountain. Chicago: R.R. Donnelley & Sons, 1895. 60 p., [1] leaf of plates.

Kiowa Indians -- Missions.

Women missionaries -- Oklahoma -- Biography.

Baptists -- Missions -- Oklahoma -- History.

Reeside, Maryetta J.

Ballew, Lauretta.

Given, Julia.

Rating: 3

Burdette, Mary G., and Woman's American Baptist Home Mission Society. <u>Young women among blanket Indians:</u> the heroine of Saddle Mountain. S.l.: R.R. Donnelley & Sons, 1898. 79 p.

Kiowa Indians -- Missions.

Baptists -- Missions.

Women in missionary work.

Missions -- Oklahoma.

Crawford, Isabel Alice Hartley, 1865-

Rating: 3

Burke, M. P. <u>Burke's township plats of the fields in north central Oklahoma</u>. Tulsa, Okla.: Sold by Tulsa Indian Trading Co., 1917. 395 p.

Real property -- Oklahoma -- Maps.

Oil fields -- Oklahoma -- Maps.

Rating: 3.25

Burt, Maxwell Struthers. The diary of a dude-wrangler. New York, London: C. Scribner's Sons, 1924. viii p., 21., 3-331 p. front. 21 cm.

Rating: 3

Byrom, Marvin. Pioneers of the empire of old Greer County. Oklahoma: M. Byrom, 1936. 32 p.; 22 cm.

Pioneers -- Oklahoma -- Greer County -- Directories.

Greer County (Okla.) -- Directories.

Rating: 1.75

Callahan, James Yancy. The burning issue, and what cooperation will do. Enid, Okla.: Publishers Print. Co., 1908.

Agriculture, Cooperative -- United States.

National Farmers' Union (U.S.)

Rating: 2

Callison, John James. <u>Bill Jones of Paradise Valley, Oklahoma; his life and adventures for over forty years in the great Southwest.</u> He was a pioneer in the days of the buffalo, the wild Indian, the Oklahoma boomer, the cowboy and the outlaw. [Chicago]: M.A. Donohue & Co., 1914. 328 p. front., illus. 19 cm.

Frontier and pioneer life -- West (U.S.)

Rating: 2.25

Calvert, J. L. <u>The Oklahoma settler's guide</u>; a brief, but complete guide on all questions relating to public lands in <u>Oklahoma and the Indian Territory</u>. Guthrie, Okla.: State Capital Printing Co., 1893. 104, 36 p.

Land grants -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Public lands.

Rating: 1.5

Canton, Frank M. <u>Frontier trails</u>; the autobiography of Frank M. Canton. Ed. Edward Everett Dale. Boston and New York: Houghton Mifflin Co., 1930. xvii, 236 p., 1 l. front., plates, ports. 22 cm.

Frontier and pioneer life -- West (U.S.)

Rating: 3

Cantonwine, Alexander. <u>Star forty-six</u>, <u>Oklahoma</u>. [Oklahoma City: Pythian Times Pub. Co.], 1911. 334 p. Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.25

Capital Heights Addition Company. <u>The city of Holdenville, Oklahoma</u>. [Holdenville, Okla.: Tribune Print.], 1909. [28] p.

Holdenville (Okla.)

Rating: 2.5

Cargill, Otto Arthur. Spare moments. Oklahoma City: Beals & Morrison, 1932. 45 (1) p. plates, ports., 20 cm. Oklahoma City imprint.

Rating: 4

Carnegie Institution of Washington, et al. <u>Miocene and Pliocene floras of western North America</u>. Washington, D.C.,: Carnegie institution of Washington, 1938. 3 l., 3-272 p.

Paleobotany Miocene.

Paleobotany Pliocene.

Paleobotany United States.

Paleobotany Oklahoma Beaver County.

Vertebrates, Fossil.

Rating: 3.75

Carr, James Bottorff. The foreign missionary work of the Disciples of Christ. 1945. 270, [2] leaves.

Disciples of Christ -- Missions.

Rating: 4

Carter, Kathryn S. <u>Tecumseh</u>, <u>Pottawatomie County</u>, <u>Oklahoma Territory</u>. Tecumseh, Okla.: K.S. Carter, 1900. v: ill., ports.; 28 cm.

Tecumseh (Okla.) -- History.

Pottawatomie County (Okla.) -- History.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.25

Carter, W. A. McCurtain County and southeast Oklahoma; history, biography, statistics; a complete church, lodge, school, professional, business and trade directory of the county. Idabel, Okla. [Fort Worth Tex.: Tribune Pub. Co.], 1923. 381 p. illus., ports. 23 cm.

McCurtain County (Okla.) -- History.

McCurtain County (Okla.) -- Biography.

Rating: 2

Cason, Raymond G. <u>A study of native grasses of Commanche County, Oklahoma</u>. Report. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1942. v, 71 leaves: ill.; 29 cm.

Rating: Unrated

Cassler, La Fayette. Thrilling experiences of frontier life in the early days of western Oklahoma: embracing the pathetic story of Abe, the tramp, startling providences, touching incidents, miracles of grace, visions and revelations. Biography (bio). Cincinnati: Published for the author by God's Bible School and Revivalist, 1910. 197 p., [1] leaf of plates.

Methodists in Oklahoma.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma.

Cassler, La Fayette.

Rating: 2.75

Caughey, John Walton. McGillivray of the Creeks. 1st ed. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1938. xvi, [1], 385, [1].

McGillivray, Alexander, ca. 1740-1793.

Creek Indians.

Shleppey Collection.

Rating: 3.75

Cavnar, Freda, comp. Birth of Oklahoma City.

Rating: 2.75

Central Baptist Church. Tested recipes. [1st] ed. Muskogee, Okla.: The Society, 1928. 113 p. :ill.; 23 cm.

Cookery, American.

Cookery -- Oklahoma -- Muskogee.

Rating: 3.5

Chamber of Commerce. <u>Lawton</u>, <u>Oklahoma:</u> the wonder young city, capital of Comanche, the wonder young county of the wonder young state. Lawton, Okla.: Information Bureau Chamber of Commerce, 1906. 32 p.

Lawton (Okla.) -- History.

Comanche County (Okla.) -- History.

Lawton (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Comanche County (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2.25

Chamber of Commerce of Greater Kansas City. <u>A business outing in Texas: A visit to northern Texas, Indian Territory, Oklahoma and Kansas</u>. Kansas City, 1890. 58 p., 3 l. 8vo.

Texas.

Rating: 3

Chaney, Ralph Works, and Maxim K. Elias. <u>Late Tertiary floras from the High Plains</u>. Carnegie Institution of Washington publication. Vol. 476. Washington, D.C.: Carnegie Institution of Washington, 1936. 1-72 p.

Paleobotany -- Miocene.

Paleobotany -- Pliocene.

Paleobotany -- High Plains (U.S.)

Paleobotany -- Oklahoma -- Beaver County.

Geology, Stratigraphic -- Pliocene.

Ogallala Formation.

Rating: 4

Cheadle, John Begg, and T.G. Logan. <u>Cases on alienation and descent of Indian lands of the Five civilized tribes and the Osage nation</u>. Norman, Okla., 1923. [2], vi. 221 p.; 28 cm.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Indians of North America -- Land titles -- Registration and transfer.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Inheritance and succession -- United States -- Cases.

Rating: 2.5

Cherokee Strip Live Stock Association. Cherokee strip brand book. Kansas City, Mo.: Sam. L.C. Rhodes, 1881. 66

Cattle brands -- Kansas -- Cherokee Strip.

Cattle brands -- Oklahoma.

Ranchers -- Kansas -- Cherokee Strip.

Ranchers -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2

---. South-western brand book containing the marks and brands of the cattle and horse raisers of southwestern

Kansas, the Indian Territory, and the panhandle of Texas for the round-up of 1883. Medicine Lodge Kans.:

Medicine Lodge Cresset Barber County Index, 1883. 84 p.

Cattle brands -- Kansas.

Cattle brands -- Oklahoma.

Cattle brands -- Texas.

Rating: 1.75

Chicago, Rock Island and Pacific Railway Company. "A farm out west": emigration folder of the great Rock Island Route. Chicago: Cameron, Amberg and Co. Print., 1897. 1 folded sheet: ill., maps; 46 x 60 cm. folded to 23 x 10 cm.

Land use -- Southwestern States.

Land capability for agriculture -- Southwestern States.

Railroad land grants -- Southwestern States.

Chicago, Rock Island and Pacific Railway Company.

Southwestern States -- Emigration and immigration.

Rating: 2.25

Choctaw Live Stock Protective Association of the Indian, Territory. <u>The Choctaw Live Stock Protective Association of the Indian Territory headquarters</u>. Atoka, I.T.: Indian Citizen Print., 1902. 247, [1] p.

Cattle brands -- Indian Territory.

Rating: 1.75

Choctaw, Oklahoma and Gulf Railroad Company. General rules and regulations for the information and government of officials and employees of the operating department: in effect Nov. 14, 1898. Little Rock, Ark.: The Company, 1898. 62 p.; 17 cm.

Railroads -- United States -- Management.

Railroads -- Oklahoma.

Railroads -- Arkansas.

Rating: 3.25

---. New homes on a new line in Arkansas: agricultural and industrial scenes along the line of the Choctaw Oklahoma & Gulf R.R. St. Louis, Mo.: Burton & Skinner Print., 1902. [42] p.

Arkansas -- Pictorial works.

Rating: 2

Christian Church. <u>Capital City cook book</u>. Guthrie, Okla.: Ladies of the Christian Church, 1898. 104 p.; 23 cm. Cookery, American -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.75

---. Choice recipes. Lamont, OK: The Valley News Print., 1920. 154 p.; 20 cm.

Cookery, American -- Oklahoma.

Community cookbooks.

Recipes.

Rating: 3

City Federation of Women's Clubs. Cook book of Muskogee City Federation of Wom[e]n's Clubs. St. Paul, Kan.: Press of the News, 1910. 110 p.; 20 cm.

Cookery, American.

Cookery -- Oklahoma -- Muskogee.

Community cookbooks -- Oklahoma -- Muskogee.

Rating: 3

Clark, Thomas Dionysius. Pills, petticoats, and plows; the Southern country store. Indianapolis and New York: The Bobbs-Merrill company, 1944. 359 p. front., plates, ports., facsims. 22 cm.

Retail trade -- Southern States.

Country life -- Southern States.

Southern States -- Social life and customs -- 1865-

Rating: 4

Clauser, Al. Al Clauser and his Oklahoma Outlaws: collection of original mountain and range songs. San Francisco: Cross & Winge, 1937. 49 p.

Cowboys -- Songs and music.

Ranch life -- Songs and music.

Folk songs, English -- United States.

Cattle trade -- Songs and music.

Rating: 2

Clem, C. Douglas. Oklahoma: her people and professions. Kingfisher, Okla. Territory: The Constitution, 1900. 63 p. Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.25

Clinton, Fred S. Tulsa's water resources: springs and Spavinaw. Oklahoma City: s.n., 1945. 59-70.

Water-supply -- Oklahoma -- Tulsa.

Tulsa (Okla.)

Rating: 2.75

Clogston, Lew E. <u>Clogston's directory of Grant County, Oklahoma. Giving the name, location and postoffice address of the residents and taxpayers. Alphabetically arranged</u>. Guthrie, Okla.: State Capital Printing Co., 1897. 175 p. 19 cm.

Rating: 2.25

Cocannouer, Joseph A. <u>Trampling out the vintage</u>. 1 ed. Norman, OK: University of Oklahoma Press, 1945. 221 p. 21 cm.

Agricultural education -- United States.

Rating: Unrated

Cohn, Mark H., et al. <u>Townsite of West Guthrie</u>, <u>Oklahoma Territory</u>, vs. <u>Mark H. Cohn</u>, et al. <u>Brief for Henry H.</u> <u>Bockfinger</u>, <u>contestant</u>, and <u>homestead settler</u>, <u>before the Honorable Secretary of the Interior</u>. N.p., 1892. 64, 4 p.

Guthrie (Okla.) -- History.

West Guthrie, Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3

Coldiron, Daisy Lemon. Songs of Oklahoma. Dallas, Tex.: The Kaleidograph press, 1935. xiii p., 1 l., 17-132 p. Illus. 24 cm.

Oklahoma -- Poetry.

Rating: 3.5

Collings, Ellsworth, and Alma Miller England. <u>The 101 Ranch</u>. Norman, OK: University of Oklahoma Press, 1937. xiv, 249, [1] p. front., plates, ports. 24 cm.

Ranch life.

Miller family.

101 Ranch, Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.25

Collins, Hubert E., Hamlin Garland, and Paul Brown. Warpath & cattle trail. New York: Morrow & company, 1928. xix, 1 l., 296 p. incl. front., illus., plates.

Ranch life.

Shleppey Collection.

Cheyenne Indians.

Arapaho Indians. Indian Territory. Rating: 3.5

Conferences of Ground Bosses, Mill Men and Accident Prevention Engineers on Production Problems. Report of the Conferences of ground bosses, mill men and accident prevention engineers on production problems in the tri-state zinc and lead ore producting district. January to July, 1926. Conducted under the auspices of Oklahoma State school of mines. Pittsburg, Kan.: Kansas States Teachers College, 1926. 95, [1] p. incl. charts. 22 cm.

Supervisors, Industrial.

Rating: 3.5

Connell State School of Agriculture. <u>The Connell State School of Agriculture: fourth annual announcement.</u> [Helena, Okla.?: The School?], 1912. 56 p.

Agricultural education -- Oklahoma.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma -- Study and teaching.

Connell State School of Agriculture.

Rating: 1.25

Conover, George W. <u>Sixty years in Southwest Oklahoma; or, The autobiography of George W. Conover; with some thrilling incidents of Indian life in Oklahoma and Texas</u>. Anadarko: Oklahoma N.T. Plummer, 1927. 129 p. illus.

Rating: 2.25

Convention to Consider the Opening of Indian Territory. <u>Proceedings of the Convention to consider the opening of Indian Territory held at Kansas City, Mo. February 8, 1888</u>. Kansas City, Mo.: Press of Ramsey Millett & Hudson, 1888. 80 p.

Indian Territory -- History.

United States -- Territorial expansion.

Rating: 2.5

Cook, Harry George. <u>Boomer-sooner</u>, a life story. Cooperative books. Vol. ser. 1, no. 1. Norman, Okla.: Cooperative books, 1939. 56 p.

Cook, Harry George, 1869-

Rating: Unrated

Copeland, J. F. Copeland's homesteader's guide: containing a brief description of the Ft. Sill country, homestead laws and how to take a claim in the Kiowa-Comanche lands. 3rd ed. Comanche, I.T. [i.e. Indian Territory]: J.F. Copeland, 1900. 48 p.

Homestead law -- Oklahoma -- Fort Sill.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma -- Fort Sill.

Fort Sill (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2.5

Copway, George. <u>Organization of a new Indian territory</u>, east of the Missouri River. <u>Arguments and reasons</u> submitted to the Honorable the members of the Senate and House of Representatives of the 31st Congress of the United States. New York: S.E. Benedict, 1850. 32 p.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Milam Collection.

Indian Territory.

Rating: 3

Corden, Seth K., and William B. Richards. The Oklahoma red book. 2 vols. Oklahoma City, Okla.: [s.n.], 1912.

Oklahoma -- Politics and government.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.5

Cox, James. <u>Historical and biographical record of the cattle industry and the cattlemen of Texas and adjacent territory</u>. Saint Louis: Woodward & Tiernan Print. Co., 1895. 743 p. col. front., illus., plates, ports. 32 x 25 cm.

Livestock -- Texas -- Photographs.

Cattle trade -- Texas.

Texas -- Biography.

Rating: 3

Crain, Kenneth Cardwell comp, and Oklahoma. Oklahoma township and road laws: and handbook of useful information. Oklahoma City: Wylie Manufacturing Co., 1911. 47 p.

Highway law -- Oklahoma.

Local government -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.75

Crane, Jacob L. <u>The development plans of Ponca City, Oklahoma</u>. [Ponca City, Okla., 1927. 37 p. chart, front., illus., plans (1 col'd). fol.

Cities -- Plans -- United States -- Oklahoma -- Ponca City.

Rating: 3

Crawford, Isabel Alice Hartley. <u>Kiowa: the history of a blanket Indian mission</u>. New York, Chicago: Fleming H. Revell Co., 1914. 242 p., [10] leaves of plates.

Kiowa Indians -- Missions.

Missions -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.5

Crissman, George R., and Ruth Davies. <u>A history of Woods County, Oklahoma</u>. [Oklahoma?]: s.n., 1929. 119 p. Woods County (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 1.75

Crocker, Samuel. Autobiography of Samuel Crocker.

Rating: 3.5

---. <u>Our next republic</u>. Caldwell, Kan.: The Author, W.C. Gage & Son, 1887. 168 p., [1] leaf of plates. United States -- Politics and government -- Miscellanea.

Rating: 3.5

Cross, A.B., E.L. Rogan, and C.W. Gerlach. <u>A souvenir of Muskogee, the queen city of the Indian Territory</u>. [Muskogee, I.T.: A.B. Cross, E.L. Rogan, C.W. Gerlach], 1904. [2] p., [34] p. of illus. 20 x 25 cm. Muskogee (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2.5

Crump, Josephine B. <u>Echoes from the Ozarks: a collection of verses</u>. Muskogee, Okla.: s.n., 1913. 157 p. Rating: 3.5

Crump, Robert Edward. <u>Correspondence and class-extension work in Oklahoma</u>. Durant, Okla.: Southeastern State Teachers College, 1928. vii, 109 p.

Correspondence schools and courses Oklahoma.

University extension Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.5

Culley, John Henry. <u>Cattle, horses, & men of the western range</u>. Los Angeles, Calif.: The Ward Ritchie press, 1940. xvi, 337 p. front., (port.) illus., plates. 24 cm.

Rangelands.

Ranch life.

Cowboys.

Cattle trade.

Culley, John Henry, 1864-

Rating: 3.25

Curtis, William Eleroy. Oklahoma, Indian Territory, Texas a series of articles. St. Louis: L.S. Taylor Print. Co., 1905. 31 p. port. 23 cm.

Oklahoma. Rating: 1.75

D.A.Y.C. Club. The D.A.Y.C. cook book. Oklahoma City, Okla.: J.T. Highley, 1903. 124 p.

Cookery -- Oklahoma.

D.A.Y.C. Club (Oklahoma City, Okla.)

Rating: 3.5

Dale, Edward Everett. Cow country. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1942. ix p., 2 l., [3]-265, [1] p. illus. 21 cm.

Frontier and pioneer life -- West (U.S.)

Cowboys.

Cattle trade -- West (U.S.)

Rating: 3.5

---. Ranching on the Cheyenne-Arapaho reservation 1880-1885. Norman, Okla.: s.n., 1923. 24 p.

Cherokee Indians -- Government relations.

Rating: 2.75

---. The ranchman's last frontier. S.l., 1923. 46 p.

Cattle trade -- Southwest, New.

Rating: 2.75

---. The range cattle industry. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1930. xvii p., 1 l., [21]-216 p. incl. front., illus. (incl. maps) plates. 28 cm.

Rangelands.

Cattle trade -- West (U.S.)

Rating: 3.5

---. Those Kansas Jayhawkers, a study in sectionalism. N.p., 1928. 167-84 p. 26 cm.

Kansas -- Population.

Texas -- Population.

Rating: 4

Dale, Edward Everett, and Jesse Lee Rader. <u>Readings in Oklahoma history</u>. Evanston, Ill.: Row, 1930. 865 p. Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 4

Dale, Edward Everett, and Morris L. Wardell. <u>Outline and references for Oklahoma history</u>. Norman, Okla.: The Authors, 1924. 58 p.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.25

Dale, Edward Everett ed, and Gaston ed Litton. Cherokee cavaliers; forty years of Cherokee history as told in the correspondence of the Ridge-Watie-Boudinot family. The Civilization of the American Indian. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1939. xxiii, 319, [1] p. front., plates, ports., map, facsim., fold. geneal. tab. 24 cm.

Cherokee Indians -- History.

Ridge, Major, ca. 1771-1839.

Watie, Stand, 1806-1871.

Boudinot, Elias, d. 1839.

Rating: 3.5

Dalton, Emmett, and Jack Jungmeyer. West of 96. New York: Butterick Pub. Co., 1930. p. 38-70, p. 148-82.

Outlaws -- Oklahoma -- Biography.

Crime and criminals -- Oklahoma.

Dalton, Emmett, 1871-

Dalton family.

Rating: 3.75

---. When the Daltons rode. Garden City, N.Y.,: Doubleday Doran & company inc., 1931. vii, 313 p.

Dalton family

Crime and criminals Oklahoma.

Outlaws.

Rating: 4

Darlington, Meredith Whitla. <u>In-service education of teachers and rural community building: a report of the program of in-service education at Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College</u>. Stillwater, Okla.: School of Education Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1944. 72 p.

Teachers Training of Oklahoma.

University extension Oklahoma.

Oklahoma A & M College. School of Education.

Rating: 2.25

Davidson, L. S. South of Joplin; Story of a tri-state diggin's. 1st ed. New York: W.W. Norton, 1939. 290 p., 11. 8 pl. 21 cm.

Lead mines and mining -- Oklahoma.

Labor and laboring classes -- Oklahoma.

Picher (Okla.)

Rating: 3.75

Davis, Napoleon, and Oklahoma Creek Freedman & Associate. My roots, 1858-1921. Muskogee, Okla.: Oklahoma Creek Freedman & Associate, 1915. 223 p.

Genealogy -- Oklahoma -- Creek Indians.

Creek Indians -- Oklahoma -- Genealogy.

Oklahoma -- Genealogy -- Creek Indians.

Rating: 2.5

Davis, Richard Harding, and R.Q. Blakeney. <u>1889-1937</u>, <u>Oklahoma City</u>. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Times-Journal Pub., 1937. 29 p.

Oklahoma -- History -- Land Rush, 1889.

Rating: 3

Davison, Verne E. <u>The Davison Ranch, Ellis County, Oklahoma, game bird project, from February 1, 1932 to June 1, 1935</u>. 1935. 92 leaves; 29 cm.

Game and game-birds -- Oklahoma.

Wildlife management.

Rating: 2

De Moss, William Fenn. <u>Odes to Oklahoma: ranch rhythms and reflections</u>. Oklahoma City: Times-Journal Pub. Co., 1939. iv, 95 p.

Oklahoma -- Poetry.

Rating: 2.5

De Wolff, J.H. <u>Pawnee Bill (Major Gordon W. Lillie)</u>, his experience and adventures on the western plains; or, <u>From the saddle of a 'cowboy and ranger' to the chair of a 'bank president,'</u>. [n.p.]: Pawnee Bill's Historic Wild West Co., 1902. 108 p. incl. front. illus., plates, ports. 24 cm.

Pawnee Bill, 1860-1942.

Custer, George Armstrong, 1839-1876.

Rating: 2.25

Dean, Christopher C. <u>Letters on the Chickasaw and Osage missions</u>. Boston: Massachusetts Sabbath School Union, 1831. 161 p.; 15 cm.

Chickasaw Indians -- Missions.

Osage Indians -- Missions.

Choctaw Indians -- Missions.

Cherokee Indians -- Missions.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma -- Social life and customs.

Rating: 2.75

Debo, Angie. And still the waters run. Princeton: Princeton University Press, 1940. x p., 2 l., [3]-417 p. maps. 24 cm.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Five Civilized Tribes -- Government relations.

Rating: 3.5

---. <u>Prairie city, the story of an American community</u>. New York: A.A. Knopf, 1944. xiv, 245, viii p. plates, ports. 22 cm.

Cities and towns -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.25

---. The rise and fall of the Choctaw republic. The Civilization of the American Indian. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1934. xvi p., 1 l., 314 p., 1 l. front., illus. (maps) plates, ports., facsim. 24 cm. Choctaw Indians.

Choctaw Indians -- Government relations.

Rating: 3.5

---. <u>The road to disappearance: a history of the Creek Indians</u>. The Civilization of the American Indian. Vol. 22. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1941. xiii, 399 p., [16] p. of plates.

Creek Indians.

Creek Indians -- Government relations.

Rating: 3.5

---. <u>Tulsa: from creek town to oil capital</u>. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1943. xii, 123, [1] p. illus. (map) plates, ports. 21 cm.

Tulsa (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 3.5

Dewitz, Paul W.H. ed. <u>Notable men of Indian Territory at the beginning of the twentieth century, 1904-05</u>. Muskogee, Indian Territory: Southwestern Historical Co., 1905. 186 p. ports. 25 cm.

Indian Territory -- Biography -- Portraits.

Rating: 2.5

Dick, Everett Newfon. <u>The long drive: the origin of the cow country</u>. [Topeka?: Kansas State Historical Society?], 1928. 71 p.

Cattle trade -- Texas.

Cattle trails -- Texas.

Rating: 3.25

---. The sod-house frontier, 1854-1890: a social history of the northern plains from the creation of Kansas & Nebraska to the admission of the Dakotas. New York: D. Appleton-Century Co., 1937. xviii, 550 p., [32] leaves of plates.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Great Plains.

Great Plains -- History.

Rating: 3.75

Dickerson, Phillip. History of What You Want to Know of Bristow, I.T., "Woodland Queen," the Western Center of

the Creek Nation.

Rating: 2.5

Dickerson, Phillip Jackson. <u>Union church directory, Pawnee, Oklahoma. Doctrine and historical sketch of the Baptist, Christian, Catholic, Episcopal, Methodist Episcopal North and South, Presbyterian and United Brethren in Christ.</u> Pawnee, Okla.: Courier-Dispatch, 1907. [28] p. 22 cm.

Church buildings -- Oklahoma -- Pawnee -- Directories.

Rating: 3.75

Dilday, P.B. <u>Souvenir of Wichita: the commercial city of Kansas, Oklahoma and Indian territory</u>. Wichita, Kan.: Press of the Wichita Eagle, 1896. 64 p.

Wichita (Kan.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3.5

Dixon, H. Pearl. <u>Sixty years among the Indians: a short life sketch of Thomas H. and Mary W. Stanley, Quaker missionaries to the Indians.</u> s.l.: s.n., 1921. 87 p.

Indians of North America -- Missions.

Society of Friends -- Missions.

Stanley, Thomas H., 1818-1902.

Stanley, Mary Wilson, 1821-1909.

Rating: 2.25

Dobie, J. Frank ed. Man, bird, and beast. Publications of the Texas Folk-lore Society. Vol. VIII. Austin, Tex.: Texas Folk-lore Society, 1930. 185 p. illus. 23 cm.

Legends -- Southwest, New.

Folk songs, English -- United States.

Folklore -- Southwest, New.

Rating: 4

Douglas, Clarence B. The history of Tulsa, Oklahoma, a city with a personality: together with a glimpse down the corridors of the past into Old Indian Territory, the Five Civilized Tribes, the Creek Nation, Tulsa Recording District and Tulsa County. How Tulsa was created and something of the builders of a commonwealth. Chicago: S. J. Clarke, 1921. 3 v.

Shleppey Collection.

Tulsa (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 2.75

Douglas, Clarence Brown ed. <u>Tams Bixby</u>, 1855-1922. Muskogee, Okla.: Phoenix Pub. Co., 1928. 5 p. l., 15-137 (1) p. illus., group ports., facsims. 28 cm.

Bixby, Tams, 1855-1922.

Rating: 3

Douglass, Clarence B. ed. <u>Tams Bixby</u>. [Muskogee, Okla.], 1922. 137 p., plates, ports. (incl. front.). Bixby, Tams, 1855-1922.

Rating: 3

Du Bois, W.E.B., et al. Report of the second Conference of Negro Land-grant Colleges for Coordinating a Program of Social Studies. Convened at Atlanta University, Atlanta, Ga., April 18, 19, 1944, as the Twenty-seventh

<u>Atlanta University Conference to Study the Negro Problems</u>. Conference publication (cnp). Atlanta University publications. Vol. 23. Atlanta Ga., 1944. 103 p. illus., tables 23 cm.

African Americans -- Education.

Social surveys.

Social sciences -- Research.

African Americans -- Social conditions.

African Americans -- Economic conditions.

Universities and colleges -- United States.

Rating: 2

Duck, L. G., and Jack B. Fletcher. A survey of the game and furbearing animals of Oklahoma. Pittman-Robertson series. Vol. 2. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma Game and Fish Commission Division of Wildlife Restoration and Research, 1945. 144 p.

Game and game-birds -- Oklahoma.

Fur-bearing animals -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3

Duke, E. A. <u>A guide to better schools</u>. [Oklahoma City and Tulsa: Western Bank Supply Co.], 1916. 158, [2] p. Education -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

Duke, Eugene Alberto. School survey suggestion, Alfalfa County, Grady County, Wagoner County, 1918. [Oklahoma City], 1918. 130 p. illus., maps. 23 cm.

Education -- Oklahoma -- Alfalfa County.

Education -- Oklahoma -- Grady County.

Education -- Oklahoma -- Wagoner County.

Educational surveys.

Rating: 3.75

Duke, Eugene Alberto, and Oklahoma State Dept. of Education. School consolidation and transportation of pupils in Oklahoma, 1926. Oklahoma Dept. of Education Bulletin. Vol. 113. Oklahoma City: n.p., 1926. 79, [1] p. illus., diagrs., tables. 23 cm.

Schools -- Centralization -- Oklahoma.

School children -- Transportation -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 4

Duke, E[ugene] A[lberto]. Rural centralized, graded and model schools. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma Dept. of Public Instruction, 1918, 89.

Rural schools Oklahoma.

Rating: 3

Dunbar, Clarence Peckham, Lucille Antoinette Dunbar, and Louisiana. Dept. of Conservation. Supplement to A selected list of periodicals, serials, and books dealing with petroleum and allied subjects and where this material may be found in some Oklahoma, Texas, and Louisiana libraries, together with a group of subject bibliographies on the petroleum industry obtained from the technical department of the Tulsa Public Library. New Orleans: La. Dept. of Conservation, 1939. 2 p. 1., 176 l. 35 cm.

Petroleum -- Bibliography.

Rating: 4

Dunbar, Clarence Peckham, Lucille Antoinette Martin Dunbar, and Louisiana. Dept. of Conservation. A selected list of periodicals, serials, and books dealing with petroleum and allied subjects and where this material may be found in some Oklahoma, Texas, and Louisiana Libraries, together with a group of subject bibliographies on the petroleum industry obtained from the technical department of the Tulsa Public Library. New Orleans: La. Dept. of Conservation, 1939. 2 p. l., 19, 1 numb. l., 5 l. incl. tables (part fold.) 36 cm.

Petroleum -- Bibliography.

Rating: 4

Duncan, Ben G. Extent and character of desirable adjustment in rural land use and the most effective means of obtaining such adjustments. N.p., 1934. 1 v. (various paging) tables. 28 cm.

Land -- Oklahoma.

Agriculture -- Economic aspects -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.25

Duncan, Otis Durant, and Robert Turner McMillan. <u>Rural relief situation in selected [sic] counties of Oklahoma, October, 1934.</u> N.p., 1934. 1 v. tables (1 fold.).

Unemployed -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Social conditions.

Oklahoma -- Economic conditions -- 1918-

Rating: 1.25

Duncan, Walter Adair. <u>Letter to the president, touching statehood for Indian Territory</u>. 2nd ed. Washington, D.C.: Gibson Bros., 1895. 34 p.; 24 cm.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Indians of North America -- Government relations -- 1869-1934.

Indian Territory.

Oklahoma -- Politics and government -- To 1907.

Rating: 3

Dunn, J. E. Indian Territory: a pre commonwealth. Indianapolis: American Print. Co., 1904. 250 p.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.25

Dunn, Will H. Oklahoma City: a report on its plan for an outer parkway and a plan for an interior system of parks and boulevards. Kansas City, Mo.: W.H. Dunn, 1910. 31 p., [5] leaves of plates.

Parks -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma City.

Express highways -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma City.

Parks -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma City -- Planning.

Rating: 3.25

Dyer, D.B. . Story of life at a frontier army post and of difficulties with the Indians resulting from the leasing of their lands to ranchmen. New York, 1896.

Rating: 3.5

Dyer, T. J. First white settlement in Oklahoma, a story of the first white settlement in what is now the state of Oklahoma, then known as Indian territory, and other stories. Alva, Okla., 1930. 37 p. illus. (ports.) 19 cm. Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 1.75

Dyer, T. J. b. Old Kiowa in history and romance; a partial history of the Old Town. [Alva Okla.?], 1934. 25 p. port. Old Kiowa (Kan.) -- History.

Kiowa (Kan.) -- History.

Rating: Unrated

E.C. Crews and Son. <u>Directory of Garfield County, Oklahoma</u>. Enid, Okla.: E.C. Crew and Son Publishers, 1896. [1 v.].

Garfield County, Okla. -- Directories.

Rating: 2.75

Eastman, Elaine Goodale. <u>Pratt, the red man's Moses</u>. The Civilization of the American Indian. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1935. 285, [1] p. front. (port.) plates. 24 cm.

Indians of North America -- Cultural assimilation.

Indians of North America -- Education.

Pratt, Richard Henry, 1840-1924.

Rating: 4

Elkin, Fred M. Revised ordinances of the City of Woodward and the ordinances of the Town of Woodward,

Oklahoma: city officers, 1909-1910: standing rules of City Council. [Woodward, Okla.: The City], 1909.

124 p.

Ordinances, Municipal -- Oklahoma -- Woodward.

Rating: 4

Ellis, Albert H. b. A history of the constitutional convention of the state of Oklahoma. [Muskogee, Okla.: Economy Print. Co., 1923. 6 p. l., 188, iii p. port., facsims. 20 cm.

Oklahoma. Constitution.

Rating: 3

Ellsworth, Henry Leavitt, et al. Washington Irving on the prairie; or, A narrative of a tour of the Southwest in the year 1832. New York: American Book Co., 1937. xviii, 152 p. illus. 23 cm.

Irving, Washington, 1783-1859 -- Travel -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3

Ellsworth, John Orval b. <u>Statistical and graphical presentation of economic data relative to Oklahoma agriculture</u>. Oklahoma City: Francis & Holden, 1927. 40 p. diagrs.

Agriculture -- Economic aspects -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.75

Episcopal Church. Missionary District of Oklahoma and Indian Territory. Convocation. <u>Journal of the Second Annual Convocation of the Protestant Episcopal Church in the MIssionary District of Oklahoma and Indian Territory, held in Grace Church, Muskogee, I.T., Oct. 6, 7 and 8, 1896. Guthrie, Okla.: The Convocation, 1896. 45 p.; 22 cm.</u>

Episcopal Church -- Oklahoma -- History -- Sources.

Oklahoma -- Church history -- Sources.

Rating: 3

Evans, Charles. Lights on Oklahoma history. Oklahoma City: Harlow Pub. Co., 1920. xi, 187 p.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Shleppey Collection.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Indian land transfers.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.75

Evans, Charles, and Clinton Orrin Bunn. Oklahoma civics and history. 2d ed. Oklahoma City: Bunn Bros., 1913. viii, 244 p. incl. front., illus. 19 cm.

Oklahoma -- Politics and government.

Rating: 3.25

---. Oklahoma civil government, including "Constitution and enabling act of the state of Oklahoma, annotated and indexed,". Ardmore, Okla.: Bunn Bros., 1908. viii, 390 p. incl. front., illus. 20 cm.

Oklahoma -- Politics and government.

Rating: 3.75

F.B. Collins Investment Co. Oklahoma: the land of the fair god. Oklahoma City, Okla., 1915. 24 p.

Mortgage loans -- Oklahoma.

Agricultural credit -- Oklahoma.

Agriculture -- Economic aspects -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.5

Farm Tenancy Hearing Open Meeting. Report of the proceedings of the open meeting of the Farm Tenancy Hearing: held at Commerce Exchange Building, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma, February 24, 1940. Oklahoma City, Okla: 94 leaves; 29 cm.

Land tenure -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.75

Faulkner, Edward H. Plowman's folly. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1943. 4 p. l., 3-161, [1] p. 20 cm.

Plowing.

Soil conservation.

Soils.

Rating: 3.5

Ferguson, Elva Shartel, and Tom B. Ferguson. <u>They carried the torch; the story of Oklahoma's pioneer newspapers</u>. Kansas City, Mo.: Burton Pub. Co., 1937. 2 p. l., 9-132 p. front., illus. 21 cm.

American newspapers -- Oklahoma.

Journalism -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 4

Fields, John. Sure feed crops. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma farm journal, 1912. 2 p. l., 188 p. 19 cm.

Forage plants.

Rating: 2

Finch, Rebecca L. Oklahoma. [Oklahoma City: Print shop, Western Bank supply Co.], 1915. [93] p. illus. 24 cm. Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2.5

First Baptist Church (Mary Martha Class). Mary Martha cook book. Miami, Okla.: Mary Martha Class of the First Baptist Church, 1900. 110 p.; 23 cm.

Cookery, American.

Cookery -- Oklahoma -- Miami.

Rating: 3.5

First Baptist Church (Y.W.B.M. Society). <u>Choice recipes</u>. Claremore, Okla.: The Society, 1914. 76 p.; 20 cm. Cookery, American -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.5

First Christian Church. <u>How we cook in Oklahoma</u>. [Clinton], Oklahoma: Clinton New Press, 1909. 188 p.; 20 cm. Cookery, American.

Cookery -- Oklahoma -- Clinton.

Rating: 3

First Presbyterian Church (Ladies Aid Society). <u>The Perry cook book</u>. 3rd ed. Perry, OK: [Sentinel Pub.], 1924. 136 p.; 19 cm.

Cookery, American -- Oklahoma.

Community cookbooks.

Rating: 3.75

Fitzpatrick, Kirby. <u>Fitzpatrick's Indian title chart</u>: with a digest of the laws on alienation of the lands of the Five <u>Civilized Tribes</u>. Oklahoma City, OK: Harlow Pub. Co., 1917. 101.,4 tab.

Indian land transfers.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Five Civilized Tribes -- Land tenure.

Rating: 2.75

Flickinger, Robert Elliott, and Presbyterian Church in the U.S.A. Board of Missions for Freedmen. The Choctaw freedmen and the story of Oak Hill industrial academy, Valliant, McCurtain County, Oklahoma, now called the Alice Lee Elliott memorial; including the early history of the Five civilized tribes of Indian Territory, the presbytery of Kiamichi, synod of Canadian, and the Bible in the free schools of the American colonies, but suppressed in France, previous to the American and French revolutions. Pittsburgh, Pa.,: Under the auspices of the Presbyterian Board of Missions for Freedmen, 1914. vii, 439.

Alice Lee Elliott Memorial, Valliant, Okla.

Afro-Americans Oklahoma.

Religion in the public schools.

Rating: 2.25

Forbes, Gerald. <u>Guthrie, Oklahoma's first capital</u>. Historic Oklahoma series. Vol. 3. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1938. 40 p., 1 l. 18 cm.

Guthrie (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 2.5

Foreman, Carolyn Thomas. Oklahoma imprints, 1835-1907; a history of printing in Oklahoma before statehood.

Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1936. xxiv p., 1 l., 499 [1] p. front., plates, ports., maps (1 fold.) facsims. (1 fold.) 24 cm.

Printing -- Oklahoma -- History.

American newspapers -- Oklahoma -- Bibliography.

Indian newspapers -- Oklahoma -- Bibliography.

Oklahoma -- Bibliography.

Rating: 3.5

Foreman, Grant. <u>Advancing the frontier</u>, 1830-1860. The Civilization of the American Indian. Vol. 4. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1933. 363 p. front., plates, ports., fold. maps, plans (1 fold.) 24 cm.

Indians of North America -- Government relations -- 1789-1869.

Indians of North America -- West (U.S.)

Frontier and pioneer life -- West (U.S.)

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Indian councils -- West (U.S.)

Indians of North America -- Wars -- 1815-1875.

Military bases -- United States.

Rating: 3.75

---. <u>Down the Texas road; historic places along highway 69 through Oklahoma</u>. Historic Oklahoma series. [1st] ed. Vol. 2. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1936. 46 p. illus., maps. 18 cm.

Texas road

Oklahoma -- Guidebooks.

Rating: 2.75

---. Early post offices of Oklahoma in five parts as printed in the Chronicles of Oklahoma 1928 & 1929. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma Historical Society, 1928. 537, 136 p., [27] leaves of plates.

Postal service -- Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.5

---. The Five civilized tribes. The Civilization of the American Indian. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1934. 455, [1] p. front., plates, port., fold. map, facsim. 24 cm.

Five Civilized Tribes.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Choctaw Indians.

Chickasaw Indians.

Creek Indians.

Seminole Indians.

Cherokee Indians.

Rating: 3.5

---. <u>Fort Gibson; a brief history</u>. Historic Oklahoma series. [1st] ed. Vol. 1. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1936. 44 p. illus. 18 cm.

Fort Gibson (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 3.25

---. <u>A history of Oklahoma</u>. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1942. xiv, 384 p. front., plates, ports., maps (1 fold.) facsims. 24 cm.

Oklahoma -- History.

---. Indian removal; the emigration of the Five civilized tribes of Indians. The Civilization of the American Indian. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1932. 415 p. front., plates, ports., maps (part fold.) 24 cm.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Choctaw Indians -- Government relations.

Creek Indians -- Government relations.

Chickasaw Indians -- Government relations.

Cherokee Indians -- Government relations.

Seminole Indians -- Government relations.

Indian land transfers.

Five Civilized Tribes -- Government relations.

Five Civilized Tribes -- Land tenure.

Five civilized tribes -- Transferencia de tierras.

United States. Act to Provide for an Exchange of Lands with the Indians Residing in Any of the States or Territories, and for Their Removal West of the River Mississippi.

Rating: 3.5

---. Indians & pioneers; the story of the American Southwest before 1830. New Haven: Yale University Press; London, H. Milford, Oxford University Press, 1930. xvi p., 1 l., 348 p. plates, ports., fold. map. 21 cm. Indians of North America -- Southwest, Old.

Indians of North America -- Wars.

Southwest, Old -- History.

Rating: 3.5

---. Indians & pioneers; the story of the American Southwest before 1830. The Civilization of the American Indian. Rev. ed. Vol. 14. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1936. xiv p., 2 l., 300 p., 1 l. plates, ports., fold. map. 24 cm.

Indians of North America -- Southwest, Old.

Indians of North America -- Wars.

Southwest, Old -- History.

Rating: 3.5

---. Lore and lure of eastern Oklahoma. Muskogee: Muskogee Chamber of Commerce, 1900. 78 p. illus., fold. map. 24 cm.

Oklahoma -- History.

Muskogee (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 1.75

---. Muskogee and eastern Oklahoma and the battle of Honey Springs bound with Lore and lure of eastern Oklahoma. Muskogee, Okla.: Hoffman Print. Co., 1900. 78 p.

Muskogee (Okla.)

Rating: 3.25

---. Muskogee, the biography of an Oklahoma town. 2d, enl. ed. St. Louis: Blackwell Wielandy Co., 1944. xiii, 223 p. plates, ports., fold. map, facsim. 20 cm.

Muskogee (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 3

---. Muskogee: the biography of an Oklahoma town. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1943. xi, 169 p.; 20 cm.

Muskogee (Okla.) -- History.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.75

---. <u>Pioneer days in the early Southwest</u>. Cleveland: Arthur H. Clark Co., 1926. 349 p. incl. front., pl., 2 maps (1 fold.) 25 cm.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Southwest, Old.

Indians of North America -- Southwest, Old.

Houston, Sam, 1793-1863.

Southwest, Old -- History.

Rating: 3.5

---. Sequoyah. 1st ed. Norman, OK: University of Oklahoma Press, 1938. 5 l., 3-90, 1 l.

Sequoyah, 1770?-1843.

Cherokee language -- Alphabet.

Milam Collection.

Shleppey Collection.

Rating: 4

Foreman, John Anthony. <u>Brand book of the Cherokee National Stockmen's Protective and Detective Association.</u>
Ind. Ter. Indian Chieftain Pub. Co., Vinita, I.T., [1884]. 58 p. 16.5 cm. Printed wrappers.

Rating: 2

Fort Smith Stockyards Co. <u>Statement of distribution of receipts: live stock</u>. West Fort Smith, OK. 1 v. Rating: 2.75

Fortnightly Club, and Household Economics Dept. <u>Household economics cook book : a collection of kitchen tested recipes</u>. McAlester, Okla.: Household Economics Department of the Fortnightly Club, 1928. 96 p. ; 21 cm. Cookery, American.

Cookery -- Oklahoma -- McAlester.

Rating: 3.5

Foster, C.D. Foster's comic history of Oklahoma. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Publishers Press, 1916. 138, [5] p. illus. (incl. port.) 20 cm.

Oklahoma -- History -- Anecdotes, facetiae, satire, etc.

Rating: 3.25

Fowler, George M. Bendelari Mine: itinerary November 3, 1935. Joplin, Mo.: Geo. M. Fowler, 1935. 2, [3] leaves (1 folded).

Lead mines and mining -- Oklahoma.

Lead mines and mining -- Kansas.

Lead mines and mining -- Missouri.

Zinc mines and mining -- Oklahoma.

Zinc mines and mining -- Kansas.

Zinc mines and mining -- Missouri.

Zinc mines and mining -- United States -- Statistics.

Bendelari Mine (Okla.-Kan.)

Rating: 4

---. Chertification in the tri-state (Oklahoma-Kansas-Missouri) mining district. The American Institute of Mining and Metallurgical Engineers Technical publication. Vol. 532. New York, N.Y.: American Institute of Mining and Metallurgical Engineers, 1934. 50 p.

Chert.

Mines and mineral resources -- Oklahoma.

Mines and mineral resources -- Kansas.

Mines and mineral resources -- Missouri.

Rating: 3.75

Fowler, Jacob, and Elliott ed Coues. The journal of Jacob Fowler, narrating an adventure from Arkansas through the Indian Territory, Oklahoma, Kansas, Colorado, and New Mexico, to the sources of Rio Grande del Norte, 1821-22. American explorers series. Vol. 1. New York: F.P. Harper, 1898. xxiv, 183 p. front. (fold. facsim.) 24 cm.

West (U.S.) -- Description and travel.

New Mexico -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3.5

Francis, Arthur F., Neil Satterlee, and Trans-Mississippi Commercial Congress. Official proceedings of the eighteenth session of the Trans-Mississippi commercial congress, held at Muskogee, Oklahoma, November 19, 20, 21, and 22, 1907. Conference publication (cnp). Muskogee, Okla.: Phoenix Printing Co., 1907. 319 p. front., ill., plates, ports. 23 cm.

West (U.S.) -- Commerce.

West (U.S.) -- Economic conditions.

Rating: 3

Frederick Civic League. Cook Book of the Frederick Civic League. Frederick, Ok.: [s.n.], 1925. 3-96 p.; 23 cm.

Cookery, American.

Cookery -- Oklahoma -- Frederick.

Rating: 3

Freeman, G.D. Midnight and noonday or, The incidental history of southern Kansas and the Indian territory, giving twenty years experience on the frontier ... and incidents happening in and around Caldwell, Kansas, from 1871 until 1890. Caldwell, Kan., 1892. 406 p.

Freeman, G. D. (George Doud), 1842-1913.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Kansas.

Crime -- Kansas -- Sumner County -- Biography.

Peace officers -- Kansas -- Caldwell -- Biography.

Shleppey Collection.

Caldwell (Kan.) -- History.

Sumner County (Kan.) -- History.

Sumner County (Kan.) -- Biography.

Rating: 2.5

Frisco Townsite, Company. Oklahoma town lots in and farm lands adjacent to the above named towns, to be sold by Frisco Townsite Company, Enid, Oklahoma. St. Louis: Press of C.P. Curran Printing.

Rating: 1.75

Frost, Ellis Mark. Along my pathway from then until now. Amarillo, Tex.: [s.n.], 1941. 18-246 leaves.

Frost, Ellis Mark, 1869-

Rating: 3.75

Frye, Alex Everett, and Charles W. Briles. <u>Higher geography</u>. [Oklahoma] ed. 1 vols. Boston, U.S.A.: Ginn & Co., 1914. (various paging).

Geography.

Rating: 3.5

Frye, Alex Everett, and F. H. Umholtz. <u>Higher geography</u>. [Texas] ed. Boston and London: Ginn & company, 1903. vii, 196, viii, 18 p. incl. illus., maps. 32 x 26 cm.

Geography -- Textbooks -- 1870-1945.

Texas -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3.5

Fullerton, Eula E. <u>Bibliography for Oklahoma history, with lesson assignments</u>. Tahlequah: Northeastern teachers college, 1933. 42 p.

Oklahoma -- History.

Oklahoma -- History -- Bibliography.

Rating: 3.5

Gabriel, Ralph Henry. Elias Boudinot, Cherokee, & his America. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1941. xv, 190 p., 1 l. plates, 2 port. (incl. front.) fold. map, fold. facsim. 24 cm.

Cherokee Indians -- History.

Boudinot, Elias, d. 1839.

Rating: 3.25

Gallaher, Harry ed. <u>History of chiropractic; a history of the philosophy, art and science of chiropractic and chiropractors in Oklahoma, together with a biographical history of the prominent exponents of the science in Oklahoma</u>. Guthrie, Okla.: W.E. Welch and W.H. Pattie, 1930. vii, 176 p. ill., ports. 24 cm.

Chiropractic.

Rating: 3.5

Gambrell, Alpha Marie. <u>Indian blankets</u>. Atlanta, Ga.: Home Mission Board Southern Baptist Convention, 1944. 62, [5] leaves of plates.

Indians of North America -- Missions -- Oklahoma -- Juvenile literature.

Rating: 3.75

Gates, Paul Wallace. Western opposition to the Agricultural College Act. [Bloomington, Ind.: Indiana University], 1941. p. [103]-36.

Agricultural colleges -- West (U.S.)

School lands -- West (U.S.)

Public lands -- West (U.S.)

Rating: 3.25

Geffs, Irving. The first eight months of Oklahoma City. Oklahoma City: McMaster Print. Co., 1890. 110 p.; 22 cm. Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.75

General Federation of Women's Clubs. Public Welfare Dept. Indian Welfare Division. <u>Prize essays on traditional background of the Indians</u>. New York: Hanau Press, 1930. 60 p.; 23 cm.

Indians of North America -- Social life and customs.

Rating: 4

Gibbons, Charles Edward. Child workers in Oklahoma; a study of children employed in Enid, Oklahoma City, and Lawton. [New York]: National Child Labor Committee, 1929. 35 p. 23 cm.

Children -- Employment -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

Gideon, D. C. <u>Indian territory, descriptive, biographical and genealogical, including the landed estates, county seats, etc., etc., with a general history of the territory</u>. New York, Chicago: Lewis Pub. Co., 1901. xvi, 956 p. illus., pl., port. 28 cm.

Indian Territory -- History.

Rating: 1.75

Gillette, Harold Samuel. <u>Elementary soil fundamentals</u>. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1936. 60 p., 2 l. plates, diagrs. 23 cm.

Soils.

Rating: 3.25

Gittinger, Roy. The formation of the state of Oklahoma (1803-1906). University of California publications in history. Vol. 6. Berkeley: University of California Press, 1917. xii, 256 p. front., maps (part fold.) 25 cm.

Oklahoma -- History.

Oklahoma -- Politics and government.

Rating: 3

---. The formation of the state of Oklahoma, 1803-1906. [New]. ed. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1939. 309 p.

Oklahoma -- Politics and government.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.25

Glasscock, Carl B. Then came oil, the story of the last frontier. Indianapolis and New York: Bobbs-Merrill Co., 1938. 349 p. front., plates, ports. 23 cm.

Petroleum industry and trade -- Oklahoma.

Petroleum industry and trade -- Indian Territory.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- History.

Indian Territory -- History.

Rating: 3.75

Goin, J. M. A guide to bee-keeping for the amateur. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Oklahoma Dept. of Agriculture, 1900. 72 p.

Bee culture.

Rating: 1.75

Goodnight, Charles, Emanuel Dubbs, and John A. Hart. Pioneer days in the Southwest from 1850 to 1879; thrilling descriptions of buffalo hunting, Indian fighting and massacres, cowboy life and home building. Guthrie, Okla.: State Capital, 1909. 320 p. plates, ports.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Texas.

Pioneers -- Southwest, New.

Rating: 2.75

Gordon, N.A. Second administration. Oklahoma City, Okla.: The Peerless Press, 1911. [182 p.]. Oklahoma -- Biography.

Rating: 4

Gould, Charles Newton. Geography of Oklahoma. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma School Herald Pub. Co., 1908. 44 p. Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3

---. Geography of Oklahoma. Ardmore, Okla.: Bunn Bros., 1909. xiii, 178 p. incl. front., illus., fold. map. Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3

---, Oklahoma place names, Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1933. 3 p. l., 11-146 p., 1 l. front. (port.) 20 cm. Names, Geographical -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3

---. Travels through Oklahoma. Oklahoma City: Harlow Pub. Co., 1928. 6 p. l., 174 p. illus. (incl. maps) 20 cm. Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3.25

Gould, Charles Newton, and Roy Arthur Wilson. The Upper Paleozoic rocks of Oklahoma: Stratigraphy and areal geology. Norman, OK: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1927. 66.

Geology Oklahoma.

Geology, Stratigraphic Paleozoic.

Paleogeography.

Rating: 4

Grady, James T. The State of Oklahoma, its men and institutions; an historical and biographical narration of moral, material, and political progress unequaled in the annals of civilization. Notable characters who are transforming 'The land of the red man' into a populous and resourceful commonwealth. [Oklahoma City, Oklahoma]: The Daily Oklahoman, 1908. 2, 122 p. illus. 28 x 38 cm.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.25

Graham, Thomas E. The wedding of Tulsa to the Spavinaw Hills. Tulsa: Oklahoma Press, 1924. 98 p. illus., port. 22

Rating: 3.5

Graham, William Frontier sketches. Cincinnati Ohio New York: Poe & Hitchcock Carlton & Porter etc., 1863.

Choctaw Indians.

Choctaw Indians -- Missions.

Choctaw Indians -- Education.

Milam Collection.

Indian Territory -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2.25

Gray, L. C., and Esther Katherine Thompson. <u>History of agriculture in the southern United States to 1860</u>. [Carnegie Institution of Washington Publication]. Vol. 430. Washington: Carnegie Institution of Washington, 1933. 2 v. illus. (maps) diagrs. 26 cm.

Agriculture -- Southern States.

Agriculture -- Southern States -- Bibliography.

Rating: 2.75

Greenleaf, Mary Coombs. <u>Life and letters of Miss Mary C. Greenleaf, missionary to the Chickasaw Indians</u>. Boston: Massachusetts Sabbath School Society, 1858. 446 p., [1] leaf of plates.

Greenleaf, Mary Coombs, 1800-1857.

Missions -- Oklahoma.

Shleppey Collection.

Rating: 1.75

Gunn, Ruby. Happiness ahead. S.l.: s.n., 1900. 58, 18 p.

Church work with the deaf.

Baptists -- Oklahoma.

Gunn, Leslie.

Rating: 3.5

Gunning, I. C., and Eastern Oklahoma Historical Society. <u>A royal family of Choctaws, or, The Choctaw story</u>. S.l.: Eastern Oklahoma Historical Society. 70.

McCurtain family.

Choctaw Indians -- History.

Choctaw Indians -- Politics and government.

Rating: 3.5

Guthrie, Fairview Western Construction Co. <u>Guthrie, Fairview & Western Construction Co.'s new town: Darrow, Blaine County, O.T.</u> Kansas City, Mo.: Guthrie Fairview & Western Construction Co., 1905. [38] p.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma.

Migration, Internal -- Oklahoma -- History.

Cities and towns -- Growth -- Oklahoma.

Guthrie, Fairview & Western Railroad.

Darrow (Okla.) -- History.

Blaine County (Okla.) -- History.

Oklahoma -- Economic conditions -- History.

Rating: 2

H.M. Gousha Company. Hobbs Division. <u>Kansas, Missouri: with routes to Denver, Omaha, Des Moines, Chicago, Indianapolis, Memphis, Little Rock, Oklahoma City and Trinidad, Colo.</u> Gousha Guide. Vol. G. Chicago: H.M. Gousha Co., 1935. 38 p.

Kansas -- Guidebooks.

Missouri -- Guidebooks.

Rating: 3.75

Hager, Alice Rogers. Big loop and little; the cowboy's story. New York: The Macmillan company, 1937. [96] p. illus, 27 x 21 cm.

Cowboys.

Ranch life.

Rating: 3.5

Haley, J. Evetts. <u>Charles Goodnight, cowman & plainsman</u>. Boston and New York: Houghton Mifflin Co., 1936. xiii, 485 p. illus. 22 cm.

Cattle trade -- Texas.

Rangelands.

Goodnight, Charles, 1836-1929.

Rating: 3.5

Hammerly, Clyde Clinton. What and how about 'water witching'? Facts learned from personal experiences in water 'witching' or 'divining'. Pittsburgh: R.L. Hammerly, sr., 1935. v, 70 p. front., illus. (maps) 20 cm.

Dowsing.

Groundwater.

Rating: 4

Hamner, Laura V. Short grass and longhorns. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1943. 5 p. l., 3-269, [1] p. plates, 2 maps on 1 l. 22 cm.

Ranch life.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Texas.

Cattle trade -- Texas.

Rating: 3.25

Harbour, T. Elmer, and Muskogee Chamber of Commerce. <u>Muskogee Oklahoma presents factual data</u>. United States: The Chamber, 1940. 46, [2] leaves of plates.

Muskogee (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Muskogee (Okla.) -- Statistics.

Rating: 3.25

Harland Bartholomew & Associates. <u>A preliminary report upon growth and distribution of population</u>. St. Louis: Bartholomew, 1944. 51 p.

City planning -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma City.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Population.

Rating: 3.75

Harlow, Rex Francis. A biography of Everett Wentworth Hill. Oklahoma City: Harlow Pub. Co., 1930. 4 p. l., 115 p. 2 port. (incl. front.) 20 cm.

Hill, Everett Wentworth, 1884-

Rating: 4

Harlow, Rex F. George W. Austin, his life and work. Oklahoma City, Okl., 1927. 2 p. l., 137 p. 2 port. (incl. front.)

22 cm.

Austin, George Washington, 1873-1926.

Oklahoma College for Women, Chickasha.

Rating: 3.5

Harlow, Rex Francis. Oklahoma City's younger leaders; biographical sketches of twenty-one prominent young men. Oklahoma City: Rex Pub. Co., 1931. 232 p. illus. (ports.) 22 cm.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Biography.

Rating: 3.25

---. Oklahoma leaders; biographical sketches of the foremost living men of Oklahoma. Oklahoma City: Harlow Pub. Co., 1928. 5 p. l., 15-530 p. incl. ports. 23 cm.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Rating: 2.75

Harlow, Rex F. <u>Successful Oklahomans</u>, a compilation of biographical sketches. Oklahoma City: Harlow Pub. Co., 1927. 3 p. 1., 239 p. ports. 22 cm.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Rating: 3.25

Harlow, Victor E. Oklahoma, its origins and development; a history. Oklahoma City: Harlow Pub. Corp., 1934. 434 p. illus., ports., maps. 20 cm.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3

Harman, Samuel W. Hell on the border; a history of the great United States Criminal Court at Fort Smith and of crimes and criminals in the Indian Territory, and the trials and punishment thereof before His Honor United States Judge Issac C. Parker. Fort Smith Ark.: Hell on the Border Pub. Co., 1897. [10], 320 p. illus., plates, ports. 19 cm.

Crime and criminals -- Indian Territory.

Parker, Issac Charles, 1838-1896.

United States. District Court (Arkansas: Western District)

United States. Circuit Court (8th Circuit)

Rating: 3.75

Harrell, J. B. Oklahoma and Oklahomans. [Oklahoma City], 1922. 66 p. 22 cm.

Oklahoma -- History.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Rating: 3

Harrington, M. R., University of Pennsylvania, and University Museum. <u>Sacred bundles of the Sac and Fox Indians</u>. University of Pennsylvania Anthropological publications. Vol. 4, no. 2. Philadelphia: University Museum, 1914. 123-262 p., [21] leaves of plates.

Sauk Indians -- Religion.

Fox Indians -- Religion.

Medicine bundles -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 4

Harris, C. J. Intruders in the Cherokee Nation. S.l.: s.n., 1896. 28 p.

United States. Commission to the Five Civilized Tribes.

Cherokee Indians -- Land tenure.

Cherokee Indians -- Government relations.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Milam Collection.

Rating: 2.25

Harrison, Robert Paris. <u>Title digest of the lands of eastern Oklahoma</u>; a chart showing when and what lands can be <u>alienated</u>, and by whom, including the sections of all the acts applicable and courts' decisions thereon. Muskogee Okl.: Model Print. Co., 1917. 123, [2] p. 24 cm.

Indian land transfers.

Land titles -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.75

Harrison, Walter Munford. Another day. Oklahoma City: s.n., 1936. 182 p.

Rating: 4

---. The tiny Times. S.l.: s.n., 1930. 46 p.; 19 cm.

Oklahoma City Times.

Rating: 4

Hart, John A. History of pioneer days in Texas and Oklahoma. N.p. 271 p. ports. 17 cm.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Texas.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma.

Rating: Unrated

Harvey Crude Oil Company. Souvenir photographs: Harvey Crude Oil Company, producers, transporters and refiners, Kansas City, Mo., Tulsa, Okla. Kansas City, Mo.: Currier and Co., 1920. 66 p.

Oil fields -- Oklahoma -- Pictorial works.

Oil fields -- Kansas -- Pictorial works.

Harvey Crude Oil Company -- Pictorial works.

Rating: 4

Hasque, Urban de. Saint Patrick's Indian mission of Anadarko, Oklahoma, 1891-1918 an historical sketch. Oklahoma City: St. Joseph's Orphanage, 1918. 28 p.

Saint Patrick's Indian Mission (Anadarko, Okla.)

Catholic Church -- Missions -- Oklahoma.

Indians of North America -- Missions.

Rating: 2.25

---. St. Patrick's Indian Mission of Anadarko, Oklahoma (1891-1915). Publications of St. Joseph's Orphanage. Vol.

3. Oklahoma City, Okla.: St. Joseph's Orphanage, 1915. 26 p. illus., ports. 24 cm.

St. Patrick's Mission, Anadarko, Okla.

Rating: 3

---. St. Patrick's Indian Mission of Anadarko, Oklahoma, 1891-1918: an historical sketch. S.l.: s.n., 1918. 28 p.

Saint Patrick's Indian Mission of Anadarko.

Rating: 2.5

Hastain, E. <u>Hastain's township plats of the Creek Nation</u>. Muskogee, Okla.: Model Print. Co., 1910. 317 p. 17 cm. Creek Indians.

Indians of North America -- Land tenure.

Real property -- Oklahoma -- Maps.

Rating: 2.5

---. <u>Hastain's township plats of the Seminole Nation</u>. Muskogee: Oklahoma Model Print. Co., 1913. 60 p. 18 cm. Seminole Indians.

Indians of North America -- Land tenure.

Indians of North America -- Land tenure -- Oklahoma.

Real property -- Oklahoma -- Maps.

Rating: 2.5

Hatch, Melville Harrison, and Arthur Irving Ortenburger. <u>Records and new species of Coleoptera from Oklahoma</u>. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1930. 31.

Beetles.

Beetles Oklahoma.

Beetles Arkansas.

Rating: 4

Hatcher, J. F., and T. T. Montgomery. <u>Elementary history of Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma City: Warden Co., 1924. 3 p. 1., 314 p. illus. (incl. ports., maps) 20 cm.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.25

Hayne, Coe. <u>Kiowa turning</u>. [New York: Published for the American Baptist Home Mission Society and the Woman's American Baptist Home Mission Society by the Council on Finance and Promotion of the Northern Baptist Convention], 1944. 48 p.: illus.; 28 cm.

Kiowa Indians.

Kiowa Indians -- Missions.

Missions -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3

Haystead, Ladd. If the prospect pleases: the West the guidebooks never mention. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1945. xiii, 208 p., 1 l. 21 cm.

West (U.S.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3.75

Hebard, Grace Raymond, and Company Union Pacific Railroad. Washakie an account of Indian resistance of the covered wagon and Union Pacific railroad invasions of their territory. Cleveland: The Arthur H. Clark company, 1930. 337 incl. front., plates, ports, maps (part fold.).

Washakie, ca. 1804-1900.

Union Pacific Railroad Company.

Indians of North America -- Wars -- 1866-1895.

Shoshoni Indians.

West (U.S.) -- History.

Rating: 3.5

Hedgepath, Helen. 'Old Timer' features taken from the files of the Healdton herald. Healdton, Okla.: H. Hedgepath, 1900s-. v.: port.; 28 cm.

American newspapers -- Oklahoma -- Carter County.

Carter County, Okla. -- Biography.

Healdton herald (Healdton, Okla.)

Rating: 2.5

Heironimus, Dorothy. <u>Friends and the western Indians</u>. Richmond, Ind.: American Friends Board of Missions, 1941. 39 p.

Society of Friends -- Missions.

Indians of North America -- Missions -- West (U.S.)

Rating: 3

Henderson, Alma E. Whispering Creek. Kansas City, Mo.: Burton Pub. Co., 1926. 3 p. l., 9-347 p. incl. front. 19 cm. Rating: 4

Hicks, John Donald. <u>The Populist revolt: a history of the Farmers' Alliance and the People's Party</u>. Minneapolis: University of Minnesota Press, 1931. xii, 473 p.

Agriculture -- Economic aspects -- United States.

Alianza de hacendados

Agricultura -- Aspectos económicos

Populist Party (U.S.) -- History.

National Farmers' Alliance and Industrial Union -- History.

United States -- Politics and government -- 1865-1900.

EE.UU. -- Política y gobierno -- 1865 1898

Rating: 3.5

Hightower, James. <u>Happy hunting grounds</u>. Colorado Springs: The Author, 1910. 151 p., incl. illus., pl. front. (port.) 17 cm.

Indian children -- North America.

Hunting -- Indian Territory.

Rating: 3

Hill, L. B. A history of the state of Oklahoma. Chicago and New York: Lewis Pub. Co., 1908. 2 v. ports., maps 20 cm.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.75

Hill, Mozell Clarence, and Thelma Davis Ackiss. <u>Culture of a contemporary all-Negro community, Langston, Oklahoma</u>. Langston University Bulletin. Vol. July, 1943. Langston, Okla.: Langston University, 1943. 38 p.

African Americans -- Oklahoma -- Langston.

African Americans -- Social conditions.

African Americans -- Economic conditions.

Langston (Okla.)

Rating: 1.75

Hillerman, Abbie B. comp. <u>1888-1925</u>. History of the Woman's Christian temperance union of Indian Territory, <u>Oklahoma Territory</u>, state of Oklahoma. Sapulpa, Okl.: Jennings Printing & Stationery Co., 1925. 4 p. l., [11]-111 p. incl. pl., ports. 24 cm.

Womans Christian temperance union. Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.5

Hines, Gordon. Alfalfa Bill, an intimate biography. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma Press, 1932. ix, 308 p. front., plates, ports., facsim. 23 cm.

Murray, William Henry, 1869-1956.

Rating: 2.75

Hitchcock, A. S., and John Kunkel Small. <u>Grasses: (manuscript by A.S. Hitchcock) for Manual of the southcentral flora</u>. 1935. [405] p., bound; 29 cm.

Grasses -- Louisiana -- Manuscripts.

Grasses -- Texas -- Manuscripts.

Grasses -- Oklahoma -- Manuscripts.

Grasses -- Arkansas -- Manuscripts.

Rating: 2.75

Hitchcock, Ethan Allen, and Grant ed Foreman. A traveler in Indian territory; the journal of Ethan Allen Hitchcock, <u>late major-general in the United States Army</u>. Cedar Rapids, Ia.: Torch Press, 1930. 270 p. front., plates, ports., fold. map. 25 cm.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Indian Territory -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3.25

Hodge, Oliver. The administration and development of the Oklahoma School land department. Norman, Okl., 1937. xiii, 97 p. 24 cm.

Oklahoma. Commissioners of the Land Office.

School lands Oklahoma.

Education Oklahoma Finance.

Rating: 2

Hoffman, Roy, and ed. Oklahomans and their state; a newspaper reference work. Oklahoma City, 1919. 116 p. illus., ports. 29 cm.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3

Hogue, Sammy D. <u>The Goodland Indian orphanage</u>, a story of <u>Christian missions</u>. Goodland, Okla.: Goodland Indian orphanage, 1940. 118 p. incl. front. illus. 19 cm.

Goodland Indian orphanage -- Goodland, Okla.

Choctaw Indians -- Missions.

Presbyterian Church in the U.S.A. -- Missions.

Rating: 2.75

Hollibaugh, E. F. An illustrated souvenir ... The 'Dusky Diamond' fields: tributary to Hartshorne, Haileyville,

Gowen, Dow and Craig. Hartshorne, OK: Hartshorne Critic Print, 1904. 114 p.

Hartshorne (Okla.) -- History.

Haileyville (Okla.) -- History.

Gowen (Okla.) -- History.

Dow (Okla.) -- History.

Craig (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 2.5

Honess, Charles William. Report upon the timber, agricultural lands and asphalt deposits of Pushmataha and LeFlore counties, Oklahoma. N.p., 1918. 1 v. 28 cm.

Asphalt.

Forest reserves -- Oklahoma -- Pushmataha County.

Forest reserves -- Oklahoma -- Le Flore County.

Rating: 1.5

Hoover, Cleevy. Oklahoma-Kansas mining directory giving information on mines in Oklahoma, Kansas and Missouri. 1924 edition. ed. Miami, OK: O. T. Dixon Printing and Stationery Co., 1924. 100 p.

Mines and mineral resources -- Oklahoma -- Directories.

Mines and mineral resources -- Kansas -- Directories.

Mines and mineral resources -- Missouri -- Directories.

Milam Collection.

Rating: 3.25

Hopps, Mary Springer. A social and economic study of Stephens County, Oklahoma. Norman, Okla.: [s.n.], 1940. v. 127 leaves.

Stephens County (Okla.) -- Social conditions.

Stephens County (Okla.) -- Economic conditions.

Rating: 1.75

Horowitz, Murray P., and Jules Schevitz. <u>The Oklahoma public health surveys: Oklahoma City</u>. Oklahoma Tuberculosis Association, 1919. xv, 157 p.

Health surveys.

Public health -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma City.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Sanitary affairs.

Rating: 3.25

Horton, J. C. How it happened. Guthrie, Okla.: Co-operative Pub. Co., 1910. 24 p.

African Americans and libraries.

Horton, J. C.

Excelsior Library and Industrial Institute (Guthrie, Okla.)

Rating: 3

Horton, Mabel Marie. <u>Home-makers cook book</u>. [Oklahoma City]: Harlow Printing Co., 1920. 196 p. 20 cm. Cookery, American.

Rating: 3

Houghton, Harry Wilson. Water survey of Texas County, Oklahoma. The Panhandle bulletin. Vol. 20 (Oct., 1930). [Goodwell, Okla.]: Panhandle Agricultural Experiment Station [Panhandle Agricultural and Mechanical College], 1930. 30 p. incl. 9 tables. illus. (chart.) 22 cm.

Water supply -- Texas County, Okla. Water -- Analysis -- United States. -- Texas County.

Rating: 2

Howe, Chester. Land laws of the Indian Territory. Pocket ed. Washington, D.C.: Howe & Co., 1904. 46 p.

Land tenure -- Law and legislation -- Indian Territory.

Milam Collection.

Rating: 2.25

Hubbard, J. Forty years among the Indians a descriptive history of the long and busy life of Jeremiah Hubbard. Miami, Okla.: Phelps Printers, 1913. 200 p.

Hubbard, J. (Jeremiah), 1837-1915.

Society of Friends -- Missions.

Indians of North America -- Missions -- Indian Territory.

Shleppey Collection.

Rating: 2.25

Hughes, Marion. Oklahoma Charley. 2d ed. St. Louis, Mo.: John P. Wagner & Co., 1910. 159 p.

Frontier and pioneer life -- West (U.S.)

West (U.S.) -- Social life and customs.

Rating: 2.5

Humphrey, Seth K. Following the prairie frontier. Minneapolis, MN: University of Minnesota Press, 1931. 5 p. 1., 264, [1] p. front. 22 cm.

Frontier and pioneer life -- West (U.S.)

Rating: Unrated

Hunt, Nell M. <u>Library books for the elementary schools</u>, 1930. Oklahoma Dept. of Education Bulletin. Vol. 31-A. Oklahoma City, Okl.: Walker-Wilson-Tyler Co., 1930. 40 p. incl tables, forms. 23 cm.

Children's literature -- Bibliography.

School libraries.

School libraries -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 4

Hunter, Rhoda M. Address of Rhoda M. Hunter, grand matron: 1905-6, Ardmore, I.T., August 16-17. S.l.: s.n., 1906. 44 p.

Order of the Eastern Star. Grand Chapter of Indian Territory.

Rating: 3.75

Hurst, Marion, and Mildred Thompson. <u>Household employees handbook</u>. Oklahoma City, Okl.: The Dewing Pub. Co., 1939. 4 p. 1., 155 p., 2 l. incl. illus., forms. 29 cm.

Home economics.

Domestics.

Rating: 4

Hutcheson, Thomas Barksdale, and Thomas Kennerly Wolfe. <u>The production of field crops; a textbook of agronomy</u>. Agricultural and biological publications. 1st ed. New York,: McGraw-Hill, 1924. xv, 499 p. Agriculture.

Agriculture United States.

Rating: 3.5

Imlay, Gilbert, and John Filson. A topographical description of the western territory of North America containing a succinct account of its soil, climate, natural history, population, agriculture, manners, and customs. 2d with considerable additions. ed. London: Printed for J. Debrett, 1793. xvi, 17 [ie. 433], [20], [4] leaves of plates.

Mississippi River Valley -- Description and travel.

Ohio River Valley -- Description and travel.

Mississippi River Valley -- History -- To 1803.

Genesee River Region (Pa. and N.Y.)

Public lands -- United States.

Rating: 4

Indian Territory. A memorial to the Congress of the United States on behalf of the state of Sequoyah. [Muskogee?], 1905. 70 p.

Rating: 3

Indian Territory Pharmaceutical Association Meeting, et al. <u>Proceedings of the twelfth annual meeting of the Indian Territory Pharmaceutical Association: held in Sulphur, Ind. Ter., May 22nd, 23rd and 24th, 1906.</u>
Conference publication (cnp). Muskogee, Ind. Ter.: Phoenix Printing Co., 1906. 114 p.

Pharmacy -- Indian Territory -- Congresses.

Pharmacy -- Oklahoma -- Congresses.

Indian Territory. Territorial Board of Pharmacy.

Rating: 4

Indian University. Seventh Annual catalogue of the officers and students of Indian University, Muskogee, Indian Territory, 1886-87. Ottawa, Kan.: J.B. Kessler, 1887. 26 p.; 22 cm.

Indians of North America -- Education.

Indian University (Muskogee, Okla.)

Cherokee Academy (Tahlequah, Okla.)

Rating: 3.75

---. Twenty-third annual catalog of the officers and students of Indian University 1903-1904. Muskogee, I.T.: The Muskogee Times, 1904. 38 p.

Indians of North America -- Education.

Muskogee (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 4

Indian Women's Pocahontas Club. <u>Favorite recipes of Indian Women's Pocahontas Club</u>. Chicago, Ill.: Women's Clubs Pub. Co., 1900. 36, a-h p.

Cookery, American -- Oklahoma.

Indians of North America -- Food.

Rating: 3.5

International Dry Farming Congress. <u>The international soil products exposition, in conjunction with the International Dry-Farming Congress. Tulsa. Oklahoma, U.S.A. October 22 to November 1, inclusive 1913</u>. Oklahoma City: Harlow-Ratliff Prtg. Co., 1913. 47 (1) p. nar.8vo.

Agriculture -- Dry farming: Congresses (International), 1913.

Rating: 2

Irving, Washington, and Abbotsford and Newstead Abbey. <u>A Tour of the prairies</u>. New York: John W. Lovell, 1883. 125, 37 p.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma.

Irving, Washington, 1783-1859 -- Travel -- Oklahoma.

Abbotsford (Roxburghshire)

Newstead Abbey.

Roxburghshire (Scotland) -- Description and travel.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3.25

Jack Lance, Inc. <u>The Oklahoma City oil field in pictures</u>. Oklahoma City: Lance, 1931. 63 p. Oil fields -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma City.

Rating: 3

Jackson, A. P., and E. C. Cole. Oklahoma! politically and topographically described. History and guide to the Indian Territory. Biographical sketches of Capt. D.L. Payne, W.L. Couch, W.H. Osborn, and others. Kansas City, Mo.: Ramsey, Millett & Hudson, 1885. 150 p. illus., plates, ports. 19 cm.

Payne, David Lewis, 1836-1884.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Rating: 1.5

Jacobs, Clarence W. <u>The Cherokee Strip of Oklahoma: the 'Honor Roll' of County Homesteaders Noble and Payne counties</u>. S.l.: s.n., 1900. 56 p.

Cherokee Strip.

Noble County, Okla. -- History.

Payne County, Okla. -- History.

Rating: 1.75

James, Edmund Janes. The origin of the Land grant act of 1862 (the so-called Morrill act) and some account of its author, Jonathan B. Turner. University of Illinois. The University studies. Vol. vol. IV, no. 1. Urbana-Champaign: University Press, 1910. 139p. 25cm.

Agricultural colleges -- United States.

Technical education -- United States.

School lands -- United States.

Turner, Jonathan Baldwin, 1805-1899.

Morrill, Justin S. (Justin Smith), 1810-1898.

Rating: 3.5

James, Will. Cow country. New York: C. Scribner's Sons, 1927. xii, 242 p.

Cowboys -- West (U.S.)

Ranch life -- West (U.S.)

Rating: 3

---. Cowboys, north and south. New York: Scribner, 1924. xvii, 217 p.

Cowboys -- West (U.S.)

Ranch life -- West (U.S.)

Rating: 2.75

---. The drifting cowboy. New York: C. Scribner's Sons, 1925. xii, 241 p.

Cowboys -- West (U.S.)

Rating: 3

---. Lone cowboy; my life story. New York: C. Scribner's Sons, 1930. x, 431 p. illus., plates, ports. 22 cm.

Rating: 3

---. <u>Sun up; tales of the cow camps</u>. New York, London: C. Scribner's sons, 1931. 4 p. l., 342 p. front. illus. 23 cm. Cowboys.

Rating: 2.75

Jean, Ignatius. Oklahoma, or, The new promised land: the rights of the Indians: instructions given to the settlers of Oklahoma. Sacred Heart Mission P.O., Indian Territory: Benedictine Fathers of the Indian Territory, 1889. Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Indians, Treatment of -- Oklahoma.

Sermons, American.

Catholic Church -- Sermons.

Rating: 2

Jefferson, H. E. Oklahoma; the beautiful land. An exciting narrative of the scenes incident to the occupation of Oklahoma. A complete history of the country and its wondrous development. The Household library. Vol. v. no. 3, May 10th, 1889. Chicago, New York [etc.]: Belford, Clarke & Co., 1889. iv, 9-202 p. 19 cm.

Oklahoma -- History.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2.25

Joachim, Fred N. <u>Survey of Current Literature on Vocational Education</u>. Yale, Oklahoma, 1933. 125 p. Rating: 3.5

Johnson, Roy Melisander comp, John R. ed Gilday, and Mark H. ed Salt. Oklahoma history, south of the Canadian: historical and biographical. Chicago: S.J. Clarke Pub. Co., 1925. 3 v. front. (v. 1) plates, ports., double map.

Oklahoma -- History.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Rating: 2.5

Johnson, Robert W., et al. <u>Handbook of milling details and milling practice of Oklahoma-Kansas district</u>. S.l.: Marre Bellows & Marre Home Print. Co., 1919. 80 p.; 18 cm.

Ore-dressing.

Mettalurgy.

Mining engineering -- Handbooks, manuals, etc.

Rating: 3.25

Jones, William Frank. The experiences of a Deputy U.S. Marshall of the Indian Territory. Tulsa, Okla.: S.n., 1937.

40 p.

Crime and criminals -- Indian Territory. Outlaws -- Indian Territory. Peace officers -- Indian Territory -- Biography. Frontier and pioneer life -- Indian Territory. Jones, William Frank, 1872-1947. Indian Territory -- Biography. Oklahoma -- History. Rating: 2.75

Kaho, Noel. The Will Rogers country. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1941. 48 p. Claremore (Okla.) History. Rogers County (Okla.) History. Rogers, Will, 1879-1935 Rating: 4

Kansas and Arkansas Valley, Railway, et al. United States Circuit Court of Appeals, eighth circuit, December term, 1894, The Kansas and Arkansas Valley Railway, Plaintiff in Error, v. Alonia White, Administratrix of Warner B. White, deceased, Defendant in Error, in error to the United States Court in the Indian Territory, brief for Plaintiff in Error. Little Rock, Ark.: s.n., 1895.

Rating: 4

Kansas and Oklahoma Circuit and Horse Breeders Association. The Kansas and Oklahoma circuit: speed program, 1909. [Blackwell, Okla.?]: Kansas and Oklahoma Circuit and Horse Breeders Association, 1909. 1 v. (unpaged).

Horse racing -- Kansas.

Horse racing -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2

Kansas City Southern Railway, and Immigration Bureau. Land offerings along the Kansas City Southern Railway in Arkansas, Missouri, Kansas, Louisiana, Oklahoma and Texas. Kansas City, Mo.: Immigration Bureau, 1917. 40 p.

Vendors and purchasers -- United States.

Real property -- United States.

Agriculture -- United States.

Rating: 1.75

Kansas, Oklahoma Gulf Railway Company. Agreement between the Kansas, Oklahoma & Gulf Ry. Co., leased and operated lines H.W. Gibson and H.L. Traber, receivers and its conductors and brakemen. Muskogee: Oklahoma Print. Co., 1925. 27 p.; 15 cm.

Collective labor agreements -- Railroads -- United States.

Railroads -- United States -- Employees.

Railroads -- United States.

Railroads -- Employees -- Labor unions -- United States.

Railroad conductors -- United States.

Kansas, Oklahoma & Gulf Railway Company.

Rating: 3.25

Kasmeier, John. The key to successful farming. Shawnee, OK, 1913. 142, [1] p.

Rating: 1.75

Kelley, Francis Clement Bp. <u>Anniversary addresses</u>, 1893-1933. Oklahoma City: Clergy of the Diocese of Oklahoma City and Tulsa.

Rating: 4

Kerr Glass Manufacturing Corporation. <u>Kerr home canning book</u>. Sand Springs, Okla.: Kerr Glass Manufacturing Corp., 1945. 55 p.

Canning and preserving.

Food -- Preservation.

Rating: 2

Kerr, W. F., and Ina Gainer. The story of Oklahoma City, Oklahoma: 'the biggest little city in the world'. 3 vols. Chicago: S.J. Clarke, 1922.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- History.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Biography.

Rating: 3.5

Kidd, Robert L. Oklahoma past and present; brief sketches of men and events in Oklahoma history from Coronado to the present. Oklahoma City: Frontier, 1939. 86 p. illus.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3

King, Edward. The Southern states of North America a record of journeys in Louisiana, Texas, the Indian territory,

Missouri, Arkansas, Mississippi, Alabama, Georgia, Florida, South Carolina, North Carolina, Kentucky,

Tennessee, Virginia, West Virginia and Maryland. London: Blackie, 1875. 806 p., [4] leaves of plates.

Southern States -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3.25

King, Edward, and James Wells Champney. The great South a record of journeys in Louisiana, Texas, the Indian Territory, Missouri, Arkansas, Mississippi, Alabama, Georgia, Florida, South Carolina, North Carolina, Kentucky, Tennessee, Virginia, West Virginia, and Maryland. Hartford, Conn.: American Publishing Co., 1875. 802 p., iv.

Southern States -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2.75

Kirch, William F. <u>Statistical study of the Factors Effecting the prices of Oklahoma Farm Products</u>.

Rating: 2.25

La Farge, Oliver, and American Association on Indian Affairs. <u>The changing Indian</u>. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1942. x, 184 p., [8] leaves of plates.

Indians of North America.

Milam Collection.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Rating: 3.5

Lackey, Guy Annadale. <u>The geography of Oklahoma</u>. New York: Silver Burdett Company, 1940. 32 p. Oklahoma Description and travel.

Rating: 3

Lackey, Vinson. <u>The Chouteaus and the founding of Salina, Oklahoma's first white settlement, 1796</u>. [Tulsa, Okla.]: C.F. Neerman Co., 1939. [36] p.

Chouteau, Pierre, 1758-1849.

Chouteau family.

Oklahoma -- History.

Salina (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 2.5

Lackey, Vinson, and Art Thomas Gilcrease Institute of American History and. Short histories of the early institutions of Indian Territory founded by, for, or on account of Indians as pictured in a series of 105 paintings. S.l.: s.n. 40 leaves, [1] leaf of plates.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

Lamb, Arthur H. <u>Tragedies of the Osage hills</u>. Pawhuska, Okla.: Osage printery, 1935. 203 p. illus., pl., port. 22 cm. Crime and criminals -- Oklahoma.

Osage Indians.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.75

Lampe, William T. Tulsa County in the world war. Tulsa, Okla., 1919. 101., 246 p., 21., 54 p.

Lindsey, Lilah Denton, 1860-1943.

World War, 1914-1918 -- Oklahoma -- Tulsa County.

Shleppey Collection.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.25

Lawson, Lewis Cass. The five civilized tribes and their present, past and future conditions. Holdenville, Okla.?: The Author, 1926. 46 p.; 23 cm.

Five Civilized Tribes.

Indians of North America -- Land tenure -- Oklahoma.

Indians of North America -- Land tenure.

Rating: 3

Lawton Business and Professional Woman's Club. <u>'Neath August sun, 1901: Dedicated to those who came this way in 1901</u>. Anadarko, Okla.: N.T. Plummer Print. Co., 1901. 227 p.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma -- Lawton.

Lawton (Okla.) -- Biography.

Rating: 3.25

LeBosquet, M. <u>Verdigris River investigation Kansas and Oklahoma: water supply and pollution abatement flows</u> required and monetary benefits. [S.I.]: NTIS, 1944. 51 p.

Verdigris River (Kan. and Okla.)

Rating: 2.75

Lehman, Roy P. Geology of the Oklahoma Coal Basin. Shawnee, Okla.: District Office Phillips Petroleum Co.,

1944. 149 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma.

Coal -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.5

Lies, Eugene T., Mrs. Eswald Pottot, and National Recreation Association. Cooperative study and evaluation of the leisure-time problem in Tulsa and of the agencies related thereto. [Tulsa, Okla.], 1936. 76 f. incl. tables. 28 cm.

Leisure.

Recreation -- United States -- Oklahoma -- Tulsa.

Education, Adult -- Oklahoma -- Tulsa.

Rating: 3.75

Lindsey, Lilah Denton. <u>Study course in citizenship on Federal and Oklahoma laws pertaining to women and children</u>. Muskogee: The Bowman Press, 1924. 40 p.; 23 cm.

Citizenship -- Study and teaching.

Domestic relations -- Oklahoma.

Women -- Legal status, laws, etc. -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 4

Lininger, W. H., T. L. Lauve, and W. C. Phipps. <u>Specific rates for Indian Territory: adopted August 1st, 1890</u>. [Oklahoma: s.n., 1890. 41 p.

Insurance -- Rares -- Indian Territory.

Rating: 3.5

Linklater, W. A., and Topeka and Santa Fe Railway Company Colonization Dept Atchison. <u>Better farming in Oklahoma</u>. Santa Fe agricultural bulletin. Vol. 4. Chicago, Ill.: Colonization Dept. Atchison Topeka & Santa Fe Railway Co., 1912. 40 p.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.5

Linzee, E. H. Development of Oklahoma territory. Oklahoma City: Linzee, 1940. unpaged.

Madsen, Chris.

Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- History.

El Reno (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 2.75

Little, Elbert Luther. Flora of Cleveland County, Oklahoma. S.l.: s.n., 1927. 58 leaves; 28 cm.

Botany -- Oklahoma -- Cleveland County.

Pteridophyta.

Phanerogams.

Rating: 3

Little, Elbert Luther, et al. An ecological study of the southeastern Oklahoma protective unit, Oklahoma Forest Service. S.l.: s.n., 1900. 53 leaves; 28 cm.

Plant ecology.

Forests and forestry -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.5

Llewellyn, Karl N., and E. Adamson Hoebel. The Cheyenne way; conflict and case law in primitive jurisprudence. The Civilization of the American Indian. Vol. 21. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1941. ix, [1] p., 3 1., [3]-360 p., 1 l. front., plates, ports. 24 cm.

Cheyenne law.

Droit cheyenne.
Droit primitif -- Grandes Plaines.

Ethnologie juridique -- Grandes Plaines.

Chevenne (volk)

Rechtspraak.

7.150.

Rating: 3.25

Lookabaugh, H. C. My breeding herd of shorthorns. Watonga, Okla., 1920. 119 p. 28 cm. Shorthorn cattle.

Rating: 2.25

Loomis, A. W. Scenes in the Indian country. Philadelphia: Presbyterian Board of Publication, 1859. 283 p. Creek Indians.

Creek Indians -- Missions.

Indians of North America -- Missions.

Coweta (Okla.) -- History.

Tullahassee Mission -- History.

Tulsa (Okla.) -- History.

Indian Territory -- History.

Robertson Collection.

Shleppey Collection.

Rating: 2

Mackay, Malcolm S. Cow range and hunting trail. New York, London: G.P. Putnam's Sons, 1925. xv, 243 p. front., plates, ports. 23 cm.

Ranch life.

Hunting -- West (U.S.)

Rating: 3.25

Maddox, J. M. Jackson County schools, 1939-40. 1 vols. Altus, Okla.: [s.n.], 1940. (unpaged).

Public schools -- Oklahoma -- Jackson County.

Rating: 3.75

Major, Gertrude E. Reminiscences of an elementary teacher: thumb nail essays through the milestones of the years. Kansas City, Mo.: Burton, 1940. 121 p., [1] leaf of plates.

Teachers -- Oklahoma -- Biography.

Major, Gertrude E.

Rating: 3.25

Malone, James H. The Chickasaw nation; a short sketch of a noble people. Louisville, Ky.: J.P. Morton & Co., 1922. xxx, 537 p. front., plates, ports., maps (1 fold.) 24 cm.

Chickasaw Indians.

Rating: 3.25

Malone, W. M., and Vinita Chamber of Commerce. <u>Vinita and Craig County</u>, <u>Oklahoma: the land of peace</u>, <u>prosperity and contentment</u>. Vinita, Okla.?: The Chamber of Commerce, 1929. 30 p.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma -- Craig County.

Vinita (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Craig County (Okla.) -- Economic conditions.

Rating: 1.5

Marcy, Randolph Barnes. <u>Thirty years of Army life on the border comprising descriptions of the Indian nomads of the plains</u>. New York: Harper & Brothers, 1866. 442 p.

United States. Army -- Military life.

Indians of North America.

Frontier and pioneer life -- West (U.S.)

Milam Collection.

West (U.S.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3.5

Marcy, Randolph Barnes, George Brinton McClellan, and Grant ed Foreman. <u>Adventure on Red River, report on the exploration of the headwaters of the Red River</u>. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1937. xxxi, 199, [1] p. front. (port.) plates, fold. map. 20 cm.

Discoveries in geography -- American.

Natural history -- Louisiana.

Natural history -- Texas.

Sciences naturelles -- Louisiane.

Red River of Louisiana.

United States -- Discovery and exploration.

États-Unis -- Découverte et exploration.

Red Riveer, États-Unis.

Rating: 2.5

Marriott, Alice Lee. <u>The ten grandmothers</u>. The Civilization of the American Indian. Vol. 26. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1945. xiv, 306 p. illus. (incl. map) 24 cm.

Kiowa Indians.

Rating: 4

Martin, Oscar Baker, and Epsilon Sigma Phi. Alpha Zeta Chapter Texas. <u>The demonstration work</u>. 3rd ed. San Antonio, Tex.,: The Naylor company, 1941. x, 257 p.

Knapp, Seaman Ashhael, 1833-1911.

Agricultural extension work.

Rating: 3.5

Mason, Theresa Wattle. Trail of the pioneers. San Francisco, Calif.: Calmar Print., 1900. 67 p.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma.

Wattle family.

Rating: 2.5

Matthews, William B. The settler's map and guide book. Oklahoma. A brief review of the history, government, soil, and resources of the Indian Territory, Oklahoma proper, the public land strip, and Cherokee Outlet. The

<u>Springer bill.</u> The Indian appropriation bill. President Harrison's proclamation. The homestead and townsite <u>laws</u>. Washington: D.C. W.H. Lepley printer, 1889. 66 p. fold. map. 24 cm.

Rating: 1.75

Mattoon, Wilbur R., and George R. Phillips. <u>Forest trees of Oklahoma: how to know them: a pocket manual.</u>
Publication / Oklahoma Forest Commission. Vol. 1. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma Forest Commission, 1927.
76 p.

Trees -- Oklahoma -- Identification.

Rating: 2.5

Mattoon, Wilbur R., George R. Phillips, and Frank J. Gibbs. <u>Forest trees of Oklahoma: how to know them, a pocket manual</u>. Publication / Oklahoma Forest Commission. Vol. 1. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma Forest Service, 1930. 116 p.

Trees -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

Mayes, Samuel Houston. The Dawes Commission and the Cherokee Nation. S.l.: s.n., 1896. 27 p.

United States. Commission to the Five Civilized Tribes.

Cherokee Indians -- Government relations.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Milam Collection.

Rating: 2.25

McAtee, John L. <u>Brief for the Cherokee Strip Live Stock Association: versus the McClellan Cattle Co. ... [et al.]:</u> statement, points and authorities for plaintiff. Kansas City, Mo.: Lawton & Burnap, 1890. 74 p.

Land tenure -- Indian Territory.

Indians -- Land tenure.

Rating: Unrated

McBirney, Nettie. Aunt Chick's Pies. Tulsa, Okla.: The Chicadees, 1938. 37 p.

Pies.

Pastry.

Cookery, American -- Oklahoma.

Recipes.

Rating: 3.25

McCain, G.M. Denial of Indians to charges of Dawes Commission. Washington, D.C.: Gibson Bros., 1894. 40 p.

United States. Commission to the Five Civilized Tribes.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Shleppey Collection.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Indians of North America -- Land tenure.

Rating: 2.75

McClure, Meade Lewis. Major Andrew Drumm, 1828-1919. [Kansas City, Mo.], 1919. 41 p. illus. 25 cm.

Drumm, Andrew, 1828-1919.

Rating: Unrated

McCormick, Calvin. The memoir of Miss Eliza McCoy. Dallas: McCormick, 1892. 162 p., [1] leaf of plates.

McCoy, Eliza, 1813-1891.

Potawatomi Indians -- Missions.

Wea Indians -- Missions.

Rating: 2.5

McCormick, Thomas Carson. <u>Agriculture for rural teachers</u>. Half-title: Rural education series;. New York: The Macmillan company, 1929. xiv, 388 p. 20 cm.

Agriculture.

Agriculture -- Study and teaching.

Agriculture -- Economic aspects.

Rating: 2.5

McCoy, Isaac. <u>History of Baptist Indian missions embracing remarks on the former and present condition of the aboriginal tribes</u>. Washington New York Utica: W.M. Morrison H. and S. Raynor Bennett Backus and Hawley, 1840. 611 p.

Indians of North America -- Missions.

Shleppey Collection.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Baptists -- Missions.

Rating: 2.75

---. <u>Periodical account of Baptist missions within the Indian Territory, for the year ending December 31, 1836.</u>
Western Americana, frontier history of the trans-Mississippi West, 1550-1900. Vol. reel 418, no. 4233. Ind. Ter. No. 1.: Shawanoe Baptist Mission, 1837. 52 p.

Indians of North America -- West (U.S.)

Indians of North America -- Missions.

Baptists -- Missions.

Rating: 2.75

McCoy, Joseph G. <u>Historic sketches of the cattle trade of the West and Southwest</u>. Kansas City, Mo.: Ramsey, Millett & Hudson, 1874. 3 p. l., 427 p. front., illus. (incl. ports.) 23 cm.

Cattle trade -- Southwest, Old.

Rating: 3.25

McDonald, Angus Henry. Old McDonald had a farm. Boston and New York: Houghton Mifflin, 1942. 278 p. illus. 21 cm.

Farm life.

McDonald, James Angus.

Rating: 2.75

---. Old McDonald had a farm. Biography (bio). Armed Services edition. Vol. M-12. New York: Editions for the Armed Services, 1944. 284 p.; 10 x 14 cm.

Farm life -- Oklahoma.

McDonald, James Angus.

Rating: 2.75

McEwan, Peggy. Women's activities of Works Progress Administration of Oklahoma. Oklahoma City: Works Progress Administration of Oklahoma, 1935. 2 v.; 28 cm.

Women -- Employment -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma. Works Projects Administration.

Rating: 3.25

McGee, D. A. <u>Geology and development of Oklahoma City field, Oklahoma County, Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin of the American Association of Petroleum Geologists. Vol. 16 no. 10. Tulsa, Okla.: American Association of Petroleum Geologists, 1932. p. 957-p.1020.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma County.

Petroleum -- Oklahoma.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

McGee, Tom. Who killed Pat Hennessey? Oklahoma City, Okl.: Times-Journal Pub. Co., 1941. 2 p. l., [3]-79, [1] p. illus. 22 cm.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Hennessey, Pat, d. 1874.

Rating: 3.25

McMillen, G. W. Oklahoma state gazetteer and business directory. Volume 1. [Guthrie, Okla.]: G.W. McMillen, 1898. ca. 700 p.

Oklahoma -- Directories.

Oklahoma -- Commerce -- Directories.

Rating: 3

McMillen, Warren N. <u>Deep well irrigation in the Oklahoma Panhandle</u>. The Panhandle Bulletin. Vol. 64. Goodwell, Okla.: Panhandle Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1944. 24 p.

Irrigation water -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma Panhandle.

Groundwater -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma Panhandle.

Rating: 1

McNabb, C. A. Commercial fertilizers and concentrated commercial feeding stuffs including patented, proprietary and trade marked stock and poultry foods sold or offered for sale in Oklahoma, for year ended May 1st, 1907, under act of legislature approved Mar. 15, 1905. Oklahoma (Ter.) Board of Agriculture Bulletin. Vol. 10. Guthrie, Okla., 1907. 27 p.

Rating: Unrated

McQueen, Ruth Elizabeth. Pioneering in Oklahoma. Riverside, Calif., 1942. 2 1., 189 p.

McQueen, Leonidas Lee.

McQueen, Elizabeth Jane Brady.

Frontier and pioneer life Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.75

McRill, Albert Leroy. My silver jubilee. Oklahoma City: [s.n.], 1938. 71 p.

Rating: 3.5

McWilliams, Carey. <u>Ill fares the land; migrants and migratory labor in the United States</u>. Boston: Little, Brown and Company, 1942. 5 p. 1., [3]-419 p. 23 cm.

Agricultural laborers -- United States. Migrant labor -- United States. Migration, Internal -- United States. Rating: 2.75

Melton, L.D. <u>After the war in Tulsa (a questionnaire survey) an analysis of post-war employment, construction, and business expansion in Tulsa County, Oklahoma</u>. Tulsa: The Chamber, 1945. 32 p.

Tulsa (Okla.) -- Economic conditions.

Rating: 3.5

Mental Hospital Survey Committee. <u>A survey of the Oklahoma state hospitals conducted by the Mental Hospital Survey Committee</u>. New York: Mental Hospital Survey Committee, 1937. 103 leaves.

Psychiatric hospitals -- Oklahoma.

Mental health services -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.75

Meserve, Charles F. <u>The Dawes Commission and the Five Civilized Tribes of Indian Territory a report.</u>
Philadelphia: Office of the Indian Rights Association, 1896. 45.

United States. Commission to the Five Civilized Tribes.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Five Civilized Tribes -- Government relations.

Indian Territory -- History.

Rating: 2.75

---. A tour of observation among Indians and Indian schools in Arizona, New Mexico, Oklahoma, and Kansas.

Publications (Indian Rights Association). Vol. 2nd series, no. 18. Philadelphia: Indian Rights Association, 1894. 43 p.

Indian reservations.

Indians of North America -- Education -- Southwest, New.

Indians of North America -- Education -- Oklahoma.

Indians of North America -- Education -- Kansas.

Rating: 3.25

Meserve, John Bartlett. <u>Execution of Timmie Jack</u>. [Washington, D.C.]: National Republic, 1935. p. [12], 31. Creek Indians -- Oklahoma -- Criminal justice system.

Rating: 3.5

Meserve, John Bartlett, et al. <u>Cherokee chiefs of the Indian Territory</u>. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Oklahoma Historical Society. 1 v. (various pagings).

Milam Collection.

Cherokee Indians -- Biography.

Cherokee Indians -- History.

Rating: 3

Methodist Church Ladies' Society. The Kingfisher cook book: choice and tested recipes furnished by the Ladies of Kingfisher, Oklahoma. 3rd ed. Kingfisher, Oklahoma. The Society, 1920. 184 p.; 19 cm.

Cookery, American -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3

Methodist Episcopal Church, South Indian Mission Conference Session. Minutes of the Indian Mission Conference, of the Methodist Episcopal Church, South: forty-fifth session held at Muskogee, Indian Territory, October 22-27, 1890. Conference publication (cnp). Muskogee, I.T.: Our Brother in Red Print., 1890. 25 p.; 22 cm.

Indians of North America -- Missions -- Oklahoma.

Methodist Episcopal Church, South -- Missions -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.5

Methuin, John Jasper. In the limelight or, History of Anadarko (Caddo County) and vicinity from the earliest days. Oklahoma City: Walker-Wilson-Tyler. iii, 137, [5] leaves of plates.

Anadarko (Okla.) -- History.

Caddo County (Okla.) -- History.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 1.75

Methvin, J. J. The end of the trail. [Anadarko, Ok.: N.T. Plummer Print. Co.,], 1800. 57 p.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.75

Meyer, J. G., and O. Stuart Hamer. <u>Our South Central states: land of cotton, lumber, oil: Tennessee, Alabama, Mississippi, Arkansas, Louisiana, Texas, Oklahoma</u>. Unified Social Studies series. Chicago: Follett Publishing House, 1941. p. 319-70: ill., maps; 28 cm.

Social studies -- United States -- Study and teaching (Elementary)

Tennessee -- Geography -- Study and teaching (Elementary)

Alabama -- Geography -- Study and teaching (Elementary)

Mississippi -- Geography -- Study and teaching (Elementary)

Arkansas -- Geography -- Study and teaching (Elementary)

Louisiana -- Geography -- Study and teaching (Elementary)

Texas -- Geography -- Study and teaching (Elementary)

Oklahoma -- Geography -- Study and teaching (Elementary)

Rating: 3.25

Mid-continent Oil and Gas Association. <u>Handbook on utilization of oil pools</u>. St. Louis, Mo.: Blackwell Wielandy Co., 1930. 1 p. l., 5-141 p. illus. (incl. maps, plans) diagrs. 24 cm.

Petroleum industry and trade -- United States.

Leases -- United States.

Rating: 3.75

Mid-continent Oil and Gas Association. Kansas-Oklahoma Division., Oklahoma Stripper Well Association., and Independent Petroleum Association of America. Oil and gas in Oklahoma. [Tulsa?], 1943. 67 p.

Petroleum Oklahoma.

Natural gas Oklahoma.

Petroleum industry and trade Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.5

Milburn, W. J. <u>Some recollections of Indian Territory days</u>. S.l.: s.n., 1900. 32 Leaves; 29 cm.

Indian Territory -- History.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 1.75

Miller, Benjamin S. Ranch life in southern Kansas and the Indian territory, as told by a novice; [or] How a fortune was made in cattle. New York: Fless & Ridge, 1896. 163 p.

Ranch life -- Kansas.

Miller, Benjamin S.

Kansas -- History.

Rating: 1.75

Miller, Freeman Edwin. Oklahoma sunshine. Stillwater, Okla.: The Advance Printing Company, 1905. 7 p. l., 312 p. 19 cm.

Rating: 3.5

Mills, Lawrence. The lands of the Five Civilized Tribes: a treatise upon the law applicable to the lands of the Five Civilized Tribes in Oklahoma, with a compilation of all treaties, federal acts, laws of Arkansas and of the several tribes relating thereto, together with the rules and regulations prescribed by the Secretary of the Interior governing the sale of tribal lands, the leasing and sale of alloted lands and the removal of restrictions. St. Louis, Mo.: F.H. Thomas Law Book Co., 1919, xlvi, 804 p.; 21 cm.

Indians of North America -- Land tenure.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Five Civilized Tribes.

Indians of North America -- Arkansas.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

---. Oklahoma Indian land laws: a second edition of The lands of the Five Civilized Tribes, expanded to include all tribes in Oklahoma. A treatise upon the law applicable to the lands of the Five Civilized Tribes, absentee Shawnees, Eastern Shawnees, Apaches, Arapahoes, Caddoes, Cheyennes, Comanches, Iowas, Kiowas, Kaws, Kickapoos, Miamies, Modocs, Osages, Otoes, Ottawas, Pawnees, Peorias, Poncas, Pottawatomies, Quapaws, Sac & Fox, Senecas, Tonkawas, Wichitas, and Wayandottes. St. Louis, Mo.: Thomas Law Book Co., 1924. lx, 1254 p.; 21 cm.

Indian land transfers -- Oklahoma.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma -- Government relations.

Indians of North America -- Arkansas.

Public lands -- United States.

Indians of North America -- Treaties.

Rating: 3

Missouri, Kansas and Texas Railway Company Passenger Traffic Dept. <u>The new state of Oklahoma</u>. Saint Louis, Mo.: Missouri Kansas & Texas Railway, 1906. 32 p.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Oklahoma -- Economic conditions.

Oklahoma -- Climate.

Oklahoma -- Maps.

Rating: 1.25

Missouri, Kansas Texas Railway Freight Traffic Dept. <u>The 'Katy' route: the Missouri, Kansas & Texas Railway Co.</u> [Dallas, TX], 1910. 1 v.

Rating: 2.5

Missouri Pacific Railway Company. <u>Statistics and information concerning the Indian Territory</u>, <u>Oklahoma and the Cherokee Strip</u>: <u>with its millions of acres of unoccupied lands for the farmer and stockraiser</u>. 2d. ed. St. Louis, Mo.: Woodward & Tiernan Print. Co., 1893. 85, [3] p.

Indian Territory -- Description and travel.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 1.25

---. <u>Statistics and information concerning the Indian Territory, Oklahoma, and the Cherokee Strip</u>. Rev. ed. St. Louis: The Railway Woodward & Tiernan, 1898. 85 p., [1] folded leaf of plates.

Indian Territory -- Description and travel.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 1.75

---. Statistics and information concerning the Indian Territory, Oklahoma, and the Cherokee Strip ... With compliments of the General passenger department of the Missouri Pacific Railway Co. St. Louis: Woodward & Tiernan, 1894. 85 p. incl. illus., tab., diagr. fold. map. 19 cm.

Indian Territory.

Oklahoma.

Rating: 1

Mitchell, Charles Fletcher. <u>The story of my life</u>. [Weatherford, Okla.]: s.n., 1940. 200 p., [4] leaves of plates. Mitchell, Charles Fletcher, 1869-1945.

Rating: 3.25

Montgomery, T.T., Lotta Mosier, and Imogene Bethel. <u>The growth of Oklahoma</u>. Rev. ed. Oklahoma City, Fort Worth [etc.]: Economy Co., 1935. xv, 349 p. incl. front., illus., ports., maps. 20 cm. Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3

Moore, A. G. T., and Southern Pine Association. <u>Freight rates and table of weights and freight deliveries on southern pine: from Alabama, Arkansas, Louisiana, Mississippi, and Texas (points named herein) to Colorado, Iowa, Kansas, Minnesota, Missouri, Nebraska, Oklahoma, and South Dakota. 53rd ed. New Orleans, La.: Southern Pine Association, 1929. 200 p.; 20 cm.</u>

Lumber -- Rate-books.

Southern pines.

Yellow pines.

Freight and freightage -- Tables.

Rating: 3.5

---. Tariff no. 2, freight rates and table of weights and freight deliveries on southern pine: from Alabama, Arkansas, Louisiana, Mississippi, and Texas (points named herein) to Colorado, Iowa, Kansas, Minnesota, Missouri, Nebraska, Oklahoma, and South Dakota. 49th ed. New Orleans, La.: Southern Pine Association, 1928. 200 p.; 19 cm.

Lumber -- Rate-books.

Southern pines.

Yellow pines.

Freight and freightage -- Tables.

Rating: 2.75

Moore, Francis Marion. A brief history of the missionary work in the Indian Territory, of the Indian mission conference, Methodist Episcopal Church South: and an appendix containing personal sketches of many of the early workers in this field. Muskogee, I.T.: Phoenix Printing Co., 1899. 227 p.

Indians of North America -- Missions.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Missions -- Indian Territory.

Methodist Episcopal Church, South -- Missions.

Rating: 2.75

Moore, James Benjamin. <u>Butterfield; 7 years with the wild Indians</u>. [O'Donnell, Tex.], 1945. 130 p. front., illus. (incl. ports.) 20 cm.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Indians of North America -- Missions.

Butterfield, Andrew E., 1861-

Rating: 3.75

Moore, J. H. <u>The political condition of the Indians and resources of the Indian territory</u>. St. Louis: Southwestern book and Pub. Co., 1874. 62 p. 23 cm.

Indians of North America -- Economic conditions.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Rating: 1.25

Moore, J. Read. Moore's Seminole roll and land guide. Wewoka, Okl.: F. Lasiter (Lasiter Print. Co.), 1915. 2 p. l., 52 p., 1 l., 28 l. incl. plans. fold. plan. 18 cm.

Seminole Indians.

Indians of North America -- Land tenure.

Real property -- Oklahoma.

Johnston, Alexander -- Autograph.

Osborn, W. B. -- Autograph.

Hodges, W. C. -- Autograph.

Sammons, W. B. -- Autograph.

Whitten, E. C. -- Autograph.

Rating: 2.5

Moore, Webb Leonidus. <u>The Greer county question</u>. [San Marcos, Tex.: Press of the San Marcos record], 1939. 1 p. 1., 5-108 p., 1 l., maps. 19 cm.

Texas -- Boundaries -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Boundaries -- Texas.

Greer County (Tex.)

Rating: 2.75

Moorehead, Warren King, et al. <u>Archaeology of the Arkansas river valley</u>. New Haven London: Yale University Press H. Milford Oxford university press, 1931. 2 l., [iii]-x, 204, 1 l., incl. illus., plates, maps (part double). Indians of North America -- Implements.

Arkansas River Valley -- Antiquities.

Oklahoma -- Antiquities.

Jacob's Cavern (Mo.)

Rating: 2.75

Morris, John Wesley, and Oklahoma Council of Geography Teachers. <u>A preliminary index to the source materials of Oklahoma geography</u>. Norman, Okla., 1929. 87 numb. L.

Oklahoma Description and travel Bibliography.

Rating: 3.25

Morris, Lerona Rosamond. Oklahoma, land of opportunity. Guthrie, Okl.: Co-operative Pub. Co., 1934. 3 p. l., 103, [3] p. illus. (incl. ports.) 31 cm.

Oklahoma.

Rating: 3

---. Tulsa, the city beautiful. [Tulsa, Okla.]: Banknote Print. Co., 1927. [242] p. illus. 32 cm.

Tulsa (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3.5

Morris, Lerona Rosamond ed. <u>Oklahoma-yesterday-today-tomorrow</u>. Biography (bio). Guthrie, Okla.: Co-Operative Pub. Co., 1930. 2 v. illus., plates, ports., maps. 26 cm.

Oklahoma -- History.

Oklahoma -- Social life and customs.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Rating: 3.25

Morrison, William Brown. Military posts and camps in Oklahoma. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Harlow Pub. Corp., 1936. vii, 180 p. front., ports., map. 24 cm.

Military bases -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- History, Military.

Rating: 3.5

---. The red man's trail. Richmond, Va,. Texarkana, Ark.-Tex.,: Presbyterian committee of publication, 1932. 132 p. Indians of North America Missions.

Presbyterian Church in the U.S. Missions.

Indians of North America Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

Murrow, Joseph Samuel. <u>Diary of Reverend J.S. Murrow, April 24, 1867 to September 19, 1869</u>. S.l.: s.n., 1900. 69 p.

Murrow, Joseph Samuel, 1835-1929.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.25

Muskogee Board of Education. <u>Course of study for elementary school: first to sixth grades, inclusive</u>. Muskogee: Authorized by the Board of Education, 1926. 1 v. (various paging); 29 cm.

Education -- Curricula -- Oklahoma.

Education, Elementary.

Education -- Oklahoma -- Muskogee.

---. Course of study in arithmetic for elementary schools, grades 1 to 6 inclusive. Muskogee, Okla.: Muskogee city schools Pr. by the Central high school press, 1930. 3 l., [1] 10-232 p.

Arithmetic -- Study and teaching.

Education -- Oklahoma -- Muskogee.

Education -- Oklahoma -- Curricula.

Rating: 3.5

Muskogee Commercial Club, and Studio Robertson. <u>Souvenir of Muskogee, Indian Territory</u>. Muskogee, I.T.: P.W.H. Dewitz, 1906. [28] p.

Shleppey Collection.

Muskogee (Okla.) -- Pictorial works.

Robertson, Alice.

Rating: 3

Muskogee, Seminole and Wichita Baptist Association. Maskoke semvnole veaksomecalke 1888 momet 1889: omof nakvfte nakafvstvte eskerkvt os. Muskogee, Ind. Ter.: Phoenix Steam Printing Company, 1890. 30 p.; 19 cm.

Baptist associations -- Oklahoma.

Baptists -- Oklahoma.

Creek Indians -- Missions -- Oklahoma.

Wichita Indians -- Missions -- Oklahoma.

Seminole Indians -- Missions -- Oklahoma.

Indians of North America -- Missions -- Oklahoma.

Creek language -- Texts.

Muskogee, Seminole and Wichita Baptist Association.

Rating: 3.25

Muskoke and Seminole Live Stock Association, Creek Nation. <u>Brand book of the Muskoke and Seminole Live Stock Association</u>. Muskogee, I. T., 1884. [44] p. 14 cm.

Rating: 2

Muskrat, David, et al. In the Court of Claims request for findings of fact and brief for petitioners. S.l.: s.n., 1907. 29

Cherokee Indians -- Claims.

Cherokee Indians -- Land tenure.

Cherokee Indians -- Tribal citizenship.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Milam Collection.

Rating: 2.5

Myers, A. A., and National Publishing Company. <u>Greater Oklahoma City illustrated: the metropolis of Oklahoma, the gateway to the Southwest, the most progressive city of the twentieth century.</u> [Oklahoma City?]: National Pub. Co. (Printed by Oklahoma Eng. & Ptg. Co.), 1909. p. 38-159.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Pictorial works.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Directories.

Rating: 2.5

Neff, Sebastian. Some experiences of Boss Neff in the Texas and Oklahoma panhandle. [Amarillo, Tex.]: Globe-News Pub. Co., 1941. [30] p. illus. (incl. port.) 27 cm.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Texas.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma.

Cattle trade -- West (U.S.)

Rating: 2

Newsom, J. A. The life and practice of the wild and modern Indian. Milwaukee: Wis. C.N. Caspar Co., 1923. 219 p. front., illus. (incl. ports.) 24 cm.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Indians of North America -- Seminole.

Outlaws -- United States -- Southwest.

Rating: 3.25

Newsom, James A. With nature's children in the heart of the wilderness. Oklahoma City: Harlow, 1927. 113 p.; 21 cm.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma.

Newsom, James A.

Rating: 2.25

Northwest Oklahoma Irrigation Congress (1st session: 1909: Woodward, Okla.). Official proceedings of the first session of the Northwest Oklahoma Irrigation Congress, held at Woodward, Oklahoma, October 20-21, 1909. Woodward, Okla.: Woodward Democrat Print, 1910. 115 p.

Irrigation -- Oklahoma.

Reclamation of land -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.5

Northwest Texas and Southwest Oklahoma Association of Commercial Clubs. <u>Exploiting a fiesta of opportunities</u>. United States: The Association, 1910. [24] p.

Red River Valley (Tex.-Okla.)

Rating: 3.25

Nuttall, Thomas. A journal of travels into the Arkansa Territory, during the year 1819: with occasional observations on the manners of the aborigines: illustrated by a map and other engravings. Philadelphia: T.H. Palmer, 1821. 296 p., [6] leaves of plates (1 folded).

Indians of North America -- Southwest, Old.

Indiens -- Etats-Unis -- Arkansas.

Southwest, Old -- Description and travel.

Arkansas River -- Description and travel.

Arkansas -- Description and travel.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Ohio River -- Description and travel.

Mississippi River -- Description and travel.

Arkansas -- Descriptions et voyages.

Oklahoma -- Descriptions et voyages.

Rating: 3.5

Nye, Wilbur Sturtevant. <u>Carbine and lance; the story of old Fort Sill</u>. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1937. xviii, 441, [1] p. front., plates, ports., maps, plan, facsim. 24 cm.

Indians of North America -- Wars.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Kiowa Indians.

Comanche Indians.

Fort Sill (Okla.)

Rating: 4

O'Beirne, H. F. <u>Leaders and leading men of the Indian territory: with interesting biographical sketches</u>. Chicago:

American Publishers Association, 1891. 318, [24] p., [22] leaves of plates.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma -- Biography.

Indians of North America -- Biography.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.25

O'Beirne, H. F. comp. <u>The Indian territory: its chiefs, legislators and leading men</u>. Saint Louis: C.B. Woodward Co., 1892. viii, [15]-485 p. incl. front., illus., pl., ports. 24 cm.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Indians of North America -- Biography.

Indian Territory -- Biography.

Indian Territory -- History.

Rating: 2.5

Odell, Risdon Moore. A pen picture of Miami, Indian territory, and tributary lands embracing classified business, church and lodge directories. Miami, I.T.: Miami Republican, 1902. 72 p.

Miami (I.T.) -- Description and travel.

Miami (I.T.) -- Directories.

Rating: 2.75

Oil and Gas Journal, Tulsa Okla, and Oil City Pa Oil City Derrick. <u>The petroleum industry</u>, 1859-1934: describing comprehensively every important step in the development of the petroleum and natural gas industries. Tulsa: s.n., 1935. 268 p.

Petroleum industry and trade.

Natural gas.

Rating: 4

Oklahoma. Oklahoma brand book. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma State Board of Agriculture Division of Brand Registry. v.

Cattle brands -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2

Oklahoma A & M College. <u>United States Naval Training School, E.E. & R.M. and (Y-W), Okla. A & M College, Stillwater, Okla.</u> Stillwater, Okla.: Students of Oklahoma A. & M. College, 1944. 1 v. (unpaged).

United States. Naval Training School (Oklahoma A & M College)

United States. Navy Radarmen Training of Oklahoma

Radar operators Training of Oklahoma Pictorial works.

Women sailors Training of Oklahoma Pictorial works.

United States. Naval Reserve. Women's Reserve

Rating: 3.25

Oklahoma A & M College. Dept. of Agricultural Education. <u>The story of agriculture of less than college grade in the Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College from December 25, 1890 to June 1, 1940. n.p., 1940. 2 L.,</u>

2-11 numb. L.

Agriculture Study and teaching.

Oklahoma A & M College.

Rating: 1.75

Oklahoma A & M College. School of Agriculture. School of Agriculture: fiftieth anniversary catalog issue, 1940-41 and announcements, 1941-42. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. 68 p.

Oklahoma A & M College. School of Agriculture

Universities and colleges Oklahoma Catalogs.

Rating: 1.75

Oklahoma A & M College. School of Arts and Sciences. <u>School of Arts and Sciences</u>: <u>fiftieth anniversary catalog issue</u>, <u>1940-41</u> and <u>announcements</u>, <u>1941-42</u>. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College</u>, <u>1941</u>. 117 p.

Oklahoma A & M College. School of Arts and Sciences

Universities and colleges Oklahoma Catalogs.

Rating: 2.5

Oklahoma City Chamber of Commerce. Oklahoma [City] Oklahoma illustrated 1909: embracing the banking and financial institutions, manufacturing, jobbing and retail interests, public and commercial buildings, business and residence streets, residences, parks and all places of interest in and about the city. Oklahoma [City], Okla.: Jennings Pub. Co., 1909. [54] p.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Pictorial works.

Rating: 3.25

---. <u>Oklahoma City and the State of Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma City: Warden-Ebright Prtg. Co., 1909. 2 p.l., 54 p. 16mo. Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3.25

---. Oklahoma City: the convention city of the Southwest. Oklahoma City: Chamber of Commerce Peerless Press, 1912. [24] p.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3.5

Oklahoma City Chamber of Commerce, and Oklahoma Farm Chemurgic Conference. Proceedings of the first
Oklahoma Farm Chemurgic Conference ... in Oklahoma City's Civic Center, November 9 and 10, 1937.
Conference publication (cnp). Oklahoma City, 1937. [135] 1. 29 cm.

Agriculture -- Economic aspects -- Congresses.

Agriculture -- Economic aspects.

Agriculture -- United States.

Agriculture -- Economic aspects -- United States.

Agriculture and business.

Farm chemurgy -- Congresses.

Rating: 1.75

Oklahoma City Chamber of Commerce Industrial Dept, and Lockwood Greene Engineers Inc. Oklahoma City

<u>business and its trade territory: a study and plan for expansion.</u> Oklahoma City: s.n., 1931. xxii, 202 leaves.

Industries -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma City.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Commerce.

Rating: 3.5

Oklahoma City Classroom Teachers Association Research Committee. <u>Blue book: Oklahoma school costs, 1935-36:</u>
per teacher and per pupil: dependent and independent districts. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Oklahoma City Classroom Teachers Association Research Committee, 1936. v, 119 leaves; 27 cm.

Education -- Oklahoma -- Finance -- Statistics.

Rating: 4

Oklahoma City Council, and Oklahoma City Board of trade. Memorial to Congress. What Oklahoma people want. Oklahoma City, 1889. 2 l. 22 cm.

Ratification (Law) -- United States -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.75

Oklahoma City Geological Society, and American Association of Petroleum Geologists. <u>Highway geology of Oklahoma</u>. Contribution of the Oklahoma City Geological Society to the seventeenth annual convention of the American Association of Petroleum Geologists, Oklahoma City, March 24-25-26, 1932. Oklahoma City, 1932. 68.

Geology Oklahoma.

Rating: 3

Oklahoma City Junior Chamber of Commerce. Who's who in greater Oklahoma City. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma Pub. Co., 1900s-. v.

Oklahoma City, Okla. -- Biography.

Rating: 3.75

Oklahoma City Oklahoma State Fair and Exposition. <u>Premium list and rules governing awards [of the] Oklahoma State Fair & Exposition, Sept. 24 to Oct. 5, 1912</u>. Oklahoma City: [State Fair Association of Oklahoma], 1912. 240 p.

Fairs.

Oklahoma -- Fairs.

Rating: 2.5

Oklahoma City Public Schools. Oklahoma history in murals, 1889-1941. S.l.: s.n., 1941. 109, [4] p.

Mural painting and decoration -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.5

Oklahoma Council of Geography Teachers. Geography games. S.l.: s.n., 1926. 24 leaves.

Geography -- Study and teaching.

Games.

Rating: 3.25

Oklahoma Department of Agriculture. <u>Growing fruit and combatting its enemies in Oklahoma</u>. [Oklahoma City]:
Oklahoma State Board of Agriculture, Orchard and Nursery Dept., [1937?]. 94 p.

Rating: Unrated

---. <u>Instructions on the planting and care of orchards and small fruits, prepared with a view to the needs of Oklahoma planters [by] Jim Parker</u>. Tecumseh, Okla.: Muskogee Printing Co., n.d. 32 p.

Rating: Unrated

---. <u>Live stock regulations and laws pertaining thereto</u>. [Oklahoma City: Oklahoma State Board of Agriculture], [1927]. 28 p.

Rating: Unrated

---. Oklahoma feeds and fertilizers, showing results of chemical analysis of feeds and fertilizers for the year ending June 30, 1931. Oklahoma City: Dept. of Feed and Fertilizer Inspection, 1931. 95 p.

Rating: Unrated

---. Oklahoma State Board of Agriculture: history, achievements, services. [Oklahoma City: Inland Printing Co.], 1929. 111 p.

Rating: Unrated

---. Oklahoma, its unparalleled growth, the present status and basis for future development. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma State Board of Agriculture, [1923]. [22] p.

Rating: Unrated

---. Report of the proceedings of the First Southwestern Tuberculosis Conference ... Huckins Hotel, Oklahoma City,
Oklahoma, February 7 and 8, 1928. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma State Board of Agriculture, 1928. 86 p.
Rating: Unrated

---. Report: Live Stock Inspection Department, State Board of Agriculture to the Oklahoma State Board of Agriculture, from July 1st, 1913 to June 30th, 1914; also the laws governing animal quarantine, etc. [Oklahoma City: Harlow-Ratliff Print Co., [1915]. 29 p.

Rating: Unrated

Oklahoma Department of State. Population of Oklahoma. Shawnee: Herald Print, 1908. [35] p.; 23 cm.

Oklahoma -- Census, 1908.

Oklahoma -- Census, 1907.

Oklahoma -- Population -- Statistics.

Rating: 2.75

Oklahoma Farm Land Tenantry Conference. <u>Proceedings of the Oklahoma farm land tenantry conference, state capitol, Oklahoma City, October 22, 1936</u>. Oklahoma City?, 1936. 33 numb. l. 27 cm.

Farm tenancy -- Oklahoma.

Agriculture -- Economic aspects -- Oklahoma.

Land tenure -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.75

Oklahoma Historical Records Survey. <u>Preliminary list of churches and religious organizations in Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma Historical Records Survey, 1942. v. 27 cm.

Sects -- Oklahoma.

Church buildings -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3

Oklahoma Historical Society. Review of inception and progress; accessions and donors, historic papers. Perry,

Okla.: Noble County sentinel print, 1905. 1 l., ii, 3, 85 p.

Oklahoma History Societies, etc.

Rating: 3.75

Oklahoma Hospitality Club. <u>The brides cook book</u>. [Oklahoma City, Okla.: Oklahoma Hospitality Club], 1930. 159 p.; 24 cm.

Cookery.

Brides.

Rating: 3.5

Oklahoma Indian Territory Federation of Women's Clubs. <u>Manual 1907-1908</u>. S.l.: Oklahoma Federation of Women's Clubs, 1907. 45 p.; 20 cm.

Oklahoma Federation of Women's Clubs.

Rating: 3.5

Oklahoma Library Association. Library Planning Committee. <u>Library development in Oklahoma</u>. 1934. various paging.

Oklahoma Education Association. Dept. of Secondary-School Principals.

Oklahoma. Library Commission.

Libraries Oklahoma.

Rating: 4

Oklahoma National Stock Yards Co. <u>Comparative receipts and shipments of live stock for months</u>. [Oklahoma City, Okla.]: The Co. v. ;.

Rating: 2

Oklahoma Natural Gas Co. Home Service Dept. <u>A modified course in food and nutrition: lesson</u>. S.l. no. 4-. Rating: 4

Oklahoma Natural Gas Corporation. <u>Gas: the twentieth century fuel</u>. Oklahoma: The Corporation, 1925. [34 p.]. Gas industry -- United States -- History.

Oklahoma Natural Gas Corporation -- History.

Rating: 3.5

Oklahoma State Medical Association. <u>Transactions of the Joint Session of the Oklahoma State Medical Association</u> with the Indian Territory Medical Association held in Oklahoma City, May 7th, 8th and 9th, 1906. Conference publication (cnp). Guthrie, Okla.: State Capital Co., 1906. 264 p.

Medicine -- Congresses.

Societies, Medical -- Oklahoma -- Congresses.

Rating: 4

Oklahoma State Nurses Association. <u>History of the Oklahoma State Nurses' Association: Organized September 1, 1908 at Oklahoma City, Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma City?: s.n., 1938. 47 p.

History of Nursing -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma Superintendent of Public Instruction. <u>Conservation education in Oklahoma schools: suggested units of instruction</u>. <u>Oklahoma cooperative program for improvement of instruction</u>. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma Dept. of Public Instruction, 1945. 148 p.

Wild life, Conservation of.

Natural resources

Rating: 2.25

Oklahoma Territorial Fair Association. <u>Premium list and rules and regulations for the first annual Oklahoma</u>
<u>Territorial Fair: to be held at Oklahoma City, October 4, 5, 6, 7, and 8, 1892</u>. Oklahoma City: Times-Journal Print., 1892. 107 p.

Oklahoma -- Territory -- Fairs.

Rating: 2.5

Oklahoma Tuberculosis Association. <u>25 years in Oklahoma County</u>. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Oklahoma Tuberculosis Association, 1943. 24 p.

Tuberculosis -- Prevention -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma Tuberculosis Association.

Rating: 3.75

Oklahoman-Times, Inc. <u>The combination to prosperous Oklahoma: a survey of the Oklahoma City trade territory and resume of market conditions</u>. Oklahoma City: Oklahoman-Times Inc., 1925. [32] p.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Newspapers.

Oklahoma -- Economic conditions.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Economic conditions.

Oklahoma City Times.

Daily Oklahoman (Oklahoma City, Okla.: 1894)

Rating: 3

Oliver, Earl. The Oliver plan for developing, producing, refining and marketing petroleum oil and natural gas found in Osage Indian lands and Supplement. Bartlesville?, 1913. 2 v. in 1.

Petroleum industry and trade -- United States.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma -- Osage County.

Osage Indians.

Oil fields -- Oklahoma -- Osage County.

Rating: 3.5

Order of the Eastern Star, and No Nova Chapter. Nova's silver star cook book. 1st ed. Oklahoma City: Trave-Taylor Co., 1936. 198 p.; 23 cm.

Cookery, American.

Cookery -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma City.

Rating: 3.25

Osgood, Ernest Staples. <u>The day of the cattleman</u>. Minneapolis: University of Minnesota Press, 1929. x p., 2 l., 283 p. incl. front. pl., maps (part double) facsims., diagrs. 25 cm.

Cattle trade -- West (U.S.)

Rangelands.

P.H. Ritchey and Company. Sights and scenes in and around Tonkawa, Oklahoma, in the famous Salt Fork and Chikaskia Valleys. Tonkawa, Okla.: [s.n., 1905. [68] p.

Tonkawa (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 1.25

Paine, Albert Bigelow. <u>Captain Bill McDonald, Texas ranger; a story of frontier reform</u>. Special subscription ed. New York: J.J. Little & Ives Co., 1909. 448 p. front. (port.) 7 pl. (4 col.) facsim. 22 cm.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Texas.

McDonald, William Jesse, 1852-1918.

Texas Rangers.

Rating: 3.75

Painter, C. C. <u>A visit to the Mission Indians of southern California, and other western tribes</u>. Philadelphia: Indian Rights Association, 1886. 29 p.

Indians of North America -- California.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Rating: 3.5

Painter, C. C., and Indian Rights Association. Indian affairs, 1888. 1889. 1 v. (various paging); 24 cm.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Indians of North America -- Treaties.

Indian land transfers.

Indians, Treatment of -- United States.

Rating: 3.25

Parker, Gabe E. March 1919 public auction sale of Indian lands: under supervision of United States Government: time payments with reduced interest rate. Muskogee, Okla.?: s.n., 1919. 29 p.; 25 cm.

Land settlement -- Oklahoma.

Five Civilized Tribes -- Land tenure.

Rating: 1.75

Parker, Gabe E., and States United. <u>Auction sale of Indian tribal lands in Eastern Oklahoma</u>. Muskogee: s.n., 1919.

Indian land transfers -- Oklahoma.

United States. Commission to the Five Civilized Tribes.

Rating: 2.25

Parker, James Ervin. How to grow fruits and flowers in Oklahoma and the Southwest; a practical book written in the every day language of Oklahoma, giving the information acquired in the study and experience of forty years as a nurseryman and fruit grower. Oklahoma City, 1931. 348 p. in various pagings illus. 22 cm.

Fruit-culture -- Oklahoma.

Gardening -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.75

Parker, Samuel, and Missions American Board of Commissioners for Foreign. <u>Journal of an exploring tour beyond</u> the Rocky Mountains under the direction of the American board of commissions for foreign missions, in the years 1835, '36, and '37. 4th ed. Ithaca, N.Y.: Mack Andrus and Woodruff, 1844. 416 p.

Overland journeys to the Pacific.

Shleppey Collection.

Indians of North America -- West (U.S.)

Indians of North America -- Languages -- Glossaries, vocabularies, etc.

Northwest, Pacific -- Description and travel.

Hawaii -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3

Parrish, Randall. The great plains; the romance of western American exploration, warfare, and settlement, 1527-1870. Chicago: McClurg, 1907. xiv, 399 p. plates, ports. 22 cm.

West (U.S.) -- History.

Mississippi River Valley -- History.

Rating: 3

Patterson, A. E., Milton W. Guy, and Commercial Industrial Association of Muskogee. <u>The homeseeker's guide</u>. Muskogee, I.T.: Republican Print, 1907. 48 p.

African Americans -- Oklahoma.

Muskogee (Okla.)

Rating: 2.5

Patterson, Mary Lillian Schenk, Herbert Parsons Patterson, and author joint. How to teach thrift; a manual for teachers and parents (To be used in opening or closing exercises with children between the fourth and tenth grades.). Oklahoma City: Harlow Pub. Co., 1927. 3 p. 1., 40 p. 19 cm.

Saving and investment.

Rating: 3.75

Patterson, Zella J. Black. <u>Development of homemaking in the high schools for colored students in Oklahoma</u>. Fort Collins, CO: Colorado State College, 1941. 79 p. 28 cm.

Rating: 2.5

Pawnee, Bill. Major Gordon W. Lillie's dispersion sale, Scotch shorthorns: at Buffalo Ranch, Blue Hawk Peak,

Pawnee, Oklahoma, Tuesday, March 26, 1929. [Pawnee, Okla.?: G.W. Lillie?], Breeders Printing Co.),
1929. [39] p.

Cattle -- Oklahoma -- Pawnee -- Marketing.

Shorthorn cattle.

Rating: 1.75

Payne, William Howard comp, and Jake Gee Lyons. Folks say of Will Rogers; a memorial anecdotage; auspices the Oklahoma society of Washington, D.C. New York: G.P. Putnam's sons, 1936. xv, 224 p. illus. 20 cm. Rogers, Will, 1879-1935.

Rating: 4

Pearson-Speelman, Margaret. A pageant of Oklahoma. [Chilocco: Indian Print Shop, 1924. [27] p. illus. 25 cm. Pageants -- Oklahoma -- Chilocco.

Oklahoma -- History -- Drama.

Oklahoma -- Oklahoma -- Chilocco -- Indian agricultural school.

Pelzer, Louis. The cattlemen's frontier; a record of the trans-Mississippi cattle industry from oxen trains to pooling companies, 1850-1890. Glendale, Calif.: Arthur H. Clark Co., 1936. 351 p. incl. front., illus., plates. 25 cm.

Cattle trade -- West (U.S.)

Rangelands.

Cattle brands -- Wyoming.

Rating: 3.5

Perry, E. S. <u>Geologic handbook of the Miami mining district; containing a summary of the geologic conditions at Miami, and a brief outline of the formation of the ore bodies</u>. [Miami, Okl.]: The Author, 1917. 30 p., 1 l. illus., fold. map. 16 cm.

Mines and mineral resources -- Oklahoma.

Geology -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.75

Peterson, Elmer T. Forward to the land. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1942. xv, [1], 283, [1] p. 13 pl. on 7 l., diagrs. 21 cm.

Agriculture -- United States.

Agriculture -- Economic aspects.

Agricultura -- Aspectos económicos

United States -- Social conditions.

EE.UU. -- Condiciones sociales

Rating: 3.25

Phelps, General Lee. <u>Tepee trails putting the Indian's feet in the Jesus road</u>. Atlanta, Ga.: Southern Baptist convention, 1937. 4 l., [11]-126.

Indians of North America -- Missions.

Shleppey Collection.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Missions -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 4

Philbrook Art, Center, and Bernard Frazier. Philbrook Art Center, Tulsa. Tulsa, Okla.: The Center. [24 p.].

Philbrook Art Center.

Art museums -- Oklahoma -- Tulsa.

Tulsa (Okla.)

Rating: 3.75

Pierce, Homer R. Report on conditions governing value of gas in the Osage Nation, 1919. 136 leaves.

United States. Bureau of Mines.

Osage Indians.

Natural gas -- Kansas.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma -- Osage County.

Natural gas -- Costs.

Natural gas -- Economic aspects.

Natural gas -- Equipment and supplies.

Natural gas -- History.

Natural gas -- Indian Territory.

Natural gas -- Research.

Natural gas -- Statistics.

Osage Indians -- Land tenure.

Poling, Alonzo. <u>A little of all sorts</u>. Oklahoma City, 1939. 64 p. Rating: 4

Potter, Alexander. Report on an improved water supply for the city of Oklahoma City, Oklahoma: to the Hon. Dan V. Lachey, Mayor and City Council. Oklahoma City: [s.n.], 1911. 71, 231 p.

Water-supply -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma City.

Rating: 3.75

Presbyterian Church. <u>Our cook book</u>. Wichita, Kan.: Press of the Mirror, 1896. [4], 69, [7] p.; 21 cm. Cookery -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma City. Rating: 3.75

Presbyterian Church, Enid Okla. <u>Cook book</u>. 3. ed. Enid, Okla., 1934. 162 p. front. 24 cm. Cookery, American, 1926-Rating: 3

Presbyterian Church in the, U. S. A. Presbytery of Oklahoma City, Society Oklahoma City Presbyterial, and Society Oklahoma City Presbyterial. Minutes. Oklahoma City: Presbyterian Church in the U.S.A. Presbytery of Oklahoma City? v.

Rating: 3.75

Presbyterian Church in the, U. S. A. Synod of Oklahoma. <u>Minutes of the ... annual session</u>. [49 p.]. University of Tulsa -- History.

Presbyterian Church in the U.S.A. Synod of Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.75

Presbyterian Church in the, U. S. Synod of Oklahoma, and Effie Mae Battenberg Ralls. Oklahoma trails a history of the work of the Synod of Oklahoma of the Presbyterian church in the United States. Atoka, Okla.: Atoka press, 1927. 200 p.

Presbyterian Church in the U.S. Synod of Oklahoma.

Presbyterian Church in the U.S. -- Missions.

Shleppey Collection.

Rating: 2.75

Priest, Loring Benson. <u>Uncle Sam's stepchildren</u>, the reformation of <u>United States Indian policy</u>, 1865-1887. New Brunswick: Rutgers University Press, 1942. x, 310 p. illus. 25 cm.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Indians, Treatment of -- United States.

Rating: 3.5

Puckett, J.L., and Ellen Puckett. <u>History of Oklahoma and Indian Territory and homeseekeker's [sic] guide</u>. Vinita, Okla.: Chieftain Pub. Co., 1906. 1 p. l., [7]-149, [1] p., 1 l. plates, ports. front. 22 cm.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 1.75

Puddefoot, William George. <u>The minute man on the frontier</u>. New York: T.Y. Crowell, 1895. viii, 326 p. illus. 19 cm.

Frontier and pioneer life -- West (U.S.)

Missions -- West (U.S.)

Rating: 3.5

Pumphrey, Stanley. <u>Indian civilization: a lecture</u>. Philadelphia: The Bible and Tract Distributing Society, 1877. 52 p. Indians of North America -- Cultural assimilation.

Rating: 3.5

Pusey, William Allen. A doctor of the 1870's and 80's. Springfield, Ill., Baltimore, Md.: C.C. Thomas, 1932. xiii, 153 p., 1 l. illus. 23 cm.

Pusey, Robert Burns, 1836-1889.

Pusey, Robert Burns, 1836-1889.

Rating: 3.75

Quinn Advertising Company. Souvenir, Pryor and Mayes County, Oklahoma, 1912. Pryor, Okla.: Mayes County Republican, 1912. [72] p.

Pryor (Okla.) -- Pictorial works.

Mayes County (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2.25

R.E. Lynch & Sons. <u>Panola Heights, Red Oak, Okla.</u> Tulsa, Okla.: R.E. Lynch & Sons, 1923. 28 p. Petroleum industry and trade -- Capital investments -- Oklahoma. Investments -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

Ragland, Hobert D. <u>Cookson, Oklahoma Post Office and Mission</u>. [S.l.]: H.D. Ragland, 1900. [25] p. Cookson, Okla. -- History. Rating: 2.75

---. <u>Pecan Point First Protestant Church preaching place in Oklahoma</u>. S.l.: H.D. Ragland, 1900. [35] p.; 28 cm. Pecan Point, Okla. -- Methodist Church -- History.

Rating: 3

Rainey, George. The Cherokee strip. Guthrie, Okla.: Co-Operative Pub. Co., 1933. x, 504 p. illus. (incl. ports.) 22 cm.

Cherokee Indians.

Cherokee Strip (Okla. and Kan.)

Rating: 3

---. <u>Handbook to Accompany "Oklahoma History Geographized Simplified"</u>. Rating: 3.25

Rainey, Geo b. <u>The Cherokee strip: its history</u>. Enid, Okla.: G. Rainey, 1925. [28] p. Cherokee Indians -- Land tenure.

Indians of North America -- Land tenure -- Oklahoma. Rating: 3.25

---. No man's land: the historic story of a landed orphan. Guthrie, Okla.: Co-operative Pub. Co., 1937. 5 l., 245 p. Shleppey Collection.

Southwest, New -- History.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3

---. The when, how, why of Oklahoma: to accompany George Rainey's historical map of 1939. [Enid, Oklahoma]: The Author, 1939. 61 p.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.5

Rainey, Luretta Gilbert. <u>History of Oklahoma state federation of women's clubs</u>. Guthrie, Okla.: Co-operative Pub. Co., 1939. viii , 2 l., 341 p.

Oklahoma State Federation of Women's Clubs.

Rating: 3

Ramsey, George Samuel. Paper. S.l.: s.n., 1900. 1 v. (various pagings); 24 cm.

Law.

Rating: 4

Rand McNally and Company. <u>Hand-book of the Kiowa, Comanche and Apache reservation, Oklahoma Territory</u>. Chicago: s.n., 1901. 32 p.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 1.75

---. Rand, McNally & Co's indexed county map of Texas and Indian Territory. Chicago: Rand McNally & Co., 1881. 56 p.; 18 cm. + 1 folded map.

Railroads -- Texas -- 19th century.

Railroads -- Oklahoma -- 19th century.

Postal service -- Texas -- 19th century.

Postal service #z Oklahoma -- 19th century.

Texas -- Description and travel.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Texas -- Maps.

Oklahoma -- Maps.

Rating: 2.75

Randolph, Vance. <u>Belle Starr</u>, the bandit queen the career of the most colorful outlaw the Indian Territory ever <u>knew</u>. Girard, Kan.: Haldeman-Julius, 1943. 24 p.

Starr, Belle, 1848-1889.

Crime -- Indian Territory.

Rating: 3.75

Ray, Grace Ernestine. <u>Early Oklahoma newspapers: history and description of publications from earliest beginnings</u> to 1889. University of Oklahoma Bulletin. Vol. 407. Norman, Okla.: University of Oklahoma, 1928. 119 p.

American newspapers -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.75

Ready To Help Club. Cook book of the Ready To Help Club, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma. S.l.: s.n. Trave Co., 1900. 64 p.; 24 cm.

Cookery, American.

Cookery -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma City.

Rating: 3

Red Bird Investment Company. Red Bird, Creek Nation, I.T.: an opportunity for the colored man: opening of a new town. Red Bird? Okla.: s.n., 1907. [36] p.

African Americans -- Oklahoma -- Red Bird.

Red Bird (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 1.5

Reilly, Paul G., and Ely M. Aaron. <u>Before the Indian Claims Commission: the Six Nations, the Seneca Nation of Indians, the Cayuga Nation, the Oneida Nation, the Seneca-Cayuga Tribe of Oklahoma, the Oneida Nation of New York, the Oneida Tribe of Wisconsin, petitioners, v. the United States of America, defendant. N.Y.C. [New York, N.Y.]: Goldner Press, 1850. 169 p.</u>

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Iroquois Indians -- Government relations.

Rating: 3

Reily, Walter E. <u>Missouri valley homeopathic blue book and directory: comprising the states of Arkansas, Illinois, Iowa, Kansas, Missouri and Nebraska, also Indian territory and Oklahoma</u>. Fulton, Mo.: Missouri Telegraph Print, 1905. 116 p.; 24 cm.

Homeopathic physicians -- United States -- Directories.

Homeopathy -- United States -- Directory.

Rating: 3.75

Renaud, E. B. <u>Prehistoric cultures of the Cimarron Valley, northeastern New Mexico and western Oklahoma</u>.

Colorado Scientific Society proceedings. Denver, Colo.: Colorado Scientific Society, 1930. p. [113]-50.

Indians of North America -- New Mexico -- Antiquities.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma -- Antiquities.

New Mexico -- Antiquities.

Oklahoma Panhandle (Okla.) -- Antiquities.

Rating: 3

Replogle, Frederick Allen, et al. <u>Survey of welfare activities in Oklahoma City</u>. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Oklahoma City Press, 1936. 2 pt. in 4 v. illus. (maps) diagrs., forms. 22 cm.

Charities -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma City.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Social conditions.

Rating: 3.75

Rhyne, Jennings J. <u>Social and community problems of Oklahoma</u>. Guthrie, Okla.: Co-operative Pub. Co., 1929. 229 p. map. 22 cm.

Oklahoma -- Social conditions.

Rating: 3

Richardson, Rupert Norval, Carl Coke Rister, and author joint. The greater Southwest; the economic, social, and cultural development of Kansas, Oklahoma, Texas, Utah, Colorado, Nevada, New Mexico, Arizona, and California from the Spanish conquest to the twentieth century. Glendale, Calif.: Arthur H. Clark Co., 1934. 506 p. illus. (maps) 24 cm.

Southwest, New -- History.

Rating: 3.5

Richthofen, Walter Baron von. <u>Cattle-raising on the plains of North America</u>. New York: D. Appleton, 1885. 102 p. 18 cm.

Cattle -- West (U.S.)

Rating: 3

Ridings, Sam P. The Chisholm trail; a history of the world's greatest cattle trail, together with a description of the persons, a narrative of the events, and reminiscences associated with the same. Guthrie, Okla.: Co-operative Pub. Co., 1936. 6 p. l., 591 p. illus. fold. map. 24 cm.

Cattle trade -- West (U.S.)

Cowboys.

Indians of North America.

Chisholm Trail.

Rating: 2.5

Riegel, Robert Edgar. The story of the western railroads. New York: MacMillan Co., 1926. xv p., 1 l., 345 p. 21 cm. Railroads -- West (U.S.)

Pacific railroads.

Rating: 3.5

Riggs, Lynn. Green grow the lilacs, a play. New York, Los Angeles, London: S. French, Ltd., 1931. viii p., 4 l., 3-166 p. 20 cm.

Rating: 3.5

Rister, Carl Coke. <u>Border captives</u>; the traffic in prisoners by southern plains <u>Indians</u>, 1835-1875. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1940. xi, 220 p., 1 l. plates, ports., 2 fold. maps. 22 cm.

Indian captivities.

Indians of North America -- Southwest, New.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Southwest, New.

Rating: 4

---. <u>Border command, General Phil Sheridan in the West</u>. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1944. xii, 244 p. ports., maps (1 fold.) 21 cm.

Indians of North America -- Wars -- 1866-1895.

Sheridan, Philip Henry, 1831-1888.

West (U.S.) -- History.

Rating: 4

---. <u>Land hunger: David L. Payne and the Oklahoma boomers</u>. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1942. xiii, 245 p. front., illus. (maps) plates, ports., facsims. 24 cm.

Payne, David Lewis, 1836-1884.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.25

---. <u>Southern plainsmen</u>. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1938. xviii, 289, [1] p. plates, fold. map, facsims. 24 cm.

Frontier and pioneer life -- West (U.S.)

West (U.S.) -- History.

Rating: 3.5

Roberts, Clarence. <u>The business of farming, a manual of farm methods for Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma City: Harlow Pub. Co., 1924. 5 p. 1., 385 p. front., illus. 20 cm.

Agriculture.

Rating: 1.75

---. <u>The business of farming: a manual of farm methods for Oklahoma</u>. Rev. ed. Oklahoma City: Harlow Pub. Co., 1930. 385 p.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.75

Robinson, Jacob S. <u>Sketches of the great West</u>. A journal of the Santa-Fe expedition, under Col. <u>Doniphan</u>, which <u>left St</u>. <u>Louis in June</u>, 1846. Portsmouth [N.H.]: Portsmouth journal press, 1848. 71 p. 14 cm. Rating: 3.5

Rock Island Town Company. <u>Gotebo, Kiowa County, Oklahoma on Rock Island Railroad</u>. Little Rock, Ark.?: Rock Island Town Co., 1907. [32] p.

Gotebo (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2

Rock, Marion Tuttle. <u>Illustrated history of Oklahoma, its occupation by Spain and France--its sale to the United States--its opening to settlement in 1889--and the meeting of the first territorial Legislature</u>. Topeka, Kan.: C.B. Hamilton & Son, printers, 1890. xiii, 5-277, [1] p. front., illus., plates, ports. 22 cm.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.75

Roff, Joe T. A brief history of early days in north Texas and the Indian Territory. [Tishomingo: Johnson County Capital Democrat], 1930. 40 p.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Texas.

Crime and criminals -- Texas.

Cooke County (Tex.) -- History.

Rating: 2.75

Rollins, Philip Ashton. The cowboy; his characteristics, his equipment, and his part in the development of the West. New York: C. Scribner's sons, 1922. xiv, 353 p. 22 cm.

Cowboys.

Ranch life.

Rating: 2.75

Rorschach, Harold E., and Jackson Barnett. Brief in support of validity of oil and gas lease, allotment of Jackson

Barnett. Tulsa, OK: s.n., 1940. 3 v.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Oil and gas leases -- Oklahoma.

Briefs.

Indian land transfers -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 4

Ross, D. H. <u>Protest by the lawful delegates of the civilized nations of Indians of the Indian Territory</u>. Washington, D.C.: Gibson Brothers, 1876.

Rating: 2.75

Ross, Earle Dudley. <u>Democracy's college; the land-grant movement in the formative stage</u>. Ames, Ia.: Iowa State College Press, 1942. 3 p. l., 267 p. 21 cm.

School lands -- United States.

Universities and colleges -- United States.

Education -- United States -- History.

Rating: 3.75

Ross, William Potter. <u>Indian Territory: remarks of William P. Ross, of the Cherokee delegation, before the Committee on Territories of United States Senate</u>. Washington, D.C.: Gibson Bros. printers, 1879. 42 p.; 23 cm.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma -- Government relations.

Cherokee Indians -- Legal status, laws, etc.

Indian Territory -- Politics and government.

Rating: 3

---. <u>Indian Territory; remarks in opposition to the bill to organize the territory of Oklahoma before the Committee on Territories of the House of Representatives, February 9th, 1874</u>. Washington: Gibson Bros. printers, 1874. 30 p. 23 cm.

Indian Territory -- Politics and government.

Rating: 2.5

Ross, William P. <u>Protest of the Indian delegates against the bill to establish the Territory of Oklahoma</u>. [Washington, D.C.?: Chronicle Pub. Co.?], 1872. 27 p.; 22 cm.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Oklahoma -- Politics and government -- To 1907.

Indian Territory -- Politics and government.

Rating: 3.25

Roston, Frances W., and City Federation of Colored Women's Clubs. <u>The chef.</u> Tulsa, Okla.: City Federation of Colored Women's Clubs, 1944. 59 p.; 23 cm.

Cookery, American.

Cookery -- Oklahoma -- Tulsa.

Rating: 3.5

Routh, E. C. The story of Oklahoma Baptists. Oklahoma City Okla.: Baptist General Convention, 1932. 127 p.

Baptists -- Oklahoma -- History.

Shleppey Collection.

Indians of North America -- Missions.

Baptists -- Missions.

Baptists -- Biography.

Rating: 3.25

Russell, Charles M. Trails plowed under. New York: Garden City Pub. Co., 1941. xx, 211 p. illus. 27 cm.

Ranch life.

Rating: 3.25

Ryan, Frederick Lynne. A history of labor legislation in Oklahoma. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1932. 5 l., 13-144 p.

Labor laws and legislation Oklahoma History.

Rating: 3.25

Ryan, Frederick L. <u>The rehabilitation of Oklahoma coal mining communities</u>. University of Oklahoma economic studies. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1935. 4 p. l., 15-120 p., 1 l. maps. 24 cm.

Coal miners -- Oklahoma.

Coal mines and mining -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Social conditions.

Oklahoma -- Economic conditions.

Rating: 3.5

Ryan, Frederick L., Social Science Research Council, and Committee on Social Security. <u>Problems of the Oklahoma labor market, with special reference to unemployment compensation</u>. Oklahoma City: Semco Color Press, 1937. 113 p. illus., maps 28 cm.

Labor supply -- Oklahoma.

Unemployed -- Oklahoma.

Insurance, Unemployment -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.5

S.H. Kress & Co, and L.H. Nelson Company. Oklahoma City, Guthrie and Shawnee. Portland, Me.: L.H. Nelson Co., 1907. [32] p. of plates.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Pictorial works.

Guthrie (Okla.) -- Pictorial works.

Shawnee (Okla.) -- Pictorial works.

Rating: 3.25

Sams, John Walters. <u>Stray leaves: from the journal of a wandering printer</u>. Duncan, I.T. [i.e. Indian Territory]: Eagle Pub. Rooms, 1904. 144 p.

Sams, John Walters -- Travel.

Rating: 3.25

Sand Springs Co-operative Townsite Company. A brief history of Sand Springs, Oklahoma, the smokeless new manufacturing city of the Southwest. Tulsa, Okla.: Democrat Print., 1911. [24] p. illus. 16 x 24 cm. Rating: 2.75

Scott, Carl W. <u>The Payne County Populist: illustrated industrial supplement showing the advantages and resources of Stillwater and Payne County, Oklahoma</u>. Stillwater, Ok.: Wright Brothers, 1900. 24 p.

Rating: 1.75

Searcy, Mrs. Howard Unpublished narratives of Oklahoma pioneers. S.l. s.n., 1939. [5], 309 p., [3] leaves.

Pioneers -- Oklahoma.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- History.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Rating: 1.5

Sears, Paul Bigelow. Deserts on the march. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1935. 231 p.

Natural resources -- United States.

Agriculture -- United States.

Nature -- Effect of human beings on -- United States.

Rating: 3.5

---. <u>Deserts on the march</u>. Armed Services edition. Vol. I-247. New York: Editions for the Armed Services, 1944. 223 p.; 10 x 14 cm.

Agriculture -- United States.

Nature -- Effect of human beings on -- United States.

Desertification -- United States.

Agricultural ecology -- United States.

Conservation of natural resources -- United States.

Rating: 3.75

Sears, Roscoe H. <u>Appraisal of Caddo Tribe</u>, <u>Wichita Reservation in the Indian Territory - State of Oklahoma as of March 2, 1985</u>. Oklahoma City: s.n.

Rating: 2

Seger, John H., and Stanley ed Vestal. <u>Early days among the Cheyenne and Arapahoe Indians</u>. The Civilization of the American Indian. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1934. 155, [1] p. front., pl., ports. 24 cm.

Chevenne Indians.

Cheyenne Indians -- Folklore.

Arapaho Indians.

Rating: 2.75

Selko, Lyle F. <u>Fur bearers and game mammals of Oklahoma</u>. Pittman-Robertson series. Vol. 1. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma game and fish department, 1942. 32 p. illus. 24 cm.

Rating: 3.25

Sellards, Elias Howard, Benjamin Carroll Tharp, and Robert Thomas Hill. <u>Investigation on the Red River made in connection with the Oklahoma-Texas boundary suit</u>. University of Texas Bulletin. Vol. 2327: July 15, 1923. Austin, Tex.: The University, 1923. 174 p., 9 plates on 8 leaves.

Red River Valley (Tex.-La.)

Oklahoma -- Boundaries -- Texas.

Texas -- Boundaries -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

Sequoyah Association, Inc., Tahlequah I. T. <u>Sequoyah</u>, the <u>Cherokee Cadmus the greatest genius of all American Indians</u>. Tahlequah, I.T.: Sequoyah Association Inc., 1905. 64 p.

Sequoyah, 1770?-1843. Cherokee Indians. Milam Collection. Cherokee Indians -- Alphabet. Indian Territory -- History. Rating: 3.75

Seymour, Flora Warren. The five civilized American Indian tribes. Girard, Kansas: Haldeman-Julius, 1924. 64 p. Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Five Civilized Tribes.

Rating: 3.5

Shadid, Michael A. A doctor for the people; the autobiography of the founder of America's first co-operative hospital. [2d] ed. New York: Vanguard Press, 1939. 308 p.

Medicine.

Medical economics.

Physicians -- Oklahoma -- Personal Narratives.

Hospitals, Community -- history.

Biografias De Medicos

Shadid, Michael A. (Michael Abraham), 1882-

Elk City (Okla.). Community Hospital.

Community Hospital (Elk City, Okla.)

Rating: 3.5

---. The doctors' seven years of conspiracy to destroy the co-operative Community Hospital at Elk City, Oklahoma; with appeal to the legislature. Elk City, 1937. 26 p.

Elk City, Okla. Community Hospital.

Rating: 3.25

Shannon, C. W., and Oklahoma Geological Survey. ... <u>Handbook on the natural resources of Oklahoma</u>. Norman., 1916. 96 p. illus. (incl. maps) 17 cm.

Natural resources.

Oklahoma -- Economic conditions.

Rating: 2

Shepler, C. V. The big four brand book, containing nearly all the brands west of the 100th meridian to the foot hills on all four rivers: Arkansas, Cimarron, Beaver, and Canadian ... covering the parts of 5 states: Kansas, Colorado, Oklahoma Territory, Texas and New Mexico. Kansas City, Mo.: C.V. Shepler, 1897. [1 v.].

Cattle brands.

Rating: 2

Shinn, Erwin H., and F. A. Merrill. <u>Agriculture in Oklahoma elementary schools: a manual for teachers giving a two years' course in elementary agriculture</u>. [Stillwater, OK]: Oklahoma Dept. of Public Instruction, 1900. 226 p.

Agriculture -- Study and teaching (Elementary)

Rating: 2

Sidwell, Carroll V. Engineering report on the Wilcox zone of the Oklahoma City field. Oklahoma City: The Author, 1940. 234 p.

Petroleum industry and trade -- Oklahoma.

Secondary recovery of oil.

Rating: 3.75

Simpson, John Andrew. The militant voice of agriculture. [Oklahoma City], 1934. 206 p. illus., ports. 23 cm.

Agriculture, Cooperative -- United States.

Agriculture -- Economic aspects.

Agriculture -- United States.

National Farmers' Union (U.S.)

Rating: 1.25

Small, John Kunkel, and Per Axel Rydberg. Flora of the southeastern United States: being descriptions of the seed-plants, ferns and fern-allies growing naturally in North Carolina, South Carolina, Georgia, Florida, Tennessee, Alabama, Mississippi, Arkansas, Louisiana and the Indian territory and in Oklahoma and Texas east of the one-hundredth meridian. New York: The Author, 1903. xii, 1370 p.; 25 cm.

Botany -- Southern States.

Rating: 3.5

Smith, James W. Smith's first directory of Oklahoma Territory for the year commencing August 1st, 1890:

embracing an accurate index of residents of all the cities and towns of the Territory ...: also, the county officers, as appointed by Governor Steele, for the seven counties, and the federal appointments by President Harrison. Guthrie, Oklahoma Territory: James W. Smith, 1890. [9], 68-84, 33-226, [6], 25-331, [3] p.

Berkey, B. F. -- Stamp.

Oklahoma -- Directories.

Rating: 3.5

Smith, L. R. <u>History of Cherokee, Oklahoma and vicinity, 1893-1907</u>. S.l.: L.R. Smith, 1900s. 2 pts.; 22 cm. Cherokee, Okla. -- History.

Rating: 2.75

Smith, Olivia Edwards. Memoirs of an early Oklahoman: Olivia Edwards Smith. S.l.: s.n., 1900. 25 leaves; 28 cm. Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.5

Snyder, Bryan. Oklahoma: FriscoLine. St. Louis: Woodward & Tiernan, 1899. [60] p.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 1.75

Socialist Party of Oklahoma. <u>Proceedings of Socialist State Convention of Oklahoma</u>, <u>December 29-30-31</u>, 1914, Oklahoma City. Oklahoma City?: The Party, 1914. 24 p.; 22 cm.

Socialism in Oklahoma -- Congresses.

Rating: 2.75

Society of Oklahoma Indians Convention. <u>Official souvenir number and program of the Society of Oklahoma Indians, Ponca City, Oklahoma, May 18-24, 1925</u>. [Ponca City, Okla.?]: s.n., 1925. [66] p.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Rating: 2.75

Sorosis Club. The daisy cook book. Oklahoma City, Okla.: The Club, 1912. 144 p.; 21 cm.

Cookery, American.

Cookery -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma City.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Social life and customs.

Rating: 3.5

Southern Tenant Farmers' Union. <u>Southern Tenant Farmers' Union: proceedings, third annual convention:</u>
<u>Muskogee, Oklahoma, January 14, 15, 16, 17, 1937</u>. Memphis, Tenn.: Southern Tenant Farmers' Union, 1937. 83 p.; 23 cm.

Farm tenancy -- Southern States -- Congresses.

Agriculture -- Southern States -- Congresses.

Rating: 1.25

Speck, Frank Gouldsmith. <u>The Creek Indians of Taskigi town</u>. Memoirs of the American anthropological association. Vol. Vol. II, pt. 2. Lancaster, Pa.: New Era Print. Co., 1907. p. 99-164. v pl. (incl. fold. map) diagr. 26 cm.

Creek Indians.

Taskigi, Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.25

Speer, William S., and John Henry Brown. The encyclopedia of the new West containing fully authentical information of the agricultural, mercantile, commercial, manufacturing, mining and grazing industries, and representing the character, development, resources and present condition of Texas, Arkansas, Colorado, New Mexico and Indian Territory. Also, biographical sketches of their representative men and women.

Marshall, Tex.: The United States biographical publishing company, 1881. [1014] front.

Shleppey Collection.

Texas -- Biography.

Arkansas -- Biography.

Colorado -- Biography.

New Mexico -- Biography.

Indian Territory -- Biography.

Rating: 2.75

Spoehr, Alexander. <u>Kinship system of the Seminole</u>. Field Museum of Natural History Anthropological series. Vol. v. 33, no. 2, Publication 513. [Chicago]: Field Museum of Natural History, 1942. 1 p. l., 31-113 p. diagrs. 24 cm.

Seminole Indians.

Consanguinity.

Family.

Rating: 3.5

St. Anthony Altar Society. Personal recipes. [Kansas City Mo., Okmulgee, Okla.]: The Society, 1940. 40, A-D p. Cookery, American.

Cookery -- Oklahoma -- Okmulgee.

Okmulgee (Okla.) -- Social life and customs.

Rating: 3.5

St. Louis and San Francisco Railroad, Company. A few facts concerning the next opening of Indian lands. St. Louis:

St. Louis and San Francisco Railroad company, 1901. 32 p., [2] leaves of plates.

Railroads -- Indian Territory.

Indian Territory -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2.25

St. Louis-San Francisco Railway, Company, and Alexander Hilton. Oklahoma and Indian Territory along the Frisco. St. Louis: Woodward & Tiernan Printing Co., 1905. 91 p.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Indian Territory -- Description and travel.

Rating: 1.5

St. Louis-San Francisco Railway Company. 'Frisco line': a brief description of the lands of the St. Louis & San Francisco Railway Co., and the country through which this railway traverses. St. Louis Mo.: Issued by the Land Dept., 1889. 24 p.

St. Louis-San Francisco Railway Company.

Missouri -- Description and travel.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Eureka Springs (Ark.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2.25

---. Oklahoma, land of diversified farming, opportunities for the homeseeker. S.l.: Passenger Traffic Dept. Frisco Lines, 1908. 47 p.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 1.25

Stanley, William O. Sam did it all: a true story of early Oklahoma. Stillwater, Okla.: Crossman Multilith & Printing Co., 1939. 70 p., [2] leaves of plates.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma.

Chambers, Sam, 1875-

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.5

Stansbery, Lon R. The passing of the 3D Ranch. Tulsa, Okla.: G. W. Henry Printing Co., 1930. 92 p.

3D Ranch, Oklahoma.

Outlaws -- Oklahoma.

Milam Collection.

Shleppey Collection.

Tulsa (Okla.)

Rating: 1.75

Starr, Emmet. Early history of the Cherokees: embracing aboriginal customs, religion, laws, folk lore, and civilization. [S.I.]: The Author, 1917. 254 p.

Cherokee Indians -- Biography.

Cherokee Indians -- Genealogy.

Cherokee Indians -- History.

Indians of North America -- Cherokee.

Rating: 2

---. Encyclopedia of Oklahoma: based on the 1910 census. Oklahoma City: E. Starr, 1912. 148 p.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Oklahoma -- Geography.

Rating: 2

---. <u>History of the Cherokee Indians and their legends and folk lore</u>. Oklahoma City, Okla.: The Warden company, 1921. 2 p. l., [11]-680 p. front., illus. (incl. ports., maps) 27 cm.

Cherokee Indians -- History.

Cherokee Indians -- Biography.

Cherokee Indians -- Genealogy.

Rating: 3

State Capital Printing Company. <u>Business directory of the railroad towns in Oklahoma Territory: containing the names and location of all business houses, professional men, hotels, banks, lodges and city officials, each town occupying a separate department. Guthrie, Okla.: State Capital Printing Co., 1899. 140 p.; 24 cm.</u>

Oklahoma -- Commerce -- Directories.

Oklahoma -- Directories.

Rating: 2.75

Steele, James W., and Rock Island and Pacific Railway Company Chicago. The Oklahoma opportunity: opening of the Kiowa, Comanche and Apache reservations. Chicago: J.C. Winship, 1900. 24 p., [1] folded leaf of plates.

Indians of North America -- Land tenure.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Rating: 1.5

Steinbeck, John. The grapes of wrath. New York: Viking Press, 1939. 4 p. l., 3-619 p. 21 cm.

Migrant agricultural laborers -- Fiction.

Rural families -- Fiction.

Depressions -- Fiction.

Labor camps -- Fiction.

California -- Fiction.

Rating: Unrated

Stemen, Thomas R. Field list of the spring and summer flowers of Oklahoma. Oklahoma City: T.R. Stemen, 1933. 29 p. 19 cm.

Botany -- Oklahoma.

Flowers -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.5

Stemen, Thomas R., and W. Stanley Myers. Oklahoma flora. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Harlow Pub. Corp., 1937. 1 p. l., xxix p., 1 l., 706 p. illus. 20 cm.

Rating: 2.75

Stephenson, George M. <u>The political history of the public lands, from 1840 to 1862 : from pre-emption to homestead</u>. Studies in American history. Boston: R.G. Badger, 1917. 296 p.

Public lands -- United States.

Stovall, John Willis. <u>The Mesozoic rocks of the Oklahoma panhandle: including an area in northeastern New Mexico</u>. [Oklahoma City, Okla.]: Oklahoma City Geological Society, 1941. 31 leaves.

Geology, Stratigraphic -- Mesozoic.

Geology -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.5

Stratemeyer, Edward. The boy land boomer: or, Dick Arbuckle's adventures in Oklahoma. [His adventure series]. Akron, New York [etc.], 1902. viii, [2], 9-233, [11] p. ill.

Rating: 2.5

Stratton, Robert. <u>Edible wild greens and salads of Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin of the School of Arts and Sciences. Vol. 40, no. 2. Stillwater: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1943. 29 p.

Greens, Edible.

Rating: 2.5

Strong, William Emerson. To the Canadian River: March 1, 1878. [United States?]: s.n., 1879. 91 leaves.

Turkey hunting.

Hunting -- Oklahoma.

Indian Territory -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2.25

Sullivan, Peter Marcus. An Oklahoma conspiracy. N.p., 1914. 88 p.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.25

Sullivan, S. K. History of the City of Newkirk and Kay County, Oklahoma. [S.l.: s.n.,], 1925. [9] leaves.

Newkirk, Okla. -- History.

Kay County, Okla. -- History.

Rating: 2.5

Sunday, Edward. A line rider in the Cherokee nation. [Tulsa, Okla.: Standard Print. Co., 1942. 87 p.

Cherokee Indians.

Cowboys -- Oklahoma -- Biography.

Sunday, Edward.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.5

Sutton, Fred Ellsworth, and A. B. Macdonald. <u>Hands up! Stories of the six-gun fighters of the old wild West</u>.

Indianapolis: Bobbs-Merrill Co., 1927. 303 p. front., plates, ports. 22 cm.

Outlaws.

Frontier and pioneer life -- West (U.S.)

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.75

Sutton, F. M. Sutton's History of Creek freedmen families, tracing the family connections, descendents [sic] and antecedents of certain Creek freedmen who were granted allotments in the Creek nation of Indian territory.

Tulsa, Okla.: F.M. Sutton, 1908. 2 p.l., 178, 74, 8 p., 06, 8 f. (bound in 2 v.) 36 cm.

Indians of North America -- Tribes -- Creek. Freedman -- United States -- Oklahoma. Rating: 2.25

Sutton, George Miksch. <u>Notes on the birds of the Western Panhandle of Oklahoma</u>. [Pittsburgh], 1934. 50 p. Birds -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3

Swift, Kay. Who could ask for anything more! New York: Simon and Schuster, 1943. 3 p. 11, 211 p. illus. 21 cm. Ranch life.

Rating: 3.5

Tahlequah Public Schools. Course of study: rules and regulations of the Tahlequah Public Schools, Elementary and High School Department. Tahlequah, Okla.: Tahlequah Herald Print., 1908. 26 p., [2] leaves of plates.

Education -- Curricula -- Oklahoma -- Tahlequah.

Public schools -- Oklahoma -- Tahlequah.

Rating: 3.5

Taylor, T. U. <u>The Chisholm trail and other routes</u>. Bandera, Texas: Printed for Frontier times by the Naylor Co., San Antonio, Texas, 1936. xi, 222 p. front., ports., maps. 20 cm.

Cattle trade -- West (U.S.)

Chisholm Trail.

Rating: 2.25

---. <u>Jesse Chisholm</u>. Bandera, Texas: Frontier Times, 1939. 217 p. illus., map.

Chisholm, Jesse.

Chisholm family.

Chisholm Trail.

Rating: 3

Temple Israel. Memorial volume, 1913-1943; a generation of Liberal Judaism in Tulsa. Tulsa, 1943. 72 p. illus., ports. 28 cm.

Jews -- Oklahoma -- Tulsa -- History.

Temple Israel (Tulsa, Okla.)

Rating: 3.75

---. Souvenir program: seventh anniversary week, 1914-1921. Tulsa, 1921. 1 v. (unpaged) 22 cm.

Jews -- Oklahoma -- Tulsa.

Rating: 3.75

Terrell, A. J. The story of Blanchard, Oklahoma. S.l.: s.n., 1900. 35 p.

Blanchard, Okla. -- History.

Rating: 2.5

Texas Railway Guide Company. The Texas and Oklahoma official railway and hotel guide: containing the official time tables of all railway lines operating in Texas and Oklahoma, also useful and valuable information for the traveling public, for shippers and for railway men generally: endorsed by all railway lines. St. Louis,

Mo.: Texas Railway Guide Co., 1908. 140 p.

Railroads -- Texas -- Timetables.

Railroads -- Oklahoma -- Timetables.

Hotels -- Texas.

Hotels -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.75

Texas-Oklahoma Fair and Exposition. <u>Premium list, fourth annual Texas Oklahoma Fair and Exposition: Wichita Falls, Texas, October 3-8, 1925</u>. Wichita Falls, Tex.: s.n., 1925. 168 p., [1] folded leaf of plates.

Agricultural exhibitions -- Texas -- Wichita Falls.

Livestock exhibitions -- Texas -- Wichita Falls.

Named Conf: Texas-Oklahoma Fair and Exposition (4th: 1925: Wichita Falls, Tex.)

Wichita Falls (Tex.) -- Fairs.

Wichita Falls (Tex.) -- Exhibitions.

Rating: 3.5

Thoburn, Joseph B. A history of Oklahoma. San Francisco: Doubleday, 1908. iii, 270 p. illus.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.5

---. Oklahoma: its resources and attractions and the activities and achievements of its people. S.l.: Oklahoma-Jamestown Exposition Co., 1907. 46 p.

Oklahoma -- History.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Rating: 2.75

---. A standard history of Oklahoma; an authentic narrative of its development from the date of the first European exploration down to the present time, including accounts of the Indian tribes, both civilized and wild, of the cattle range, of the land openings and the achievements of the most recent period. Chicago and New York:

American Historical Society, 1916. 5 v. front., illus., plates, ports. 28 cm.

Oklahoma -- History.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Rating: 3.25

Thoburn, Joseph Bradfield, and Isaac Mason Holcomb. A history of Oklahoma. Oklahoma City: Warden Co., 1914. 5 p. l., 120 p. front., illus. (incl. ports., maps) 20 cm.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3

Thoburn, J. B., John Windsor Sharp, and Oklahoma Press Association. <u>History of the Oklahoma Press and the Oklahoma Press Association: Dedicated at the Silver Jubilee convention of Oklahoma Press Association at Woodward, Oklahoma, June 6 and 7, 1930.</u> Oklahoma City: The Association, 1930. [237] p.

Journalism -- Oklahoma.

Journalists -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma Press Association -- History.

Rating: 3.5

Thoburn, Joseph B., and Muriel H. Wright. Oklahoma; a history of the state and its people. New York: Lewis Historical Pub. Co., 1929. 4 v. illus., ports. 27 cm.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.5

Thomas, Alfred Barnaby. Spanish exploration of Oklahoma, 1599-1792. [Oklahoma City?: Oklahoma Historical Society, 1928. 1 p. l., 28 p. illus. (maps) 24 cm.

Oklahoma -- Discovery and exploration.

Rating: 3.25

Thomas, Alfred Barnaby ed and tr. <u>After Coronado; Spanish exploration northeast of New Mexico, 1696-1727;</u> documents from the archives of Spain, <u>Mexico and New Mexico</u>. The Civilization of the American Indian. Vol. 9. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1935. xii p., 1 l., 307, [1] p. maps (1 fold.) 24 cm.

Southwest, New -- Discovery and exploration.

America -- Discovery and exploration -- Spanish.

Southwest, New -- History -- Sources.

América -- Descubrimiento y exploración.

EE. UU. -- Sudoeste Nuevo -- Historia -- Fuentes.

Rating: 4

Thomas, Clarence Lot. Annotated acts of Congress; five civilized tribes and the Osage nation. Columbia, Mo.: E.W. Stephens Pub. Co., 1913. 2 p. l., vii-xxii p., 1 l., 347 p. 20 cm.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Indians of North America -- Land tenure.

Rating: 2.75

Thompson, L. P. <u>The Daily Oklahoman's outline of Oklahoma history</u>. [Oklahoma City]: Oklahoma Pub. Co., 1929. [132] p.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.75

Thorp, N. Howard comp. <u>Songs of the cowboys</u>. Boston and New York: Houghton Mifflin Co., 1921. xxiii, 184 p., 1 l. 17 cm.

Cowboys -- Songs and music.

Ballads, English -- West (U.S.)

Songs, English -- West (U.S.)

Rating: 4

Thuesen, H. G. Oklahoma manufactures. Publication - Engineering Experiment Station, Stillwater. [3d]. ed. Vol. 31. Stillwater: Division of Engineering Oklahoma A. and M. College, 1936. 188 p.; 23 cm.

Manufacturing industries -- Oklahoma -- Directories.

Rating: 2.75

Tilghman, Zoe A. <u>Outlaw days</u>; a true history of early-day Oklahoma characters. [Oklahoma City]: Harlow Pub. Co., 1926. 2 p. l., iii p., 1 l., 138 p. front., illus. (ports.) 18 cm.

Brigands and robbers.

Crime and criminals -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Tilghman, Zoe Agnes Stratton. Quanah, the eagle of the Comanches. Oklahoma City: Harlow Pub. Co., 1938. 196 p. front. (port.) illus. 22 cm.

Indians of North America.

Comanche Indians.

Parker, Quanah, 1845?-1911.

Rating: 4

Tindall & Nockels, and Oklahoma City Chamber of Commerce. Oklahoma City, the industrial prodigy of the great southwest ...: Merchants and manufactures record. Oklahoma City: Tindall & Nockels, 1903. 245 p.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- History.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Commerce -- History.

Rating: 3

Tindall, John H. N. company. <u>Muskogee, Indian Territory, the industrial prodigy of the new southwest Merchants and manufactures record</u>. Muskogee, I.T. 157 p.

Muskogee Chamber of Commerce (Okla.)

Muskogee (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2.5

Tindall, John H. N. ed. <u>Makers of Oklahoma: biographies and photographs of men who have played an important part in the history of Oklahoma, together with a brief history of the territory</u>. Guthrie, Okla.: State Capital Co., 1905. 116 p. ports.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 2.5

Tixier, Victor, et al. <u>Tixier's travels on the Osage prairies</u>. American exploration and travel series. Vol. 4. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1940. xv, 309, [1] p. front., plates, ports., fold. maps. 24 cm.

Osage Indians.

Louisiana -- Description and travel.

Missouri -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3.5

Todd, H. Coulter. <u>History of medical education in Oklahoma from 1904-1910</u>. University of Oklahoma Bulletin. Vol. 402. Norman: University of Oklahoma, 1928. 30 p.

Medicine -- Study and teaching -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.5

Towne, Charles Wayland b, et al. <u>Shepherd's empire</u>. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1945. xii, 364 p. illus. (incl.ports., maps) 22 cm.

Sheep -- Southwest, New.

Southwest, New -- History.

Rating: 4

Townshend, S. Nugent. <u>Our Indian summer in the far West. An autumn tour of fifteen thousand miles in Kansas, Texas, New Mexico, Colorado, and the Indian Territory</u>. London: C. Whittingham, 1880. 2 p. l., 123 p. front., plates. 29 cm.

West (U.S.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 2.5

Treat, Payson J. The national land system, 1785-1820. New York: E.B. Treat, 1910. xii, 2 l., 426 p. illus. (maps) 23

Public lands -- United States.

Rating: 3.5

Tri-state Survey Committee, inc New York, and National Committee for People's Rights. <u>A preliminary report on living, working and health conditions in the tri-state mining area (Missouri, Oklahoma and Kansas.</u> New York City, 1939. 82, 35 [1] p. plates, maps (1 fold.) fold. tab. 28 cm.

Lead mines and mining -- Missouri.

Lead mines and mining -- Oklahoma.

Lead mines and mining -- Kansas.

Zinc mines and mining -- Missouri.

Zinc mines and mining -- Oklahoma.

Zinc mines and mining -- Kansas.

Miners -- Health and hygiene.

Rating: 2.75

Trout, Laurence Emory, and George H. Myers. <u>Bibliography of Oklahoma geology, with subject index</u>. Norman, OK: Oklahoma Geological Survey;, 1915. 105 p.

Geology Oklahoma Bibliography.

Rating: 3.5

Truitt, Bess comp. Range rhymes and recollections, poems-ballads-stories of Oklahoma cowboys. Enid: Commercial Press, 1939. [90] p. 17 cm.

Oklahoma -- Poetry.

Rating: 3.5

Tulane University. School of Social Work. <u>Further consideration of public welfare in Oklahoma</u>. New Orleans: Tulane University of Louisiana, 1935. 127 p. tab.

Social service.

Charity laws and legislation -- Oklahoma.

Charity organization.

Charities -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.5

---. Public welfare in Oklahoma. New Orleans: Tulane University of Louisiana, 1935. [111] p.

Social service.

Charity laws and legislation -- Oklahoma.

Charity organization.

Charities -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.75

Tulsa Metropolitan, Ministry. <u>Directory of religious organizations</u>. Tulsa, Okla.: Tulsa Metropolitan Ministry. v. Church buildings -- Oklahoma -- Tulsa -- Directories.

Church work -- Oklahoma -- Tulsa -- Directories.

Tulsa (Okla.) -- Directories.

Rating: 4

Tulsa Public Schools. A course of study for kindergarten and grades one, two, three: suggestions to teachers for guiding the experiences of children in reading, language and social studies. Tulsa, 1938. ix, 368 p.

Education -- Oklahoma -- Tulsa.

Education, Primary -- Curricula.

Rating: 3.5

Turner, George judge of the Western Territory. <u>Traits of Indian character as generally applicable to the aborigines of North America</u>. Philadelphia: Key & Biddle, 1836. 2 v.

Indians of North America.

Shleppey Collection.

Rating: 4

Tuttle, C. M., James McCracken, and Topeka and Santa Fe Railway Company Atchison. <u>The truth about Oklahoma</u>. Chicago?: Passenger Dept. Santa Fe, 1902. 127 p.

Oklahoma.

Oklahoma Territory.

Rating: 2.25

University of Oklahoma Committee on vocational guidance. <u>Professional opportunities for college trained men and women, prepared by the Committee on vocational guidance, February, 1925</u>. University of Oklahoma Bulletin. Vol. 304. Norman: The University of Oklahoma, 1925. 142 p. 22 cm.

Vocational guidance.

Rating: 3.5

Van Vleet, A. H. A list of the ferns and flowering plants of Oklahoma. Norman, Okla.: University of Oklahoma, 1901. 40 p.; 22 cm.

Botany -- Oklahoma.

Flowers -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.25

Vestal, Stanley. Short grass country. American folkways. New York: Duell, Sloan & Pearce, 1941. x, 304 p. 22 cm. Frontier and pioneer life -- West (U.S.)

West (U.S.) -- History.

West (U.S.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3

Vestal, Stanley comp. New sources of Indian history, 1850-1891; the ghost dance--the prairie Sioux; a miscellany. The Civilization of the American Indian. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1934. xix p., 1 l., 351, [1] p. front., plates, ports., maps. 24 cm.

Dakota Indians.

Ghost dance.

Dakota Indians -- Wars.

Sioux (volk)

Sitting Bull, 1834?-1890.

7.150.

Rating: 4

Warkentin, E. C., and Oklahoma. Division of Industrial Hygiene. A study of the dust and related factors in the zinc and lead mining industry of Oklahoma. Oklahoma City?, 1941. 41 l. ill.

Dust. Mining.

Rating: 3.75

Warne, Philip S. <u>Captain Adair, the cattle king; or, A red ransom. A tale of Oklahoma busters and boomers</u>. Beadle's dime library. Vol. 583. New York: Beadle & Adams, 1889. 29 p. 32 cm.

Rating: 2

Washburn, Cephas, and James W. Moore. <u>Reminiscences of the Indians</u>. Richmond: Presbyterian Committee of Publication, 1869. 4, [v]-viii, 9-236 p.

Dwight Mission (Indian Territory)

Cherokee Indians -- Missions.

Shleppey Collection.

Rating: 2.5

Weaver, Clarence E., and Elmer D. Rasmusen. <u>Souvenir 1902, Oklahoma City up-to-date</u>. Weaver & Rasmusen series. American cities. Oklahoma?: C.E. Weaver & E.D. Rasmusen, 1902. 32 p.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Description and travel.

Rating: 3.5

Weidman, Samuel, Charles Francis Williams, and Carl Otto Anderson. <u>Miami-Picher zinc-lead district</u>. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1932. 177 p. illus., maps, tables, diagrs., 24 cm.

Mines and mineral resources -- Oklahoma.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Ottawa County.

Zinc mines and mining -- Oklahoma.

Lead mines and mining -- Oklahoma.

Ore-dressing.

Rating: 3.75

Wellington, Raynor Greenleaf. <u>The political and sectional influence of the public lands, 1828-1842</u>. [Cambridge, Mass.]: The Riverside Press, 1914. 131 p., [3] leaves of plates.

Public lands -- United States.

Rating: 4

Wells, Rolla. Episodes of my life. [St. Louis]: W.J. McCarthy, printer, 1933. 510 p. front., illus. (music) plates (1 fold.) ports., facsims. 27 cm.

Saint Louis (Mo.) -- History.

Rating: Unrated

Wenner, Fred L. The story of Oklahoma and the Eighty-niners; retold on the golden anniversary. Guthrie, Okla.: Cooperative Pub. Co., 1939. 58 p. illus. 31 cm.

Oklahoma -- History.

Oklahoma -- Description and travel.

Wheaton, George E. <u>Kansas-Indian territory oil and gas fields</u>; devoted to the geological formations, lease system, general productions, transportation and pipe lines and the modus operandi of the oil and gas industry. [Kansas City, Mo.], 1904. 128 p. illus. 30 cm.

Petroleum industry and trade -- Kansas.

Rating: 3.25

Wiel, Samuel C. Water rights in the western states; the law of prior appropriation of water as applied alone in some jurisdictions, and as, in others, confined to the public domain, with the common law of riparian rights for waters upon private lands. Federal, California and Oregon statutes in full, with digest of statutes of Alaska, Arizona, Colorado, Hawaii, Idaho, Kansas, Montana, Nebraska, Nevada, New Mexico, North Dakota, Oklahoma, Oregon, Philippine Islands, South Dakota, Texas, Utah, Washington and Wyoming. 3d rev. and enl. to June 1, 1911. ed. San Francisco: Bancroft-Whitney Co., 1911. 2 v. 24 cm.

Water rights -- West (U.S.)

Riparian rights -- West (U.S.)

Water -- Law and legislation -- West (U.S.)

Rating: 3.5

Wilkerson, P.H. <u>Haden Wilson: missionary A narrative of real adventures, true to frontier life</u>. Philadelphia: American Sunday-School Union, 1912. 222.

Missions -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.25

Wilkins, F.J. A pioneer mother. S.l.: s.n., 1920. 76 p.

Wilkins, Kathern Marty Wilkins, 1862-1920.

Rating: 3

Willey, Worcester. A tale of home and war. Portland, Me.: Brown Thurston, 1888. 200 p., [1] leaf of plates.

Missionary stories.

Shleppey Collection.

Milam Collection.

Cherokee Indians.

Indian Territory -- History -- Civil War, 1861-1865.

Rating: 3.75

Williams, Loring S. <u>Family education and government</u>; a discourse in the Choctaw language. Boston: Printed for the American Board of Commissioners for Foreign Missions, by Crocker & Brewster, 1835. 48 p. 19 cm.

Domestic education.

Rating: 3.5

Williams, Thomas Benton. Little visits to Oklahoma shrines. Duncan, Okla.: T.B. Williams, 1942. 28 p., [4].

Chiropractic -- Oklahoma.

Chiropractors -- Oklahoma.

Carver, Willard.

Rating: 4

Winfrey, Dorman H., and Oklahoma Historical Society. <u>Chief Bowles of the Texas Cherokees</u>. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma Historical Society. [29]-41p., [1] leaf of plates.

Bowles, John, ca. 1756-1839.

Cherokee Indians -- History.

Shleppey Collection.

Rating: 3.5

Wingo, Moss. The geography of Oklahoma. New York: Macmillan, 1925. 32 p.

Geography -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3

Winne Mortgage Company. The fairyland of the Southwest; facts and figures: no section of the country exhibits such prosperity to-day as Oklahoma. Wichita, Kan.: Winne Mortgage Company, 1905. 48 p.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Economic conditions.

Rating: 1.25

Witt, William U. ed. <u>The minutes of the Indian mission of Oklahoma, the Methodist Church; held at Salt Creek</u>
<u>Church near Holdenville, Oklahoma, September 14-17, 1944</u>. Muskogee, Ok.: Hoffman-Speed, 1945. 52 p.; 23 cm.

Methodist Church (U.S.)

Rating: 3.75

Witter, Daniel. The settler's guide, eighth edition of 40,000 copies ...: the land laws of the United States, revised to date and containing the New Homestead and the Oklahoma laws. 8th, rev. and enl. ed. Denver, Colo.: Barkhausen & Lester, printers, 1889. 36 p.

Homestead law -- United States.

Public lands -- United States.

Colorado. Denver. 1889.

Rating: 2.5

Women Suffrage Association of Oklahoma, and Indian Women's Woman Suffrage League of Indian Territory.

<u>Memorial of the women of Oklahoma and Indian Territory to the Oklahoma Constitutional Convention</u>.

Guthrie Okla.: s.n.], 1906. 62 p.; 29 cm.

Women -- Suffrage -- Oklahoma.

Women -- Legal status, laws, etc.

Rating: 2.75

Wood, George W., and American Board of Commissioners for Foreign Missions. Report of Mr. Wood's visit to the Choctaw and Cherokee missions. Boston: Press of T.R. Marvin, 1855. 24 p.

Choctaw Indians -- Missions.

Cherokee Indians -- Missions.

Missions -- Indian Territory.

Rating: 2

Wood, Samuel N. The Boomer: the true story of Oklahoma, or, The 'Beautiful Land'. Topeka, KS: Bond & Neill, 1885. 90, [4] p.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma.

Land settlement -- Oklahoma.

Indian Territory -- History.

Oklahoma -- History.

Oklahoma -- Biography.

Indian Territory -- Colonization.

Oklahoma -- Colonization. Rating: 2

Woodard, John R. <u>In re Tulsa</u>. [Kansas City, Mo.: Kansas City Law Print. Co., 1935. vi, 7-161 p. 23 cm. Tulsa (Okla.) -- Politics and government. Rating: 3.75

Woodson, D. S., and Marle Woodson. <u>Manual of farm crops and allied subjects</u>. Quarterly report of the Oklahoma State Board of Agriculture Demonstration Farm Department. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma State Board of Agriculture Demonstration Farm Dept., 1913.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.25

Wright, Muriel H. <u>Our Oklahoma</u>. Guthrie, Okla.: Co-operative, 1939. 454 p. illus. Oklahoma -- History. Rating: 3.25

Wright, Muriel H., and Joseph B. Thoburn. <u>The story of Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma City, Okl.: Webb Pub. Co., 1929. xix, 339 p. incl. front., illus. 20 cm.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.5

---. <u>The story of Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Webb, 1930. xix, 342 p. Oklahoma -- History. Rating: 3.5

Wright, Muriel H., and Clara Alice Ward. Springplace; Moravian mission and the Ward family of the Cherokee nation. [Guthrie, Okla.: Co-operative Pub. Co., 1940. 93 p. front., illus. (maps) plates, ports., facsim. 21 cm.

Cherokee Indians.

Cherokee Indians -- Missions.

Moravians -- Missions.

Ward family.

Lowry family.

Rating: 3.25

Wyatt, Frank S., et al. <u>Brief history of Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma City: Webb, 1919. 135 p. ports., maps. 20 cm. Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.25

Yandell, Lena Townsend. <u>Haileyville: the way it was</u>. Wewoka, Okla.: L.T. Yandell, 1900. 58 p. Haileyville, Okla. -- History.

Rating: 2.5

Young, Albert Floyd. Memoirs of an early Oklahoman: Albert Floyd Young. S.l.: A.F. Young, 1900. 48 leaves; 28 cm.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Nebraska.

Frontier and pioneer life -- Oklahoma. Rating: 1.5

Young Men's Christian Association. <u>A. and M. college handbook for service men and women</u>. Stillwater, Okla., 1943. 44 p. illus. (ports.) maps.

Rating: 3.5

Zitkala-Sä, Charles H. Fabens, and Matthew K. Sniffen. Oklahoma's poor rich Indians, an orgy of graft and exploitation of the five civilized tribes, legalized robbery. [Indian Rights Association. Publications]. Vol. 2d ser., no. 127. Philadelphia, Pa.: Office of the Indian Rights Association, 1924. 39 p. 22 cm.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Indians of North America -- Property.

Indians of North America -- Justice, Administration of.

Rating: 3

Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletins

This section of the bibliography includes Oklahoma Geological Survey bulletins which meet the criteria of the grant. Each citation includes the most complete bibliographic information we were able to compile, subject headings, and the average rating of the expert reviewers. For each title, the ratings of the four expert reviewers have been averaged. The citations follow a modified MLA format, underlining all titles and including the page numbers. The citations are listed alphabetically by author.

Bale, Hubert E. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: oil and gas geology of Logan County. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-GG. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1928. 18 p. Geology -- Oklahoma -- Logan County.

Rating: 3.25

Becker, Clyde M. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: geology of Caddo and Grady counties, Oklahoma. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-I. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1927. 18 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Caddo County.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Grady County.

Rating: 3.25

Beckwith, H. T. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: geology of Osage County. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-T. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1928. 63 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Osage County.

Rating: 3.25

Bloesch, Edward. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: Nowata and Craig Counties. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-EE. Norman: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1928. 30 p., [1] folded plate.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Nowata County.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Craig County.

Petroleum -- Oklahoma.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

Boyle, J. Philip. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: geology of Wagoner county. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-L. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1927. 18 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Wagoner County.

Rating: 3.25

---. <u>Oil and gas in Oklahoma : Hughes County</u>. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-XX. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1930. 19 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Hughes County.

Rating: 3.25

---. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: Okfuskee County. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-KK. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1929. 24 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Okfuskee County.

Rating: 3.25

Bullard, Fred M. <u>Geology of Love County, Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 33. Norman, 1925. 77 p. ill., XXIX pl. (part fold., incl. map, profiles) tables. 24 cm.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Love County.

Rating: 2.5

---. <u>Geology of Marshall County, Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 39. Norman, 1926. 101 p. ill., XXIV pl. (incl. fold. map) tables, diagrs. 24 cm.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Marshall County.

Rating: 2.5

Bullard, Fred M., and John Stowe Redfield. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: Love and Marshall Counties. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-OO. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1930. 30 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Love County.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Marshall County.

Rating: 3.25

Bunn, John R. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: Jefferson County. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-PP. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1930. 45 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Jefferson County.

Rating: 3.25

Carpenter, Everett. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: geology of Washington County. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-V. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1928. 20 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Washington County.

Rating: 3.25

Clark, Robert Watson b. <u>Oil and gas in Oklahoma : geology and oil and gas development in Okmulgee County, Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-F. Norman: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1926. 28 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Okmulgee County.

Petroleum -- Oklahoma -- Okmulgee County.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma -- Okmulgee County.

Rating: 3.25

Clawson, W. W. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: Oil and gas geology of coal and Pittsburg Counties. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-JJ. Norman: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1928. 16 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Coal County.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Pittsburg County.

Petroleum -- Oklahoma.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

Clifton, R. L. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: geology of Harmon, Greer, Jackson, and Tillman Counties. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-Y. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1928. 24 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Harmon County.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Greer County.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Jackson County.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Tillman County.

Rating: 3.25

---. <u>Oil and gas in Oklahoma : Woods, Alfalfa, Harper, Major, Woodward, and Ellis counties</u>. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-A. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1926. 22 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

Cloud, W. F. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: Cotton County. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-MM. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1930. 21 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Cotton County.

Rating: 3.25

---. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: Tulsa County. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-RR. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1930. 29 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Tulsa County.

Rating: 3.25

Conkling, R. A. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: geology of Pontotoc County. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-S. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1927. 27 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Pontotoc County.

Rating: 3.25

Cram, Ira H. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: Cherokee and Adair Counties. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-QQ. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1930. 60 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Cherokee County.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Adair County.

Rating: 3.25

Decker, Charles Elijah, Clifford Addison Merritt, and author joint. Physical characteristics of the Arbuckle limestone. Oklahoma Geological survey Circular. Vol. 15. Norman: Cooperative Pub. Co., Guthrie, Okl., 1928. 54, [2] p. illus. (incl. map)tables.

Geology -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.5

Dott, Robert H. <u>Geology of Oklahoma ground water supplies</u>. Oklahoma Geological Survey Mineral report. Vol. 11. Norman, 1942. [35] p. incl. illus. (maps) tables. 23 cm.

Groundwater -- Oklahoma.

Water-supply -- Oklahoma.

Geology -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.5

Dott, Robert H., and Robert Roth. <u>Oil and gas in Oklahoma : geology of Garvin county</u>. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-K. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1927. 57 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Garvin County.

Petroleum -- Geology -- Oklahoma -- Garvin County.

Rating: 3.25

Freie, Alvin John. <u>Sedimentation in the Anadarko basin</u>. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 48: Norman, 1930. 80 p. incl. tables, diagrs. fold. diagr. 24 cm.

Geology -- Oklahoma.

Sedimentation and deposition.

Rating: 4

George, H. C. Oil sands and production relations. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 43. Guthrie, Okla.: Co-operative Pub. Co., 1927. 142 p.

Petroleum -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.5

Gouin, Frank. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: geology of Beckham county. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-M. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1927. 17 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Beckham County.

Rating: 3.25

---. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: geology of Comanche County. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-DD. Norman: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1928. 25 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma.

Petroleum -- Oklahoma -- Comanche County.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma -- Comanche County.

Rating: 3.25

---. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: the geology of the oil and gas fields of Stephens County. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-E. Norman: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1926. 52 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Stephens County.

Oil fields -- Oklahoma -- Stephens County.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma -- Stephens County.

Rating: 3.25

Gould, Charles Newton, Frank E. Lewis, and author joint. <u>The Permian of western Oklahoma and the Panhandle of Texas</u>. Oklahoma Geological survey Circular. Vol. 13. Norman, 1926. 29 p. incl. II pl., tables.

Geology -- Texas.

Geology -- Oklahoma.

Geology, Stratigraphic -- Permian.

Rating: 3.5

Gould, Charles Newton, et al. Geology of Beaver county, Oklahoma

<u>Fossil leaves from Beaver county.</u> Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 38. Norman, 1926. 71 p. XVI pl., maps (1 fold.) 24 cm.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Beaver County.

Paleobotany -- Oklahoma -- Beaver County.

Rating: 2.5

---. <u>Geology of Texas county, Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 37. Norman, 1926. 62 p. IX pl., fold. map, tables. 24 cm.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Texas County.

Rating: 2.5

Gould, Charles Newton, Roy Arthur Wilson, and author joint. <u>The Upper Paleozoic rocks of Oklahoma.</u>
<u>Stratigraphy and areal geology.</u> Oklahoma Geological survey Bulletin. Vol. 41. Norman, OK, 1927. 66 p. illus., fold. map. 24 cm.

Geology -- Oklahoma.

Geology, Stratigraphic -- Paleozoic.

Paleogeography.

Rating: 4

Greene, Frank C. <u>Oil and gas in Oklahoma : geology of Pawnee County</u>. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-CC. Norman: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1928. 28 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Pawnee County.

Oil fields -- Oklahoma -- Pawnee County.

Rating: 3.25

Honess, Charles William. Geology of the southern Ouachita Mountains of Oklahoma. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 32. Norman Oklahoma City: Warden Co.], 1923. 278, 76 p. incl. illus., tables. fronts. (1 fold.) plates, fold. maps, diagrs. (part fold.) 24 cm.

Geology -- Oklahoma.

Physical geography -- Oklahoma.

Ouachita Mountains.

Rating: 2.5

Ireland, H. A. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: Mayes, Ottawa, and Delaware Counties. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-NN. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1930. 37 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Mayes County.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Ottawa County.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Delaware County.

Rating: 3.25

Kite, W. C. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: geology of Kingfisher and Canadian counties. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-O. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1927. 13 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Kingfisher County.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Canadian County.

Rating: 3.25

Koschmann, A. H. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: geology of Payne County. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-X. Norman: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1928. 13 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Payne County.

Rating: 3.25

Levorsen, A. I. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: geology of Seminole county. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-BB. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1928. 70 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma.

Petroleum -- Oklahoma -- Seminole County.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma -- Seminole County.

Rating: 3.25

Melton, F. A. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: Johnston and Murray Counties. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin.

Vol. 40-LL. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1930. 24 p.; 23 cm.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Johnston County.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Murray County.

Rating: 3.25

Merritt, John W., and O. G. McDonald. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: oil and gas in Creek county, Oklahoma. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-C. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1926. 47 p.

Petroleum -- Geology -- Oklahoma -- Creek County.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma -- Creek County.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Creek County.

Rating: 3.25

Miser, Hugh D. <u>Structure of the Ouachita mountains of Oklahoma and Arkansas</u>. Oklahoma Geological survey Bulletin. Vol. 50. Norman, 1929. 30 p. incl. illus. 3 fold. pl. (2 maps, diagr.) 24 cm.

Geology -- Arkansas.

Geology -- Oklahoma.

Ouachita Mountains (Ark. and Okla.)

Rating: 3.75

Ohern, D. W., and to Mineral production of Oklahoma from. <u>Director's biennial report to the Governor of Oklahoma, 1912</u>; <u>mineral production of Oklahoma from 1901 to 1911</u>. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 15. Norman, 1912. 47 p.

Mines and mineral resources -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.5

Radler, Dollie. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: Lincoln County. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-VV. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1930. 16 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Lincoln County.

Rating: 3.25

Redfield, John Stowe. Mineral resources in Oklahoma. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 42. Norman, OK: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1927. 130 p.

Geography Oklahoma.

Geology Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.75

Rothrock, E. P., A. C. Noé, and Oklahoma Dakota Sandstone plants from Cimarron County. <u>Geology of Cimarron county</u>, <u>Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 34. Norman: Oklahoma Geological survey, 1925. 110 p. XXIV pl., fold. map, fold. diagr. 24 cm.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Cimarron County.

Paleontology -- Oklahoma -- Cimarron County.

Paleobotany -- Oklahoma -- Cimarron County.

Rating: 2.5

Sawyer, Roger W. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: Kiowa and Washita Counties. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40 HH. Norman: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1929. 14, [1] p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Kiowa County.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Washita County.

Petroleum -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

Shannon, C. W., and to Mineral resources of Oklahoma and statistics of production from. <u>Director's biennial report to the Governor of Oklahoma, 1914</u>; mineral resources of Oklahoma and statistics of production from 1901 to 1914. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 22. Norman, 1914. 142 p.

Mines and mineral resources -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.75

Six, Ray L. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: Beaver, Texas and Cimarron Counties. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-WW. Norman: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1930. 35 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma -- Beaver County.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma -- Texas County.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma -- Cimarron County.

Petroleum -- Oklahoma -- Beaver County.

Petroleum -- Oklahoma -- Texas County.

Petroleum -- Oklahoma -- Cimarron County.

Rating: 3.25

Snider, Luther C. b. <u>Geography of Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma Geological survey Bulletin. Vol. 27. Norman, 1917. 14 p. l., [23]-325 p. front., illus., fold. maps, diagrs. 23 cm.

Natural resources.

Geology -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

---. <u>Preliminary report on the lead and zinc of Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma Geological survey Bulletin. Vol. 9. Norman: Guthrie, Co-operative Pub. Co., 1912. v p., 1 l., 97 p. illus., fold. maps, diagrs. 24 cm.

Lead mines and mining -- Oklahoma.

Zinc mines and mining -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.5

---. <u>Preliminary report on the road materials and road conditions of Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma Geological survey Bulletin. Vol. 8. Norman, 1911. xi p., 1 l., 191 p. illus., plates, fold. maps, diagrs. 25 cm.

Roads -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3

Soyster, Hale B., and Thomas G. Taylor. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: oil and gas geology of Muskogee County.
Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-FF. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1928. 28 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Muskogee County.

Rating: 3.25

Stone, J. A., and C. Cooper. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: Haskell, Latimer, Leflore, and Sequoyah counties. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-II. Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1929. 24 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma -- Haskell County.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma -- Sequoyah County.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma -- Leflore County.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma -- Latimer County.

Petroleum -- Oklahoma -- Haskell County.

Petroleum -- Oklahoma -- Sequoyah County.

Petroleum -- Oklahoma -- Leflore County.

Petroleum -- Oklahoma -- Latimer County.

Rating: 3.25

Tomlinson, Charles Weldon. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: oil and gas geology of Carter County. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-Z. Norman: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1928. 77 (i.e., 78) p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Carter County.

Petroleum -- Geology -- Oklahoma -- Carter County.

Natural gas -- Geology -- Oklahoma -- Carter County.

Oil fields -- Oklahoma -- Carter County.

Natural gas -- Oklahoma -- Carter County.

Rating: 3.25

Travis, A. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: Oklahoma County. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-SS.

Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1930. 31 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Oklahoma County.

Rating: 3.25

Weirick, T. E. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: Pottawatomie County. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-TT.

Norman, Okla.: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1930. 15 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Pottawatomie County.

Rating: 3.25

Wilson, Charles William, Norman Dennis Newell, and Geological Survey. <u>Geology of the Muskogee-Porum district, Muskogee and McIntosh counties, Oklahoma</u>. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 57. Norman, 1937. 184 p. incl. illus., tables. fold. map. 24 cm.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Muskogee County.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- McIntosh County.

Geology, Stratigraphic -- Carboniferous.

Rating: 2.5

Wolfard, Noah Ellsworth. <u>Native road materials and highway maintenance</u>. Oklahoma Geological Survey Circular. Vol. 20. Norman [Cooperative Pub. Co. Guthrie], 1929. 42p. illus., map, tables.

Road materials.

Rating: 3.5

---. <u>Traverse and leveling in central Oklahoma</u>. Control survey circular. Vol. 1. Norman: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1940. 4 p. 1., 111 p. maps (1 fold.) diagrs. 22 cm.

Leveling.

Traverses (Surveying)

Oklahoma -- Surveys.

Rating: 4

Woodruff, E. G. Oil and gas in Oklahoma: geology of Rogers County. Oklahoma Geological Survey Bulletin. Vol. 40-U. Norman: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1928. 24 p.

Geology -- Oklahoma.

Geology -- Oklahoma -- Rogers County. Rating: 3.25

Serials

This section of the bibliography includes serial publications which meet the criteria of the grant. Each citation includes the most complete bibliographic information we were able to compile, subject headings, and the average rating of the expert reviewers. For each title, the ratings of the four expert reviewers have been averaged. The citations follow a modified MLA format, underlining all titles and including the page numbers. The citations are listed alphabetically by author.

The American Indian. [Tulsa, Okla.: Society of Oklahoma Indians. ill. ;; 35 cm. Vol. Vol. 1, no. 1 (Oct. 1926)-v. 5, no. 4 (Mar. 1931).; 5 v. in 2.

Indians of North America -- Periodicals.

Rating: 3.75

Annual 4-H Achievement Program, honoring Oklahoma's ... national champions and prize winners. noon luncheon [Oklahoma City] Chamber of Commerce. Vol. v. Oklahoma City?, 1935.

4-H clubs.

Oklahoma City Chamber of Commerce.

Rating: 2

Aunt Susan's recipe book. [Oklahoma City: Oklahoma Pub. Co.], 1931-. v.; 21 cm.

Cookery, American.

Rating: 3.5

Biennial Report of the President of the Oklahoma Historical Society of the Territory of Oklahoma. Guthrie, Okla.: State Capital Co., 1900-1904. 23 cm. Vol. 3.

Oklahoma Historical Society -- Periodicals.

Oklahoma -- History -- Periodicals.

Rating: 3.25

Biennial reports of the Inspector of Oils and the Grain Inspector of the Territory of Oklahoma. Guthrie, Okla.: [s.n.], 1800s-? 22 cm. Vol. v.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma (Terr.)

Grain -- Oklahoma (Terr.)

Oil inspection -- Oklahoma (Terr.)

Oklahoma (Terr.) -- Politics and government.

Rating: 2.5

<u>Catalogue of Cherokee National Female Seminary, Tahlequah, Indian Territory</u>. St. Louis, Mo.: Robt. D. Patterson & Co., 1800s-? 20 cm.

Cherokee National Female Seminary.

Rating: 3.5

Cattleman Magazine.

Rating: 3.5

Comparative receipts and shipments of live stock for months ending. [Oklahoma City, Okla.]: The Co., 1900s-. 28

cm. Vol. v.

Stock yards -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2

<u>Dairy Report : Oklahoma State Institutions</u>. Oklahoma City: Oklahoma Dept. of Agriculture, 1943-? 3 p. ;; 28 cm. Dairying -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.25

The El Reno American: agricultural edition. El Reno, Okla.: Oklahoma School of Journalism. v. :; ill. ;; 40 cm.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma -- History.

El Reno (Okla.) -- History.

Canadian County (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 1

The farmer-stockman. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Oklahoma Pub. Co. Vol. 48, no. 4 (Feb. 15, 1935)-; v. :; ill. ;; 28-38

Farm management -- Oklahoma -- Periodicals.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma -- Periodicals.

Family farms -- Management -- Periodicals.

Rating: 2.5

The Farmer-stockman. [Oklahoma City] Yearbook. Oklahoma City., 1900s-?

Agriculture -- United States -- Oklahoma -- Yearbooks.

Rating: 2.5

<u>The Hopper</u>. Norman, Okla.: Published in the Office of the Oklahoma Geological Survey. ill., maps ;; 23 cm. Vol. 1, no. 1 (July 1941)-v. 15, no. 12 (Dec. 1955).; 15 v. vols.

Mineral industries -- Oklahoma -- Periodicals.

Mines and mineral resources -- Oklahoma -- Periodicals.

Rating: 3.75

Indian lore, frontier legends, historical romances. Lawton, Okla.: Harry A Stroud, 1931-. v.

Frontier and pioneer life Oklahoma Periodicals.

Rating: 2.75

Insects of regional significance. Oklahoma City.: Oklahoma. Plant Industry Division. v.; 36 cm.

Insects -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

The Kansas farmer-stockman. [Dallas: Farmer-Stockman Pub. Co.], [1888?]-.

Rating: 3.75

The New Education. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma A. & M. College, 1909-1915. Ceased with vol. 6, no. 8 (June 1, 1915).; v.

Rating: 2.25

Official proceedings. [Pittsburg, Okla.: The Association, 1911-? 14 cm. Vol. Feb. 18, 1911-; v.

Crime -- Oklahoma -- Pittsburg -- Citizen participation.

Horse stealing.

Rating: 2.5

Oklahoma educational institutions: Biennial reports of the Territorial University; Territorial Normal Schools; A. & M. College; Langston A. & M. University; [and] Deaf Mute Institute. Guthrie, Okla.: State Capital

Printing Co., 1897. v.; 23 cm.

Education, Higher -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Politics and government -- To 1907.

Rating: 2.75

Oklahoma farm journal. Oklahoma City, 1913-1915. illus.; 39 cm.

Rating: 3.25

The Oklahoma farmer-stockman. Oklahoma City, OK: Oklahoma Pub. Co., 1910s-1935.

Farm management -- Oklahoma -- Periodicals.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma -- Periodicals.

Rating: 2

Oklahoma Horticulture. 1922-1935. Vol. v.1-2.

Rating: 2.25

The Oklahoma Jersey journal. Tulsa, Okla., no issues for Jan.-Apr., 1935.

Cattle -- Breeding and raising -- United States -- Oklahoma.

Cattle, Jersey -- Periodicals.

Rating: 2.25

The Oklahoma magazine ... devoted to Oklahoma and the Indian Territories. Oklahoma City, Ok.: The McMaster printing co., 1893. 4 v. in 1.

Oklahoma Territory -- Periodicals.

Oklahoma -- Periodicals.

Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.25

Proceedings of the ... annual Convention of the Association of American Agricultural Colleges & Experiment

Stations. [S.l.: The Association, 1887-1919. 1st-33rd.; 33 v.;; 24 cm.

Agricultural education -- United States -- Congresses.

Agricultural experiment stations -- United States -- Congresses.

Rating: 2.5

Proceedings of the ... annual meeting of the Indian Territory Pharmaceutical Association. Conference publication (cnp). Muskogee, Ind. Ter., 1904, 1905, 1906. 135, 13 p.; 21 cm. (1904)

53 p. (05)

114 p. (06).

Pharmacy -- Indian Territory -- Congresses.

Pharmacy -- Oklahoma -- Congresses.

Indian Territory. Territorial Board of Pharmacy.

Rating: 4

<u>Proceedings of the ... annual session of the Grand Chapter, Order of the Eastern Star of Oklahoma</u>. Guthrie, Okla.: The Chapter, [1907- date based on 42nd annual session (1950)]. v. :; ill. ;; 23 cm.

Order of the Eastern Star. Grand Chapter of Oklahoma -- Congresses.

Rating: 4

<u>Proceedings of the annual meeting of the Oklahoma Pecan Growers' Association</u>. Chandler, Okla.: The Association, 1936-1973. Ceased with 1973.; v. :; ill. ;; 28 cm.

Pecan -- Congresses.

Rating: 1.75

 $\frac{Proceedings\ of\ the\ Grand\ Chapter,\ Order\ of\ the\ Eastern\ Star\ Indian\ Territory}{Rating:\ 3.5}.$

Proceedings of the Oklahoma Academy of Science. University of Oklahoma Bulletin. Vol. V. 1-9 no. 220, 247, 271, 322, 330, 348, 409, 410, 456. [Weatherford etc.]: Oklahoma Academy of Science. v. 1- 1910/20-; v.; ill.; 23-27 cm.

Science -- Periodicals.

Science -- Periodicals.

Rating: 3.5

Publications of the Social Science Research Council of the Oklahoma A. & M. College. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College Bulletin [Stillwater]: The College, 1939-1900s. No. 1-; v. :; ill. ;; 23 cm.

Southern States -- Economic conditions.

Southern States -- Social conditions.

Rating: 3.75

Publications of the University of Oklahoma Biological Survey. University of Oklahoma Bulletin. Norman: The University. ill.;; 24 cm. Vol. 1, nos. 1, 2, 3 (Mar. 16, 1929)-v. 5, nos. 1, 2, 3, 4 (Dec. 30, 1933).; 5 v. vols. Natural history -- Oklahoma -- Periodicals.

Rating: 3.75

Report - Oklahoma State Board of Agriculture. [Oklahoma City], 1908-1968.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.75

The Tulsa Spirit. Tulsa: Okla. v.; illus.; 24-36 cm.

Rating: 4

<u>Twin territories</u>: the <u>Indian magazine</u>. Muskogee, I.T.: Ora V. Eddleman, 1899. Began in 1899; ceased in: 904.; v. Indians of North America -- Oklahoma -- Periodicals.

Indian Territory -- Periodicals.

Rating: 3.5

Weekly Oklahoman. Oklahoma City, Okla.: Oklahoma Pub. Co., 1904-1911.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Newspapers. Oklahoma County (Okla.) -- Newspapers. Rating: 4

The Wheat growers' journal. Wichita, Kan.: [Kansas and Oklahoma Wheat Pools]. Vol. 1 (1920)- .; v. :; ill. ;; 37 cm. Wheat -- Cooperative marketing -- Kansas -- Periodicals.

Rating: 2.5

Agriculture, Oklahoma Department of. Monthly Press Bulletin. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma State Board of Agriculture, 1908-1919.

Rating: Unrated

---. Oklahoma leads. 3 vols. Oklahoma City, 1924-1926.

Rating: Unrated

---. Publication [series]. Oklahoma City, [1930-?].

Rating: Unrated

---. Quarterly report of the Oklahoma State Baord of Agriculture. 6 vols. Oklahoma City, 1909-1913. Rating: Unrated

Crowther, M. L., E. V. Hartman, and John W. Wilkinson. <u>Oklahoma farmer</u>. Guthrie, Indian Territory [Okla.]: Farmer Print. Co., 1889-1924.

Guthrie (Okla.) -- Newspapers.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Newspapers.

Topeka (Kan.) -- Newspapers.

Rating: 2.5

Division, Anti-Horse Thief Association. Indian Territory. <u>Proceedings of the ... annual session of the Anti-Thief</u>
<u>Association of the East Oklahoma Division held at ...</u> [S.l.: s.n. 1927-; v. ;; 20 cm.

Crime prevention -- Citizen participation.

Criminals -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.75

Farmers Cooperative Grain Dealers Association of Oklahoma. <u>Directory</u>. Enid, Okla.: Farmers Cooperative Grain Dealers Association of Oklahoma, 1931-.

Rating: 1.75

Freemasons. Grand Lodge of Indian, Territory. <u>Annual communication of the M. W. Grand Lodge of Ancient Free</u> and Accepted Masons of Indian Territory. Muskogee, I.T.: The Lodge, 1874-. v.

Freemasons.

Freemasonry -- United States.

Rating: 3.25

Pettit, Watie B. ed. <u>The Indian voice Indian medium of expression</u>. Okmulgee, Okla.?: W.B. Pettit? v. Indians of North America -- Periodicals.

Oklahoma -- History -- Periodicals. Rating: 4

Philbrook Art, Center. Bulletin. Tulsa, Okla., 1943. nos.

Art -- Exhibitions.

Art -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 4

Schaub, Frederick L., and Presbyterian Church in the U. S. A. Dwight Mission. <u>Cherokee Gospel tidings</u>. Siloam Springs, Ark., 1898. 6 v.

Cherokee Indians -- Missions.

Robertson Collection.

Rating: 3.25

Sturm, O. P., and ed. Sturm's Oklahoma magazine. Tulsa, Ind. Ter.: O.P. Sturm; [etc.]. v.1-11, v.12, no. 1-3; Sept. 1905-May 11.; 12 v.; illus., plates, ports.; 26 cm.

Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.25

Territory, Baptist Missionary and Educational Convention of the Indian. <u>Proceedings 1886-1889</u>. Ottawa, Kan., 1886. 2 v. 24 cm.

Rating: 3.5

Woman's Christian Temperance Union of Tulsa, County. <u>Annual convention program</u>. Oklahoma: s.n., 1907-[Description based on: 6th, 1913.]. v.

Woman's Christian Temperance Union (Tulsa County, Okla)

Temperance -- Oklahoma -- Tulsa County -- Societies, etc. -- Periodicals.

Tulsa County (Okla.) -- Societies, etc. -- Temperance.

Tulsa County (Okla.) -- Societies, etc. -- Women.

Lilah Lindsey Collection.

Rating: 3.75

Woman's Christian Temperance Union. Indian, Territory. <u>Annual convention programme</u>. S.l.: s.n., 1887-[Description based on: 20th, 1907.]. v.

Woman's Christian Temperance Union. Indian Territory.

Temperance -- Oklahoma -- Societies, etc. -- Periodicals.

Indian Territory -- Societies, etc. -- Temperance -- Periodicals.

Lilah Lindsey Collection.

Rating: 3.75

---. Official proceedings of the ... annual meeting of the Woman's Christian Temperance Union of Indian Territory.

Muskogee, I.T.: Times Pub. Co. v.

Woman's Christian Temperance Union. Indian Territory.

Temperance -- Oklahoma -- Societies, etc. -- Periodicals.

Indian Territory -- Societies, etc. -- Temperance -- Periodicals.

Lilah Lindsey Collection.

Rating: 3.25

Woman's Christian Temperance Union. State of, Oklahoma. Annual convention programme. S.l.: s.n., 1910[Description based on: 3rd, 1910.]. v.

Woman's Christian Temperance Union. State of Oklahoma.

Temperance -- Oklahoma -- Societies, etc. -- Periodicals.

Lilah Lindsey Collection.

Rating: 3.75

---. Report. v.p., [1908-1942?]. v. Woman's Christian Temperance Union. State of Oklahoma. Temperance -- Oklahoma -- Societies, etc. -- Periodicals. Lilah Lindsey Collection. Rating: 3.5

Oklahoma Agricultural & Mechanical College Non-Agricultural Theses

This section of the bibliography includes theses published at Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, but not in the College of Agriculture. Each citation includes the most complete bibliographic information we were able to compile and subject headings. For each title, the ratings of the four expert reviewers have been averaged. The citations follow a modified MLA format, underlining all titles and including the page numbers. The citations are listed alphabetically by author.

Abboud, Martha Lenore. <u>Determination of carotene and Vitamin A in chicken blood</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1945. 34.

Household science - Food, Nutrition, and Institutional Management (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Adcock, Robert E. <u>Effect of organic Sulfhydril compounds on rooting response in cuttings</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1935. 37, leaves.

Rating: Unrated

Adriaenssens, Opal Olive. <u>The long drive</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. iv, 52 leaves.

History (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Ashford, Chester. <u>4-H and non 4-H club members in Pottawatomie county high schools</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. iv, 49 leaves.

Rating: 3.25

Baldock, Lottie Opal. Flora of Kiowa county, Oklahoma. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. iv, 71 leaves.

Rating: 3.25

Brillhart, Elmer W. <u>Bacterial canker of cowpeas</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1934. 47, leaves.

Rating: 3.5

Buck, Carl R. <u>Economic development of the Chickasaw Indians, 1865-1907</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. v, 47 leaves; 29 cm.

History (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Burright, Reba Loretta. <u>The first opening of Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1933. 123, leaves.

History (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Byerly, Marietta. A comparative study of food legislation in fourteen states with a view toward suggesting

improvements in Oklahoma laws. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1929. 98, leaves ; 29 cm.

Food, nutrition and institutional administration (Theses)

Rating: 3.25

Conley, Inez Marie. Cooperative marketing of wool in Oklahoma. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. xiv, 173 leaves.

Rating: 2.5

Conner [Calhoon], Leva M. The status of youth 15 to 24 years of age, still in the homes of parents of rural relief and non-relief households in two counties in Oklahoma. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1937. iii, 45 leaves.

Sociology and rural life (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Cooper, William Earl. <u>Top necrosis, a virus disease of guar</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1945. v, 46 leaves.

Botany and Plant pathology (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Crittendon, Helen. <u>Study of the Clothing Expenditures of a Group of Oklahoma High School Girls</u>. Stillwater, Oklahoma, 1943. 44.

Rating: 4

deGruchy [De Gruchy], James H. A preliminary study of the larger aquatic plants of Oklahoma with special reference to their value in fish culture. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1937. v, 199 leaves.

Botany and Plant Pathology (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Donart, Wilberta. <u>The development of secondary education of women in Oklahoma before statehood</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1935. 56, leaves; 29 cm.

Education (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Dryden, Bert L. The use of cottonseed meal as a source of protein for the various classes of livestock. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. iv, 80 leaves.

Animal Husbandry (Theses)

Rating: 2.75

Fisher, Robert Louis. <u>An analysis of the influence of rural and urban communities on selected personality traits</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1942. vii, 74 leaves.

Sociology and rural life (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Gates, Fred Hall. National banks of Oklahoma during the chaotic years -- a survey of the condition of national banking in Oklahoma from 1928-1938. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. v.

50 leaves

Rating: Unrated

Gay, Felix M. <u>History of Nowata county</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1937. v, 56 leaves.

History (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Gross, William Granville. <u>Chromates and animal nutrition</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1945. vi, 32 leaves.

Agricultural Chemistry (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Harding, Paul Raymond. <u>Infection experiments with some common Oklahoma plant viruses</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. vii, 46 leaves.

Rating: 4

Hatchett, Melvin Edgar. A comparative study of rural and urban schools of Lincoln and Payne counties, Oklahoma. 1936-1937. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. v, 65 leaves.

Education (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Haynes, Edward Noel. Study of the educational advantages of the resettlement project of the Cookson hills on the eastern Oklahoma farms. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. v, 48 leaves. Rating: Unrated

Henson, Wanona Evelyn. <u>Early botanists of Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. v, 40 leaves.

Rating: 4

Howe, Willie Lou. <u>The early trails of Oklahoma and their influence</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 97 leaves; 29 cm.

History (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Jones, Maurine L. <u>Iodine content of Oklahoma vegetables</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1934. 14 leaves.

Rating: Unrated

Jones, Robert Melvin. <u>History and financial analysis of the Farmers' union cooperative exchange of Stillwater</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. vi, 119 leaves.

Business administration (Theses)

Rating: 1.75

Koch, Iris Gordon. Zack Mulhall, his family, and the Mulhall wild west show. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. vi, 54 leaves; 29 cm.

History (Theses) Rating: Unrated

Koenig, Virgil LeRoy. <u>Stabilization of food products against oxidative changes by use of oat flour and an hexane extract of oat flour</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. v, 35 leaves.

Chemistry (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Kratz, Paul. <u>Climax-communities in the area surrounding the Rocky Mountain Biological Laboratory near Crested Butte, Colorado</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1935. 10 leaves.

Rating: Unrated

Lobitz, Walter Alfred. <u>The true Jesse Chisholm trail</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1942. iv, 67 leaves.

History (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Logan, John H. The Oklahoma district. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1945. vi, 95 leaves.

History (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Martin, Jesse W. <u>Historical treatment of boy scout troop no. 1 of Commerce, Oklahoma, as an extra-curricular activity in a small Oklahoma high school</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. ix, 63 leaves.

Rating: Unrated

McCollum, Mattie Faye. Comparison of rural relief and non-relief households of two Oklahoma counties in relation to social and economic organization. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. viii, 126 leaves.

Rating: 2.25

McMillan, Robert Turner. <u>The administration of the public-land grants in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. 108, leaves; 29 cm.

Economics (Theses)

Rating: 2.75

McNeill, Edward L. <u>A program of consolidation for Texas county, Oklahoma schools</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. viii, 64 leaves.

Education (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Milam, Joe B. <u>The opening of the Cherokee outlet</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 174, leaves; 29 cm.

History (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Moore, Tom. <u>Farm tenancy in Oklahoma, 1925-1935</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. vi, 82 leaves.

Rating: 1.75

Murphy, William Hymen. A history of the opening of the Witchita-Caddo-Kiowa-Comanche- Apache reservations. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. 50, leaves; 29 cm.

History (Theses) Rating: Unrated

Navarro, Jose Aquino. <u>Germination of weed seeds with reference to temperature and storage conditions</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1935. 28, leaves.

Rating: 3.75

Pope, Virginia Carrollton. <u>The green corn rebellion: a case study in newspaper self-censorship</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. iii, 52 leaves.

History (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Porter, Acton. <u>The history of the public land strip to 1907</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1942. iv, 50 leaves; 29 cm.

History (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Pullin, Vera Raynor. <u>Some ornamental woody plants for Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1934. 87, leaves.

Rating: 3.5

Randels, Mildred. The history of No Man's Land. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. 70, leaves; 29 cm.

History (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Roberts, Charles Donald. <u>Study of the levels of living of the households of farm operators in the Stillwater creek watershed</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. viii, 94 leaves.

Rating: Unrated

Schultz, Martha Theresa. Work dresses worn by a selected group of rural women. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. v, 22 leaves.

Household arts - Clothing, Textiles and Merchandising (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Seamster, Aaron. <u>Studies on gill trematodes from Oklahoma fishes</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. 1, 603-12 leaves.

Rating: 3.75

Searoy, Victor. Effect of the diet of the hen on the chemical composition of the egg. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural

and Mechanical College, 1931. 34 leaves.

Rating: Unrated

Shanks, John C. The educational status of clients on the federal emergency relief rolls of Latimer County, Oklahoma. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1935. 60 leaves.

Education (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Smith, Willard Preston. <u>The agricultural development of Kiowa county</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. iv, 47 leaves; 29 cm.

History (Theses)

Rating: 1.5

Temple, Wathena Elizabeth. <u>Natural dyes of Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. 22 leaves.

Household Arts - Clothing, Textiles and Merchandising (Theses)

Rating: Unrated

Titus, Robert Stephen. <u>The 101 ranch</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. ix, 60 leaves; 29 cm.

History (Theses)

Rating: 3.25

Wall, Robert. <u>Carotene content of Oklahoma feeds</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. iv, 34 leaves.

Rating: Unrated

Watson, Theodore R. <u>Big Pasture and its opening to settlement</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. vii, 56 leaves.

Rating: Unrated

Other Universities Theses

This section of the bibliography includes theses published at universities other than Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College or Oklahoma University. Each citation includes the most complete bibliographic information we were able to compile and subject headings. For each title, the ratings of the four expert reviewers have been averaged. The citations follow a modified MLA format, underlining all titles and including the page numbers. The citations are listed alphabetically by author.

Brown, Harry Hugo. <u>The Opening of Oklahoma, 1889</u>. Thesis. University of Illinois, 1939. Rating: Unrated

Brown, Lula Lemmon. <u>The Cherokee neutral lands controversy</u>. Thesis. University of Colorado, 1930. 81, [2] leaves.

Rating: Unrated

Buck, Solon J. <u>The settlement of Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. University of Wisconsin--Madison, 1904. 88, [3] leaves. Rating: 2.75

Chapman, Berlin Basil. <u>Federal management and disposition of the lands of Oklahoma Territory</u>, 1866-1907. Thesis. University of Wisconsin--Madison, 1931. iii, 307 leaves.

Public lands -- Oklahoma -- History.

Indian land transfers -- Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: Unrated

Collier, F. M. [Fern Marie]. <u>The Range Cattle Industry in the Cherokee Outlet, 1866-1893</u>. Thesis. University of Southern California, 1939.

Rating: Unrated

Cunningham, Mary Mildred. The history and agricultural development of the Osage ceded lands. Thesis. Northwestern University, 1940. 99 p.

Agriculture -- Kansas -- History.

Osage Reserve (Kan.) -- History.

Rating: Unrated

Dale, Edward Everett. A history of the ranch cattle industry in Oklahoma. Thesis. Harvard University, 1922. Rating: 1

Haley, J. Evetts. A survey of Texas cattle drives to the North, 1866-1895. Thesis. University of Texas, 1926. vii, 368 p.

Cattle trade -- Texas.

Rating: Unrated

Hart, Lee. <u>The Farmer-Labor Reconstruction League of Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. University of Colorado, 1929. iv, 93 leaves; 28 cm.

Rating: Unrated

Hoadley, Walter E. <u>A study of one hundred seventy self-resettled agricultural families, Monterey County,</u> California, 1939. Thesis. University of California, Berkeley, 1940. [7], 170 leaves.

Rural development -- California -- Monterey County.

Agriculture -- Social aspects -- California.

Agriculture -- Economic aspects -- California.

California -- Social conditions.

California -- Economic conditions.

Monterey (Calif.) -- Economic conditions.

Monterey (Calif.) -- Social conditions.

Rating: Unrated

Knapp, Joseph Grant. <u>The pool marketing of hard winter wheat 1919-1927</u>. Thesis. Leland Stanford Junior University, 1928. 8 p. 1., 325 l. incl. tables, forms. 28 cm.

Agriculture, Cooperative -- United States.

Wheat trade.

Rating: Unrated

Korn, Melvin Lee. <u>The economics of soil erosion in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. University of Colorado, 1938. iii, 114 leaves.

Rating: Unrated

Larson, Adlowe L. <u>The Union Equity Cooperative Exchange: a cooperative terminal grain sales agency</u>. Thesis. University of Wisconsin--Madison, 1944. vi, 167 leaves.

Grain -- Cooperative marketing -- Oklahoma.

Grain elevators, Cooperative -- Oklahoma.

Union Equity Cooperative Exchange.

Rating: Unrated

Roach, William Lloyd. <u>The federal endowment of education for Oklahoma, 1889-1934</u>. Thesis. Leland Stanford Junior University, 1937. 2 p. l., xvii, 383 [i.e. 93] numb. l. incl. maps, tables, diagrs. 28 cm.

Rating: Unrated

Robinson, Joe Adams. <u>Some economic problems in soil conservation in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. George Washington University, 1937. 117 leaves.

Rating: Unrated

Shefrin, Jack Allen. <u>The Chisholm trail</u>. Thesis. University of Missouri--Kansas City, 1940. vi, 202 leaves. Cattle.

Cattle trade.

McCoy, Joseph G. (Joseph Geiting), 1837-1915.

Chisholm Trail.

Rating: 3.25

Sturdivant, Reita. The founding of Stonewall, Oklahoma. Thesis. 11 p.; 28 cm.

Stonewall, OK -- History.

Rating: 2.5

Williams, Mary Clay. <u>The opening of the Oklahoma Territory</u>. Thesis. Columbia University, 1922. 1 v. Rating: Unrated

Oklahoma University Theses

This section of the bibliography includes theses published at Oklahoma University. Each citation includes the most complete bibliographic information we were able to compile and subject headings. For each title, the ratings of the four expert reviewers have been averaged. The citations follow a modified MLA format, underlining all titles and including the page numbers. The citations are listed alphabetically by author.

Acker, George Gerald. <u>Seasonal succession of grasshoppers in central Oklahoma during 1938</u>. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1939. v, 80 leaves.

Locusts.

Rating: 2.25

Asfahl, Milton Ernest. Oklahoma and organized labor. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1930. ix, 147 leaves; 29 cm.

Labor laws and legislation -- Oklahoma.

Labor unions -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma. Dept. of Labor.

Rating: 3.5

Banks, Marie. A suggested home economics curriculum for Northeast Oklahoma junior college. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1933. 70 leaves.

Home economics.

Junior colleges.

Rating: 4

Baum, Laura Edna. Agriculture among the Five civilized tribes, 1865-1906. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1940. iv. 148 leaves; 29 cm.

Indians of North America -- Indian Territory.

Indians of North America -- Oklahoma.

Choctaw Indians -- Agriculture.

Cherokee Indians -- Agriculture.

Chickasaw Indians -- Agriculture.

Creek Indians -- Agriculture.

Seminole Indians -- Agriculture.

Rating: 1

Bledsoe, Elizabeth. <u>History of the Cherokee outlet, 1828-1893</u>. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1931. 131 leaves; 29 cm.

Cherokee Indians.

Indian Territory -- History.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: Unrated

Bray, Gladys Reagan. <u>A comparison of the antirachitic potency of Oklahoma butter with Wisconsin butter</u>. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1940. vi, 55 leaves.

Vitamins.

Butter.

Rating: 4

Bright, Davilla. <u>Foreigners and foreign capital in the cattle industry of the United States</u>. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1935. 120 leaves; 29 cm.

Cattle trade -- West (U.S.)

Rangelands.

Rating: Unrated

Brown, Eugene P. <u>Economics of forestry with special reference to Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1928. 56 leaves.

Forests and forestry.

Rating: 2.25

Brown, Loren Nunn. A history of the farmer-labor party. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1928. 132 leaves; 29 cm. Agricultural laborers.

Rating: Unrated

---. The work of the Dawes commission among the Choctaw and Chickasaw Indians. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1937. vi, 301 leaves; 29 cm.

Choctaw Indians -- Government relations.

Chickasaw Indians -- Government relations.

Indians of North America -- Land tenure.

Rating: Unrated

Bush, Charles Clement. The Green Corn Rebellion. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1932. 73 leaves.

Draft -- United States.

United States. Army -- Recruiting, enlistment, etc. -- World War, 1914-1918.

Oklahoma -- History.

Rating: 3.5

Clark, Joseph Stanley Boundaries of Oklahoma. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1932.

Oklahoma -- Boundaries.

Rating: 3.5

Cornett, Lloyd H. <u>Leasing and utilization of land of the Cheyenne and Arapaho Indians, 1891-1907</u>. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1954. xvi, 284 leaves; 29 cm.

Cheyenne Indians -- Government relations.

Arapaho Indians -- Government relations.

Indians of North America -- Land tenure.

Rating: Unrated

Crabb, Edward D. <u>The woodpeckers of Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1923. 124 leaves ; 24 cm. Woodpeckers -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.75

Curtis, Iva. An Oklahoma grown plum as a source of vitamin C. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1936. vi, 31 leaves.

Vitamins.

Rating: 2.75

Davis, Edward. Tribal land titles in Oklahoma. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1919. [51] leaves.

Indians of North America -- Government relations.

Rating: 3

Duckworth, Bess Farley. A history of soil conservation in Oklahoma. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1940. iv, [103] leaves.

Soil conservation -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.75

Eastwood, Julia Ellen. The use of Oklahoma soft wheat flours in the making of butter cakes. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1930. ix, 25 leaves; 29 cm.

Flour.

Cake.

Rating: 2.25

Ethridge, Georgia Hall. The vitamin A content of home canned Oklahoma apricots. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1933. vii, 33 leaves.

Vitamins.

Apricot.

Rating: 3

Fonburg, John D. <u>The status of the rural teacher in selected counties of Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1934. vii, 72 leaves; 29 cm.

Teachers -- Oklahoma.

Rural schools -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 2.25

Fraker, Elmer L. The spread of populism into Oklahoma Territory. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1938. iv, 66 leaves; 29 cm.

People's Party (Okla.)

Oklahoma -- Politics and government.

Rating: Unrated

Gibson, Mattie Cal. <u>The dependent family in the Oklahoma City community camp</u>. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1934. iii, [129] leaves.

Family.

Oklahoma City (Okla.) -- Social conditions.

Rating: 3.5

Gregory, Sandy W. <u>History of the public lands of Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1927. 70 leaves. Oklahoma -- Public lands.

Rating: 3

Haley, John Curry. <u>The opening of the Kiowa and Comanche country</u>. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1940. iv, 120 leaves; 29 cm.

Kiowa Indians -- Government relations. Comanche Indians -- Government relations. Kiowa Indians -- Land tenure. Comanche Indians -- Land tenure. Oklahoma -- History. Rating: Unrated

Hatfield, E. E. <u>Economic survey of Osage County, Oklahoma : with historical and geographical background</u>. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1936. vi, 108 leaves ; 29 cm.

Osage County (Okla.) -- Economic conditions.

Rating: 2.75

Haws, Loys Chloe. <u>The dietary and nutritional habits of the high school girls of Rocky, Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1937. vi, 63 leaves.

Diet.

Nutrition.

Rating: 3.5

Kilgore, Wyatt. Cooperative gins in Oklahoma. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1937. iv, 109 leaves.

Cooperation.

Cotton gins and ginning -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 1.75

Lohmann, Augusta May. <u>The ascorbic acid content of Oklahoma home canned peaches</u>. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1939. v, 53 leaves.

Peach.

Vitamin C.

Vitamins.

Rating: 3.75

McReynolds, Edwin C. A History of the Dairy Industry in Oklahoma. Thesis, 1926.

Rating: 1.5

Miller, Ralph Vernon. <u>Co-operative marketing of wheat in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1941. vi, 82 leaves.

Agriculture, Cooperative -- Oklahoma.

Wheat trade -- Oklahoma.

Rating: Unrated

Nelson, Pearl Mildred. <u>The ecological basis of ornamental gardening in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1937. [57] leaves.

Plant ecology.

Rating: 3.25

Pratt, Lula. History of Guthrie, Oklahoma. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1930. 157 leaves.

Guthrie (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 2.5

Ramsey, Esta Lee Fitzgerald. Leisure activities of homemaking students in an Oklahoma rural community. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1940. v, 48 leaves.

Leisure.

Girls.

Country life -- Oklahoma.

Rating: 3.25

Randels, Ralph Emerson. History of grazing and crop-growing in Woodward County, 1893-1907. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1938. iii, 82 leaves.

Rangelands.

Woodward County (Okla.) -- History.

Rating: 1.5

Schaffler, Theodore Roosevelt. Factors influencing the standard of living of farm families in Logan county. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1933. ix, [130] leaves. Country life -- Oklahoma -- Logan County.

Rating: 1.75

Smizer, Edward Rollins. Music in Oklahoma rural and consolidated district schools. Thesis. University of Oklahoma, 1937. vii, 55 leaves; 29 cm.

Music -- Oklahoma.

Music -- Instruction and study.

Rating: 3.5

Categories Automatically Targeted for Preservation

The documents in the following categories of the bibliography have been automatically targeted for preservation by the project. The citations were discovered during searches of electronic databases, card catalogs, and published bibliographies. For a list of sources, refer to the Sources Searched section of this bibliography. Additional information such as the source or notes may be available for these citations. Contact the primary investigators to obtain this information.

Oklahoma Agricultural & Mechanical College Agricultural Theses

This bibliography includes theses published at Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College in the College of Agriculture. Each citation includes the most complete bibliographic information we were able to compile and subject headings. The citations follow a modified MLA format, underlining all titles and including the page numbers. The citations are listed alphabetically by author.

- Adams, Otis Steele. <u>Study of the activities of former students of vocational agriculture in four east central Oklahoma high schools</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1942. xi, 70 leaves.
- Adcock, Loyd M. Relation of time of blooming to strength and uniformity of cotton fiber. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1933. 16 leaves.
- Akers, Howard Alan. Cotton marketing practices in Oklahoma as related to cotton improvement. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. vi, 101 leaves.

 Agricultural economics (Theses)
- Anker, Desmond Louis William. How much credit can a farmer afford to use in buying land? Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1937. iii, 35 leaves.
- Bailey, Richard T. Age relationships of Stillwater Creek drainage area farm operators to their tenure, income and financial status. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. 44 leaves.
- Ballard, Roy Edward. <u>Effect of saline waters on the rate of transpiration of geraniums (Pelargonium hortorum)</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. v, 69 leaves.
- Barron, R. Lano. <u>Functions of inorganic iron in animal nutrition</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. iv, 34 leaves.
- Bates, Ray William. Corn plant responses to growth regulators, as influenced by environment. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1945. v, 35 leaves.
- Bayless, Harry Kyle. Economic analysis of a designated "submarginal" area of McCurtain County, Oklahoma in relation to size of farm, type of ownership, mortgage record, appraised and assessed value and land transfers. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. vi, 91 leaves.

- Beanblossom, Floyd Z. <u>Developing adequate supervised practice program for boys in the Cleveland, Oklahoma community</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. 77 leaves.
- Bieberdorf, G. A. <u>Bionomics and control of hypera punctate (Fab.)</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1936. iii, 27 leaves.

 Entomology (Theses)
- Blachley, William Douglas. <u>Labor and power requirements for producting cotton in Southwest Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 71 leaves.
- Boyd, Herschell Thomas. Effect of yeast and yeast products on the efficiency of a livestock ration. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. iv, 35 leaves.
- Brady, Bryan Virgil. <u>Part-time education in agriculture for young men who are out of school and living within the service area of Heavener high school</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. v, 96 leaves.
- Brant, Leroy R. <u>Appraisal of the Torrens system of land title registration</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1933. 119 leaves.
- Bratcher, Glen. Optimum protein level for pigs of various weights. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1944. viii, 32 leaves.
- Brattin, Merle Asa. <u>Study of former students of vocational agriculture in four central Oklahoma high schools</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1942. xi, 91 leaves.
- Briscoe, Frank. <u>Endocrinology as applied to livestock</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1937. iv, 21 leaves.
- Brown, Charles C. <u>Contribution toward a host index to plant diseases in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. vi, 68 leaves.
- Brown, William Elijah. Economic and social changes taking place in a representative area in the wheat belt of Oklahoma as disclosed by surveys made in the area in 1924 and in 1930. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. vi, 52 leaves.
- Butler, Carmon O. <u>Cooperation and cooperative marketing in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 119 leaves.
- Campbell, John Durward. <u>Use of farm credit as related to farm income in Kiowa County, OKlahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1942. v, 60 leaves.
- Carberry, Clifford Roy. Immediate effect of terraces on the yield and quality of winter wheat. Thesis. Oklahoma

- Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1934. 47 leaves.
- Chase, Art B. Costs of tractor operation in the wheat belt of Oklahoma. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 61 leaves.
- Chiga, George Carpenter. Comparison of the performance of inbred and outbred pigs from inbred and outbred Duroc swine. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1942. v, 31 leaves.
- Clark, Carl M. <u>Progress and policies of the Oklahoma wheat growers' association</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1929. 186 leaves.
- Clendenin, John Farmer. <u>Study of wheat marketed through the Enid terminal during the 1939 marketing year</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. vii, 107 leaves.
- Click, Claude Newton. <u>Genetic history of the hereford cattle bred by Gudgell and Simpson</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. v, 62 leaves.
- Conley, Albert Rolland. <u>Economic advantage of cotton production in southeastern Oklahoma as compared to southwestern Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. xi, 107 leaves.
- Connell, Julious Valentine. <u>Study of community livestock auctions in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1942. vii, 84 leaves.
- Coryell, I. C. <u>Organization and management of agricultural credit corporations in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 51 leaves.
- Cox, Lealon Travis. <u>Classification of the literature written on important forage crops since 1900</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1933. unpaged.
- Cox, Ura Ozel. <u>Influence of color of hay upon its chemical composition</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. 27 leaves.
- Cress, Max. <u>After-ripening and germination of seed of Juniperus virginiana L. and Juniperus scopulorum sarg.</u> Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. vi, 70 leaves.
- Cunningham, Thomas Sidney. <u>Leaf number and vegetative period of a sorghum cross</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1944. v, 17 leaves.
- Cyrus, Clyde H. <u>Economic survey of cotton production cost with reference to length of staple, 1930</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 105 leaves.
- Dahms, R. G. Some studies of Blissus Leucopterus (Say) under Oklahoma conditions. Thesis. Oklahoma

- Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1935. 47 leaves.
- Daniel, Harley A. <u>Study of mineral deficiency in plants as effected by soil conditions</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. 48 leaves.
- Davidson, Robert Donald. <u>Acreage response to price changes</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. xii, 146 leaves.
- Davies, Frank F. <u>Differences in seedling vigor in some varieties of cotton</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. v, 31 leaves.
- Davis, Allan Donald. <u>Cottonseed cake as a partial substitute for corn or fattening steer calves in dry lot</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. vi, 28 leaves.
- Davis, Kinchloe C. <u>Factors affecting the market for cottonseed in local markets of southwestern Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. vii, 110 leaves.
- Davis, William D. <u>Life history and some bionomics of ornithodoros megnini (duges)</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1934. 24 leaves.
- Denton, Nolen Roy. Range and pasture technique. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. ix, 114 leaves.
- Deonier, Christian Charles. <u>Sarcophaga polistensis Hall and some of its parasitic relationships</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1933. 29 leaves.
- Dickson, Albert Maxcy. <u>Survey of cooperative gins in Mississippi with outline of plans for statewide organization</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. v, 258 leaves.
- Douglass, John Franklin. Exchangable hydrogen in soils and its relation to lime requirement. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. iv, 30 leaves.
- Dryden, Bert L. <u>Use of cottonseed meal as a source of protein for the various classes of livestock</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. iv, 80 leaves.
- Duck, Lester Glen. <u>Studies on the biology and morphology of schistocerca obscura fabr</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. v, 68 leaves.
- Eastep, Oren. <u>Biology of the pecan phylloxera</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1934. 46 leaves.
- Eddy, Gaines Woodrow. Ticks of Oklahoma. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. iv, 67

- Edwards, C. B. <u>Selecting, slaughtering, cutting, and curing of pork, beef, and lamb</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1936. vi, 57 leaves.
- Ells, James Borden. <u>Physiological response of dairy cattle to the use of livestock spray</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1943. iii, 63 leaves.
- Ellsaesser, Frank T. Effect of inbreeding of sows on their milk production and the development of their litters. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. vi, 36 leaves.
- Emerson, K. C. <u>Chemical control of the immature stages of Musca domestica Linn</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. iv, 45 leaves.
- Etter, Earl Thomas. <u>Study of Negro operated farms in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. viii, 96 leaves.
- Farrington, Carl C. <u>Cotton price quality relationships in local markets of Louisiana</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 89 leaves.
- Farrington, Olin M. <u>Study of the Oklahoma cotton growers association with emphasis upon the local receiver system</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1930. 102 leaves.
- Felkel, George Earl. <u>Varietal response to time of application of fertilizer on wheat</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1933. 22 leaves.
- Felton, William Roy. Effect of the ration on wool growth and certain wool characteristics. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. 49 leaves.
- Ferg, Harry Earl. <u>Distribution of added fatty acids between the fat phase and the aqueous phase in cream and in a butterfat in-water emulsion</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. iii, 38 leaves.
- Fessler, Walter Julian. <u>Changing economic and tenure status of 769 Stillwater Creek farmers</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. viii, 56 leaves.
- Fidler, Paul Frank. Effect of mineral feeds on the quality and composition of pork carcasses. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. iv, 46 leaves.
- Fisher, Carl F. <u>Studies on the fixation of nitrogen in Oklahoma soils by non-symbiotic bacteria</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1937. v, 33 leaves.
- Fisher, Ellsworth H. Ecological studies of Toxoptera graminum (Rondani). Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and

- Mechanical College, 1939. vi, 44 leaves.
- Flesner, Lester Gerd. <u>Importance of minerals in the swine ration</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. iv, 53 leaves.
- Flowers, Jefferson L. <u>Study of the zinc content of soils in relation to plant development</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. iv, 38 leaves.
- Ford, Carl. Economics aspects of the sideline business at local cooperative elevators in Oklahoma. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 78 leaves.
- Foreman, Eston Frank. Review of literature on mineral nutrition in swine and the effect of mineral on the size and breaking strength of bone in fattening swine. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1937. iv, 38 leaves.
- Frantz, Kenneth C. Sex ratio in pigs. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. vi, 28 leaves.
- Freyaldenhoven, Waymond Harold. <u>Treating buffalo grass (buchloe dactyloides) seed to improve its germination and how germination is affected by mulching, type of soil and depth of planting</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1942. vii, 44 leaves.
- Fry, Susann. <u>Development and anatomy of the cowpea seedling (Vigna sinensis)</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. iii, 9 leaves.
- Gaines, Grover Ervin. Study of the activities of former students of vocational agriculture in four west Oklahoma high schools. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1942. x, 75 leaves.
- Geier, D. Orrel. <u>Crossbreds versus purebreds for pork production</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1936. v, 30 leaves.
- Goll, Moxie Frederick. Studies to devise a simple and accurate method to determine if neutralizer has been added to cream. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 50 leaves.
- Graumann, H. O. X-rays affecting farm crops. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. v, 30 leaves.
- Green, Charles. Measures of performance in swine. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1937. v, 56 leaves.
- Green, Ewell Everett. <u>Blackstrap molasses as a partial substitute for corn and oats for fattening steer calves in dry</u> lot. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. v, 20 leaves.

- Green, William John. <u>Economics of potato production in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 86 leaves.
- Greenshields, Elco Lanier. <u>Analysis of Oklahoma cattle prices</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. 200 leaves.
- Gregarek, Floyd J. <u>Keeping quality of cream to be used for buttermaking as affected by various storage temperatures</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1937. iv, 39 leaves.
- Hagood, George F. <u>Study of some of the social and economic aspects of rural health in Bryan County, Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 76 leaves.
- Hankey, James Lowell. <u>Alfalfa in the hog ration</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. iii, 40 leaves.
- Hanson, Everett Beswick. <u>Blood carotene levels in Oklahoma dairy calves</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. iv, 47 leaves.
- Harrison, Charles Arthur. <u>Economic analysis of consumers' cooperative organizations</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1937. v, 46 leaves.
- Hauser, Edward Richard. <u>Influence of nutrition on reproduction in ewes</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. v, 37 leaves.
- Heck, Herman A. <u>Study of some relations of intake of total digestible nutrients to growth of Jersey heifers</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. iv, 32 leaves.
- Heck, Marshall Conrad. <u>Survey of cold storage lockers in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. iv, 38 leaves.
- Hill, Marjorie Lee. County land use planning report as a basis for farm organization in Okfuskee county, Oklahoma. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. vi, 102 leaves.
- Hinrichs, Herman Adolph. <u>Relationship of compact subsoil to root distribution of peach trees</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1942. vi, 71 leaves.
- Hixson, Ephriam. <u>Hibernation of the cotton boll weevil in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1930. 33 leaves.
- Holcomb, Gordon Victor. Some aspects of land utilization among different ownership groups in Osage county, Oklahoma. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. x, 96 leaves.

- Hovey, Charles Louis. <u>Studies on the biology and morphology of Chion cinctus Drury</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. v, 35 leaves.
- Howard, Maurice Hunt. Effect of mineral on the size and breaking strength of bone in fattening swine. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 50 leaves.
- Hunter, Errol Delmar. <u>Land used in Beaver county as affected by tenure and residence of landowner</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. viii, 51 leaves.
- Hutton, Harold Price. <u>Importance of calcium and phosphorus in a swine ration</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. ii, 53 leaves.
- Ives, Fred Harrison. <u>Study of supervised practice in poultry production and its value in evening class instruction</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 48 leaves.
- Jacob, August William. Marketing Oklahoma livestock. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1936. viii, 106 leaves.
- Jacobs, Emery E. <u>Effect of low protein ration on the prenatal and postnatal development of the rat</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1930. 43 leaves.
- Johns, John. Effect of birth weight upon post natal development of the albino rat. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 31 leaves.
- Johnson, George Victor. Experiments on the control of Chrysobothris femorata in Oklahoma. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. v, 33 leaves.
- Johnson, Paul Eugene. Resistance of specific fatty acids when added to cream to neutralization by sodium carbonate and calcium hydroxide. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. iv, 36 leaves.
- Johnstone, Rachael Ann. <u>The role of manganese and cobalt in nutrition</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. viii 32 leaves.
- Household science Food, Nutrition and Institutional Management (Theses)
- Jones, David Emerson. <u>Growth and development of Jersey heifers fed different levels of prairie hay as the sole roughage</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. v, 58 leaves.
- Jones, Melvin Douglas. Relative forage production of twenty winter small grain varieties and Italian rye grass
 (Lolium multiflorum) and how forage and grain yields are affected by dates of clipping. Thesis. Oklahoma
 Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1943. iv, 62 leaves.
- Kagan, Abbott. <u>Biology and control of stictocephala inermis (Fab.)</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. v, 35 leaves.

- Keesee, Perry Thomas. Effect of various methods of cooling on some of the factors affecting quality of milk. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. iv, 48 leaves.
- Kenworthy, Louise Perrin. <u>Factors affecting the germination of Irish potato tubers, with special reference to the production of the fall crop for Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. v, 75 leaves.
- Kilgore, Russel Elmer. <u>Land utilization in the Cookson hills</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. ix, 92 leaves.
- Kirch, Frederick William. Effect of location on the price of wheat. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1930. 114 leaves.
- Kirkpatrick, Allan Garnet. <u>Study of supervised practice records and accounts</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1934. 50 leaves.
- Knechtel, Kenneth Walden. <u>Study to develop methods of manufacturing uniformly high quality "sweet curd" cottage</u> cheese. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. 70 leaves.
- Krienke, Walter Albert. Effects of some microorganisms on the keeping qualities of unsalted and salted butter as influenced by the degree of working. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. v, 49 leaves.
- Kyle, James W. <u>Comparative educational value of extension methods in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 86 leaves.
- LaCamp, Ira Rex. <u>Attitudes of rural ministers of Oklahoma towards the open country church</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1929. 92 leaves.
- Leighton, Rudolph Elmo. <u>Studies of rump and udder inclination in the herd of the Woodward dairy experiment station</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1943. iv, 30 leaves.
- Leonard, Archie. Cost of producing wheat in Garfield County in 1931. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1934. 56 leaves.
- Little, Herschel Wray. Analysis of the Tulsa milk market. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. vi, 40 leaves.
- Little, Ivan Leroy. <u>Land utilization in western Payne county</u>, <u>Lake Blackwell area</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. vii, 64 leaves.

- Littlejohn, Lacy Welborn. <u>History and development of agricultural news with especial reference to present practices in state universities and colleges of the United States in publishing agricultural economic facts.</u> Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1936. v, 119 leaves.
- Lucas, Henry A. <u>Importance of vitamin D in feeding live stock</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1937. iv, 32 leaves.
- Maddox, Warner V. Oxidized flavors in dairy products. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. v, 48 leaves.
- Mader, Ernest Lee. <u>Preliminary observations on malting quality of Oklahoma grown barleys</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1945. vi, 63 leaves.
- Mailen, Tyson Harvey. Field and laboratory studies of oil base livestock sprays. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. iv, 38 leaves.
- Marshall, Don A. <u>Type-of-farming development in McIntosh, Muskogee, and Wagoner counties, Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. vi, 53 leaves.
- Marshall, Sidney Paul. Some effects of the quantity and physical condition of the roughage fed dairy cows on the composition of the milk. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. iv, 52 leaves.
- Martin, Sam Winford. Factors in ginning cotton and their relation to the quality and value of cotton. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1930. 104 leaves.
- Maxwell, J. Myron. <u>Studies on chrysobothris femorata fab. in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1937. vi, 23 leaves.
- McAfee, Thomas Edison. <u>Saccharine content of sorghums</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. v, 32 leaves.
- McAlister, Winnard Bo. <u>Factors affecting phosphorus fixation in soils</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. iv, 27 leaves.
- McBride, Elmer L. <u>Study of farm insurance in Oklahoma with emphasis upon the Oklahoma farmers' union mutual</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1930. 31 leaves.
- McClure, John Harold. <u>Study of the composition and characteristics of the rural and urban population of Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. 187 leaves.
- McInroe, Ben F. Effect of some salts and oat flour upon lactose crystallization in ice cream. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. v, 30 leaves.

- McLean, Lawrence Gordon. Experiments and observations on some of the more important diseases of trees and shrubs commonly grown in Oklahoma nurseries. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. v, 46 leaves.
- McMillen, Warren N. Effect of nitrogen retention at different protein levels during pregnancy and lactation upon the growth and development of young rats. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1936. vi, 28 leaves.
- McWhorter, Clyde C. <u>Economic aspects of the grade and sample length of cotton produced in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1933. 96 leaves.
- McWhorter, Clark T. Power costs by crop reporting districts in Oklahoma 1924-1934. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. viii, 80 leaves.
- McWhorter, Dayton C. <u>Marketing of cream in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. vi, 52 leaves.
- Means, Berkey Orville. Cost of producing butterfast in Oklahoma, 1931. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. 102 leaves.
- Middleton, James Wilburn. <u>Marketing of cotton in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1925. 111 leaves.
- Miller, Joe Harvey. <u>Economic analysis of the ginning industry in Oklahoma 1928-1929</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. 112 leaves.
- Miner, Floyd Duane. <u>Life history, morphology and control of Daihinia brevipes Haldeman</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. v, 80 leaves.
- Moore, Donald Sylvester. <u>Some factors affecting farm intensity and size of farms in Muskogee county</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. iv, 90 leaves.
- Mueller, Ernest Conrad. <u>Value of garbage as a feed for hogs</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1934. 48 leaves.
- Muncrief, Ernest Harding. Relative pasture value of winter small grains and rye grass. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1945. vi, 82 leaves.
- Murray, Clive E. <u>Cottonseed meal as a protein supplement for swine</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 50 leaves.
- Murray, John Henry. Factors influencing discontinuance of vocational agriculture in Oklahoma high schools. Thesis.

- Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. 40 leaves.
- Nalbandov, Andrew V. <u>Mung bean silage vs. alfalfa hay for milk production</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1935. 33 leaves.
- Nelson, John Eric. <u>Management of foreclosed farms in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 57 leaves.
- Nelson, Ronald Harvey. <u>Influence of heredity on the market score of Duroc Jersey hogs</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. 46 leaves.
- Neumann, Alvin Ludwig. <u>Blackstrap molasses as a partial substitute for concentrates for fattening hogs</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. v, 35 leaves.
- Norris, Percy K. <u>Staple of Oklahoma cotton for the crop years of 1928-1929 and 1929-1930</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 78 leaves.
- Omohundro, Thomas Tipton. <u>Some experiments and observations on revegetation of Oklahoma range lands with</u> native grass by seeding. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. vi, 81 leaves.
- Park, Willie James. <u>Ecological study of western Payne county</u>, <u>Oklahoma land utilization project</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. vi, 62 leaves.
- Peck, Clarence Price. Mangels vs. corn silage as a succulent feed for dairy cows. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 53 leaves.
- Peddy, Leighton. <u>Materials for covering pecan buds and grafts</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. iv, 34 leaves.
- Penn, Ray Earl. <u>Some of the factors affecting the reseeding of native grasses in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1933. 26 leaves.
- Peterson, Robert Victor. <u>Status of Oklahoma weekly newspapers in relation to farmer subscribers' attitudes and patronage</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1929. 73 leaves.
- Pierce, Cyril Clea. <u>Economic effects of the conservation program on the small livestock farms of the Stillwater creek</u> area. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1942. xii, 77 leaves.
- Rarick, Ava C. <u>Genetic study of the Hereford cattle in Texas county, Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. iv, 48 leaves.
- Reed, Otie Marion. Analysis of wheat storage facilities in Oklahoma. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and

- Mechanical College, 1931. 113 leaves.
- Rich, Vance. <u>Correlation study of earliness of heading and size of head in wheat: size determined by number of kernels and total weight of grain</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1934. 11 leaves.
- Rink, Clare W. Effect of some ions on the chemical and physical properties of ice cream mix. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1935. 30 leaves.
- Roberson, Luther Grover. Comparative study of the economic ability of the state of Oklahoma to support education. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. 111 leaves.
- Roberts, Cecil A. <u>Deposition of fat in broilers as influenced by cereal grains, yellow corn, wheat, kafir, and barley.</u>
 Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1936. iv, 19 leaves.
- Root, Chester E. Vernalization. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1937. v, 42 leaves.
- Rose, Lonnie Edward. Response of crops to fertilizers on the clay pan soils of eastern Oklahoma. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1943. v, 36 leaves.
- Salisbury, James. <u>Income of Oklahoma wheat and cotton farmers for four crop reporting district from 1924 to 1931</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. 146 leaves.
- Schneider, Samuel B. <u>Problems involved in acquiring use of a farm and establishing security of tenure in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. iv, 77 leaves.
- Schnorrenberg, Harold. <u>Taxonomy, distribution, and biological studies of Oklahoma Tabanidae</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1933. 58 leaves.
- Scriven, Dale Roger. <u>Changes in soil nitrogen as affected by chemical treatment and response of crops to nitrogen fertilization</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. iv, 32 leaves.
- Self, Ferd W. <u>Correlation of factors affecting yield of lint cotton</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1942. v, 28 leaves.
- Shaw, Herbert Orval. <u>Analysis of the seasonal variation of hog prices in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1942. xi, 111 leaves.
- Sherman, Clyde George. <u>Economic analysis of cooperative creameries of Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. 96 leaves.
- Simmons, Richard H. <u>Economic aspects of the one-variety cotton community movement in the United States</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1933. 204 leaves.

- Simonson, Oben J. <u>Use of mungbeans as a silage crop</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1937. iv, 28 leaves.
- Smith, Augustus B. <u>Comparison of mung bean hay and alfalfa hay for milk production</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1933. 31 leaves.
- Somera, Macario S. <u>Some world problems of agriculture</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1935. 69 leaves.
- Sooter, Clarence Andrew. <u>Freezing and undercooling temperatures of the boll weevil</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1935. 14 leaves.
- Soxman, R. C. An economic analysis of cotton gins in Oklahoma, 1929 to 1932. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1935. 180 leaves.
- Spielman, Henry William. <u>A Study of Chattel mortgages in Payne County, Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1935. 112 leaves.
- Spurlock, Clay. Monoecious and dioecious grasses of the Americas. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. vii, 46 leaves.
- Staten, Glen. Effects of some of the cotton diseases on the structure and maturity of the cotton fiber. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1933. 42 leaves.
- Stevens, Walter Lee. <u>Summary of the results of extension pasture work in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. vi, 92 leaves.
- Stiles, Charles Francis. <u>Biology and control methods of anticarsia gemmatalis hubner</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 53 leaves.
- Stinnett, Lloyd Harrison. <u>Uses and economic importance of milk in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. v, 31 leaves.
- Stokes, George W. <u>Organizing and conducting an evening class with adults interested in soil and moisture</u> conservation. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1937. iv, 104 leaves.
- Stumbo, Richard William. <u>Analysis of Oklahoma dairy herd improvement association records for the period 1925 to 1936</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. iv, 48 leaves.
- Sullivant, Marue. <u>Changes in federal legislation relating to agriculture since 1785</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1934. 52 leaves.

- Swinburne, Merritt Samuel. <u>Variation of the hemoglobin content of the blood of pigs and its effect upon subsequent growth</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. iv, 28 leaves.
- Taylor, George Wayland. <u>Seedling abnormalities and mutation rate in common varieties and pure line hybrids of corn in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1933. unpaged.
- Teetes, Leeman Wesley. Analysis of the breeding records of the Oklahoma A. & M. college dairy herd from 1926 to 1937, inclusive. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. iv, 25 leaves.

 Dairy (Theses)
- Terpening, Gilbert K. <u>Factors influencing turkey marketing in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. v, 99 leaves.
- Tourtellotte, Edward Everett. <u>Preparation of small grains for growing and fattening pigs</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 63 leaves.
- Tucker, Elbridge Ashcraft. Method of determining the economic production capacity of Oklahoma pastures. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1944. vii, 78 leaves.
- Turner, Kirk Brian. <u>Analysis of factors affecting amount of feather in domestic fowl, gallus domesticus</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. iv, 61 leaves.
- Valdez, Julian Medil. <u>Analysis of Oklahoma egg prices</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1941. x, 97 leaves.
- Vieth, Emmanuel Louis. <u>Correlations between dams and daughters in clean production of wool</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1939. v, 28 leaves.
- Walton, Robert Ralph. <u>Grasshopper baits in Oklahoma</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. v, 63 leaves.
- Wann, Clarence A. <u>The development of bacteria on drawn and undrawn poultry at temperatures above and below freezing</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. iv, 31 leaves. Poultry husbandry (Theses)
- Ward, Norman M. <u>Respiration and germination of Irish potatoes in relation to chemical treatment and temperature</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. vi, 62 leaves.
- Ware, Henry Grady. <u>Analysis of the factors affecting poultry profits in Oklahoma 1927-1929</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 50 leaves.

- Warner, Edgar A. <u>Study of the distribution and the inheritance of hair whorls in mammals</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1934. 38 leaves.
- Weaver, Otis T. <u>Accounting practices of cooperative cotton gin associations in Oklahoma, with suggestions for improvements in the application of accounting principles</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1936. iv, 108 leaves.
- Wells, John Delbert. Effect of the age of the animal on the physical characteristics of wool fibers. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1937. iv, 48 leaves.
- Whisenhunt, Floyd. Effect of birth weight and milk supply on the development of pigs. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1930. 41 leaves.
- Whitaker, Harry. The rabbit tick, Haemaphysalis leporis-palustris (Packard). Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1933. 31 leaves.
- White, Chris. Farm mechanics as a part of the instruction in vocational agriculture in Oklahoma high schools. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. x, 115 leaves.
- White, Joe Lloyd. <u>Comparison of base saturation in soils and the response of sweet clover to lime</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1945. v, 38 leaves.
- Whitehorn, Charles D. <u>Possibility of substituting wheat for corn in fattening beef cattle</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1931. 41 leaves.
- Wilshusen, Clarence Arnold. <u>Effect of various feeds on the color of lean beef</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1942. iv, 24 leaves.
- Winchester, Burl. <u>Genetic study of the Hereford cattle as bred by Robert H. Hazlett</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. v, 55 leaves.
- Wood, Seth. <u>Study to improve the quality of cream for buttermaking</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1933. 24 leaves.
- Wyatt, William Bernard. <u>Study of the basic causes of students leaving high school</u>. Thesis. Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1938. viii, 66 leaves.

Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station Bulletins

This section of the bibliography includes agricultural experiment station bulletins. Each citation includes the most complete bibliographic information we were able to compile and subject headings. The citations follow a modified MLA format, underlining all titles and including the page numbers. The citations are listed in numerical order by bulletin number.

Neal, James Clinton, A. C. Magruder, and Department of Agriculture. General information. Bulletin. Vol. 1. [Stillwater, Okla.]: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1891. 14 p.

Agricultural experiment stations -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station.

Neal, James Clinton. Station notes: insects. Bulletin. Vol. 2. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1892. 20 p.

Insect pests -- Control -- Oklahoma.

---. Station record. Bulletin. Vol. 3. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1892. 20 p. Field experiments -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station.

Magruder, A. C. Tests of varieties: oats, corn, and spring wheat. Bulletin. Vol. 4. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1892. 8, [iii] p.

Oats -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Corn -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Wheat -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Holter, Geo L., and James Clinton Neal. Some soil analyses. Bulletin. Vol. 5. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1893. 16 p.

Soils -- Oklahoma -- Analysis.

Neal, James Clinton, et al. Notes of progress. Bulletin. Vol. 6. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1893. p. 20-39.

Grasses -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Cowpea -- Oklahoma -- Composition.

Field experiments -- Oklahoma.

Holter, Geo L. Water analyses. Bulletin. Vol. 7. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1893. p. 40-48.

Drinking water -- Oklahoma -- Analysis.

Magruder, A. C. Test of varieties of wheat. Bulletin. Vol. 8. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1893. 18 p.

Wheat -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Wheat -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Waugh, F. A. <u>Test of varieties of vegetables</u>, 1893. Bulletin. Vol. 9. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1894. 38, [1] p.

Vegetables -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Vegetables -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Magruder, A. C. Corn. Bulletin. Vol. 10. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1894. p. 39-46.

Corn.

Waugh, F. A. <u>Press bulletin excerpts</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 11. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1894. p. 47.

Insect pests -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Weeds -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Field experiments -- Oklahoma.

Magruder, A. C. Wheat. Bulletin. Vol. 12. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1894. p. 70-72.

Wheat -- Oklahoma.

Neal, James Clinton. Wheat feeding. Bulletin. Vol. 13. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1894. p. 73-76.

Wheat as feed -- Oklahoma.

Waugh, F. A. <u>Grapes, 1894</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 14. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1894. 14, [1] p.

Grapes -- Oklahoma.

---. <u>Garden vegetables, 1895</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 15. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1895. p. 17-32.

Vegetable gardening -- Oklahoma.

Vegetables -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Vegetables -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Magruder, A. C. Oats. Bulletin. Vol. 16. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1895. p. 33-40.

Oats -- Oklahoma.

Neal, James Clinton. <u>Oklahoma weeds</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 17. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1895. 28 p.

Weeds -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Weeds -- Oklahoma.

Morrow, G. E. <u>Irrigation for Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 18. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1896. 17 p.

Irrigation water -- Oklahoma.

Irrigation -- Oklahoma.

---. Methods of destroying chinch bugs. Bulletin. Vol. 19. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1896. 8 p.

Chinch-bugs -- Control.

Wheat experiments, 1895-96. Food value of corn scorched by hot winds. Fruit culture in Oklahoma. Peach rosette.

The melon louse (Aphis cucumeris Forbes). Bulletin. Vol. 20. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1896. 23 p.

Wheat -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Fruit -- Oklahoma.

Peach -- Diseases and pests -- Oklahoma.

Melons -- Diseases and pests -- Oklahoma.

Corn -- Climatic factors -- Oklahoma.

Morrow, G. E., et al. Experiments in corn culture, 1896. Bulletin. Vol. 21. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1896. 10 p.

Corn -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Roads -- Design and construction.

Morrow, G. E. <u>Climate and crops in Oklahoma</u>; <u>Field experiments with Kafir corn</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 22. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1897. 13 p.

Crops and climate -- Oklahoma.

Kafir corn -- Field experiments.

---. Cotton culture in Oklahoma. Bulletin. Vol. 23. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1897. 14 p.

Cotton -- Oklahoma.

Bone, J. Hayes. Oklahoma soil studies. Bulletin. Vol. 24. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1897. 17 p.

Soils -- Oklahoma.

Holter, Geo L., and John Fields. Loss by exposure of corn stover & teosinte; Composition of pie melon; Fertilizer analyses of castor bean plant. Bulletin. Vol. 25. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1897. 8 p.

Corn stover.

Forage plants -- Losses.

Melons -- Composition.

Castor beans -- Composition.

Bogue, E. E. <u>Some injurious orchard insects</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 26. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1897. 23 p.

Insect pests -- Oklahoma.

Fruit -- Diseases and pests -- Oklahoma.

Lewis, L. L. <u>Glanders, Texas fever, symptomatic anthrax</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 27. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1897. 18 p.

Glanders.

Anthrax.

Babesiosis in cattle.

Morrow, G. E., and J. Hayes Bone. Experiments with wheat, 1896-7. Bulletin. Vol. 28. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1897. 8 p.

Wheat -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Holter, Geo L., and John Fields. <u>A study of waters for irrigation; The irrigation plant</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 29. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1897. 14 p.

Irrigation water -- Oklahoma.

Water-supply, Agricultural -- Oklahoma.

Morrow, G. E. Oklahoma weather and crops for 1897. Bulletin. Vol. 30. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1898. 12 p.

Crops and climate -- Oklahoma.

Meteorology -- Oklahoma -- Observations.

Glazier, Henry E. <u>Strawberries</u>; <u>Grapes</u>; <u>Stimulating and holding fruit buds</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 31. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1898. 18 p.

Fruit-culture -- Oklahoma.

Strawberries -- Oklahoma.

Grapes -- Oklahoma.

Holter, Geo L., and John Fields. <u>Practical chemistry of soils and crops</u>; A study of the castor oil plant. Bulletin. Vol. 32. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1898. 15 p.

Crops and soils.

Castor oil plant.

Morrow, G. E., and J. Hayes Bone. <u>Experiments with field crops</u>, 1897. Bulletin. Vol. 33. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1898. 18 p.

Field crops -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Field experiments -- Oklahoma.

Bogue, E. E. <u>The San Jose scale in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 34. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1898. 7 p.

San José scale.

Summary of digestion experiments with kafir. Bulletin. Vol. 35. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1898. 4 p.

Kafir corn.

Feed utilization efficiency.

Summary of experiments with corn and wheat, 1898. Bulletin. Vol. 36. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1898. 4 p.

Corn -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Wheat -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Holter, Geo L., and John Fields. <u>Digestion experiments and fodder analyses</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 37. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1899. 20 p.

Feeds -- Analysis.

Cattle -- Feeding and feeds.

---. <u>Analyses of waters for irrigation</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 38. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1899. 7 p.

Irrigation water -- Quality.

Lewis, L. L. <u>Texas fever</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 39. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1899. 28 p. Babesiosis in cattle.

---. <u>Bacteriology of milk</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 40. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1899. 16 p.

Milk -- Microbiology.

Bogue, E. E. <u>Weeds of Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 41. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1899. 12 p.
Weeds -- Oklahoma.

Bone, J. Hayes. <u>Oklahoma soil studies</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 42. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1899. 26 p.

Soils -- Oklahoma.

Morris, O. M. <u>Fruits for Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 43. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1899. 12 p.

Fruit -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

<u>Field crops, 1899</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 44. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1899. 12 p. Field crops -- Oklahoma. Field experiments -- Oklahoma.

Bogue, E. E. An annotated catalog of the ferns and flowering plants of Oklahoma. Bulletin. Vol. 45. [S.l.: s.n., 1900. 41 leaves.

Ferns -- Oklahoma.

Flowers -- Oklahoma.

---. <u>Native Oklahoma plants</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 45, Popular Edition. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1900. 12 p. Botany -- Oklahoma.

Fields, John, and A. G. Ford. <u>Digestion trials</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 46. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1900. 8 p. Chickens -- Feeding and feeds.

Sheep -- Feeding and feeds.

Fields, John, et al. <u>Reports of wheat raisers</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 47. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1900. 48 p.

Wheat -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Burtis, F. C. <u>Crop and forage notes</u>, 1900. Bulletin. Vol. 48. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1900. 11 p.

Field experiments -- Oklahoma.

Forage plants -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Wilcox, E. Mead. A rhizomorphic root-rot of fruit trees. Bulletin. Vol. 49. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1901. 32 p., [11] leaves of plates.

Fruit -- Diseases and pests.

Root rots.

Fields, John. Manuring the soil. Bulletin. Vol. 50. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1901. 11 p.

Soil fertility.

Manures.

Burtis, F. C., and J. S. Malone. <u>Feeding cottonseed meal to hogs</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 51. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1901. 15 p.

Cottonseed meal as feed.

Swine -- Feeding and feeds.

Morris, O. M. <u>The potato crop</u>; <u>Variety tests of cabbage</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 52. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1901. 16 p.

Potatoes -- Oklahoma.

Cabbage -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Lewis, L. L. <u>Common parasites of domestic animals</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 53. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1902. 24 p.

Livestock -- Parasites.

Shaw, Walter Robert. The improvement of the castor plant. Bulletin. Vol. 54. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1902. 10 p.

Castor oil plant.

Fields, John. <u>Bermuda grass</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 55. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1902. 11 p.

Bermuda grass.

Morris, O. M. <u>Garden vegetables</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 56. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1902. 14 p.

Vegetable gardening.

Lewis, L. L. <u>Directions for using vaccine for the prevention of blackleg in cattle</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 57. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1903. 15 p. Blackleg in cattle -- Vaccination.

Burtis, F. C., and John Fields. <u>Fattening steers: using cottonseed, cottonseed meal, wheat meal, wheat straw and hay</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 58. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1903. 46 p. Beef cattle -- Feed utilization efficiency.

Beef cattle -- Feeding and feeds.

Reprints from bulletins no. 47, 50, and 52, and annual reports 8 to 11. Bulletin. Vol. 59. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1903. 200 p. Field experiments -- Oklahoma.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma.

Morris, O. M. <u>Planting trees for posts, fuel, and windbreaks</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 60. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1903. 19 p.

Tree planting.

Burtis, F. C., and L. A. Moorhouse. <u>Field experiments</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 61. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1904. 22 p.

Sugar beet -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Corn -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Oats -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Lewis, L. L., and J. F. Nicholson. <u>Disinfecting power of coal-tar dips</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 62. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1904. 16 p. Veterinary disinfectants.

Lewis, L. L. <u>Tuberculosis in hogs</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 63. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1904. 8 p.

Tuberculosis in swine.

Morris, O. M. <u>Destroying insects and fungus diseases</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 64. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1905. 19 p.

Fruit -- Diseases and pests -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Burtis, F. C., and L. A. Moorhouse. Wheat growing; General notes on wheat culture. Bulletin. Vol. 65. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1905. 35 p.

Wheat -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

<u>The Water supply</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 66. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1905. 26 p. Water-supply, Agricultural -- Quality.

Ford, A. G. Miscellaneous water analyses. Bulletin. Vol. 67. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment

Station, 1905. 18 p.

Water -- Oklahoma -- Analysis.

Lewis, L. L., and J. F. Nicholson. <u>Soil inoculation</u>; <u>Tubercle-forming bacteria of legumes</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 68. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1905. 30 p.

Soil inoculation.

Rhizobium.

Small fruits. Bulletin. Vol. 69. Stillwater Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1905. 20 p.

Fruit -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Fruit -- Diseases and pests -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Fields, John. <u>Hardy Bermuda grass</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 70. Stillwater Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1906. 8 p.

Bermuda grass -- Oklahoma.

Burtis, F. C., and L. A. Moorhouse. <u>Alfalfa</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 71. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1906. 12 p.

Alfalfa -- Oklahoma.

Lewis, L. L. <u>Tests of dips as lice killers</u>; <u>Killing Texas fever ticks</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 72. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1906. 8 p.

Cattle tick -- Control.

Lice -- Control.

Cattle dip.

Morris, O. M. <u>Hardy trees, shrubs, and vines, suitable for planting in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 73. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1907. 6 p.

Trees -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Shrubs -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Climbing plants -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Moorhouse, L. A. Cowpeas and soy beans. Bulletin. Vol. 74. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1907. 22 p.

Cowpea -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Soybean -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Lewis, L. L., and W. R. Wright. A study of the bacterial content of cream. Bulletin. Vol. 75. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1907. 16 p.

Cream -- Microbiology.

Morris, O. M., and J. F. Nicholson. <u>Orchard spraying</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 76. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1908. 32 p.

Fruit -- Diseases and pests -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Moorhouse, L. A., and J. F. Nicholson. Cotton culture. Bulletin. Vol. 77. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural

Experiment Station, 1908. p. 36-56.

Cotton -- Oklahoma.

McDonald, W. T., and J. S. Malone. <u>Sheep feeding</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 78. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1908. p. 58-64.

Sheep -- Feeding and feeds.

Nicholson, J. F. <u>San Jose scale in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 79. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1908. p. 68-88.

San José scale.

San José scale -- Control -- Oklahoma.

McDonald, W. T., and J. S. Malone. <u>Rations for fattening hogs</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 80. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1908. p. 90-96.

Swine -- Feeding and feeds.

Lewis, L. L. <u>Texas fever</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 81. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1908. 32 p.

Babesiosis in cattle.

Moorhouse, L. A., and W. L. Burlison. <u>Alfalfa in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 82. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1909. 29 p.

Alfalfa -- Oklahoma.

---. <u>Alfalfa seed in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 83. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1909.

Alfalfa -- Oklahoma -- Seeds.

Alfalfa -- Weed control -- Oklahoma.

Morris, O. M. <u>Variety test of peaches</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 84. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1909. [6] p.

Peach -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Moorhouse, L. A., W. L. Burlison, and J. A. Ratcliff. <u>Bermuda grass</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 85. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1909. 14 p.

Bermuda grass.

Morris, O. M. <u>Tree culture</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 86. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1910. 34 p.

Trees -- Oklahoma.

Moorhouse, L. A., W. L. Burlison, and J. A. Ratcliff. <u>Corn culture</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 87. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1910. 45 p.

Corn -- Oklahoma.

Sanborn, Charles Emerson. <u>The southern plum aphis</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 88. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1910. 7 p.

Plum -- Diseases and pests -- Control.

Baird, R. O. <u>The chemistry of the Kafir corn kernel</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 89. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1910. 15 p.

Kafir corn -- Analysis.

Francis, C. K., and R. O. Baird. <u>A study of Bermuda grass</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 90. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1910. 19 p.

Bermuda grass.

Sanborn, Charles Emerson. <u>Twig girdler</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 91. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1911. 14 p.

Trees -- Diseases and pests.

Lovett, A. L. <u>Spray calendar</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 92. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1911. 15 p.

Spraying and dusting in agriculture -- Oklahoma.

Lewis, L. L. <u>Artificial insemination</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 93. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1911. 14 p.

Horses -- Artificial insemination.

Linklater, W. A. <u>Hog feeding</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 94. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1912. 16 p.

Swine -- Feeding and feeds.

Booth, N. O., and D. C. Mooring. <u>Varieties of fruits raised in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 95. Stillwater, Okla.:
Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1911. 48 p.

Fruit -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Lewis, L. L. <u>The vitality of reproductive cells</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 96. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1911. 47 p.

Livestock -- Reproduction.

Fertility.

Churchill, O. O. b, and A. H. Wright. <u>Cotton culture</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 97. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1912. 23 p.

Cotton growing -- Oklahoma.

Sanborn, Charles Emerson. <u>The cotton or melon aphis</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 98. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1912. 20 p.

Aphis gossypii -- Control.

<u>Dairying in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 99. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1913. 55 p. Dairy farming -- Oklahoma.

---. <u>Garden and truck crop insect pests</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 100. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1912. 76 p. Vegetables -- Diseases and pests -- Control.

Bray, Charles Iseard, and D. R. Forrester. <u>Silos in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 101. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1914. 83 p. Silos -- Oklahoma.

Churchill, O. O. b, and A. H. Wright. <u>The grain sorghums</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 102. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1914. 70 p. Sorghum -- Varieties.

Karper, R. E. <u>Sudan grass</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 103. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1915. 14 p.
Sudan grass.

Lewis, L. L. <u>Hog cholera</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 104. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1914. 30 p. Hog cholera.

Churchill, O. O. b. <u>Cowpea culture</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 105. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1914. 22 p. Cowpea -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Poultry. Bulletin. Vol. 106. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1914. 31 p.
 Poultry.

Fuller, J. M. <u>Using the Babcock test</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 107. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1915. 15 p.
 Milkfat.
 Milk -- Composition.

Potts, Roy C. <u>The production of first grade cream</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 108. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1916. 11 p. Cream.

Sanborn, Charles Emerson. <u>The alfalfa web worm</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 109. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1916. 7 p. Alfalfa -- Diseases and pests -- Control.

- Francis, C. K., and O. C. Smith. <u>The starches of the grain sorghums: a technical bulletin.</u> Bulletin. Vol. 110. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1916. 38 p.
- Sorghum -- Composition.
- Carlyle, W. L., and D. A. Spencer. <u>Sheep husbandry in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 111. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1916. 47 p. Sheep -- Oklahoma.
- Ahrens, B. A. A study of the effect of cottonseed meal vs. beef scrap upon the egg production, fertility and vitality of poultry. Bulletin. Vol. 112. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1917. 20 p.

 Poultry -- Feeding and feeds.
- Sanborn, Charles Emerson, and Henry R. Painter. <u>The locust borer</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 113. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1917. 8 p. Locust-borer.
- Francis, C. K., and D. G. Morgan. <u>The determination of fat in certain milk products</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 114. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1917. [4] p. Milkfat.
- Francis, C. K., and W. G. Friedemann. <u>Sudan grass silage</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 115. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1917. 8 p. Sudan grass -- Silage.
- Wade, Otis. The sycamore lace-bug: (Corythucha ciliata, Say). Bulletin. Vol. 116. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1917. 16 p. Corythuca.
- Francis, C. K., and W. G. Friedemann. <u>The fats and fatty acids of the grain sorghums</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 117. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1917. 14 p. Sorghum -- Composition.
- Sanborn, Charles Emerson, and Henry R. Painter. <u>The chicken tick: (Argas miniatus, Koch)</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 118. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1918. 8 p.

 Argas persicus.
- Lewis, L. L., and C. H. McElroy. <u>Report of experiments on immunizing against hog cholera</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 119. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1918. 15 p.
- Hog cholera -- Vaccination.
- Malone, J. S. <u>A preliminary report on feeds for fattening pigs : comparing protein supplements for fattening pigs, and comparing corn, kafir and darso as a fattening feed for pigs.</u> Bulletin. Vol. 120. Stillwater, Okla.:

Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1918. 7 p. Swine -- Feeding and feeds.

Dowell, C. T., and W. G. Friedemann. Experiments with bolly refuse: the economic uses to which bolly refuse may be placed, and the composition of bolly cotton seed and their products. Bulletin. Vol. 121. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1918. 8 p.

Cotton -- Residues.

Cottonseed products as feed.

Dowell, C. T. A study of the cyanogenesis in sorghum vulgare. Bulletin. Vol. 122. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1919. 8 p. Sorghum -- Toxicology.

Sanborn, Charles Emerson. <u>The chicken sticktight flea</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 123. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1919. 8 p.

Poultry -- Parasites.

Fleas.

Dowell, C. T., and W. G. Friedemann. <u>Effect of feeding peanuts on the quality of pork</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 124. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1919. 8 p.

Pork -- Quality.

Swine -- Feeding and feeds.

Russell, S. F. <u>Comparative rations for wintering breeding ewes</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 125. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1919. 8 p. Sheep -- Feeding and feeds -- Climatic factors.

---. <u>Sheep-breeding experiment : inheritance of characters in sheep</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 126. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1919. 22 p. Sheep -- Genetics.

Beeson, M. A., and Adrian Daane. <u>Darso</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 127. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1919. 19 p. Sorghum -- Varieties.

Sanborn, Charles Emerson, R. O. Whitenton, and C. O. Chambers. <u>The crow: (Corvus Brachyrhynchos Brehm)</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 128. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1919. 8 p.

Corvus brachyrhynchos -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Wade, Otis. The four-spotted cowpea weevil: (Bruchus quadrimaculatus, Fabricius). Bulletin. Vol. 129. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1919. 14 p. Cowpea weevil -- Oklahoma.

Sanborn, Charles Emerson. The chicken sticktight flea: (Sarcopsylla gallinacea Westw.). Bulletin. Vol. 130.

Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1920. 8 p.

Poultry -- Parasites.

Fleas.

Rapp, C. W. <u>Bacterial blight of beans : a technical study</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 131. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1920. 39 p.

Beans -- Diseases and pests -- Control.

Dowell, C. T., and W. G. Friedemann. <u>The composition and digestibility of sudan grass hay, darso, darso silage, broom corn seed and sunflower silage</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 132. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1920. 8 p.

Feeds -- Composition.

Magee, W. T., and A. E. Darlow. <u>Sheep feeding investigations: comparative rations for fattening wether lambs</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 133. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Experiment Station, 1920. [4] p.

Sheep -- Feeding and feeds.

Blizzard, W. L. <u>Cattle feeding investigation</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 134. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1920. 7 p.

Cattle -- Feeding and feeds.

Dowell, C. T., and W. G. Friedemann. <u>A chemical study of broom corn and broom corn silage</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 135. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1921. 7 p.

Broomcorn -- Composition.

Broomcorn -- Silage.

Darlow, A. E. <u>Sheep feeding investigations: comparative rations for wintering breeding ewes</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 136. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1921. 7 p.

Sheep -- Feeding and feeds -- Climatic factors.

Guberlet, John E. <u>Stomach worms in sheep</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 137. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1921. 16 p.

Haemonchus contortus.

Sheep -- Parasites.

Beeson, M. A., Adrian Daane, and D. R. Johnson. <u>Alfalfa experiment</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 138. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1921. 18 p. Alfalfa -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Blizzard, W. L. <u>Cattle feeding investigations : comparative value of silage for making beef : Silages used, sunflower corn, kafir, cane and darso</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 139. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1921. 6 p.

Cattle -- Feeding and feeds.

Beeson, M. A. Wheat: continuous with and without manure. Bulletin. Vol. 140. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1921. 15 p.

Wheat -- Fertilizers.

Briggs, Glen. <u>Cotton variety tests</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 141. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1923. 15 p.

Cotton -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Cotton -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Darlow, A. E. Sheep feeding investigation: wintering breeding ewes ninety day test, December 29 to March 30. Bulletin. Vol. 142. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1922. 8 p.

Sheep -- Feeding and feeds -- Climatic conditions.

Beeson, M. A., and H. F. Murphy. <u>The effect of lime and organic matter on the so-called hardpan subsoils</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 143. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1922. 7 p.

Duricrusts.

Fertilizers.

Thompson, Carl P. <u>Effect of protein and mineral on the development of swine</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 144. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1922. 27 p.

Swine -- Development.

Swine -- Feeding and feeds.

Proteins in animal nutrition.

Minerals in animal nutrition.

Murphy, H. F. Oats: rotation vs. continuous culture. Bulletin. Vol. 145. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1922. 7 p.

Oats -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Crop rotation.

Darlow, A. E. <u>Sheep feeding investigations: comparative rations for fattening wether lambs</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 146. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1923. 7 p.

Sheep -- Feeding and feeds.

Blizzard, W. L. <u>Cattle feeding investigations : finishing baby beef.</u> Bulletin. Vol. 147. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1923. 8 p.

Cattle -- Feeding and feeds.

Thompson, Carl P. Swine feeding investigations: Oklahoma feeds and how to prepare them. Bulletin. Vol. 148. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1923. 15 p. Swine -- Feeding and feeds.

Blizzard, W. L. <u>Cattle feeding investigations</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 149. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1923. 8 p. Cattle -- Feeding and feeds.

Murphy, H. F. <u>Cultural methods for corn and grain sorghums on Oklahoma soils</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 150. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1925. 7 p. Sorghum -- Weed control -- Oklahoma.

Corn -- Weed control -- Oklahoma.

Darlow, A. E. <u>Scrubs vs. purebred ram.</u> Bulletin. Vol. 151. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1925. [4] p.

Rams.

Sheep -- Breeding.

Menaul, Paul. Studies in nutrition. Bulletin. Vol. 152. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1925. 13 p.

Animal nutrition.

Darlow, A. E. <u>Inheritance of characters in sheep</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 153. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1925. 15 p. Sheep -- Genetics.

Briggs, Glen. Cotton variety tests in Oklahoma. Bulletin. Vol. 154. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1925. 12 p.

Cotton -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Cotton -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Murphy, H. F. <u>The results of some fertility experiments on Oklahoma soils</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 155. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1925. 34 p. Soil fertility -- Oklahoma.

Burke, A. D. b. <u>Commercial buttermilk</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 156. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1926. 50 p. Buttermilk.

Sanborn, Charles Emerson. <u>Boll weevil in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 157. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1926. 32 p. Boll weevil -- Oklahoma.

Isenberg, G. H., and A. C. Baer. <u>A study of some commercial ice cream improvers</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 158. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1926. 15 p. Ice cream. ices, etc.

Finnell, H. b. <u>Improving stands of grain sorghums by seed treatments</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 159. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1926. 15 p. Sorghum -- Fumigation.

Seeds -- Disinfection.

---. Summary of results of experiments conducted in field crops and soils at the Panhandle Agricultural College,

Goodwell, Oklahoma, 1926. Bulletin. Vol. 160. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical
College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1927. 15 p.

Field experiments -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma Panhandle Agricultural Experiment Station.

Summary of results of experiments conducted by the Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station at the Boys' State

Reformatory, Granite, Oklahoma, during the years 1924-1926. Bulletin. Vol. 161. Stillwater, Okla.:
Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1927. 8 p.
Field experiments -- Oklahoma.

Ellsworth, J. O., and R. W. Baird. <u>The combine harvester on Oklahoma farms, 1926</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 162. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1927. 15 p. Combines (Agricultural machinery) -- Oklahoma.

Shuhart, Donald V. <u>The formation and development of the pistillate flowers of the pecan</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 163. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1927. 7 p.

Pecan -- Flowering time.

Buds.

Becker, R. B., and Willis D. Gallup. <u>Utilization of the grain in Kafir and cane silage by dairy cows</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 164. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1927. 7 p.

Dairy cattle -- Feed utilization efficiency.

Sugarcane -- Silage.

Kafir corn -- Silage.

Thompson, Carl P. <u>Preparation of Kafir corn and wheat for swine feeding</u>: value of yeast in swine feeding. Bulletin. Vol. 165. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1927. 12 p.

Swine -- Feeding and feeds.

Kafir corn.

Wheat as feed.

Penquite, Robert, R. B. Thompson, and H. R. Naylor. <u>The value of certain scratch grains in the poultry ration</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 166. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1927. 8 p.

Poultry -- Feeding and feeds.

Upp, Charles Willis, and R. B. Thompson. <u>Influence of time of hatch on hatchability of the eggs, rate of growth of the chicks, and characteristics of the adult female</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 167. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1927. 36 p.

Eggs -- Hatchability.

Poultry -- Growth.

- Burke, A. D. b. <u>Gelatinated buttermilk</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 168. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1927. 16 p.

 Buttermilk.
- Fernandes, Grace. Church activities of farm women and their families: from the viewpoint of the part the farm women play in establishing the economic status of their families by their standards of management as found in five selected localities in Oklahoma. Bulletin. Vol. 169. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1927. 14 p.

Farmers' spouses -- Oklahoma.

Church membership -- Oklahoma.

Rural churches -- Social aspects -- Oklahoma.

- Potts, H. C. <u>Outfield experimental results: McClain County for 1925, 1926, 1927</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 170. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928. [8] p. Field experiments -- Oklahoma.
- ---. Outfield experimental results: McIntosh County for 1925, 1926, 1927. Bulletin. Vol. 171. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928. [7] p. Field experiments -- Oklahoma.
- ---. Outfield experimental results: Creek County for 1925, 1926, 1927. Bulletin. Vol. 172. Stillwater, Okla.:
 Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928. [8] p.
 Field experiments -- Oklahoma.
- ---. Outfield experimental results: Nowata County for 1925, 1926, 1927. Bulletin. Vol. 173. Stillwater, Okla.:
 Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928. [6] p.
 Field experiments -- Oklahoma.
- Fetrow, Ward W. b. <u>The farmer's part in cooperative marketing</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 174. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928. 23 p. Cooperative marketing of farm produce -- Oklahoma.
- Ligon, L. L. <u>Varieties of cotton for Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 175. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928. 22 p. Cotton -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.
- Fernandes, Grace. A critical study of periodical reading in farm homes. Bulletin. Vol. 176. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928. 16 p. Farmers -- Books and reading.
- Becker, R. B., and Willis D. Gallup. <u>Comparison of cane and kafir silage for milk production</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 177. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928. [8] p.

Dairy cattle -- Feeding and feeds.

Sugarcane -- Silage.

Kafir corn -- Silage.

Fetrow, Ward W. b. <u>Attitudes of Oklahoma farmers toward the Oklahoma Cotton Growers' association</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 178. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928. 60 p.

Cotton -- Cooperative marketing -- Oklahoma.

Blizzard, W. L. <u>Beef cattle feeding investigations</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 179. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928. [8] p. Beef cattle -- Feeding and feeds.

Daane, Adrian, and Karl Henry William Klages. <u>Grain and sweet sorghums in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 180. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928. 19 p.

Sorghum -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Ellsworth, J. O., and F. F. Elliott. <u>Types-of-farming in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 181. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1929. 84 p. Agricultural systems -- Oklahoma.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma.

Fernandes, Grace. <u>Educational factors influencing the activities of farm home-makers</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 182. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928. 14 p. Farmers' spouses -- Education -- Oklahoma.

Daane, Adrian. Moisture in combined wheat. Bulletin. Vol. 183. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928. 15 p.
Wheat -- Moisture.

Blizzard, W. L. <u>Beef cattle feeding investigations: progress report.</u> Bulletin. Vol. 184. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928. [4] p. Beef cattle -- Feeding and feeds -- Economic aspects.

Howell, L. D. The relations of economic, social and educational advancement of farmers to their membership in organizations. Bulletin. Vol. 185. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1929. 54 p.

Farmers -- Oklahoma -- Social conditions.

Fetrow, Ward W. b. Economic conditions of farmers in Oklahoma as related to membership in the Oklahoma Cotton Growers Association. Bulletin. Vol. 186. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1929. [23] p.

Farmers -- Oklahoma -- Economic conditions.

Griffee, Fred, L. L. Ligon, and Luther H. Brannon. <u>Biometrical analysis of upland cotton grown at Stillwater</u>, <u>Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 187. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1929. 32 p., [3] folded leaves.

Cotton -- Oklahoma -- Mathematical models.

Murphy, H. F. <u>A fertilizer study on the brown soil of the Red Prairies</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 188. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1929. [7] p. Fertilizers -- Oklahoma -- Experiments.

---. <u>Fertility studies on Kirkland soil</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 189. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1929. [9] p.

Fertilizers -- Oklahoma -- Experiments.

Soil fertility -- Oklahoma.

Finnell, H. H. b. <u>The utilization of moisture on heavy soils of the southern Great Plains</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 190. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1929. 24 p.

Soil moisture -- Great Plains.

- ---. <u>Sorghum crops on the High Plains of Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 191. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1929. 30 p. Sorghum -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.
- ---. <u>Initial soil moisture and crop yield</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 192. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1929. [8] p.

Soil moisture.

Crop yields.

Crops and water.

---. <u>Heavy plains soil moisture problems</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 193. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1929. [8] p. Soil moisture -- Oklahoma.

Page, James Franklin. Relation of town and country interests in Garfield County, Oklahoma. Bulletin. Vol. 194. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1930. 47 p.

Oklahoma -- Rural conditions.

Sanders, J. T. <u>The economic and social aspects of mobility of Oklahoma farmers</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 195. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1929. 71 p.

Farmers -- Oklahoma -- Economic conditions.

Farmers -- Oklahoma -- Social conditions.

Darlow, A. E. Corn, barley and grain sorghums for fattening lambs. Bulletin. Vol. 196. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1930. [8] p.

Lambs -- Feeding and feeds.

Barley as feed.

Corn as feed.

Sorghum as feed.

Fernandes, Grace. The relation between the economic status of the Oklahoma farm family and the farm woman's standards of management with respect to clothing. Bulletin. Vol. 197. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1930. [16] p.

Home economics, Rural -- Oklahoma.

Farmers -- Oklahoma -- Economic conditions.

Moore, Arthur N., J. T. Sanders, and b. <u>Credit problems of Oklahoma cotton farmers: with special reference to Garvin, Jackson, and Pittsburg counties.</u> Bulletin. Vol. 198. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1930. 61 p.

Agricultural credit -- Oklahoma.

Stephens, Philip Holcomb, and Emil Rauchenstein. Systems of farming in Oklahoma. no. 1, Wheat farming in north central Oklahoma. Bulletin. Vol. 199. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1931. 56 p.

Wheat -- Oklahoma.

Farm management -- Oklahoma.

Finnell, H. H. b. Wheat varieties on the High Plains of Oklahoma. Bulletin. Vol. 200. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1931. 32 p. Wheat -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Harper, Horace James. A study of methods for the preparation of permanent soil profiles. Bulletin. Vol. 201.

Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1932.

15 p.

Soil profiles.

Thompson, R. B., E. E. Schnetzler, and W. P. Albright. <u>Growing turkeys in confinement</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 202. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1932. 13 p.

Turkeys.

Finnell, H. H. b. <u>Factors affecting the accumulation of nitrate nitrogen in High Plains soils</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 203. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1932. 47 p.

Soils -- Nitrogen content -- Oklahoma.

Sanborn, Charles Emerson, George Whitfield Stiles, and Lewis H. Moe. <u>Preliminary experiments in the transmission of anaplasmosis by horseflies</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 204. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1932. [16] p.

Anaplasmosis -- Transmission.

Horseflies.

Flies as carriers of disease.

Harper, Horace James. <u>Easily soluble phosphorus in Oklahoma soils</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 205. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1932. 24 p. Soils -- Phosphorus content -- Oklahoma.

---. Soil fertility and sweet clover production in Oklahoma. Bulletin. Vol. 206. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1932. 32 p.

Sweet clover -- Oklahoma.

Soil fertility -- Oklahoma.

Stephens, Philip Holcomb. <u>Farm production costs in Oklahoma, 1931</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 208. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1933. 56 p. Farm management -- Oklahoma.

Agriculture -- Oklahoma -- Costs.

Osborn, W. M. Cotton experiments at the Lawton (Oklahoma) Field Station, 1916-1931. Bulletin. Vol. 209. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1933. 31 p.

Cotton -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Klitz, Burton Frederick. Sorghums for grain and forage. Bulletin. Vol. 210. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1933. 47, [1] p. Sorghum -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Ballinger, Roy Arthur. <u>Financial operations of a group of Oklahoma farmers' elevators, 1930-1932</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 211. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1934. 15 p.

Grain elevators, Cooperative -- Oklahoma -- Economic conditions.

Ballinger, Roy Arthur, and Clyde G. McWhorter. <u>Economic aspects of the grade and staple length of cotton produced in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 212. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1933. 55 p.

Cotton -- Economic aspects -- Oklahoma.

Darlow, A. E. <u>Results of three years of lamb feeding</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 213. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1933. 7 p. Lambs -- Feeding and feeds.

Finnell, H. H. b. Moisture and fertility relations of subsoil variations in heavy silt loam soil at Goodwell, Oklahoma. Bulletin. Vol. 214. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1933. 11 p.

Silt loam -- Oklahoma.

- ---. The economy of soil nitrogen under semiarid conditions. Bulletin. Vol. 215. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1933. 22 p. Soils -- Nitrogen content.
- ---. <u>Raw organic matter accumulations under various systems of culture</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 216. Stillwater, Okla.:
 Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1933. 11, [1] p. Humus.
 Crop residues.

Heller, V. G. <u>The effect of saline and alkaline waters on domestic animals</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 217. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1933. 23 p. Water-supply, Agricultural -- Quality.

Whitehead, F. E. <u>The effect of arsenic, as used in poisoning grasshoppers, upon birds</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 218. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1934. 54 p. Pesticides and wildlife.

Arsenic -- Toxicology.

Ellis, Lippert S., A. M. Dickson, and Clyde C. McWhorter. <u>The sale of cotton in the seed in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 219. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1934. 64 p.

Cotton -- Oklahoma -- Marketing.

Darlow, A. E., V. G. Heller, and W. R. Felton. <u>The effect of the ration on wool growth and on certain wool characteristics</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 220. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1934. 24 p.

Wool -- Growth.

Sheep -- Feeding and feeds.

Duncan, Otis Durant b, J. T. Sanders, and b. <u>A study of certain economic factors in relation to social life among Oklahoma cotton farmers</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 221. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1933. 36 p.

Cotton farmers -- Oklahoma -- Economic conditions.

Cotton farmers -- Oklahoma -- Social conditions.

Sanborn, Charles Emerson. <u>History and control of the boll weevil in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 222. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1934. 32 p.

Boll weevil -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Boll weevil -- Oklahoma.

Coons, Callie Mae Williams, et al. <u>Studies in metabolism during pregnancy</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 223. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1935. 113 p. Pregnancy -- Oklahoma -- Nutritional aspects.

Duncan, Otis Durant b. <u>Population trends in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 224. Stillwater, O.K.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College Agricultural Experiment Station, 1935. 34 p. Oklahoma -- Population.

Darlow, A. E., and W. A. Craft. <u>Correlation studies involving the physical characteristics of wool fibers from different breeds of sheep</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 225. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1935. 20 p.

Wool -- Measurement.

Fouts, E. L. b, and J. I. Keith. <u>Improving the quality of Oklahoma butter</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 226. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1935. 31 p.

Butter.

Butter trade -- Oklahoma.

McWhorter, Clyde C., and Roy Arthur Ballinger. <u>Relative economic advantages of harvesting cotton by picking and snapping in western Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 227. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1935. 74 p.

Cotton picking -- Oklahoma.

Darlow, A. E. <u>Fattening western lambs: Self-feeding vs. hand-feeding: ground roughage vs. whole roughage</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 228. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1935. 11 p.

Lambs -- Feeding and feeds.

Heller, V. G., Maurine Jones, and Lee Pursell. <u>Iodine content of Oklahoma vegetables</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 229. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1935. 8 p.

Vegetables -- Oklahoma -- Composition.

Iodine.

Ballinger, Roy Arthur. Results of the regulation of cotton gins as public utilities in Oklahoma. Bulletin. Vol. 230. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1936. 16 p.

Cotton gins and ginning -- Oklahoma.

Ballinger, Roy Arthur, and R. C. Soxman. <u>Some economic problems of cotton gins in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 231: [n.p., 1936. 76 p. map, tables, diagrs. 22 cm.

Cotton gins and ginning -- Oklahoma.

---. <u>Some economic problems of cotton gins in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 231. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1936. 76 p. map, tables, diagrs. 22

Cotton gins and ginning -- Oklahoma.

Snelling, Ralph O., and R. G. Dahms. <u>Resistant varieties of sorghum and corn in relation to chinch bug control in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 232. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1937. 22 p.

Chinch-bugs -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Sorghum -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Corn -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Fenton, F. A. How to control grasshoppers in Oklahoma. Bulletin. Vol. 233. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1937. 12 p.

Locusts -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Chester, K. Starr. A Program for shade trees in Oklahoma. Bulletin. Vol. 234. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938. 45 p. Shade trees -- Oklahoma.

Taylor, Bruce R., Oliver S. Willham, and L. E. Hawkins. <u>Creep feeding and finishing beef calves</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 235. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938. 21 p.

Calves -- Feeding and feeds.

Milby, Thomas Theodore, R. George Jaap, and R. B. Thompson. <u>Turkey production</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 236. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939. 38 p. Turkeys -- Oklahoma.

Blizzard, W. L. <u>Beef cattle feeding investigations</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 237. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939. 18 p. Beef cattle -- Feeding and feeds.

Hedges, Trimble Raymond, and K. D. Blood. <u>Oklahoma farm price statistics</u>, <u>1910-1938</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 238. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939. 122 p.

Farm produce -- Prices -- Oklahoma.

Southern, John H. <u>Farm tenancy in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 239. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939. 38 p. Farm tenancy -- Oklahoma.

Thompson, R. B., and C. A. Roberts. <u>A homemade egg-cooler for farm use</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 240. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940. 16 p. Eggs -- Storage.

Coleman, William J., and H. Alfred Hockley. <u>Legal aspects of landlord-tenant relationships in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 241. Stillwater: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1940. 47 p. Landlord and tenant -- Oklahoma.

Wall, Robert. The carotene (provitamin A) content of Oklahoma feeds. Bulletin. Vol. 242. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940. 15 p. Vitamin A in animal nutrition.

Penquite, Robert, V. G. Heller, and R. B. Thompson. <u>Investigations of the cause and prevention of perosis</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 243. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940. 18 p.

Perosis.

Penquite, Robert, and R. B. Thompson. <u>Feeding laying hens: better feeding, more eggs, more profit</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 244. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940. 16 p.

Chickens -- Feeding and feeds.

- Penquite, Robert, R. B. Thompson, and V. G. Heller. <u>Wartime poultry feeds</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 244, Sup. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 6 p. Chickens -- Feeding and feeds.
- Fenton, F. A. The brown elm scale: description and control. Bulletin. Vol. 245. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940. [6] p. Lecanium.
- Hixson, Ephriam. <u>The walnut datana</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 246. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941. 29 p. Walnut -- Diseases and pests.
- Elwell, Harry M., Harley A. Daniel, and F. A. Fenton. The effects of burning pasture and woodland vegetation.

 Bulletin B. Vol. 247. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural

 Experiment Station, 1941. 14 p.

 Burning of land -- Oklahoma.
- Harper, Horace James. Wide row spacing and row application of limestone and phosphate for sweet clover production. Bulletin B. Vol. 248. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941. 29 p.

Sweet clover -- Fertilizers.

Sweet clover -- Spacing.

Burk, E. F. Fertilizers for Oklahoma potatoes. Bulletin B. Vol. 249. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941. 42 p.

Potatoes -- Fertilizers -- Oklahoma.

Hedges, Trimble Raymond. <u>Quality-price relationships of cotton at local markets in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 250. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941. 35 p.

Cotton -- Prices -- Oklahoma.

Cotton -- Oklahoma -- Quality.

Standing, T. G. <u>A descriptive study of the rural and small city relief population in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 251. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941. 23 p. Social service, Rural -- Oklahoma.

Briggs, Hilton Marshall. <u>Fattening lambs on corn and cottonseed meal and on alfalfa and prairie hays</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 252. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941. 14 p. Lambs -- Feeding and feeds.

Thompson, R. B. Oklahoma houses for laying hens. Bulletin B. Vol. 253. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 31 p.

Chickens -- Housing -- Oklahoma.

---. Chick raising in Oklahoma. Bulletin B. Vol. 254. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station,

1942. 40 p.

Chicks -- Oklahoma.

Briggs, Hilton Marshall. <u>The Influence of nutrition on the reproduction of ewes</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 255. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 30 p.

Sheep -- Reproduction.

Sheep -- Feeding and feeds.

Ewes.

Afanasiev, Michel M., and M. Cress. <u>Producing seedlings of eastern red cedar (Juniperus virginiana L.)</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 256. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 21 p. Eastern redcedar -- Seedlings.

Daniel, Harley A., Harry M. Elwell, and H. F. Murphy. <u>Conservation and better land use for Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 257. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 53 p. Soil conservation -- Oklahoma.

Cordner, H. B. <u>A study of problems relating to production of fall-crop Irish potatoes in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 258. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 59 p. Potatoes -- Oklahoma.

Fenton, F. A. <u>The flatheaded apple tree borer (Chrysobothris femorata (Olivier))</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 259. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 31 p. Apple-tree borers.

Romshe, F. A. Experiments with greenhouse tomatoes: varieties, cultural methods, and relationship between yield and vegetative vigor. Bulletin B. Vol. 260. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 30 p.

Tomatoes -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Rolfs, F. M. <u>Apple blotch</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 261. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 15 p. Apple blotch.

Taylor, Bruce R., Oliver S. Willham, and L. E. Hawkins. <u>Experiments in creep-feeding beef calves</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 262. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 14 p. Calves -- Feeding and feeds.

Briggs, Hilton Marshall, and H. C. Smith. <u>Phenothiazine for control of stomach worms in sheep</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 263. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 8 p. Haemonchus contortus -- Control. Phenothiazine.

Beall, J. A., and Daisy I. Purdy. <u>Cured lamb for variety in Oklahoma farm meals</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 264. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 6 p. Cookery (Lamb and mutton)

Larson, Adlowe L. Milk transportation in the Stillwater area. Bulletin B. Vol. 265. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 8 p.

Milk -- Transportation.

Milk trade -- Oklahoma -- Stillwater Region.

Cordner, H. B. <u>Irish potato production in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 266. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 32 p.

Potatoes -- Oklahoma.

Anker, Desmond L. W., and Melvin W. Slusher. <u>Peanut production costs and income in Oklahoma in 1942</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 267. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 23 p.

Peanut industry -- Oklahoma.

Peanut industry -- Oklahoma -- Costs.

Nelson, Peter. Feed: per acre and per hour. Bulletin B. Vol. 268. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 8 p.

Feeds -- Costs.

Duncan, Otis Durant b. Recent population trends in Oklahoma. Bulletin B. Vol. 269. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 39 p.

Oklahoma -- Population.

Blizzard, W. L., and Bruce R. Taylor. <u>Oats as a feed for beef cattle</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 270. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 23 p. Oats as feed.

Beef cattle -- Feeding and feeds.

McMillan, Robert T. <u>Migration of population in five Oklahoma townships</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 271. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 61 p.

Migration, Internal -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Population, Rural.

Briggs, Hilton Marshall. <u>Oats and barley for fattening lambs</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 272. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 7 p.

Lambs -- Feeding and feeds.

Oats as feed.

Barley as feed.

Harper, Horace James. <u>Consumption of fertilizer materials and grades in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 273. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 26 p.

Fertilizers -- Oklahoma.

Heller, V. G., and John B. Sieglinger. <u>Chemical composition of Oklahoma grain sorghums</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 274. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944. [7] p.

Sorghum -- Oklahoma -- Composition.

Fenton, F. A., and F. E. Whitehead. <u>Control of wheat insects</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 275. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944. 46 p.

Wheat -- Diseases and pests -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Nelson, Peter, and E. A. Tucker. <u>Farm terracing costs</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 276. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944. 8 p.

Terracing -- Oklahoma -- Costs.

Brooks, James S., and C. B. Cross. <u>Performance tests of corn varieties and hybrids</u>, 1943. Bulletin B. Vol. 277. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944. 15 p.

Corn -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Corn -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Davidson, E. D., and L. A. Parcher. <u>The influence of mineral rights on transfers of farm real estate in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 278. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944. 16 p.

Land titles -- Registration and transfer -- Oklahoma.

Mining law -- Oklahoma.

Farms -- Oklahoma.

Harper, Horace James. <u>Commercial fertilizers for Oklahoma crops</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 279. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944. 47 p.

Fertilizers -- Oklahoma.

Cox, Maurice B. <u>High-lift power buck rake</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 280. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944. 11 p.

Clearing of land -- Equipment and supplies.

Staten, Hi W. b, and Harry M. Elwell. Weeping lovegrass in Oklahoma. Bulletin B. Vol. 281. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944. 22 p.

Weeping lovegrass.

Harper, Horace James. <u>Improvement of flood-damaged land in eastern Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 282. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944. 28 p.

Flood damage -- Oklahoma.

Soil conservation -- Oklahoma.

Brooks, James S. <u>Performance tests of corn varieties and hybrids</u>, 1944. Bulletin B. Vol. 283. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945. 32 p.

Corn -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Corn -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Ligon, L. L. <u>Mungbeans : a legume for seed and forage production</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 284. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945. 12 p.

Mung bean.

Murphy, H. F. Fertilizing wheat for yield and quality. Bulletin B. Vol. 285. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945. 21 p.

Wheat -- Fertilizers.

Dunlavy, Henry b, and I. M. Parrott. <u>Mechanical harvesting of cotton</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 286. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945. 20 p. Cotton picking.

Thayer, Rollin H., and R. B. Thompson. The Oklahoma farm egg sealer: a method of sealing fresh-laid quality into eggs on the farm. Bulletin B. Vol. 287. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945. 14 p.

Eggs -- Preservation -- Oklahoma.

Harper, Horace James, and Frank B. Cross. <u>Effect of ammonium nitrate as a fertilizer for spinach</u>. Bulletin B. Vol. 288. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945. 15 p.

Spinach -- Fertilizers.

Ammonium nitrate.

McMillan, Robert T., Otis Durant Duncan, and b. <u>Social factors of farm ownership in Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 289. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945. 32 p. Farm ownership -- Social aspects -- Oklahoma.

McMillan, Robert T. <u>Farm housing in southern Oklahoma</u>. Bulletin. Vol. 290. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945. 23 p.

Farmhouses -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station Circulars

This section of the bibliography includes agricultural experiment station circulars. Each citation includes the most complete bibliographic information we were able to compile and subject headings. The citations follow a modified MLA format, underlining all titles and including the page numbers. The citations are listed in numerical order by circular number.

- Fields, John. <u>Books for the farm library</u>. Circular. Vol. 1. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station.
- <u>Seed Wheat</u>. Circular. Vol. 2. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station.
- Wilcox, E. Mead. <u>Directions for collecting and preserving insects and plants</u>. Circular. Vol. 3. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1901.
- Morris, O. M., and W. R. Shaw. <u>Protection against plant diseases and insects</u>. Circular. Vol. 4. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station.
- Lewis, L. L., and W. L. English. <u>Use of artificial impregnator in horse breeding</u>. Circular. Vol. 5. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1906.
- Lewis, L. L., and Maude English. <u>The value of gaseous disinfectants</u>. Circular. Vol. 6. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1907. 8 p. Disinfection and disinfectants.
- <u>The value of cotton improvement</u>. Circular. Vol. 7. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1907.
- English, W. L. <u>The spring grain aphis</u>. Circular. Vol. 8. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1908.
- ---. <u>Hessian fly</u>. Circular. Vol. 9. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1908. [4] p. Hessian flies.
- Moorhouse, L. A. <u>Corn growing in Oklahoma</u>. Circular. Vol. 10. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1908. [7] p. Corn -- Oklahoma.
- Lewis, L. L. <u>The cattle tick</u>. Circular. Vol. 11. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1908.

- <u>Summary of Experiment Station work</u>. Circular. Vol. 12. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station.
- Booth, N. O. <u>Selecting an orchard site</u>. Circular. Vol. 13. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1908. [4] p. Orchards -- Oklahoma.
- Mooring, D. C. <u>Protecting trees from rabbits</u>. Circular. Vol. 14. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1908. [3] p.

Trees -- Wounds and injuries -- Oklahoma.

Rabbits -- Control -- Oklahoma.

- Linklater, W. A. <u>Some types of silos and equipment</u>. Circular. Vol. 15. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1911.
- Churchill, O. O. b. <u>Bermuda</u>. Circular. Vol. 16. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1912. [4] p. Bermuda grass -- Oklahoma.
- ---. <u>Plans for distributing Bermuda grass</u>. Circular. Vol. 17. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1911. [3] p. Bermuda grass -- Oklahoma.
- <u>Experiment Station work.</u> Circular. Vol. 18. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1911.
- Wright, A. H. Spanish Peanuts. Circular. Vol. 19. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1913.
- Beeson, M. A. b. <u>Spanish peanuts</u>. Circular. Vol. 19. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, ***1918. [4] p.
- Booth, N. O. <u>Systems of planting for orchards</u>. Circular. Vol. 20. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1913.
- Herron, Leonard G. Fruit packages in the middlewest. Circular. Vol. 21. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1913.
- Booth, N. O. <u>Preserving fruits for exhibition purposes</u>. Circular. Vol. 22. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1913.
- Herron, Leonard G. <u>Hotbeds</u>. Circular. Vol. 23. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1913.

Sanborn, C. E. <u>Burn the bugs</u>. Circular. Vol. 24. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1913.

Mooring, D. C. <u>Sweet Potatoes</u>. Circular. Vol. 25. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1914.

Wright, A. H. <u>Deep plowing and subsoiling</u>. Circular. Vol. 26. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1914. 8 p.

Plowing -- Oklahoma.

Tillage -- Oklahoma.

Francis, C. K. Foods from the grain sorghums: feterita products. Circular. Vol. 27. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1914. 8 p.

Durra -- Oklahoma.

Sorghum as food.

Sanborn, Charles Emerson. <u>Information relative to beekeeping</u>. Circular. Vol. 28. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1914. 8 p. Bee culture.

Booth, N. O. <u>Jack bean : Canavalia ensiformis</u>. Circular. Vol. 29. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1914. [4] p. Canavalia ensiformis.

Payne, Loyal F. <u>Preliminary report of vitality and activity of sperm cells and artificial insemination of the chicken</u>. Circular. Vol. 30. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1914. 8 p.

Chickens -- Spermatozoa.

Chickens -- Artificial insemination.

Krall, John A. <u>The cowpea weevil : Pachymerus chinensis</u>. Circular. Vol. 31. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1914. 8 p.

Cowpea weevil -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Cowpea -- Diseases and pests -- Oklahoma.

Wright, A. H. <u>Seeding wheat in Oklahoma</u>. Circular. Vol. 32. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1914. 8 p. Wheat -- Oklahoma.

Bray, Charles Iseard, and D. R. Forrester. <u>Four cheap silos</u>. Circular. Vol. 33. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1914. 16 p. Silos.

Churchill, O. O. b. Forage and silage crops for Oklahoma. Circular. Vol. 34. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural

and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1914. 15 p. Forage plants -- Oklahoma.

Wright, A. H. <u>Kafir score card</u>. Circular. Vol. 35. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1914. [4] p.

Kafir corn -- Grading.

Bray, Charles Iseard. <u>Silage feeding</u>. Circular. Vol. 36. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1914. 8 p.

Silage.

Francis, C. K. The comparative values of cottonseed, cottonseed meal and corn, as shown by chemical analyses. Circular. Vol. 37. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1914. [4] p.

Cottonseed.

Corn as feed.

Cottonseed meal as feed.

---. The poisoning of livestock while feeding on plants of the sorghum group. Circular. Vol. 38. Stillwater, OK:
Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1915. [4] p.
Livestock poisoning plants -- Oklahoma.
Sorghum -- Oklahoma.

Sanborn, Charles Emerson. Oklahoma insect calendar: sprays are used to control injurious insects. Circular. Vol. 39. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1916. 1 sheet.

Insect pests -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Spraying and dusting in agriculture -- Oklahoma.

Rolfs, F. M. <u>Cotton anthracnose</u>. Circular. Vol. 40. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1916. 7 p.

Anthracnose.

Cotton -- Diseases and pests -- Oklahoma.

Painter, Henry R. <u>The San Jose scale : Aspidiotus perniciosus Comst</u>. Circular. Vol. 41. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1916. 7 p. San José scale -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Stallion registration and licenses for the year 1916. Circular. Vol. 42. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1917. xviii, 103 p.

Stallions -- Oklahoma.

Donkeys -- Oklahoma.

Lewis, L. L., and W. P. Shuler. <u>Information for horse breeders</u>. Circular. Vol. 43. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1917. 11 p. Horses -- Breeding. Second annual report : for the year 1917. Circular. Vol. 44. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1918. 117 p.

Horses -- Oklahoma.

Donkeys -- Oklahoma.

<u>Third annual report : for the year 1918</u>. Circular. Vol. 45. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1919. 120 p.

Horses -- Oklahoma.

Donkeys -- Oklahoma.

[Free available publications of the Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station]. Circular. Vol. 46. Stillwater, OK:
Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1919. [1] sheet.
Agriculture -- Research -- Oklahoma -- Bibliography.

Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station -- Bibliography.

<u>Fourth and fifth annual reports for the years 1919-1920</u>. Circular. Vol. 47. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1921. 155 p.

Horses -- Oklahoma.

Donkeys -- Oklahoma.

Sanborn, Charles Emerson. Winter treatment for honey bees. Circular. Vol. 48. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1920. [4] p. Honeybee -- Oklahoma -- Wintering.

---. <u>Boll weevil: life history in connection with essential methods of control</u>. Circular. Vol. 50. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1920. [2] p. Boll weevil.

Boll weevil -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Guberlet, John E. Roup in poultry. Circular. Vol. 51. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1920. [3] p.

Chickenpox.

Poultry -- Diseases -- Treatment.

Daane, Adrian. Common smuts and their control. Circular. Vol. 52. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1920. [3] p.

Smut diseases -- Oklahoma.

Smut diseases -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Sanborn, Charles Emerson. <u>Suggestions relative to the boll weevil</u>. Circular. Vol. 53. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1920. 16 p.

Boll weevil -- Oklahoma.

Cotton -- Diseases and pests -- Oklahoma.

Radspinner, W. A. <u>Better seed potatoes for Oklahoma</u>. Circular. Vol. 54. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1923. 7 p.

Potatoes -- Oklahoma -- Seeds.

Eleventh annual report for the year 1926 by the Oklahoma State Livestock Registry Board. Circular. Vol. 55. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1927.

Dowell, C. T. <u>Farm profits</u>. Circular. Vol. 56. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1920. 13 p. Farm income -- Oklahoma.

Rations for hogs, dairy cows, beef cattle, horses and sheep. Circular. Vol. 57. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1920. 8 p. Animal feeding.

Darlow, A. E. <u>Sheep: care and management</u>. Circular. Vol. 58. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1920. 8 p. Sheep -- Oklahoma.

Shuhart, Donald V. <u>The pecan in Oklahoma</u>. Circular. Vol. 59. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1926. 23 p.

Pecan -- Oklahoma.

Hazen, L. E., W. L. Blizzard, and P. C. McGilliard. Silos and silage. Circular. Vol. 60. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1926. 20 p.
 Silos.
 Silage.

Burke, A. D. b, and P. C. McGilliard. <u>Advanced registry testing</u>. Circular. Vol. 61. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1926. 29 p.

Cross, Frank B., and L. F. Locke. <u>Grapes in Oklahoma</u>. Circular. Vol. 62. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1926. 31 p.

Caane, Adrian. The quality of Oklahoma flour. Circular. Vol. 63. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1926. 7 p.

Wheat -- Oklahoma -- Quality.

Flour.

Rolfs, F. M. Why alfalfa fails. Circular. Vol. 64. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1927.

Burke, A. D. <u>The Babcock test for fat in milk and cream</u>. Circular. Vol. 65. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1926.

Sanders, J. T., and b. Agricultural outlook for Oklahoma, 1927. Circular. Vol. 66. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma

Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1927. 16 p. Agriculture -- Oklahoma -- Forecasting.

Upp, Charles Willis, and R. B. Thompson. Influence of time of hatch on hatchability of the eggs, rate of growth of the chicks, and characteristics of the adult female. Circular. Vol. 67. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1927. 7 p.

Eggs -- Oklahoma -- Hatchability.

Chicks -- Oklahoma -- Growth.

Chickens -- Oklahoma.

- Sanders, J. T., et al. Agricultural Outlook for Oklahoma, 1928. Circular. Vol. 68. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928.
- Thompson, R. B. Shade and green feed for chickens. Circular. Vol. 69. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928.
- ---. Brooding chicks on the farm. Circular. Vol. 70. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928. 14 p.

Chicks -- Oklahoma.

Eggs -- Oklahoma -- Incubation.

- ---. Eggs-actly what you need. Egg recipies. Circular. Vol. 71. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928.
- Fernandes, Grace. Advantages of keeping records of household accounts and of budget making. Circular. Vol. 72. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928.
- Craft, W. A. A survey of livestock breeding and feeding practices. Circular. Vol. 73. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928.
- Hazen, L. E. The Oklahoma farmstead. Circular. Vol. 74. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1928. 37 p. Farm buildings -- Oklahoma.
- Benoy, Marjorie Pickard, and Grace Steininger. Common storage of vegetables: a discussion of the factors involved. Circular. Vol. 75. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1929. [8] p.

Vegetables -- Oklahoma -- Storage.

- Stephens, Philip Halcomb. Agricultural outlook for Oklahoma, 1930. Circular. Vol. 76. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1930. 20 p. Agriculture -- Oklahoma -- Forecasting.
- Kiltz, Burton Frederick. Soybeans for Oklahoma. Circular. Vol. 77. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1930. 14 p.

Soybean -- Oklahoma.

Duncan, Otis Durant. Some social and economic aspects of the problem of rural health in Oklahoma. Circular. Vol. 78. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1931. 19 p.

Rural health -- Oklahoma.

Report of proceedings of the Second Southwest Soil and Water Conservation Conference, held at the Oklahoma A. and M. College, Stillwater, June 19 and 20, 1930. Conf Author(s): Southwest Soil and Water Conservation Conference (2nd: 1930: Stillwater, Oklahoma); Soil and Water Conservation Conference. Circular. Vol. 79. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1931. 94 p.

Soil conservation.

Water conservation.

Featherly, H. I. <u>The ferns of Oklahoma</u>. Circular. Vol. 80. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1934. 24 p.

Nineteenth annual report, 1934. Circular. Vol. 81. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1935.

Twenty-first annual report, 1936. Circular. Vol. 82. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1937. 63 p.

Horses -- Oklahoma.

Donkeys -- Oklahoma.

Daniel, Harley A., and H. H. Finnell. <u>Climatic conditions and suggested cropping systems for</u>. Circular. Vol. 83. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939. 26 p.

Fenton, F. A. <u>Control of shade tree borers</u>. Circular. Vol. 84. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939. 28 p.

Dines, Frederic T. Quality of wheat varieties grown in Oklahoma in 1938. Circular. Vol. 85. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939. 15 p.

Wheat -- Varieties -- Oklahoma.

Wheat -- Oklahoma -- Quality.

Chester, K. Starr. A machine for controlling loose smut in wheat and barley. Circular. Vol. 86. Stillwater, OK:
Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940. 8 p.

Cereal smut diseases -- Control.

Wheat -- Diseases and pests -- Control.

Barley -- Diseases and pests -- Control.

Dunlavy, Henry, I. M. Parrott, and Ferd W. Self. <u>Cotton variety tests in Oklahoma : 1939 report</u>. Circular. Vol. 87. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940. 56

Duncan, O.D. <u>Theory and Consequence of Mobility of Farm Population</u>. Circular. Vol. 88. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940.

Chester, K. Starr. <u>Seed treatments for cotton</u>. Circular. Vol. 89. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940. 8 p. Cotton -- Oklahoma -- Seeds.

Dines, Frederic T. The "Why" of wheat improvement. Circular. Vol. 90. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940. 6 p.

Wheat -- Oklahoma -- Quality.

Wheat -- Oklahoma -- Seeds.

Smith, Horace S. Oklahoma wheat improvement, 1939-40. Circular. Vol. 91. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941. 16 p.

Wheat -- Oklahoma -- Seeds.

Wheat -- Oklahoma -- Quality.

Blood, K. P., and Marjorie Lee Hill. Wheat production in Oklahoma. Circular. Vol. 92. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941. 51 p.

Dunlavy, Henry b, I. M. Parrott, and F. W. Self. <u>Cotton variety tests conducted at Lawton, Oklahoma, in 1940</u>. Circular. Vol. 93. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941. 22 p.

Cotton -- Oklahoma -- Comanche County -- Varieties -- Testing.

Harper, Horace James. Sweet clover for soil improvement. Circular. Vol. 94. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941. 31 p.

Sweet clover -- Oklahoma.

Green manuring -- Oklahoma.

Fenton, F. A. <u>Protecting stored wheat against insects</u>. Circular. Vol. 95. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941. 8 p.

Wheat -- Storage -- Diseases and injuries -- Oklahoma.

Insect pests -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Fenton, F. A., and K. Starr Chester. <u>Protecting cotton from insects and plant diseases</u>. Circular. Vol. 96. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 32 p. Cotton -- Diseases and pests -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Drake, Kathryn. Soil defense in Oklahoma: a bibliography of soil conservation publications. Circular. Vol. 97.

Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 16 p.

Soil conservation -- Oklahoma -- Bibliography.

Cordner, H. B. <u>Tomatoes for Oklahoma gardens</u>. Circular. Vol. 98. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. [3] p. Tomatoes -- Oklahoma.

Smith, Horace S. <u>Better wheat for Oklahoma</u>. Circular. Vol. 99. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. [3] p. Wheat -- Oklahoma.

Armstrong, Williamina Elizabeth. Where to get the vitamins and minerals important in human nutrition. Circular. Vol. 100. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 11 p.

Vitamins in human nutrition.

Minerals in human nutrition.

Kuhlman, Arthur H. Mungbean hay and mungbean silage for milk production. Circular. Vol. 101. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 4 p.

Mung bean -- Oklahoma.

Mung bean -- Oklahoma -- Silage.

Dairy cattle -- Oklahoma -- Feeding and feeds.

Cordner, H. B. <u>Growing fall-crop Irish potatoes</u>. Circular. Vol. 102. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 3 p. Potatoes -- Oklahoma.

Cross, Frank B., and James E. Webster. <u>Substitutes for concord grapes in Oklahoma</u>. Circular. Vol. 103. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 4 p. Grapes -- Oklahoma.

Staten, Hi W. b. Mung beans for Oklahoma. Circular. Vol. 104. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 7 p. Mung bean -- Oklahoma.

Davis, K. C. Oklahoma cotton in wartime: a comparison of Oklahoma production and military requirements. Circular. Vol. 105. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 22 p.

Cotton -- Oklahoma.

Afanasiev, Michel M. <u>Propagation of trees and shrubs by seed</u>. Circular. Vol. 106. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 43 p.

Trees -- Oklahoma -- Propagation.

Shrubs -- Oklahoma -- Propagation.

Staten, Hi W. b. <u>Edible soybeans for Oklahoma : 1942 variety tests : notes on use and culture</u>. Circular. Vol. 107. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 8 p.

Soybean -- Oklahoma.

Soybean -- Varieties -- Oklahoma -- Testing.

---. <u>Seeding native grasses</u>. Circular. Vol. 108. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 11 p.

Grasses -- Oklahoma.

Chester, K. Starr, and W. Winfield Ray. <u>How to get better cotton yields in 1943 by seed treatment</u>. Circular. Vol. 109. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 7, [1] p.

Cotton -- Oklahoma -- Seeds.

Cotton -- Oklahoma -- Seeds -- Quality.

Tucker, E. A., and Peter Nelson. <u>Determining rates for machine rent and custom work</u>. Circular. Vol. 110. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 8 p.

Agricultural machinery -- Cost of operation.

Milby, Thomas Theodore, Robert Penquite, and R. B. Thompson. <u>Fiber and protein in turkey rations: substitutes to meet wartime needs</u>. Circular. Vol. 111. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 8 p.

Turkey -- Oklahoma -- Nutrition.

Fiber in animal nutrition.

Proteins in animal nutrition.

Wartime beef production. Circular. Vol. 112. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 12 p.

Beef cattle -- Oklahoma.

How to feed proteins in wartime. Circular. Vol. 113. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 15 p.

Proteins in animal nutrition.

Meeting wartime sheep production goals / by Experiment Station and Extension Animal Husbandmen, Oklahoma A.

and M. College. Circular. Vol. 114. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College,
Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 8 p.

Sheep -- Oklahoma.

Aldrich, A. D., F. M. Baumgartner, and W. H. Irwin. Fish production in farm ponds. Circular. Vol. 115. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944. 8 p. Fish-culture -- United States.

Farm ponds -- United States.

Staten, Hi W. b. <u>Crop calendars for a year-round pasture program</u>. Circular. Vol. 116. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944. 15 p. Pastures -- Oklahoma.

- Chester, K. Starr, and J. Harvey McLaughlin. <u>Recognition and control of vegetable diseases</u>. Circular. Vol. 117. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945. 16 p.
- Vegetables -- Diseases and pests -- Oklahoma.
- Featherly, H. I. Some plants poisonous to livestock in Oklahoma. Circular. Vol. 118. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945. 16 p. Livestock poisoning plants -- Oklahoma.
- Chester, K. Starr. <u>Diseases of field crops in Oklahoma</u>. Circular. Vol. 119. Stillwater, OK: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945. 23 p. Field crops -- Diseases and pests -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station Mimeographed Circulars

This section of the bibliography includes agricultural experiment station mimeographed circulars. Each citation includes the most complete bibliographic information we were able to compile and subject headings. The citations follow a modified MLA format, underlining all titles and including the page numbers. The citations are listed in numerical order by circular number.

- Harper, Horace J. <u>A method for the preparation of permanent soil profiles</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 1: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938.
- Never Published. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 2: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station.
- Never Published. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 3: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station.
- Briggs, H. M. <u>Lamb feeding investigations</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 4: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938.
- Nelson, Peter, and Leslie Stice. <u>Annual farm business report to 53 Garfield County, Oklahoma, farmers keeping farm account books, 1937</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 5: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938.
- Taylor, Bruce R. <u>Creep feeding calves</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 6: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938.
- Blizzard, W. L. <u>Beef cattle feeding operations</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 7: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938.
- Thompson, C. P., and J. C. Hillier. <u>Molasses for fattening hogs</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 8: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938.
- Thompson, C. P. <u>Preparing oats for fattening hogs</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 9: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938.
- Hixson, E. <u>Control of fruit tree borers</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 10: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938.
- Never Published. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 11: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station.
- Chester, K. Starr. Wheat Rust. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 12: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College,

- Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938.
- Results of cotton variety test conducted on the Perkins Farm, Payne County, Oklahoma, 1937. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 13: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938.
- People, Carl. <u>Abstracts of articles pertaining to pasture work in Oklahoma</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 14: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938.
- Fenton, F. A. <u>Preparation and use of fly sprays</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 15: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938.
- Cross, Frank B. <u>Pruning fruit trees.</u> Apple, pear, peach, plum, cherry. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 16: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938.
- Thompson, R. B. <u>The Oklahoma straw loft chicken home</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 17: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Hixson, E. The red-necked cane borer. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 18: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Thompson, R. B., and F. A. Fenton. <u>External poultry parasites</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 19: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Fenton, F. A. <u>Termites or white ants</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 20: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Cross, C. B. A progress report of corn investigations in Oklahoma. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 21: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Fenton, F. A. Warning: watch your grain field for green bug! Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 22: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- ---. Control of plant lice on vegetable crops, flowers and ornamentals. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 23: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Taylor, Bruce R. The "free-choice" method of feeding beef calves. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 24: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Briggs, H. M. <u>Lamb feeding investigations</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 25: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Willham, Oliver S. Swine improvement through the use of breeding systems. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 26:

- Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Thompson, C. P., and J. C. Hillier. <u>Fermenting feeds for hogs</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 27: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- ---. The preparation of barley for growing and fattening swine. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 28: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- ---. <u>Blackstrap molasses as a substitute for corn and oats in fattening rations for swine</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 29: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Blizzard, W. L. <u>Beef cattle feeding investigations</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 30: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Fenton, F. A. Control of the red harvester ant. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 31: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Heller, V. G., and R. B. Thompson. <u>Rations for the production of meat birds: broilers, fryers and roasters</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 32: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Brown, Charles C. <u>Contributions toward a host index to plant diseases in Oklahoma</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 33: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Chester, K. Starr. Control of wheat smuts in Oklahoma. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 34: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- ---. <u>Preventing smut losses in oats</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 35: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- ---. <u>Disinfecting Irish potatoes for seed</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 36: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- ---. Rose cankers and their prevention. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 37: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- ---. <u>Seed treatment for cotton</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 38: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- ---. <u>Fire-blight of apple and pear</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 39: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.

- ---. <u>Watermelon wilt</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 40: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- ---. <u>Bacterial blight of stone fruits</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 41: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- ---. <u>Our service depends on you</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 42: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Ray, W. W. <u>The cedar-apple rust and its control</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 43: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Chester, K. Starr. Root knot. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 44: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Ray, W. W. The control of peach leaf curl and plum pockets. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 45: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- <u>The Oklahoma farm price situation</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 46: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Bieberdorf, G. A. Control of house ants. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 47: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Dines, Frederic T. <u>Cereal chemists' reports on baking-quality tests of flour milled from various varieties of wheat harvested in Oklahoma in 1938</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 48: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Jaap, R. G., T. T. Milby, and R. B. Thompson. <u>Tables of body shape for live turkeys</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 49: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Klemme, Randall T. Oklahoma land ownership study: preliminary report. (Land ownership pattern map). Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 50: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939.
- Chester, K. Starr. <u>Virus diseases of stone fruits</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 51: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940.
- Cross, C. B. <u>A progress report of corn investigations in Oklahoma, 1939</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 52: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940.
- Chester, K. Starr. Cotton root rot or Texas root rot. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 53: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940.

- Afanasiev, Michael M. <u>Handling and germinating redbud seed</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 54: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940.
- Featherly, H. I. <u>Ergot</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 55: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940.
- Briggs, H. M. <u>The comparative value of corn, oats and barley for fattening western lambs</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 56: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940.
- Thompson, C. P., and J. C. Hillier. <u>Carotene in rations for growing and fattening swine in dry lot</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 57: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940.
- Blizzard, W. L., and Bruce R. Taylor. <u>Beef cattle feeding investigations</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 58: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940.
- Taylor, Bruce R. <u>Substituting 43% cottonseed cake for ground shelled corn in a calf fattening ration of ground oats, ground shelled corn, cottonseed cake, silage and ground limestone</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 59: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940.
- Elwell, Harry M. <u>Preliminary report of land reclamation and pasture investigations on abandoned and scrubby oak areas in central Oklahoma</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 60: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940.
- Bieberdorf, G. A. <u>The mole and its control</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 61: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940.
- Milby, T. T., and R. B. Thompson. <u>A protein, mineral and vitamin concentrate for turkey mashes</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 62: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940.
- <u>Farm business conditions in brief.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 63: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940.
- Tucker, E. A. Summary of Pecan Creek farm business records, Muskogee County, Oklahoma, 1937-1939. A study to measure the effects of conservation practices on farm organization, operation and income.

 Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 64: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940.
- Elwell, Harry M. <u>Progress report of land reclamation and pasture investigations on abandoned and scrubby oak areas in central Oklahoma</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 65: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941.
- Harper, Horace J., and Orville Stout. Crotalaria for soil improvement in Oklahoma. Mimeographed Circular. Vol.

- 66: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941.
- McLean, T. T. <u>Cacti and other succulents</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 67: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941.
- Briggs, H. M. The comparative value of corn, oats, and barley for fattening western lambs. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 68: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941.
- Willham, Oliver S., and J. A. Whatley. <u>The improvement of swine through the use of moderate inbreeding and selection</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 69: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941.
- Thompson, C. P., and J. C. Hillier. <u>Carotene in rations for growing and fattening swine in dry lot</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 70: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941.
- ---. <u>Broom corn seed as a substitute for corn in fattening swine</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 71: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941.
- Blizzard, W. L., and Bruce R. Taylor. <u>Beef cattle investigations</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 72: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941.
- Taylor, Bruce R. <u>A comparison of creep-fed heifer calves and non creep-fed steer calves</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 73: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941.
- Fenton, F. A. <u>How to control army worms</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 74: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941.
- Burk, Earl F. <u>Frozen fruits and vegetables</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 75: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941.
- Fenton, F. A. <u>Termite control in trees and shrubs</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 76: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941.
- Heller, V. G. <u>Prussic acid poisoning in livestock</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 77: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941.
- Milby, T. T., Robert Penquite, and R. B. Thompson. The use of artificial lights for laying hens and artificial lights for turkey hens. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 78: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942.
- Jaap, R. G. <u>The Avian leukosis complex</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 79: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942.

- Blizzard, W. L., and Bruce R. Taylor. <u>Problems in producing choice finished yearlings from choice steer calves.</u>
 Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 80: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942.
- Thompson, C. P., and J. C. Hillier. <u>Mung beans as a protein supplement for growing and fattening swine</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 81: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942.
- Briggs, H. M. <u>The comparative value of corn, oats, and barley for fattening western lambs</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 82: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942.
- Thompson, C. P., and J. C. Hillier. <u>The preparation of barley for swine</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 83: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942.
- Taylor, Bruce R. Preliminary reports on: the preparation of oats for fattening beef calves; the preparation of corn for fattening beef calves; and the 43% cottonseed cake vs. the 41% soybean pellets for wintering range cows on dry grass pasture. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 84: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942.
- Blizzard, W. L., and Bruce R. Taylor. <u>Beef cattle feeding investigations</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 85: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942.
- Elwell, Harry M. <u>Progress report of land reclamation and pasture investigations on abandoned and scrubby oak areas in central Oklahoma.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 86: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942.
- Jaap, R. G. Faulty egg shells. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 87: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942.
- Campbell, John D., and Wm. B. Hudson. Storing cotton at gins or on farms. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 88: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942.
- Hinrichs, H., F. B. Cross, and G. A. Bieberdorf. <u>Pecan nut casebearer control</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 89: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942.
- Briggs, H. M. Wheat, mungbeans, and prairie hay in lamb fattening rations. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 90: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943.
- Taylor, Bruce R. <u>Producing choice finished yearlings with a maximum of roughage and grass and a minimum of grain</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 91: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943.
- Taylor, Bruce R., and Charles S. Hobbs. Fattening 2 yr. old steers on bluestem grass. Mimeographed Circular. Vol.

- 92: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943.
- Thompson, C. P., and J. C. Hillier. <u>The preparation of wheat for growing and fattening swine</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 93: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943.
- ---. The preparation of barley for fattening swine. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 94: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943.
- Taylor, Bruce R., and W. L. Blizzard. <u>Ground wheat vs. ground shelled corn for fattening beef calves</u>.

 Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 95: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943.
- Hobbs, Charles S., W. D. Gallup, and Bruce R. Taylor. A preliminary report of the digestibility and feeding value of native grass. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 96: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943.
- Taylor, Bruce R. A comparison of cottonseed cake, soybean pellets, oats, a mixture of the three, and ground kafir as supplements to silage in wintering steer calves. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 97: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943.
- ---. A system of summer grazing plus the winter feeding of prairie hay vs. year-long grazing for the commercial cow herd on bluestem ranges. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 98: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943.
- Daniel, Harley A., Harry M. Elwell, and Maurice B. Cox. <u>Summary of research findings at the Red Plains</u>
 <u>Conservation Experiment Station, Guthrie, Oklahoma</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 99: Oklahoma
 Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943.
- Cross, C. B., Hugo Graumann, and K. Starr Chester. <u>A brief summary of wheat improvement work in Oklahoma</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 100: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943.
- Jaap, R. G. <u>Seasonal selection of hens for the table saves meet and feed</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 101: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943.
- Taylor, Bruce R., and Charles S. Hobbs. <u>Supplements for fattening 2-year-old steers on bluestem grass</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 102: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943.
- Agencies to contact in case of poultry troubles attributed to feed, disease or management. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 103: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943.
- Brown, Charles C. <u>Contribution toward a host index to plant diseases in Oklahoma</u>. <u>Supplement no. 1.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 104: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural

- Experiment Station, 1943.
- Taylor, Bruce R. <u>Producing choice finished yearlings with a minimum of grain</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 105: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943.
- The classification of farmers' wheat samples. Progress report [of] the Oklahoma farm wheat improvement program. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 106: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943.
- <u>Pecan Rosette</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 107: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Cross, Frank B., and Charles Galeotti. Oklahoma Vegetable Research Station: purpose of the station and 1944 planting plan. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 108: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- 1943 cotton variety tests in Oklahoma. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 109: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Thompson, C. P., and J. C. Hillier. <u>Protein supplements for growing and fattening swine</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 110: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- ---. Optimum protein level for pigs of various weights. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 111: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Briggs, H. M. Roughage, grains and protein supplements for fattening lambs. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 112: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Willham, Oliver S. <u>Hybrid vigor within a breed.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 113: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Jones, Melvin D., et al. <u>Forage production of small grain and rye grass</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 114: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Staten, Hi W. <u>Palatability test of winter pasture crops.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 115: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Oswalt, Roy M. Oklahoma farm wheat improvement program, 1943-1944. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 116: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Staten, Hi W. <u>A pasture calendar for western Oklahoma.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 117: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.

- ---. <u>A pasture calendar for northeastern Oklahoma</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 118: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- ---. <u>A pasture calendar for central and eastern Oklahoma.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 119: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Ligon, L. L. <u>Cowpea varieties</u>; <u>mung bean varieties</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 120: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Harper, Horace J., and H. F. Murphy. <u>Cropping systems and soil fertility: legume rotations; nurse crops for legumes; livestock farming systems; effect of continuous wheat.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 121: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Cross, C. B. <u>Small grain results</u>, 1944: wheat, oats, barley, rye. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 122: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Taylor, Bruce R. The value of mineral supplement in wintering 2-year-old steers on dry bluestem grass and 41% soybean cake. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 123: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- ---. <u>Utilizing bluestem grass in maintaining the commercial cow herd.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 124: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Taylor, Bruce R., and A. E. Darlow. <u>Substituting ground wheat for all the corn and part of the protein supplement in fattening beef calves.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 125: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Taylor, Bruce R. Two levels of wintering choice steer calves and their effect on subsequent gains on grass, and on grass for 90 days followed by full-feeding. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 126: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Briggs, H. M., W. D. Gallup, and A. E. Darlow. <u>The digestion and utilization by steers of the protein in cottonseed meal, peanut meal, and soybean meal, when fed alone and in combination.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 127: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Kuhlman, A. H., and H. W. Cave. <u>Threshed peanut hay as a roughage for dairy cows.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 128: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Oswalt, Roy M. <u>Community test plot results.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 129: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Taylor, Bruce R. <u>Supplements for fattening 2-year-old steers on bluestem grass; 1944 grazing season.</u>
 Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 130: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural

- Experiment Station, 1944.
- <u>Production adjustments in Oklahoma agriculture for 1945.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 131: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1944.
- Baumgartner, F. M. <u>Control of injurious birds</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 132: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Chester, K. Starr. <u>Prevention of watermelon diseases.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 133: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Milby, T. T., and R. B. Thompson. <u>Range crops for turkeys.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 134: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Briggs, H. M. <u>Fattening lambs on wheat pasture.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 135: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Darlow, A. E., et al. <u>Feeding and grazing experiments with beef cattle.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 136: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Willham, Oliver S. Swine improvement through inbreeding and outcrossing. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 137: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Daniel, Harley A., Harry M. Elwell, and Maurice B. Cox. <u>Conservation and land use investigations at the Red Plains Conservation Experiment Station, Guthrie, Oklahoma, and the Wheatland Conservation Experiment Station, Cherokee, Oklahoma.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 139: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- McMillan, Robert T. <u>Rural farm housing characteristics in Oklahoma</u>. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 140: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Cross, C. B. Small grain results, 1945: wheat, oats, barley, rye. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 141: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Staten, Hi W. <u>Grazing trials: winter small grains and ryegrass. Palatability comparisons of six crops, fertilized and unfertilized.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 142: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Staten, Hi W., and Ernest Muncrief. Forage procution of winter small grain varieties and annual rye grass and effect of clipping upon grain yields. Three years' results, 1942-3 to 1944-5. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 143: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Chester, K. Starr. Elm diseases in Oklahoma. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 144: Oklahoma Agricultural and

- Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Reder, Ruth. <u>Inhibition of oxidation of ascorbic acid by certain vegetable extracts.</u> (Progress report). Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 145: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Cordner, H. B., and F. A. Romshe. <u>The Oklahoma Vegetable Research Station at Bixby, Oklahoma; progress report, 1945.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 146: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Fenton, F. A., et al. <u>DDT</u>; a new insecticide. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 147: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Fenton, F. A. <u>Instructions for using DDT as a barn and cattle spray.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 148: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Darlow, A. E., et al. <u>Supplements for fattening two-year-old steers on grass. 1. Results for 1945 2. Summary of results secured in three-year-study.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 149: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Oklahoma farm production prospects for 1946. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 150: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Oswalt, Roy M. Oklahoma farm wheat program, 1944-45. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 151: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Fenton, F. A. <u>DDT as a house, restaurant or dairy spray.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 152: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Walton, R. R. <u>The Southwestern corn borer.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 153: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Cox, Maurice B. <u>Brush mowing machines.</u> Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 154: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.
- Darlow, A. E., et al. Response made by yearling steers wintered at different levels to summer-long grazing or to early grazing followed by dry-lot feeding. Mimeographed Circular. Vol. 155: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945.

Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station Miscellaneous Publications

This section of the bibliography includes agricultural experiment station miscellaneous publications. Each citation includes the most complete bibliographic information we were able to compile and subject headings. The citations follow a modified MLA format, underlining all titles and including the page numbers. The citations are listed in numerical order by publication number.

Seed treatment at a cost of two cents an acre will insure your wheat crop against smut. Miscellaneous Publication.

Vol. 1. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940. 1 poster.

Smut diseases -- Control -- Oklahoma -- Posters.

[Prevent grass fires]. Miscellaneous Publication. Vol. 2. [Stillwater, Okla.]: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940. 1 poster.

Fire prevention -- Oklahoma -- Posters.

Smith, Horace S. <u>Location of county wheat testing plots</u>, 1940-1941. Miscellaneous Publication. Vol. 3. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940. 3 p. Wheat -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Dunlavy, Henry. <u>Cotton variety tests in Oklahoma: 1941 report.</u> Miscellaneous Publication. Vol. 4. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 28 p. Cotton -- Varieties -- Oklahoma -- Testing.

Cordner, H. B. <u>Production of tomatoes for canning in Oklahoma</u>. Miscellaneous Publication. Vol. 5. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 1 folded sheet (7 p.).

Tomatoes -- Oklahoma.

Smith, Horace S. <u>Oklahoma Farm Wheat Improvement Program</u>: summary report, 1937-1944, inclusive.

Miscellaneous Publication. Vol. 6. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College,
Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 24 p.

Wheat -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

Wheat -- Research -- Oklahoma.

Preparing fruits and vegetables for refrigerated locker storage. Miscellaneous Publication. Vol. 7. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 1 folded sheet (6 p.).

Fruit -- Storage.

Vegetables -- Storage.

Cold storage.

Afanasiev, Michael M. <u>Eradication of trees and shrubs</u>. Miscellaneous Publication. Vol. 8. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 1 folded sheet (8 p.).

Woody plants -- Control -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station Technical Bulletins

This section of the bibliography includes agricultural experiment station technical bulletins. Each citation includes the most complete bibliographic information we were able to compile and subject headings. The citations follow a modified MLA format, underlining all titles and including the page numbers. The citations are listed in numerical order by bulletin number.

Heller, V. G. <u>The chemical content of Oklahoma rainfall</u>. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 1. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938. 23 p. Rain and rainfall -- Oklahoma.

McMillan, Robert T. A social and economic study of relief families in Ottawa County, Oklahoma, 1934. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 2. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938. 58 p.

Unemployed -- Oklahoma -- Ottawa County.

Ottawa County (Okla.) -- Social conditions.

Ottawa County (Okla.) -- Economic conditions.

Featherly, H. I. <u>Grasses of Oklahoma</u>. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 3. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938. 131 p. Grasses -- Oklahoma.

De Gruchy, James H. B. <u>A preliminary study of the larger aquatic plants of Oklahoma, with special reference to their value in fish culture</u>. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 4. Stillwater: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College. Agricultural Experiment Station., 1938. 31 p. illus. 22 cm.

Freshwater plants -- Oklahoma.

Fish-culture -- Oklahoma.

Hebard, Morgan. An ecological survey of the Orthoptera of Oklahoma. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 5. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1938. 31 p. Orthoptera -- Oklahoma.

Weaver, Earl. Physiological factors affecting milk flavor, with a consideration of the validity of flavor scores.

Technical Bulletin. Vol. 6. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939. 56 p.

Milk -- Flavor and odor.

Willham, Oliver S., and W. A. Craft. <u>An experimental study of inbreeding and outbreeding swine</u>. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 7. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1939. 43 p.

Swine -- Breeding.

Hughes, R. Chester. <u>The genus Hymenolepis Weinland 1858</u>. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 8. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940. 42 p. Hymenolepis.

Sewell, William Hamilton. The construction and standardization of a scale for the measurement of the socio-economic status of Oklahoma farm families. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 9. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1940. 88 p. incl. illus. (maps) tables, forms. 22 cm.

Social surveys.

Oklahoma -- Social conditions.

Heller, V. G., Robert Wall, and Hilton Marshall Briggs. <u>The utilization of feed as affected by grinding</u>. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 10. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941. 9, [1] p.

Feed utilization efficiency.

Howell, D. E. <u>The Transmission of anaplasmosis by horseflies (Tabanidae)</u>. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 11. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1941. 23 p. Anaplasmosis -- Transmission.

Horseflies.

Flies as carriers of disease.

Webster, James E., and V. G. Heller. <u>The chemical composition of atlas and dwarf yellow milo plants in relation to chinch bug resistance</u>. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 12. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 29 p.

Milo -- Composition.

Milo -- Disease and pest resistance.

Chinch-bugs.

Webster, James E., and Frank B. Cross. <u>The uneven ripening of Concord grapes: chemical and physiological studies</u>. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 13. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 48 p.

Grapes -- Ripening.

Smith, Horace S., Hi W. Staten, and b. The effects of carbon disulphide upon germination and baking quality of wheat. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 14. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 13 p.

Wheat -- Seeds.

Germination.

Wheat -- Quality.

Cox, Maurice B. <u>Tests on vegetated waterways</u>. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 15. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 23 p. Grassed waterways.

Rozeboom, L. E. <u>The mosquitoes of Oklahoma</u>. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 16. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1942. 56 p. Mosquitoes -- Oklahoma.

Beall, J. A., and Daisy I. Purdy. <u>Methods of curing lamb for farm family use in Oklahoma</u>. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 17. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station,

1943. 10, [1] p.

Lamb (Meat)

Cordner, H. B. Experiments with Irish potatoes: time of planting, seed sources, varieties, irrigation, fertilizers, time of harvest, and storage of the spring crop. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 18. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 27 p.

Potatoes -- Oklahoma -- Field experiments.

McMillan, Robert T. <u>Migration and status of open-country families in Oklahoma</u>. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 19. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 80 p.

Migration, Internal -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma -- Rural conditions.

Wall, Robert, and Frank B. Cross. <u>Greenhouse studies of the toxicities of Oklahoma salt contaminated waters</u>. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 20. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1943. 38 p.

Greenhouse plants.

Saline waters -- Toxicology.

Preston, D. A. <u>Host index of Oklahoma plant diseases</u>. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 21. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945. 168 p.

Plant diseases -- Oklahoma.

Host plants -- Oklahoma.

McMillan, Robert T. <u>Social factors related to farm housing in southern Oklahoma</u>. Technical Bulletin. Vol. 22. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College, Agricultural Experiment Station, 1945. 28 p.

Housing, Rural -- Oklahoma.

Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station V Series Publications

This section of the bibliography includes agricultural experiment station V Series publications. Each citation includes the most complete bibliographic information we were able to compile and subject headings. The citations follow a modified MLA format, underlining all titles and including the page numbers. The citations are listed in numerical order by publication number.

Cordner, H. B. <u>Tomatoes for Oklahoma gardens</u>. V series. Vol. 1. Stillwater, Ok.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. [3] p.

Tomatoes -- Oklahoma.

---. <u>Production of tomatoes for canning in Oklahoma</u>. V series. Vol. 2. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 1 folded sheet (7 p.).

Tomatoes -- Oklahoma.

Smith, Horace S. <u>Better wheat for Oklahoma</u>. V series. Vol. 3. Stillwater, Ok.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. [3] p.

Wheat -- Oklahoma.

<u>Preparing fruits and vegetables for refrigerated locker storage</u>. V series. Vol. 4. Stillwater, Okla.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 1 folded sheet (6 p.).

Fruit -- Storage.

Vegetables -- Storage.

Cold storage.

Armstrong, Williamina Elizabeth. Where to get the vitamins and minerals important in human nutrition. V series. Vol. 5. Stillwater, Ok.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 11 p.

Vitamins in human nutrition.

Minerals in human nutrition.

Kuhlman, Arthur H. <u>Mungbean hay and mungbean silage for milk production</u>. V series. Vol. 6. Stillwater, Ok.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 4 p.

Mung bean -- Oklahoma.

Mung bean -- Oklahoma -- Silage.

Dairy cattle -- Oklahoma -- Feeding and feeds.

Cordner, H. B. <u>Growing fall-crop Irish potatoes</u>. V series. Vol. 7. Stillwater, Ok.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 3 p.

Potatoes -- Oklahoma.

Staten, Hi W. b. Mung beans for Oklahoma. V series. Vol. 8. Stillwater, Ok.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 7 p.

Mung bean -- Oklahoma.

Davis, K. C. Oklahoma cotton in wartime: a comparison of Oklahoma production and military requirements. V

series. Vol. 9. Stillwater, Ok.: Oklahoma Agricultural Experiment Station, 1942. 22 p. Cotton -- Oklahoma.